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State ready to approve TVSC projects
The office of the

State Superintendent of
Public Instruction is

ready to approve the
high school building

projects at Akron and
Mentone as submitted by

the Tippecanoe Valley
school board on Dec. 3,
itwas learned this week

in a letter from that
office.

.

Approval will be giv-
en, the letter stated,
if certain additions to

locker and shower rooms

are made at Mentone and

Akron, if agricultural
rooms and gymnasiums for

physical education pur-
poses are added to each

and if two science rooms

--one for physics and

chemistry=-are included
‘in both’ schools, Le

also stipulated that a

general shop be includ-
ed in the Mentone fac-

ility similar to that

provided in the Akron

facility and that both
sites must meet minimum

standards.
The letter, written

by Roger Birdsell, As-
sistant Superintendent

of Public Instruction,
concluded by saying that

the department was of
the opinion that it was

not the most desirable

program for. the provis-
ion of good, sound high
school programs in TVSC.

The projects submitt~
ed by the board on a 3-
2 vote called for new

academic and shop fac-
ilities for Akron grades

10, 11 and 12 and re-

modeling of gymnasium
and shower facilities
and extension of the

present gymnasium. The
facilities were also to

include principal&#39;s off-
ice, guidance
health room, teacher&#39;s

room, storage and work

area, education mater-

ials center (library),
English and speech room,
social studies room,

math room, two general
classrooms, science

room, commercial-typing
combination, homemaking

room with one teacher

department, lang uage
room, art room, general
shop, agriculture room,
music room and any fac-

ilities that the state

desired to have added

or deleted.
The second project,

for Mentone, included

new academic classrooms

for grades 10,11 and 12

and a new cafeteria.
These facilities would

include a principal&#39;
office, guidance room,
health room, teacher&#39;s

room, -

room and storage and
work area, educational

materials center (li-
brary), English and

speech room, social stu-

dies rooms, math room,
three general class-

rooms, science room,

commercial-typing com-

bination,
room with

homemaking
one teacher

department, lan guage

room, art room, agri-
culture room, cafeteria,

music room and any fac-

ilities required by the

state to be added or de-
leted.
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Historical Soc

Fulton County Histor-
ical Society&quot; depot
museum on Race St. in

Rochester will open to

the public Saturday,
January 8, and will be

open from 2 to 5 pem.
each Saturday and Sunday

afternoon from now on.

Displayed will bea

large array of items
from Fulton Courity&#39;’
past, ranging fromatin

lantern made in 1840 to

a nine-foot long model

train madein the 1940s.
Old toys, handmade baby

clothes, books, sword,
1900 valentines, Alad-
din lamp, ox-box keys,
and many/other items of

historical interest will
be displayed.

It Was The Methodist
Church Basement

Several people called
to identify the picture
printed in last week&#39

NEWS that had been found
inthe walls of the King
Memorial Home. All said

it was the basement of
the United Methodist

Church, and Mrs. Pearl

Lackey, Librarian, said

a story in the previous
week&#39 paper had said a

social was going to be
held in the church and

tickets were being sold
for 20 cents each,

Miss June Aughinbaugh,
in a letter to the ed-

itor on the editorial

page, offers more poss-
ible explanations about

the picture.

iety
More volunteers are

needed to host the mus-

eum. People willing to

serve should visit the

museum on opening day
to receive instructions,

Items may be donated

or lent to the museum.

They canbe taken to the

Museum or arrangements
can be made with Mrs.
Jack Lybarger for pick-
up. She can be called

at 223-5089 after 3:30

p.m.
Mrs. Shirley Willard,

FCHS president, this
week listed the follow-

ing items that had been
donated or loaned:

A wall telephone and

switchboard used in Ft.

Bryan,
is being loaned by James

Schultz.
The Cival war diary

of Cpl. Wm. B. Zeller

is being loaned by his

grandson,J,. A. Williams.

Cecil McCrosky donat-
ed an 1899 Evangelical
Sunday School quarterly
and 1891 Pentecostal

hymn book.

Dale Welty gave an

1876 Indiana atlas and
Willis Bowen gave World

War I newspapers. O.A.
Bixler donated an 1899

catalog of tools.
Kate Morris Jennens

gave an Akron Old Grads
directory from 1897-

1962. Mrs. John Crowell
donated a spelling board

that is 85 years old.
Atin horse-drawn cart

and toy steam engine
made in 1900 and belong-
ing to Kenneth Oliver

I1l. about 1900-

akroiu sibrary
Indiana 46910akron,
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Seek new Fulton Co.

hospital
Members of the Wood-

lawn Hospital Board of

Trustees met with the

Fulton Co. Board of Com-

missioners Monday to

discuss a new hospital.
They were told to take

their plans to the Ful-
ton Co. Council.

Hospital trustees, in

presenting the idea to

the commissioners, said

a decision should be

made and stressed that

delays could hamper the

community&#3 chances for

financial aid and keep
the hospital from ac-

creditation.
Woodlawn Hospital ad-

ministrator Don Logue
said an up-to-date hos-

pital would be an in-

centive for doctors to

come to a community and

said the board is not

trying to replace the

hospital because it is

overloaded or filled to

capacity all the time,
but that they are try-
ing to replace an old,

wornout, obsolete unit.
The hospital board re-

portedly made the de-

cision to build a new

was donated by his dau-
ghters, Dora Oliver
Flores and Martha Oliv-

er Honeycutt.
Mrs. Paul Adamason do-

nated several items be-

longing to Eula Ewing
(Mrs. Dee) Berrier, in-

cluding 1895 bisque
doll, wedding dress,

Rochester College pen-—
nat and memorabilia,

turn-of-the century val-—
entines and Christmas

cards, Manitou Ripples
for years 1914-15 and
19, 1833 Fulton Co. at-

hospital in October af-
ter reviewing a survey

of the present and fut-

ure needs of Fulton Co.
as compiled by Hewitt
and Royer hospital con-

struction consultants of
Kansas City, Mo.

Estimated cost of the

new hospital on a new

site was listed at

$2,850,000,
The construction con-

pany offered two alter-

natives:
1. Construction of an

addition to the north

wing of the present hos-

pital at. a cost of

$2,850,000.
2. Establishing a

“minimal program making
maximum use of existing
facilities&quot; by remodel-

ing and renovation plus
building a smaller add~

ition. Estimated costs

was $1,970,000, plus
cost of additional land

and demolition of the

1935 portion of the

hospital.
Logue said this week

Cont. on back page

“museum opens Saturday
las and pictures of the

old McKinely school.
Lois Wagoner donated

kitchen table and chair,
1880 veterinary book,

secretary‘s book of Mt.
Olive threshing ring,
Pioneer rag doll, Atlas
canning jar with bale

top, salt celler, black

Plush muff and wrap-a-
round, Aladdin lamp,
hand wash board, Civil
War pictorial history
book, etc.

Cont. on back page

Lemke Named Gifts Chairman

George H. Lenke, Jr,,
president of Da-Lite

Screen Co., has. been
named chairman of the

Initial Gifts Division
of the Founders&#39; Fund

campaign for Kosciusko
Community Hospital, ac-

cording te an announce-
ment made this week by
Robert D. Maish, camp-

aign general chairman,
As head of the divis-

ion, Lenke will assemble
a group of individuals
who will solicit members
of the KCH corporation
and board of directors
as well as the medical

profession throughout
the county, the first
step in gaining finan-*
cial support for the
Program to help finance

the building of a new

hospital estimated to
cost $6,500,000 to be
located on a 25-acre

site donated by a group
of physicians. The hos-
pital will have 113 pa-
tient beds and an obe

sterical suite with 16
bassinets.



Lester Crabbs, Roch-

ester, has been appoint-
ed acting bailiff of

Fulton Circuit Court to

serve during the absence
of former Akron resident

Clair Moore who has been
ill for the past month

and is a patient at the

Veterans&#39; Hospital in

Indianapolis.
Kenneth Luckenbill, R.

1, Akron, was named as

chairman of the Fulton

Co. commissioners this

week and in Kosciusko

county Glen Lowman, R.

2, Akron, was named as

chairman of the commis-

sioners,

The First National

Bank of Rochester, after

105 years on Main St.,
moved a block east and

occupied a handsome new

building at Madison and

Ninth Streets last Fri-

day.

Who’s On Third?
Of the 136 persons ap-

pearing to make dona-

tions, at the recent

visitof the area Blood-
mobile in Warsaw, was

one, determined lad who
was especially anxious
to contribute, Although

he was too light to meet

the requirements of 130
pounds when he made his

first appearance, he
came back later after

having fortified him-
self by drinking water

and pop and filling his

pockets with heavy mat-

erial in hopes in being
accepted, While every-

one appreciated his ef-
forts to donate, it
could not be allowed,

but the nurse on duty
encouraged him to in-

crease his weight by
exercise and proper nu-

trition,

LETTER » &qu EDITO

The NEWS welcomes letters for
publication but prefers that y be

kept under 200 words. The letters
need not express the views of this

paper; however, they should not be
libelous or in poor taste. Al

letters will not be published. The
name of the writer must appear with

his letter.

Picture in News Dec.

30, 1971:
1. Picture looks like

the east end of dining
room in basement of Men-

tone Methodist *Church

before remodeling.
2. Door led to furnace

room.

3. Pipes from hot air
furnace led to sanctu-

ary (one to east aisle
and one to west aisle).

4. Mabel
~

Doddridge
Meredith, a photograph-

er, probably took the

picture, Mabel, a Meth-

odist, once lived in

the King home.
June Aughinbaugh

EDITOR&#39; NOTE: This
letter adds further de-

tail to the information
submitted by Mrs. Lack-

ey that appears on the

front page.

Dear Editor:

Our son and brother,
Sp4 Terrell Runkle, who

is serving with the Un-

ited States Army in Ger-

many has written to say
how thankful he is to

his friends, relatives
and evefyone who remem-

bered him with cards at

Christmas time.

He says it was nice

to be remembered

=

and

that although he could

not be home for the

holidays, it made it a

lot easier knowing so

many cared enough to

send a card.

We are also very gra-
teful to everyone for

making his Christmas a

lot merrier.

God bless all of you.
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Run-

kle and Mr. and Mrs. C.

E. Beaird and family.

Dear Editor:
The FultonCo Histor-

ical Society museum will

open Jan. 8 from 2 to 5

p.m. It will be open
each Saturady and Sunday

afternoon at the same

time from now on, This
is the culmination of

several year&#39; planning
and the work of many

people, whom I would
like to thank. P. W.

Terpstra was instrument-
alinobtaining and mov-

ing the depot to its

present location. The

Lions, Jaycees, Art

Colony and Kiwanis clubs

helped fix up and paint
the museum.

For the past year, and

expecially the last two

weeks, Mrse Jack Lybar-
ger has catalogued all
items donated and lent
for dispaly in the mu-

seum. Last week Lois

Wagoner, Bertha Waltz,
Mary Ann Lybarger and I

cleaned and arranged
displays.

There remanins much

work to be done. There-
forewe are issuing this

call for help. The mu-

seum need iron bars
at the windows to pre-
vent theft, more glass
display cases, dummies

to display clothes and

uniforms on, ceiling
lights and new floor for

the back room, glass
display frames for the

Wall.
So you dontt have any

money? Muscle and know-

ledge are needed too.

Someone is needed to put
together the lLoomin the

middle room,

model train needs re-

storing. The wains-

cotting needs to be

replaced on the walls
of the back room.

Before you throw away
those old things from

your attic, give us a

call and we&#39;ll see if
there&#39;s anything of his-

torical value. Wanted:
Old school trophies and
class pictures Cwith
names listed). We have

The scale

By the time the last

Christmas present had

been unwrapped, the boys
had placed their orders

for next year and had

made suggestions for

their birthdays, They
then retreated to their

rooms to try out their

various gifts.
Thursday&#3 strong After our teen-ager

winds left area resi=- had constructed a skull

dents exhausted after replicaanda model air-

three such blows and plane, listened to his

brought two limbs down radio and new records,
he returned to the liv-

ing room to watch tele-

vision.
After the seven-year-

old had convinced his

father to construct his

model airplane, had got-
ten his father and bro-

ther to help him with

his new rock tumbler

onto electrical lines
in the Akron area, caus-

ing the town and surr-

ounding area to lose its

power for an hour and
40 minutes.

Congressman John Brad-=
emas and six other mem-

bers of his education

subcommittee, Reps.
James G. O&#39;H James and had lined up a com=

H. Scheuer, Alphonzo plete road-building de-

Bell, Earl Landgrebe, Partment, he confiscat-

Orval Hensen and John ¢4 all the empty boxes,
Scotch tape and string.

When that ran out, he
reverted to some scratch

pads that he used to

roll his own toy cigar-
ettes that he carefully
arranged in one of the

empty boxes. He spent

Dellenback, are spending
ten days in the U.S.S.R.
taking a look at educ-
ational institutions,
visiting Leningrad, Mos-

cow, Novosobirsk, Tash-
kent and Samarkand, In

addition to seeing what
the Russions are doing
in education, they want
to test the waters be-
fore President Nixon&#39;
visit to Moscow next

May, according to Brad- What&#3 The Matter
emesis With Mrs. Craig

New and rigid federal
control laws concerning

A Nashville, Tenn. ,

the useof the feed add-. Paper recently carried

a news story about Mrs,
Lila Craig, age 81, who

had not missed church
attendance for 1,040

Sundays--a perfect re-

cord for 20 years. It
makes one wonder, what
is the matter with Mrs.

Craig?
Doesn&#39 it ever rain

or snow in her town on

Sunday?
Doesn&#39 Mrs,

ever have

itive, di-ethye-stil-
bestrol, DES, went into
effect January 1, ac-—

cording to Don Frantz,
Kosciusko county exten-

sion agent.
All cattle now going

to market for slaughter
must have been taken off

any feed containing DES
at least seven days pr-
ior to marketing. A

certificate stating that
the drug laws have been

complied with must ac-

Craig
company on

P
Sunda

company the livestock. ee a she ever go
anywhere on SaturdayAKRON/MENTONE NEWS

.
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night so that she gets

meee up tiredon Sunday morn-

ing?
Doesn&#39 she ever have

headaches, colds, ner-

vous spells, tired feel-

ings, poor breakfasts,
sudden calls out of the

city, business trips,
Sunday picnics or reun-

Any man who allows
himself to be henpecked

is chicken.

Rochester University
Association annual pro-

grams except for numbers jons?
1 and an mo trade Doesn&#39 she have any
aunib or 1 for friends who invite her

.
2

The old cornerstone
Fo go on weekend trips?

Doesn&#39 she ever sleepof McKinely School. has
late on Sund mornings?been offered to the So-

ciety. We need large
S

Doesn&#39; sh read the

equipment to move it to unday paper:
the roadside so a mark- Doesn&#39;t she ever be-

er can be placed on it. Come angry at the mini-

And of course, we Ster or Sunday School
would welcome volunteers teacher?

to host the museum, to Doesn&#39; she ever get
write histories, to her feelings hurt?
sponsor the quarterly, Doesn&#39 she have a

etc. Don’t let another radio or TV set so she
day pass feeling unwat- can stay home and hear
ed or unneeded, At the some good sermons?
Fulton Co. Historical WHAT&#3 THE MATTER
Society wewill love and WITH MRS. CRAIG???

sppreciate your help.
aie!

i

“of

Vi

Shirley Willard, pand Mees ee We

FCHS President

BY ANN SHEETZ

most of Christmas vaca-

tion rolling cigarettes.
We finally convinced

him that seven-year-olds
didn&#39; normally go ar-

ound rolling cigarettes
and that those scratch

pads weren&#39;t meant for
that kind of thing, so

why didn&#39; he try one

of his new toys. He

took the hard hat from
the road construction

set, lined it with bits
of paper containing in-

formation about a club

he hoped to form and set

off selling memberships
at four cents apiece in

hopes of getting enough
money to build a go-
cart.

The only reasonI tell

you all this, this far

past Christmas and at a

time usually reserved
for breaking New Year&#39;

resolutions, is because
it suggests a resolution
to be made for next

Christmas: Nothing but
old boxes, a lot of pa-
per and good strong
string. Throw in a bit

of Scotch tape and get
the TV fixed and you
have the makings of some

dandy Christmas gifts.
The main problem is

that I&#3 pretty soft-=

hearted, and, for that

matter, so are all the
relatives who helped

give the boys all those

presents, so I suppose
that&#39; just one more

resolution to break,
But at least I kept it
this long, and that&#39;

something of a record.
&quot;Besid it’s more

than a month until the
first birthday.
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Was News
60 YEARS AGO

Our readers will find an advertisement else-
where in this paper signed by Willie and Clair
Moore. They have been selling daily newspapers
about town for a long time, and are bright,
clever lads, honest and square in their deal-
ings and have made friends by their courteous

conduct. They want 25 new subscribers now to

the Indianapolis Daily News and they should be
able to get these very easily. See their ad
for further particulars.

Our friend, Samuel L. Smith, early last Fri-

day morning after adrive through the fresh air
when the thermometer registered 10 below 0, and

called for three receipts--one for his own

wheel, one forhis daughter, Mrs, C.C. Dukes,at
Warsaw, and one for their son, Ross L. Smith,
Portland, Oregon. We certainly appreciate Sam&#

big heart. We often wished that this family
had raised fifteen or twenty sons and daughters

instead of only two. It would have been money
in our, pocket,

MesdAm E.0. Strong and A.B. Slaybaugh went

to Goshen Thursday to attend the fat poultry
show.

Walter Whittenberger of Larwill was an over-

Sunday guestwith his uncle Thomas Whittenberg-
er and two daughters last Sunday.

Mrs. Geo. K. Brundige departed late last week

for Los Angeles, California to visit relatives

and miss the rigors of Indiana blizzards which

we are trying now to enjoy.
39 YEARS AGO

Calvin Coolidge, thirthieth president of the
United States, died at noon today at his home

in North Hampton, Mass.

Loyd Swick, principal of Akron Grade School,
has announced the honor roll. Included on the
‘list are the following first grade students:

Ray Bradway, Marilyn Derring, Suzanne Morris,
Mary Ann Whittenberger, Charlotte Rowe, Loyd
Saner, Margaret Wilhoit, Jean McIntire, Gordon

Groninger, Kenton Gast, Lee Gearhart, Cleo

Floor, John Hand and Robert Jordan,
Someone drove up in front of Hill&#39;s Cozy

Corner lunch room at Disko Tuesday night and

hurled a brick through thé plate glass window
and drove away before bei apprehended.

Mr. and Mrs. Grover Hoffman and family were

Sunday dinner guests of their daughter, Mr, and

Mrs. Dean Collett and family of Wabash.
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Jontz, Mr. and Mrs. Cloyde

Leininger and Mr. and Mts. Harry Speyer of Cul-

ver attended a New Year dance at Peru and were

guests at breakfast of Mr. and Mrs. Jerome

Chamberlin.
While Rev. Frank Crabill was delivering the

evening sermon at the Church of God last Sunday
night someone stole the clock off of the dash

board in his car. The theft was not discover-

ed until the services were over. It is not

known if this is the same &quot;g who removed

the cap from his gasoline tank a few weeks ago
or if they are the ones who took the candy and

cigarettes from the White Star Filling station.
The fact that somany small acts have been con-

mitted leads one to believe that there is a

group of lawbreakers around here.
7 25 YEARS AGO

Miss Beth Brown, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Roy-
al Brown of near Silver Lake becane the bride

of Richard Slaybaigh, soa of Mr. and Mrs. Lewis

Slaybaugh, in a ceremony performed at eight-

thirty o&#39;clock Christmas Eve at the home of the

bride&#39; parents.
Christmas Eve Mr. andMrs, Con Singpiel enter-

tained Mr. and@Mrs. Joe Day and son Dick to sup-

per and gift exchange.
;

Mr. and Mrs. Russell Eber of Mentone, Junior

Eber of Marion and Helen Eber of Plymouth spent

Christmas Eve with Mr. and wirs. Glen Hatfield.

Mc. and Mrs. Orville Moore entertained at

Christmas dinner Mr. and Mrs. Earl Robbins and

Joyce of Sturgis, Mich.; Mr. and Mrs. Don Car=

rothers of Walkerton; Gordon Moore of Logan-

sport; Mrs. Martha Robbins, Miss Elsie Robbins,

Jim Robbins and Mr. aid Mrs. Richard Moore and

Ronnie.
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Ogle and sons, Mr. and Mrs.

Bob Gray and daughters, and Mr. and Mrs. Floyd
Kreig spent Christmas Day at the home of their

brother, Mr. and Mrs. Donald Dillard at Roann.

10 YEARS AGO

Rep. Ralph Rader will attend a neeting in the

Senate lounge at P State House next Monday
morning for members of the Water Resources Study

Committee.

Dr. and Mrs. Lloyd Morgan and family visited

over the holidays with Mr. and Mrs. James Cart-

er of Jacksonville, Fla.

AKRON

DID YOU KNOW?

Mr. and Mrs.

Heltzel,
Gordon

Michael and

Kelly were guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond

Hoover and David on

Wednesday evening.
New Year&#39; Eve guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Raymond
Hoover and David were

Mr. and Mrs. John Hoov-

er and Regina of North

Manchester.

Mrs. Raymond Hoover

was surprised on Sunday
evening when Mrs. Earl

Moore, Terry and Jerry,
Mr. and Mrs. John Hoov-

er and Regina and Miss

Mary Petrie of No. Man-

chester brought cake and
ice cream to celebrate
her birthday. Others

present to help her
celebrate were Fred Ho-

over, David and Raymond
Hoover.

Sunday dinner guests
of Miss Ruth Bowen were

Mr. and Mrs. Albert Bor

wen, Mr. and Mrs. Gordon

Drudge, and Mr. and

Mrs. Paul Bowen and Ja=

net.

Mr. and Mrs. Roland
Pratt and family spent
Friday with Mrs. Beulah
Pratt.

Rev. and Mrs. Claude

Fawns, with a group of

friends, were guests at

the home of Mrs. Alice
Clark for a New Year&#39
dinner party at Syra-

cuse, last Friday even-

ing. ‘

Monday evening dinner

guests at the home of
Rev. and Mrs. Claude

Fawns were Mr. and Mrs.

Joseph Northrup of Blo-

omington, Ind.
Mr. and Mrs. Lonzo

Meredith entertained on

Wednesday the following
guests, Mrs. Garland
Hines of Anderson, Mr,

and Mrs. Max Supica and

family of Ann Arbor,
Mich., and their daugh-
ter, Mrs. Robert Gard-

ner, Denise and Angela
of Mt. Prospect, Ill.

Mrs. Nora Hoffman

spent the weekend at

the home of Mr. and

Mrs. William Bemender-

fer of Indianapolis.
On New Year&#39 Day, the

Bemenderfer family had

a belated Christmas

gathering at the home

of Mr. and Mrs. Fred

Bemenderfer.

Mrs. Marie Dawson

spent Monday afternoon

with Mr. and Mrs, Scott

Stinson of Rochester.
Charles Shank, son

of Mr. and Mrs. Garl

Shank, Yellow Creek

Lake, has completed his

student teaching course

at Columbia City, Chas.

is majoring in art at

Manchester College.

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon

Heltzel, Michael and

Kelly were holiday gue-

sts of Mr. and Mrs. Da-

vid Brandenburg of North

Manchester, Mr. and Mrs.

Dean Bammerlin and fam-

ily of Roann, Mr. and

Mrs. Frank Sisulak and

Randy and Stewart of

Riverside, Ill., Mr.

and Mrs, Raymond Hoover

and David, Mr. and Mrs.

Lester White of Talma,
and Mr. and Mrs. Dale

Bammerlin of Mexico.
Mrs. Eva McHatton en-

tertained her family with

a Christmas dinner par-

ty and gift exchange at

her home. Those present
were Mr. and Mrs. Leste

er Porter, Danville;
Carol Porter, Indianap-
olis; William McHatton,

and John, So. Bend; Mr.
and Mrs. Rex McHatton,

Lexington, Ky.; Mr. and

Mrs. Gerald McHatton,
Warsaw; Elizabeth and

Mary Sausaman, Akron;
Mr. and Mrs, Ted Beer,
Mr. and Mrs. John Knipp
of Ft. Wayne; Mr. and

Mrs. Don Wray, Dawn and

Dan, Warsaw; Mr. and-

Mrs. Larry Sausaman,
Troy and Marshell, Den-

ver; Mr. and Mrs. Bob

Sausaman, Columbia City;
and Steve Sausaman and

Miss Susie Williams of

So. Carolina.

Capt. Jerry Porter and

Mrs. Porter and Alicia
of Denver, Colorado and

Mr. andMrs, Lester Por-

ter and Carol Porter

were Thursday dinner

guests of Mrs. Eva Mc-

Hatton.

Mr. and Mrs. Doug
ore and Chris spent

Year&#39; Eve with Mr.

Mrs. Paul Brouyette
Chad.

Mr. .Walter Haldeman

of Anderson, Tural Hal-

deman, Marie Bright and

Velma Bright were Satur-

day dinner guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Bill Kinder,
Gary and Kay of Warsaw.
The ocassion was in hon-

or of Gary&# birthday.
Mrs. Marie Bright and

Velma Bright were Sunday
dinner guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Grover Floor of

Warsaw.

Holiday guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Fred McBroom

were Mr. andMrs. Elbert

Mo-

New

and
and

North and Mrs. Wm. Yount

of Shelbyville, Ky.»
Mr..and Mrs. Frank Sall-

ee and family of Kokomo,
Mrs. George Daily, of

Peru, Mr. and Mrs. Ev-

erett Jackson of Kokomo,
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond
Enyart of Rochester and

Mr. Steve Sausaman of
Akron.

Mrs. Fay Damas was a

dinner guest Sunday of

Mr. and Mrs. Dow Landis.
The Metzger children

of Francesville called

on Mr. and Mrs. Dow

Landis Sunday afternoon.

Also, Mr. and Mrs. Ha-=

rvey Gutwein called dur-

ing the afternoon and

Dorothy Whiyte of Jama-=

ica.

Mr. and Mrs. Mike

McCombs, Dunkirk, took

Mrs. McCombs’ parents,
Rev. and Mrs. John Moore,
to Ft. Wayne Saturday
evening to celebrate

Mr. Moore&#39 birthday.

“HWE FRIENDLY
Ron Conner - General

One of the

ONE’’
Sales

LOVE AND MARRIAGE?
Do couples matched by computers

have to promise not to fold, staple,
punch or mulilate each other?...

Statistics show that single men

die quicker. If you want a slow

death, get married...
One of my customers told his

lawyer ‘“‘My wife is suing me for

divorce. See that she gets it’’...

Romance is like a game of chess;
One false move and you&#3 mated...

If you have trouble telling the

sexes, now that both are wearing
pants and long hair, the one listen-

ing is the man...

When an astronaut takes off for a

few days, his wife doesn’t have to

worry about what he&# u to...

Ron Conner say “No mat-

ter how trivial the item is

that you need, the ‘’ HI

FRINOLY ONES’ realize that

it is important to you,&q
From a single nail to the

largest hardware item you&#3
always find the same consid-
srate service at BAY HARDWARE

the home of the “HWI FRIENDLY
NES’ in Akron,”

‘Gye
DAY

HARDWARE
AKEON

ELECTRIC HEA ESTIMATES

LARGEN

Electric & Lightin
Route 6, Rochester

COMMERCIAL,

ze.

HOUSE WIRING

FARM RESIDENTIAL
ELECTRICAL SERVICE

SERVIC ENTRANCE WORK

Puone 223-5333
(CALL COLLECT)

Sy
pe



A Christmas Eve supper
and gift exchange was

held at the home of Mr.
and Mrs. Larry Wozniak,

Jennifer, Tina and Tam-

my of Barbee Lake. Their

guests were Mr. and Mrs.
Richard Schmucker, Ricky

and Mandy of Nappanee,
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Mc-

Corkle, Kelly and Jason

of Warsaw, Mr. and Mrs.
Michael Montgomery, Lori

and Todd of Bourbon and

Mrs. Treva Moore. Mrs.
Moore spent the night

and returned home on

Saturday evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Mile

Swihart were Christmas

guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Elwood Cripe of South

Bend. Other guests were

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Cr-

ipe and family and Mrs.
Etta Mikel of South

Bend, and Mr. and Mrs.

Roger Large and family
of Plymouth,

Mr. and Mrs. Richard
Schram of Ft. Wayne
were Wednesday night
supper guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Wren Crane of

Tippecanoe.
A Christmas Eve sup-

per and gift exchange
was enjoyed at the home
of Mr. and Mrs. Mile

Swihart,. Their guests
were Mr. andMrs. Harold

Swihart, David and De-
bbie of Bourbon and Steve

Calhoun of Argos.
Christmas Day dinner

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Larry Wozniak and fami-

ly of Barbee Lake were

Mrs. Treva Moore of Tip-
pecanoe and Paul Clark

of Barbee Lake.
Christmas Eve supper

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

William Shield of Mish-
awaka were- Mr. and Mrs.

William Heck and Jeff,
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Cunn-

ingham and family of

Portage, Peggy Heck of

Niles, Mich,, Mr. and
Mrs. John Oberley and
Clem Mamerow of Wyatt
and Mr. and Mrs. Jerry
Oberley of Mishawaka.

The family all enjoyed
a gift exchange.

Christmas visitors of
Mrs. Laura Baer were Mr.
and Mrs. Donald Baer and
Lisa of Mishawaka, Mr.

and Mrs. Lynn Holston
and Drewof Lydick, Mrs.

Richard Karkley, Kathy,
and Rusty of Rochester,

APPLES - CIDER

DOU ORCHARD
2 mi. NO. of Chili

on SR 16 & 19

Open daily until
around March Ist

PRINTING
OF ALL KINDS

EQUIPPED TO SUPPLY ALL

YOUR PRINTING NEEDS

Phone 342-2905

Country Print Shop
BOURBON, wD.

Tippecano Area News
Mrs. William Martin

Mr. and Mrs. Hodge Mc-

Neeley and daughters,
of Ft. Wayne, Mr. and

Mrs. Virgil Martin of

Argos and Mr. and Mrs,
Russell Shively of Cave

City, Kentucky.
Those enjoying Christ-

mas dinner and gift ex-

change at the home of
Mr. and Mrs. William
Heck and Jeff were Peg-

gy Heck and Mike Babcock
of Niles, Michigan and

Mrs. Dorothy Heck of

Tippecanoe,
Mrs. Virgil Martin

and Mrs. Robert McLane
and Eric of Argos were

Wednesday afternoon cal-
lers of Mrs. Laura Baer.

Mr. and Mrs. William
Heck and Jeff and Mrs,
Dorothy Heck and Mike
Babcock of Niles, Mich.

were Sunday night supp-
er guests of Miss Peggy
Heck of Niles, Michigan.

Mr. and Mrs. Russell
Warren of Bourbon enter-

tained their children
and grandchildren for a

Christmas Eve supper and

gift exchange, Those
Present were Mr. and

Mrs. Dewayne Warren and
Chris of Kokomo, Rusty,
Lisa and Terri of War-

saw, Mr. and Mrs. Jesse

Warren, Mr. and Mrs,
Dale Warren and family,
Mr. and Mrs. Don Warren
and Carl Hollar all of

Argos, Mr. and Mrs. Wel-
come Warren, Jess and

Amy of Kendallville, Mr.
and Mrs. Robert Berger
and sons of Plymouth,
Mr. and Mrs. Perry Cra-

uder and Beverly, Mrs.
Joe Haekins and family,
Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Reichard and family of

Bourbon, Susie Gottsch-
alk and Carol Burkhold-

er of Bourbon and Mr,
and Mrs, Mike Reichard,
Dave, Roger and Bernard.

Mr. and Mrs. Mile

Reichard, Bernard, Rog-
er and Dave entertained

guests Sunday for dinn-

er and Christmas gift
exchange. Those present
were Mr. and Mrs. Joe
Hawkins and family, Mr.

and Mrs. Russell Reich-
ard and family of Bour-

bon, Mr. and Mrs. Dennis
Feldman and family of

Brownsburg, Susan Gott-

schalk and Carol Burk-
holder of Bourbon,

Mr. and Mrs. David

Jones, Krista and Deena

of Bourbon were Thurs-

day night supper guests
of Mr. and Mrs. William

Martin and Marla.

Mr. and Mrs. Lotus

Adams and daughters of

Nappanee were Sunday af-

ternoon visitors of Mr.
and Mrs. Wren Crane.

sunday afternoon vis-

itors of Mr. and Mrs.
William Walters were

Mrs. Arthur Dicus of
Lakeville and Mrs. Vera

Hummel of Bremen.

SEAMLESS FLOORS
FREE ESTIMATES

Phone 1-317-833-2689

Or 219-382-3496

After 5:15 p.m.

The brothers and sis-
ters of the Foster fam-

ily and their families
had their Christmas get

to-gether Jan. 1 at the

home of Mr. and Mrs.
Russell Foster at Hoop-

ston, Ill. Their guests
were Mr. and Mrs. Henry
Foster and Mrs. Vivian

Trevault of Tippecanoe,
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Fo-

ster, Mr. and Mrs. Jim
Leach and Mr. and Mrs,
Ott Leek and family of

Ambia, Mr. and Mrs. Wil-

mer Hanson of Talbot,
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Fost-

er, Mr. and Mrs, Kenneth

Foster, of Attica, Mr
and Mrs. ClemFoster of

Reynolds, Mr. and Mrs,
John Mushrush and fami-

ly, Mr. and Mrs. Vernon

Terry of Hoopston, I11,
and Miss Mary Foster and
Miss Nellie Foster of

Lafayette,
New Year&#39; dinner gu-

ests of Mr. and Mrs. Eu-

gene Cripe and family
of South Bend were Mr.
and Mrs. Mile Swihart,
Mr. and Mrs. Elwood

Cripe and Mrs. Etta Mi-
kel of South Bend and

Akron Drops To Triton

In

The Akron Flyers, who

have specialized Lately
in hair-raising games

Championship Game

and close scoring mar-

gins, made the Triton

Trojans work hard for
their 79-67 victory in

ARMED
SERVICES

wk kok

NEWS

the championship game
of the Triton four-way

tourney last Wednesday
night. Akron had work-
edits way to the finals

by defeating Bremen on

Tuesday night.

AUSTIN, TEX.: U.S. Air

Force Staff sergeant
Darryl G. Abell, son of

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ab-

ell, R.1, Roanny, has

arrived for duty at Ber-

estromAFB. Tex. A rad-

io technician, he is

assigned toa unit of
the Tactical Air Com-
mand which provides com-

bat units for air sup-
port of U. S. ground

forces. He previously
served at Dan Nang Ab,
Vietnam, He graduated
from Gilead High School

and attended Tri State

College, the University
of Southern Mississippi
and the University of

Illinois.

Alc Merl L. Shank,
son of Mr. “and Mrs.
Garl Shank, Yellow Cre-

ek Lake, has been pro-
moted to Sgt. since his

Mr. andMrs. Roger Large Christmas leave,
and family of Plymout

New Year&#39; Day dinrier

guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Michael Montgomery, Lori

and Todd of Bourbon were

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Woz-
niak and family of Bar-

bee Lake and Mrs. Treva
Moore.

Mr. and Mrs. Chester
Kil and daughter, Cindy
of So. Bend and Cindy

Carpenter were Saturday
afternoon and evening

supper guests of Mr. and
Mrs. William Walters.

Mr. and Mrs. Jay
Wiedeman and family of

Plymouth entertained
guests Sunday for dinn-

er. They were Mr. and
Mrs. Dale Blackford,
Lisa and Debbie and

granddaughter, Krista
Hepler and Mr. and Mrs,
David Kreft and daught-
ers,

MARRIAGE LICENSE
Ronald Smith, R. 1,

Akron, and Linda Kay
Seitner, R. 1, Mentone,
recently obtained a

marriage license at the

Kosciukso county clerk&#39;s

office.

Police Report
Rex A. Yarian, 23, of

Mentone, was arrested

on a disorderly conduct

charge over thr week-end

and booked at the kos-

jade.clusko Co.

Charles H. Rauschke

118 West Ninth Street

Rochester, Indiana

Phone 223-3017

Stet ee Tan

INSURANCE

¥

FOLEY’S
JEWELERS

ROCHESTER

for

Longine Watches
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The Flyers were behind
by one point, 20-19, at

the close of the first
period and were trail-

ing 41-36 at halftime,
and Triton continued to
lead throughout the rest

of the contest,

High man for the Fly-
ers was Don Coplen with

27 points. Duane Hack-
worth and Les Howard
each scored nine points.

Leading scorers for
Triton were Max Trow-

bridge and Dan Sharpe
with 17 points each,
Mike Koontz with 13 and
Rich Rhodes and Brad

Sellers with 12 each,
The Flyers&# next game

is Friday night at Cas-
ton,

Rollin Smith

FURNACES

PLUMBING FIXTURES

KITCHEN CABINETS

APPLIANCES

Corner of State Roads 13 and 114
North Manchester, Indiana

Join the fastest
ution in Northern

Savings SPECIALISTS,

FIRS

NINTH AT MONROE

Se

how much extra

your saving
can earn at

FIRS FEDERA
guna nnea San

u Amount Savings Plan Annual i
a Rate

a
2 year maturity 6.00%0,000

Certificate Savings
& a

1 year maturity 5.75%
a

a $5,000
Certificate Savings i

a
Six month maturity 5.25 a

| 1,000
Certificate Savings

*

i
$1.00 Regular Passhbook 5% a

a Monthly income dividends available on certificates a
of $10,000 or more, B

a ey tt ad

srowing finincial

SAVING
Accounts insured up to $20,000

Where you save DOES make a difference.

instit-
Indiana. We are the

EDERA

ROCHESTER
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ITEMS

Mrs. Maude Zolman fell
at her home Tuesday and

suffered a broken hip.
She is a patient at the

Parkview Hospital in

Plymouth,
Mrs. Dora Whetstone

was admitted to Murphy
Medical Center Saturday.

Mrs. Viola Adams vis-
ited her mother recent-

ly at Miller Nursing
Home in Rochester.

Mrs. Myrtle Davis vis-
ited a friend, Della

Emmons, Monday, and she
and Mrs. Viola Adams

visited Miss Lulu Lath-

am at Millers Merry
Manor.

Mrs. Bessie Bowser

and her son, Glenn Blue,
and his wife have re-

turned froma two weeks&#3

trip to Florida.
Mr. and Mrs.

Davis entertained at a

dinner Sunday for Mr.
and Mrs. Donald Bogan-
wright and daughter of

Michigan, Mr. and Mrs,
Jim Miller and sons and

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Bogan-
wright and children.

Emory

New Year&#39 Eve guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Loren

Gross were Mr. and Mrs.

Jerry Hudson, Mr. and

Mrs. Joe Tucker and Mr.

and Mrs. Loren Sheetz.
Miss Maude Graham sus-

tained a broken hip in

a fall last week and is

a patient at Murphy Med-

ical Center. She would

appreciate notes from

her friends here.
Mentone Town Marshal

Gene Norton has been a

patient at Murphy Medi-

cal Center. He has pne-
umonia.

Mrs. Myrtle Davis and

Mrs. Howard Horn called

on Mrs. Lucy Tobey at

the home of Mr. and Mrs.

Clarence Horn in Roch-

ester recently.
Mr. and Mrs. Devon

Davis of Flint, Mich.
spent a few days with

his parents, Mr. and

Mrs. Earl Davis,and al-

so called on his grand-
mother, Mrs. Myrtle Da-

vis.
Mr. and Mrs. Jack

Miller spent Sunday eve-

ning with his parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Miller,
and Debbie returned home

with them.

Mrs. Viola Adams and

Mrs. Myrtle Davis visit-

ed Lulu Latham at Mill-

er Marry Manor Nursing
Home Monday.

Mark and Matthew Holt

spent the holidays in

Brandenton, Gla.,guests
of Dale Kelley.

Mr. andMrs. Jale Bak-

er and family have mov-
ed into the Delois White

property south of Men-

tone on SR 19.

It was reported Monday

evening that Miss Maude

Grahm had been up and

around and would be us-

ing a walker before

long.

Mr. and Mrs. Larry

Boggs hosted a family

dinner in honor of the
14th birthday of their

daughter,Jo Ellen. The

guests were Mr. and Mrs.

Earl Boggs, Mre and Mrs.

OF THE WEEK

Kenneth Boggs, Mre and

Mrs. Rex Bowser,Mr. and
Mrs. Bill Griffis and

Brad, Mr. and Mrs. Bob
Griffis and Chris and

Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert
Griffis.

Mr. and Mrs. Herman

Barkman of Elkhart were

Sunday callers of Mrs.

Mary Barkman.

Deed Shirey is recup-
erating from surgery
performed last Wednes-

day at the Veteran&#39;s

Hospital in Ft. Wayne.

Mrs. Minnie Busenburg
was dismissed Thursday
from Lutheran Hospital.

She is at the home of

her daughter, Mary Jane

Jones.

Mr. and Mrs. Sam Nor-

ris and Dennis Norris
were Sunday guests of

Mr. and Mrs, Everett E.
Rookstool and family.

They observed the birth-
days of Everett, Sam and

Kerry Rookstool.

LuAnn and Debbie Mill-

er of Akron and Darrel

and Doug Miller

=

spent
New Year&#39;s Eve and day
with thier grandparents,

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Miller.

Mr. and Mrs. Onel Mar-

tin of Granger called

at} the Joe Miller home

Friday afternoon and

called on Mr. and Mrs.

Jack Miller in Akron

later in the day.

The Horn family held

their Christmas dinner

Sunday, January 2, at

the Mentone Youth League
building. Attending

were Mr. and Mrs.

Paul Horn and daughters
of Argos, Mr. and Mrs.

Paul Murphy and sons of

Akron, Mr. and Mrs. Ri-

chard Grimm and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Burton Bak-

er and family, Ralph
Horn, Mr. and Mrs. Har-

old Horn and daughter
and Mr. and Mrs. Chase

Hendrix,all of Mentone.

Afternoon callers were

Mrs. Sam Holloway from

Talma,Mrs. Maxine Horn,
Mrs. Larry Miller and

sons and Mrs. Lu Ann

Hall, all of Warsaw.

Mr. and Mrs. Tim Utt-

er and family and Mrs.

Terry Utter and daugh-
ters were Sunday dinner

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Harold Utter. In the

afternoon, the girls
and their families went

to look for a hill to

run their new ski sleds

on.

Mr. and Mrs. Dan John-

son and daughters of Ko-

komo were Sunday dinner

guests at the home of

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Sull-

ivan. Mr. and Mrs. Ward
Sullivan were afternoon

callers.

Christmas Party
Highlights Meeting
A Christmas party was

the highlight of the

December 14 meetitg of

the Mentone Merry 4-H

Club. The members ex-

changed gifts and Myra
Eaton won a door prize.

Due to rain, the mem-

bers were unable to go

caroling. A game of

Christmas songs was en-

joyed and refreshments

of hot chocolate and

cookies were served by
Faith Goshert and Lynn

Knoop.
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USE .

CLASSIFIED

ADS

Del Monte 8 oz.

Mix or Match

VEGETABLES

oe COL a ay

KIDNEY BEANS

Spagh one
Par

Elf Tomatoes 5 $1.00

GRAPE, ORANGE

Harden DRINK

GOLDE RIPE

BANANAS LOS
ampl Oranges. 00. 59E Fres &quot;

»
ee GRE

Cauliflower
. . . 0 4 Earrats....... 1 29¢

Potatoes...
.. .

u5g9e¢ Celery...
2. . - con

496

Wilson Corn King

Eckrich

BOLOGNA

BEEF LIVER

SOUSE
|

G. V. BACON

PORK ROAST

GROUND BEEF
Smoked Wilson Festival

Commodore Heat and eat

Economy

size cans

6 varieties ti choose from

FRANKS 12 oz. xs. 49¢

ip 79¢

ip 49¢

iB 69¢
|

cp 59¢

JOWL BACO 1s 49¢

PORK SHOULDER BUTT

BREADED HADDOCK

BOLOGN O OL FASHIONED LOAF

SMOKED PORK CHOPS

AS

Ha
A

i?

6/31

Elf

FACIAL TISSUE 4/$1
279

now in the EIf family
11 oz. box

ELF CHEES CRACKER 43¢

Elf Ib. box

SALTINE CRACKERS 27¢

PEACHES 3/89

Bordens gal.

2 MILK 2/79¢

Pre)

ORANGE JUICE
C

Swift 24 oz. can

LIMA BEAN HA S9¢

HARDWOOD SMOKED

PICNIC
™ 496

LEAN & TENDER

PORK ST

Lean Meaty tp 55¢

ip 69¢Buy 3 Ib.
or more

Tasty Meats

LB 89¢

LB 79¢

LB. 49¢

ip 99¢

Debbie gal.

FABRIC SOFTNE 39¢

Vwebers 1% 1b. loaf

BRE 5/31
TE

Oren)

Grape Jom.Smuckers 4n%,7
Preserves

NEW gal.

ORCHAR GRAPEFRUIT DRINK

ORCHAR ORANGE DRINK

49¢

Las
x

MENTONE

Shop Mentone,

Make one stop do it all.

Always closed on Sunday.store.

church of your choice.

the downtown shopping center.

Your convenience
Attend the



The Junior Beavers
Class met at the church

on Friday afternoon. for
their Christmas party.

A Christmas exchange and

many games were enjoyed
by Greg Cumberland, Kena

Dugan, Lori and Cara Jo

Smalley, Lisa Walters,
Beth Straley, and Kent

Adams. The class then
held elections with
Cara Jo Smalley as pre-
sident, Lori Smalley-

Vice President, Kent

Adams-Secretary, Dena

Dugan-Assistant Secret-

ary, Greg Cumberland-
Treasurer, Lisa Walters-
Assistant Treasurer,

and teachers and guests
were Mrs. Janice Perry,

and Jayne, and Mrs. Ma-
urice Haney, Kathy and
Keith. Re f reshments

of cookies, ice cream

bars and cupcakes were

enjoyed by all.
Miss Honey Hudson and

David of Mentone spent
Tuesday with their gr-
andparents, Mr. and

Mrs. Frank Hudson. Hon-

ey returned Sunday to

Marion County General
Hospital to resume her
studies inNurses Train-

ing after spending ten

days vacationing with
her parents, Mr. and
Mrs. Jerry Hudson and
family of Mentone.

Sunday guests at the
home of Mr. and Mrs

Maurice Haney and family
were Mr. and Mrs. Ger-

ald Clinker and Wilma,
Tammy Smalley, Beth Ann
Adams, and Mr. and Mrs.

Buddie Butts of Warsaw.
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Ha-

ney, Jr. and Leigh Ann
were Sunday dinner gue-

sts of his parents, Mr.
and Mrs. Fred Haney, Sr.

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond
Adams hosted a New Years
Eve party at their home.

Guests
.

Mrs. Maurice Haney, Mr.
and Mrs. Wayne Smalley,
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald

Smalley, Mr. and Mrs,
Jerry Nelson, Mr. and
Mrs. Mike Nelson, Mr.
and Mrs. Charles Tucker
and Mr. and Mrs. Garwin

Eaton,

Mr. and Mrs, Kenneth
Walters and daughter

enjoyed New Year&#39;s Eve
with Mr. and Mrs. Bob
Summme of Albion.

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Buch-
er spent Saturday even-

ing at the home of Mr.
and Mrs. Lawrence Butts
of Warsaw,

Recent callers at the
home of Mrs. Esther Per-

ty were Mrs, Don Heren-
deen and Lynn Darnell

of Lafayette, Rev. and
Mrs. Peter Bueller et

Bluffton, Ohio, Mr. atid
Mrs. Richard Whittenber-

ger, and Alton Perry.
Dennis Herendeen return-

ed home with his mother
after spending the week

with his grandmother,
Mr. and Mrs. Dorris

Harrold attended tho

State Angus meeting in

Indianapolis, on Tues-

day.
Mr. and Mrs. Max Blo-

cher of No, Manchester,
are spending some time
with her sister, Mr.

were Mr. and
—

Beave Dam Area News
Mrs. Con Shewman

and Mrs. Rick Sechrist
of Santa Anna, Calif,
They will return some-

time in February. Mrs.
Blocher is the former

Sandra Weber and Mrs.
Sechrist is the former

Luann Weber, daughters
of Mr. and Mrs. Walter
Weber,

Mrs. Clara Eaton and
Mrs. Dorothy Miller
spent Wednesday after-
noon in Rochester where

they called onher moth-

er, Mrs. Elva Wagoner,
at the Canterbury Nurs-
ing Home,

Mr. and Mrs. Richard
Boganwright and family

spent Saturday evening
with Mr. and Mrs. Dorr-

is Harrold,
Ronnie Shewman spent

last Thursday with Tim

Boganwright.
Mr. and Mrs, Ernest

Heighway and family of
Richmond and Mr. and

Mrs. Larry Wilson and
sons of Montgomery re-

turned to their homes
this past week after

Spending the holidays
with their parents, Mr.

and Mrs. Robert Heigh-
way.

Thursday afternoon
callers at the home of

Mr. and Mrs. Fred D.
Haney, Sr., were Mr.
and Mrs. Foy Haney of
Mt. Prospect, Ill. and
Mrs. Neva Sarcus of Win-

amac.

Sunday afternoon cal-
lers at the home of Mr..

and Mrs. Kenneth Walt-
ers and daughters were

Mr. and Mrs. Dan Burk-
ett of Argos,

Mrs. Esther Perry cal-
led on Mrs. Jerome Met-

zger of No. Manchester,
on Sunday afternoon.

New Year&#39; Eve supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Con Shewman and family
were Mr. and Mrs. Robt.
Heighway, Ginger and

Amy, Mr. and Mrs, Larry
Wilson, Dennis and Du-

ane, and Brent Merley,
Ned Heighway called la-

ter in the evening.
Brent was an overnight
guest of Ron Shewman..

Mr. and Mrs. Harold
Miller spent Thursday

in Indianapolis and

Pendleton.
Mr. and Mrs, Richard

Sittler and daughters
of Glasgow, Ky. spent
the Christmas holidays
with his parents, Mr.

and Mrs. Robt. Sittler,
then Dr. and Mrs. Robt,
Hattery and family of

Rochester, Minn. are

spending a few days with
them. Dr. Hattery was

called home due to the
death of his mother,
Goldie Hattery, a form-

er resident of Akron.
Mr. and Mrs. Fred D,

Haney, Sr., Beth Ann
Adams and Keith Haney

called on Dr. and Mrs.
Leslie Haney and family

of Goshen,
On Sunday evening,

Mr. and Mrs. Dail Barb-
er hosted the Busy Bea-

vers Class party at their
home, Those enjoying
the potluck dinner were

Mr. and Mrs. Loren Cum-

berland, Mr. and Mrs.
Paul Cumberland, Mr.

and Mrs. Leonard Swick,
Mr. and Mrs. Richard

Boganwright, and Mr.
and Mrs. Dorris Harrold,

Mr. and Mrs. Alton

Perry, Jamie and Jayne,
hosted a Holiday Open

House at their home on

New Year&#39; Day. About

45 guests attended.
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer

Hoffman enjoyed supper
in Warsaw on Saturday
evening and later call-

ed on her sister, Mr.
and Mrs. Roy Walters.

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Bo-

ganwright, Theresa and
Tim enjoyed a belated

Christmas dinner at the
home of Mr. and Mrs.
Emory Davis and family
of Mentone. Other pre-
sent were Mr. and Mrs.

Jim Miller and family of
Mentone and Mr. and

Mrs. Don Boganwright and

family of New Troy, Mi-

chigan.
lers at the home of

Mrs. Amanda Warren this
week were Mrs. Jay
Swick, Mrs. Don Smalley,
Mr. and Mrs. Alton Per-

ry. Also her grandchi-
Idren and great-grand-
children, Mr. and Mrs.

Eldon Swick, Lynelle and
Lea Ann of Columbia
City, Mr. and Mrs. Merl
Warren and Darren of

Ft. Wayne, Mr. and Mrs.
Tom Taylor of Warsaw,
Mrs. James Collins of

Mentone, Miss.” Marsha
and Tonya Sisk ‘of Yell-
ow Creek, .Martha Nees
and Mrs. Betty Slaybaugh
and Brett,

Chad and Chan Tucker
spent Friday night and
Saturday with their
grandparents, Mr. and

Mrs. Ferd Koenig of Et-
na Green.

Mr. Paul Denney, Mr.
and Mrs. Glen Nees, Bill
Nees, Bill Engle, Chas.
Phylips, Marsha and

Tonya Sisk, Rev.- Peter
Hanstra, Claude Swick,

and Elmer Woods called
on Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Smith this past week,

Mr. andMrs,. John Fel-
dman, Jay, Jeff and Jer-
rod calledonhis grand-
mother, Mrs. Lina Feld-
man of Etna Green on

Sunday afternoon,
Mr. and Mrs. Charles

Tucker and Mrs. Mary
Tucker attended a Harv-
estore meeting at Amish

Acres at Nappanee on

Wednesday.
Mr. andMrs. Jay Swick

were supper guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Francis
Reece and Larry of Clay-=
pool, on Wednesday aft-

ernoon, Other guests
were Mr. and Mrs. Jim
Reece of Muncie.’

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald
Smalley and family cal-
led on her sister, Mr.
and Mrs. Keith Hoffer
and family of Atwood,
on Saturday evening,

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Hei-

ghway, Ginger and Amy
Heighway were in Elk-
hart on Sunday afterno-

on, where they called
on Mrs. Ned Heighway
and new baby daughter
at the Elkhart General

Hospital. Later they
called on her aunt, Mr.

and Mrs. Chester Ander-

son of Elkhart.

Mr. and Mrs, John Fel-

dman and Mr. and Mrs.

Ron Russell enjoyed New

Year&#39; Eve supper at the

Holiday InninFt. Wayne
and later called on Mr.

and Mrs. Terry Lynch
and family at Leesburg.

Mrs. Alice Brugh and

Mrs. Della Dillingham
were Christmas dinner

guests of Mrs. Vesta

Cole.

Mr. and Mrs. Sam Flohr

of Akron and Mr. and

Mrs. Emery Davis of Men-

tone, called on Mr. and
_

Mrs. Dick Boganwright
and family, New Year&#39;

Eve.

Wednesday dinner gue-
sts of Mrs. Vesta Cole

were Miss Evelyn Whet-

stone of Park Forest,
Ill. and Mrs. Howard

Gentill of New York

City. The ladies are

daughters of Mr. and

Mrs. Deverl Whetstone
of Park Forest, Ill.

Mrs. Bill Sisk, Jack
and Diane were supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Dick Boganwright and

family on Wednesday ev-

ening.
Mr. and Mrs, Elmer

Hoffman enjoyed a belat-
ed Christmas on Wednes-

day evening at the home
of Mr. and Mrs, Joe Ye-~

iter of Clunette. Oth-
ers present were Mr,

and Mrs. Ron Yeiter of

Lafayette, Mr. and Mrs.
Terry Yeiter and Toby

of Clunette, Mr. and
Mrs. Randy Hoffman, and

Tyler of Royal Center,
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Hoffman
of Ft. Wayne, Mr. and
Mrs. Bob Hoffman and

family of Yellow Creek

Lake, Mr. and Mrs. Don
Hoffman of Akron, Mrs.

Wilma Walgamuth of Sid-

ney, Mrs. Doug Grogg and
Renee of Akron, and
Mrs. Lillian Anglin of

Clunette,.
Mrs. Alice Brugh and

Mrs. Della Dillingham
of Mentone andMrs. Ves-
ta Cole were New Years&#3

Day dinner guests of
Mrs. Goldie Jefferies,

Mr. and Mrs. Elmer
Vining of Etna Green
called on Mr. and Mrs;

Dick Boganwright and
family on Monday even-

ing.
Mr. andMrs. Jay Swick

called on Mrs. Ned Hei-
ghway and infant daugh-
ter at the Elkhart Gen-
eral Hospital on Sunday

afternoon and later ca-
lled onMrs. Elma Tucker

and in the evening,
they called on his mo-

ther, Mrs. Louise Swick

and Lena Kuhn.

Summit News...
Misses Susan and Lisa

Bammerlin spent Thurs-

day with their grand-
mother, Mrs. Vera Butt,
Mrs. Butt took then,
home in the evening and
and enjoyed homemade
ice cream and cake in
honor of Susan and Stan&#39

birthdays.
Danny Butt spent Fri-

day night with Mr. and

Mrs. Dean Bammerlin and

family.
Mr. and Mrs. Don Per-

sonett and family were

New Year&#39 Eve guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Don Ro-

bertson and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey

Arthur and daughters,
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Cann-

edy and sons, Mr. and
Mrs. Wendell Scott were

New Year&#39; Eve guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Larry

Sheetz and family.
Susan, Lisa, Jay Bam-

merlin spent the week-
end with Mr. and Mrs,
Lyle Butt and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Bernard
Fites and Ryan were New

Year&#39; Eve callers -of
Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Bamm-

erlin and daughter,
Mrs. Vera Butt enter-

tained Sunday dinner to
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Boggs,
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence
Butt all of Warsaw, Mr.

and Mrs. John Butt of

Peru, Mr. andMrs. Robt.
Fouts of Denver, Mrs.

Fay Ross of Rochester,
and Forest Ritter of
Akron.

APPLE
af

Red and Golden
DELICIOUS

WINESAP - GRIMES
JONATHANS

Fresh Sweet Cider

Sorghum - Popcorn

BARTE Lak
Vie Orcha

1 Mile Southeast Of
Rochester, Ind.

CLOSED EVERY DAY
11:30 - 12:30 Noon

Burket Vovunteer Fire DEPARTME
CARRY OUT

FISH FRY
AT THE

Burket Fire DEPARTM Buivotne
SATURDA JANUARY 8th

4:30 - 7:30 p.m.

BAKE SALE BY MENTONE LEGION AUXILIARY
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VALENCIA - SHEETS. VOWS: Miss Cheryl] Ann Yalen-
cia and Arnold Eugene Sheets were Married

recently in the United Methodist Church at
Mission Hills, California. The bride is the
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Valencia of

“Chula Vista, Calif. She is a graduate of El
Capitan High School and San Diego State College

The bridegroom is the son of Mr. and Mrs.
Emerson Sheets, Akron, and is a graduate of

Akron High School. He attended Purdue Univer-
sity and will be a student at Mesa College in

California after serving four years in the U.S.

Navy. Dennis W. Sheets of Indianapolis served
as his brother&#39;s best man. Following a honey-

moon on Harbor Island, the newlyweds are at
home in North Park, 3932 9th-Street, Apt. 8,
San Diego, Calif. 92103.

,

NOTICE

New Hours Starting January 1st

8 a.m. to 5 p.m. DAILY EXCEPT THURSDAY
Closed all day on Thursday

THOM PSON FEED &a GRAIN
AKRON 893-7013

SALE —

SAVE 35%, — 50% 10 66%

Misses Pant Suits
From $13.99 to $24.98

Sizes 8 to 16 and 40 and 44

Sale $6.90 to $12.90

Misses Skirt Suits
Sizes 9/10 11/12 13/14,

Regular $17.98 and $23.98

Sale $5.90 and $11.90

All Girls and Ladies Coats

Reduced for Clearance

Come - See and Save

DEPARTMENTCOOPE &#39;strretin

Open Friday and Saturday nights til 8 p.m.
“

b
gs a , iniuiahatiahiti

Taken fromthe January
5, 1938, issue of the

Northern Indiana Co-Op
News:

Beta Epsilon chapter
of Psi Lota Xi sorority

were guests at a holi-
day buffet supper at the
home of Mrs. Emma Clut-

ter. Assistant hostess-
es were Helen Hoffer,

Jessie Rush and Pauline
Riner. ~

If the administration
can&#3 find out how to

get the national budget
out of the red we would
suggest that it call in

tne wife of a man who
has raised a family and

educated them and bought
a home on a salary of

hundred dollars a month.
The gossip, asa rule,

prides himself upon his
honesty, and would per-

haps resent bitterly
being charged with th-
eft, but gossip who
robs another of his re-

Putation or attempts to
undermine him with vic-

ious lies, is a more

contemptible and coward-
ly thief than the man

who holds his fellow up
at the point of a gun.
The latter act requires

some degree of courage.
A gossip is always cow-

ardly.
Mrs. E. S. Lash were

Sunday dinner guests at
the home of Mr. and Mrs.
Raymond Lash and daugh-

ters Eleanor and Ruth

News Of Interest

To Homemakers

by Ann Hancook

GREEK COOKIES
1 cup butter
2 cups confections sugar
1 egg yolk
2 cups sifted flour
1 teaspoon cinnamon

1/8 teaspoon salt
1 teaspoon ground cloves

teaspoon nutmeg
2 cups finely ground

(unblanched) almonds

Candied cherries, halved

Cream butter and sugar
until light and fluffy.

Add yolk and all other
ingredients, except
cherries. Knead well

with hands or spoon.
Shape in small balls
with hands dusted with

confectioners sugar.
Put on cookie sheet 3
inches apart. Press half

a candied cherry in
center of each cookie.

Bake in moderate oven

(350° F.) until golden
brown about 15 minutes.
Cool on racks. Makes
about 40 cookies.

If absence makes the
heart grow fonder, many
people love their chur-

ch.

WEDDIN PHOTOS
and

PORTRAITS

Fincher Photos
56 NORTH BROADWAY

PERU, INDIANA 473-4328

It Happen In Mentone
and son Phillip.

e Misses
and Mildred Anderson,
Mr. and Mrs. Ira Ander-

of Evanston, 31.
and Dr. Wendell

Martins-
ville spent the Christ- with friends

son, all

Ill.,
Anderson of

mas holidays at the
of their

in Mentone,

Kathleen Horn are

Parents,
and Mrs. F,-D. Anderson

Mr. and Mrs. Howard
parents of a

son, Lester H., born at
Woodlawn hospital Dec.

Spending a

Dr. her

in Owosso, Mich.

sale event with

DRESSES.......

COATS
.........

PANT COATS....

PANT SUITS....

SPORTSWEAR...

JEWELRY.......

LINGERIE......

AND MAN

OPEN Friday 9

IN ROCHESTER

of coats...

suits...
dresses

STARTS FRIDAY, JANUARY 71

AT 9:00 A.M.

The following ladies’ fashion apparel will
be on sale at substantially reduced Frices.
You can be assured of the quality, value
and fashionability because it’s from

Blumenthal’s own stock. This is a Major
reductions u} to 50%

including casual and dressy styles.
Moderate and better price ranges.

All sizes,

Beautiful fur-trimmed and untrimmed
coats in quality fabrics. A large

selection in all sizes, and many
new colors.

a reduced group of distinctive
styles including wools, suedes,
Corduroys, canvas, piles and nylon
quilts. Good selection and values,

a tasteful group of woven & knit
pant suits in Jr., missy and halt
sizas.

substantial raductions on skirts,
vests, blouses, sweaters, slacks
Jackets and pant tops.

save 33 1/3% off on new fall
costume jewelry. Wide selections.

dusters, slips, baby dolls, pajamas
sleepshirts, gowns and panties on

sale.

OTHER SALE ITEMS

STARTS FRIDAY, JANUARY 7th

AT

Rocheste;

to 9, Saturday 9 to 5:30

Miss Martha Goshert is
few weeks

in Fort
home Wayne, but plans to make

home with her sis-
ter, Mrs. J.M. Preische,



OMEGA CHURCH

- Kenneth Gimmi

- Emerson Burns
Pastor

Supt.

Sundey School

Worship Service

Evening Worship 7:30 p.m.

Thurs. Prayer Meeting 7:30

Thuraday afternoon at 1:30

Missionary meeting at the

home Bueleh Prett.

Memory Verse: ‘And Jesus

answering said unto them,

They that are whole need not

a physician; hut they thet

sre sick. I came not to call

the righteous, but sinners

to repentance,’ Luke 5: 31-32

_

+SILVER CREEK CHURCH O 60D

Pastor - Rev. George Reser

Supt. - Max VanCleave

Church School 9:30 a.m.

Morning Worship 10:30 a.m.

C.G.Y.A. 6:30 Poem.

Evening Worship 7:30 p.m.

REVIVAL EACH NIGHT 7:30 poems

January 9 - 16th

Everyone is welcome.

AKRON

CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN

Charles E. Zunkel, Pastor

401 Woodland Drive

North Manchester

Telephone 982-2005

CHURCH SCHOOL

MORNING WORSHIP

9:30 asme

10:30 e.m.

Sermon by the Pastor, ‘* AM

I RUNNING WITH YOU, JESUS?&quot;
Music by the church choir,

directed by Mrs. Clarence

Mark.

EVENING SERVICE st 7:30 pem.

Im = a motlon picture
presentation of IT TAKES A

LOT OF HELP?! one dealing
with the prablems surround=-

ing the use of drugs.

THURSDAY EVENING 7:30 peme

Women&#39;s Fellowship will meet

at the home of Mrs. Lee

Gearhart and will roll band-

ages.

7:00 peme Choir practice.

AKRON CHURCH OF GOD

Pastor - J. 0. Thomason

Assoc. Pastor - Ray Bradway
Supt. - Larry Klein

Ass’t. Supt. - Loyd Saner

Sunday School 9:30 a.m.

Lesson: Our Compassionate
Christ

10:25 Bem.

6:30 pew.

7:30 peme

Morning Worship
Youth Fellowship
Revival Hour

CHURCH ACTIVITIES

Sun., Jan. 9 ~ Group Bible

Study at 6:30 peme

Thu., Jan 13 Mid-week prayer

service; Youth Groups at

7:30 Dem.

Choir practice 8:30 pem.

Sat., Jan. 18 - Men&#39;s Prayer

Breakfast at 6:30 a.m.

BEAVER DAM

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Minister - Rev.

Supt.
Peter Hanstra

- Alton Parry

Worship Services 9: 20-10100

Sunday School 10:00-11:15

CHILDREN’S BIBLE STUDY and

Youth Fellowship - jst and

3rd Thursday evening of

each month at 7:30 peme

W.S.C.8. - 1st Tuesday even-

ing of eech month at the

Church at 7:30 p.m.

LADIES AID - Wednesday, Jan-
wary 19th, at 1:30 pem@e at

the home of Mrs.

Haney,

hostess.

Maurice

Lena Clinker,, co-

JAN. oth - Ephiphany Dey

JAN. Oth - Special callect-

ion for Pakistan Refugees-

JAN. 11th - Lake Community

Men&#39;s Organization.

GILEAD - EBENEZER - P. HILL
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor — Archie L. McDowall

PLEASE NOTE:

for Church

is Tuesday.

Deadline

Directory

BURKET UNITED
METHODIST CHURCH

Donald E. Poyser, Pastor
Burket 491-3945

Bernerd Kuhn, Sr. Supt.
Xeta Parker, Jr. Supt.

Sundey School 9:30 A.M.

Worship Service 10:30 A.M.

Tuesday morning:
Shere at 9:15.

Prayer and

TIPPECANOE CONGREGATIONAL
CHRISTIAN CHURCH

John J. Sholly, Pastor

ure. Richard Baer, S.S. Supt.

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
MWENTON

Norman McVay, Pastor

Sunday School 9:30 A.M.

Worship Service 10:30 A.M.

Sunday Evening Service

7:30 P.M.

Thuradey Prayer Meeting
7:30 P.M.

———
ee

OLIVE BETHEL CHURCH OF GOD

Rev. Harold Helterbridle

Minister

Mrs. James Ellison, Supt.

Sunday School O asm.

Morning Worship 0 O-me

Evening Worship 0 pem.

Thurs. Bible Study 7:30 pem.

AKRON BAPTIST CHAPEL

Rev. Ron Nelson, Pastor

Now meeting on Sunday mornings

Sunday School

Worship Service

Evening Service

11:00 A.M.

11:30 A

7:00 P.

Meeting in the Akron Lions
Club Youth Building

DISKO UNITED
METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Pater Hanstra, Pastor
tank Nordman, Supt

Duane Smith, Lay Leader

Sunday School 9:30 A.M,

Worship Service 10:30 A.M.
Preyer Meeting — Tuesday at

7:00 P.M.

TALMA

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. L. E. Todd, Pastor

Bill Rathbun, Supt.

Sunday School 9:30 asm.

Worship Service 10:30 aeme

(2nd, 4th & Sth Sundays)

OLIVE BRANCH
CHURCH OF GO

9:30
10:30

Sunday School

Worship Service

HARRISON CENTER
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor - Rev. Herbert Edwards

9:45 asm.

10:45 aeme
Sunday School

Worship Service

Mission Ald + Second Wednesday

evening of each month at the

church at 7:30 peme

MENTONE
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. L. E. Todd, Pastor

Worship Service

Sunday School

Evening Service 7:00 peme

—

CHURCH O CHRIST

Mentone, Indiana

T. R. Jones, Minister

Bible Classes

Worship

9:30 mom.

10:30 a.m.

Worship 7:30 p.m.

AKRON

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor - John Moore

Lay Leader- Dean Baker

Supt. Study Program-Ray Riley

Sunday School

Worship Service

9:30

10:30

Junior Choir practice
Tuesday, 4:00 p.m.

Adult Choir practice
Wednesday, 7:30 pom.

MENTONE AKRON NEWS

January 6, 1972

Akron GAA News

Wednesday, December

22, 1971, there was an

initiation held on the

stage in the gymnasium.
LuAnn Walters, pres-

ident, had the follow-

ing members receive

pins and light their

candles: Christine Hile-

man, Sharon Weaver,
Karen Coplen, Trici

Dilts, Nila Earl, Debb-

ie Ihnen, Cindy Isley,
Hannah Mitchell, Patty
Murphy, Rita Ault, Lin-

da Parker, Lynda Smith,
Janet Schipper, Peggy
Woolley, Rene Rager.

Also, Linda Beasley,
Cindy Cunningham, Sue

Peters, Patricia Swi-

hart, Adele Cumberland,
Alicia Dickens, Linda

Earl, Joyce Engle, Cher-

yl Fleck, Melinda Hart-

zler, Debra Hunter,
Jennifer Jones, Joann

Kroft, Wanda Reed, Lana

Scott, Annette Severns,
Dena Shriver, Susan

Starver, Charlotte Str-

ong, Linda Swihart, and

Marga Thomason,

For the past five we-

eks, the girls have be-

en busy practicing for

coming basketball games.

Northwood, our first

opponent, will be play=-
ed there next Thursday
Jan. 13.

At practices, four

teams were formed. The

captains are Debbie

Beasley, team 1; Jenn-

ell Geiger, team 2; De-

nise Saner, team 3; and

Jane Schipper, team 4.

New Minister
At Olive Bethel

Rev. Harold Helter-

bridle, 60, has accept-
ed a call as interrim

pastor of the Olive Be-

thel Church of God. He

replaces Rev.A. A. Duke

who has moved to Warsaw.

Rev. Helterbridle pi-
oneered a work in Mt,

Ayr, Indiana where he

served 10 years. He al-

so served four and one

half years in LaPorte
and one year in Port-

land. For the past five

years He has been locat-

ed in Mercer, Wis. and

has traveled from there

doing evangelistec work.

Announce Marriage

Mr. and Mrse K. C.

Foulks of So. Bend have

announced the December
28 marriage of their

daughter, Peggy Ann, to

Mr. Duk Joong Min, son

of Mrs. J. O. Sung Ban
of Seoul, Korea.

The newlyweds are both

students at Makato Uni-

versity in Minnesota.
Mr. Min is getting A.B.
S. in mathematics and

Mrs. Min is a student

nurse.

The bride is
of Miss Annabel
of Mentone.

a niece
Mentzer

Don&#3

judge
forget: people

you by your act-

ions, not your inten-

sions. You may have a

heart of gold, but so

does a hardboiled egg.

Mentone Methodists Will Present

‘*Like Mighty

On Sunday, January 9,
at the Mentone United

Methodist Church, dur-

ing the 7 p.em. evening
service, a dramatic 55-

minute color film, con-

sidered by many nation-

al church leaders of all

denominations to be one

of the greatest religi-
ous films produced in

the last three years,
will be shown. It is the

true story, dramatically

told, of the mobiliza-

tion of a typical church

for the spiritual battle

of the 70&#3 under the

leadership of Drv James

Kennedy, who today has

become one of the out—

standing pastors in the

nation anda noted auth—

or in great demand thr-

oughout the U.S. as a

speaker before various

national denominational
conventions and work—

shops on evangelism.
In nine years, the

Coral Ridge Presbyter-
ian Church of Ft. Laud-

erdale, Fla. has grown
from 17 to a membership

of over 2,000. Each

week, more than 300 of

its members are engaged
in a program of lay ev-

angelism that has made

it one of the gastest
growing churches in the

world. This is due

largely to the unwaver-

ing devotionof Dr. Ken-

nedy who has recaptur-—
ed the Biblical concept

W.C.T.U. To Meet

At Akron

The W.C.T.U. meeting
will be Tuesday evening,
January 11 at the li-

brary at 7:30 p.m.
A program is planned.

Thelma Craig is devo-

tional leader.
There will bea silent

auction. Everyone is

to bring something for

the auction.

The hostesses are Eva

McHatton, Ruth Moore

and Emma Burns.

Everyone is welcome.

MENTONE/AKRON NEWS

Army&

that the primary task

of the church 1s &quot;ever

member evangelism.
cept of a

whol chure $Bin mot
ivated and mobilized is

put forth in the film

in a dynamic and power
ful presentation. This

dramatic true story of

the Coral Ridge Presby-

terian Church and its

pastor, Dr. Kennedy,

portrays the most Tev—
olutionary technique

for
urch to be digcovered

in the 20th century.

The general public is

invited to see this re-

markable film of God at

work, says the Rev. L. E.

Todd, pastor of the

churche

&quot;l be dig ch-

Indian Pastor

To Speak
At Family Night

All members and fri-

ends of the Mentone Un-

ited Methodist Church

are invited to bring a

basket of food and hear

Rev. Lovely Wallace at

the Family -Night Hour

at 6:30 pM Friday,
January 7.

Rev. Lovely Wallace,
Cherokee Indian pastor

of the Marble City Meth-

odist Indian Church in

Oklahoma, will speak
and share the. honors

withhis sister, Lucille

Keith, wh i111 travel

with him. Together, they
make a colorful and dr-

amatic team as they
share their faith in

Christ and relate the

problems facing their

people today, said the

Rev. L. Ee Todd, pastor
of the church.

Marble City was the

site of last summer&#39;
district work camp where

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Whet-

stone, Miss Cindy Whet-—

stone, Miss Peggy Whet-

stone, Mr. and Mrs. Paul

Haist and Mr. and Mrs.

Hap Utter assisted in
the construction of a

badly needed new church

January 6, 1972 for the Indian congre-

gation.

Listen To Harvestime

Ft. Wayne
12:30

Indianapolis
11:00 -

South Bend

1:00 -

Wabash

8:00 -

In Indiana Every Sunday
WFWR 1090 K.C.

- 1 Dem.

WIBC 1070 K.C.

11:30 p.m.

WHME- FM 103.1

1:30 p.m.

WKUZ- FM 95.9

8:30 p.m.

REV.

EVANGELIST

Hear Ye

SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF GOD
MILES WEST - 2 MILES SOUTH OF SILVER LAKE

GEORGE RESER, PASTOR 893-4489

JANUARY 9-16, 7:30 EACH EVENING

GOSPEL SONGS BY THE SPIRIT

FILLED REVELATIONS

SERMONS OF GOOD NEWS BY REV.

AT A CHURCH WHERE YOU ARE ALWAYS WELCOME

LANDHOLT
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Thirty five members
and guests of the Joe

Parker family held their
Christmas get-together

in the dining and rec-

reation rooms of the
Timbercrest Home at No.

Manchester on Dec, 26,
The traditional dinner,
a beautifully decorated

tree and gifts to the
children were enjoyed.

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh
Weitzel were guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Florey recently,

Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Florey attended a Christ-

mas party at the home
of Mr. and Mrs. Dean

Parsons of Cromwell,
Mr. and Mrs. Charles

Florey had dinner Chri-
stmas Day. at the home

of Mr. and Mrs. Everett
Cline of No. Manchester,

Dorothy Blatz, Elkhart
and John Cameron, Mish-
awaka were New Year&#39;
eve guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Walter Bowman of
Disko. Mr, and Mrs.
Gordon Herendeen called
Saturday onMr. and Mrs.
Walter Bowman and Mr.

and Mrs. Frank Bucher,
Disko.

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald
Bucher and Carolyn Sil-
vester of Ft. Wayne were

Sunday dinner guests of
Mrs. Harmon Bucher, Mr.
and Mrs. Richard French
and Susanne called on

Mrs. Bucher on Sunday
afternoon,

Rachel Floor returned
to her home Sunday aft-

ernoon after spending
ten days in Merrillvil-
le, with her daughter
Mr. and Mrs. Victor

Slanac.
Mr. and Mrs. Horace

Barr, Columbus, 0. were

Sunday evening guests
of Rachel Floor. Dale
Floor also called Sunday

afternoon.
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Mc-

Evoy, Patrick and Paula
of Muncie were Monday,
guests of Rachel Floor,

Mr. and Mrs. Percy
Ring and Mrs, Jean Anne

Howard and daughter,
Rene of Ft. Wayne were

dinner guests Christmas

Day at the home of Mr.
and Mrs. Dale Hawley,

Mentone,

Mr. and Mrs, Francis

Rogers, So. Bend, and

Chris Konkle, Walkerton

were guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Ernest Brooks dur-

SAVINGS and SECURITY

GO TOGETHER

at

FARMERS STATE BANK

Mentone, Indiana

Since 1892

fe) Ue tl

MORRY’S REDI-MIX

893-4860 R. 2 Rochester

.

Silver Lake Area News
ing the holidays also,
Mrs. Leon Shalliol and
daughters of Wyatt.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles.
Florey were dinner gue-
sts Sunday of Mr. and
Mrs. Terry Goodrich and

family of So. Whitley.
Doug Parsons of Cromwell

spent last weekend with
his grandparents, Mr.
and Mrs. Charles Florey.

Rev. and Mrs. George
Reser and Mr. and Mrs,
Robert Shafer and fami-

ly called Sunday after-
noon on Mr. and Mrs.

C.C. Tullis. Mr. Tullis
is still very ill at
his home. Mr. and Mrs.
Lonnie Meredith, Akron,

and Mr. and Mrs. Kevin
Lawson and family of Wa-

bash called at the Tul-
lis home on Saturday

afternoon. Mr. and
Mrs. Ira Helser and Ha-
zel Rader were supper
guests Saturday of the
Tullis family.

Mr. and Mrs. Clifford
Reed, Warsaw and Mr. and
Mrs. Maurice Reed visit-

ed Mr. Claude Ramsey at ~

Olive
Mr. and Mrs, Lowell

Safford were Christmas
evening dinner guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Walter
Safford.

Mr. and Mrs. David
Leininger and family,

Mr. and Mrs, Howard
Bunch and family, Edwa-

rdsburg, Michigan, Mr.
and Mrs. Terry Leininger
and daughter, Rochester
and Dora Leininger, Ch-

icago were Christmas
evening supper guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Omer

Leininger.
Mr. and Mrs. John

Meredith and children,
Ft. Wayne and Mr. and
Mrs. Don Butts and chi-

ldren, Pierceton were

Christmas dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Fred

Keesey.
Ruth Swartzlander and

Blanche Wells were Sun-

day dinner guests of
Ina Hatfield for their

Christmas,
Mrs. Nancy Allman and

Scott, W Lafayette
spent Monday with Mrs.
John Dawson and John,
Jr. for their Christmas,

Mr. and Mrs. David

Leininger and family
were Christmas dinner

guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Charles Overmeyer, Roc-

hester.

Mr. and Mrs, Everett

Perkins, Darlene and

Larry and Mrs. Luella

Woodard and sons, Leba-

non and Mr. and Mrs.
Paul Spaulding, dZions-

ville spent the Christ-

mas week-end with Mr.
and Mrs, Paul Kindig,
Marla and Timmy.

Mr. andMrs. Earl Cox,

yo fle
PH OG

the Merriweather Nurs-
ing Home, Wabash, on

Friday afternoon.

Alvin Prater, 15, son

of Mr. and Mrs. Jay An-
cil, R. 2, Silver Lake,

was listed in guarded
condition at Murphy Med-

ical Center last week
after he was struck by

a pick-up truck at the
north edge of Silver

Lake.

Mr. and Mrs. M. Hol-

singer of Maryland are

visiting their son Alan
and wife of Claypool.

Mr. and Mrs. Clifford
Reed and family, Warsaw
and Mr. and Mrs, Max

Anglin and family, War-

saw were supper guests
Christmas evening at

the home of Mr. and Mrs.
Maurice Reed.

Class 7 of the Silver
Creek Church met Monday
evening at the home of

Mrs. Foster Hoffman for

cottage prayer meeting
in preparation for Re-
vival meeting which will

begin January 9th.

Bethel Area
BY HELEN COX

Mr. and Mrs, Larry Ba-

shamandCindy, Mr. and

Mrs. Milton Cox, Mr.
and Mrs. Tom Smravely,
Cora, Mr. and Mrs, Flo-

yd Cox, Mr. and Mrs.
Dale Cox, Mr. and Mrs.
Bill McKenzie, Mr. and

Mrs. Harold Claxton,

Mr. and Mrs. Ted Rose,
Mr. and Mrs, Steve Bell,
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Ker-
by, Mr. and Mrs. Bill

Kratzer and Bryan, were

Christmas day guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cox
and Helen, Afternoon

callers were Mr, and
Mrs. Virgil Biddinger
and Todd,

Mr. and Mrs. Walter
Safford spent Christmas

with his cousin, Mr.
and Mrs. Norman Grandos,
Ft. Wayne and then cal-

Accident Report

A car-truck collision
one mile north of Burk-
et at the intersection
of SR25 and County Road
700 West Monday evening
injured two people and
both behicles were to-

tally demolished. Lu-

cille E. Teel, 24, Men-

tone, driver of the car,
underwent surgery Tues-

day morning for injuries
sustained in the acci-

dent. Also taken to

Murphy Medical Center

was Susie Bolin, 48, R.

1, Etna Green, who was

listed in fair condi-

tion. The Bolin truck

was northbound on the

county road and Mrs.
Teel&quot car was eastbound

Wedding
Portrait

Commercial

Phone 223-2833

a ee ee

Donors Honored
At Blood Bank

Edmund P. Whitby, of

Warsaw, was presented
a pin in recognition of
the six gallons of blood

he had donated to the
blood program of the

Kosciusko Co. Chapter
of the American Red

Cross. The presentation
was made at the visit
of the area Bloodmobile
at the American Legion
Home in Warsaw on Dec.
28. Of the 125 pints

received, 56 were dir-
ected donations to 13

recipients.
Also cited were Mrs.

Raymond Essig and Donald

L. Nichols, Warsaw, and
“Mrs. Don Johnston, Clay-
pool, for donating three

gallons; Mrs. Marion
Foreman and Dr. Virgil
McCleary, Warsaw, as two

gallon donors and Mrs.
Wm. Bixler, Pierceton,

Fred Weisser, Milford,
Mrs. Dale Beery, Clay-
pool, and Mrs. Susie

Parks, Burket, one gal-
lon donors.

AKRON/ NEWS

January 6, 1972

News

led on Gertrude Neff
at the

Ft. Wayne.
Denise and Danny Lei-

ninger, Flint, Mich.
and Mr. and Mrs, Terry

Leininger and daughter,
Rochester spent Tuesday

evening with Mr. and
Mrs. Omer Leininger.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Ke-

esey visited his aunt,
Iva Dawson at Logansport
Sunday afternoon,

Mr. and Mrs. Merlyn
Fish, Winona Lake spent

Christmas evening with

Mr. and Mrs. Milton Cox
and family.

Miss Lynn Hochstedler,
Bourbon spent Monday

evening with Mr. and
Mrs. Floyd Cox and fam-

ily.

on SR 25 at the time of
the accident, which was

investigated by Deputy
Sheriff Rich Mikel and

Burket Marshal John
Huff. Damage to the
Bolin truck was estimat-

ed at $2,400 and to the
Teel auto at $2,800.

COURT NEWS

Laurene E. Surface,
R. 1, Warsaw, has filed

suit for divorce from
Orlando F. Surface, R.

2, Akron, in Kosciusko

Superior Court. They
were married March 30,

1970 and separated on

November 11, 1971. There

are no children,

Luthern Home,
_

BIRTHS
Mr. and Mrs. Ned Hei-

ghway, R. 2, Akron, are

parents of a daughter,
Heather Rae, born Dec.

31 ‘at Elkhart General

Hospital. She weighed
seven pounds and nine
ounces, Grandparents

are Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Heighway, R,. 2, Akron,
and Mr. and Mrs. Jack

Severns, R. 1, Rochest-=
er.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Gul-

lett, Silver Lake, are

parents of a son born
at Wabash Co. Hospital.

Charles H. Rauschke,
Chairman of the Fulton

Co. U.S. Savings Bond

Committee, has received
a report revealing that
the county&#3 savings
bond sales for November
were $20,214 compared
with $10,377 for the

corresponding period of
last year.

I

AUCTION SERVICE |

FARM-HOUSEHOLD-ANT IQUE

Mobile Homes

and

Travel Trailers
LOWMAN’S CORNER

|

Phone Akron 893-4260

wococcccescccosccococcosooscosoese:

REBUILDING
SERVICE

_ on

@ Starte
@ Generafors
@ Engines

GILLILAND
Auto

Machine Co.
115 E. 4th St. ROCHESTER

Cececoccoccveccescocccoosepocoeess

CREIGHTON&#39; GRAIN BID

ON MONDAY, JAN. 3

Wheat $1.10 Bu.

Soy Beans $2.90 Bu.

Ear Corn $1.05 Bu.

Sh. Corn $1.02 Bu.

Corn Discount 2c per point over 1512

Per Cent Moisture

CONTACT: CREIGHTON BROS.

Old Rd. 30 West, Warsaw, Indiana
Dial 267-3101

PHONE 352-2332

SELLS OIL

Gasoline - Oils - Lubrication
Accessories

W GIVE TOP VALUE STAMPS -CLOSED SUNDAYS

COMPANY

SILVER LAKE



McSherry
Mrs. Carol Ilene Mc-

Sherry, 75, Mentone, who

has been a patient at

Miller&#39;s Merry Manor at

Warsaw, died Tuesday at

6:15 p.m. at the Murphy
Medical Center where she

was admitted Dec. 31.

She had been seriously
ill two months.

Born February 1, 1896

in Grant Co., she was

the daughter of Samuel

and Rosa Morris Kelley.
She lived in the Men-

tone-Palestine area most

of her life and was a

school teacher before

her marriage and did

some substitute teaching
after her marriage.

She was married to

Clancie McSherry May 2,
1918, at Mentone. He

survives.
Mrs. McSherry was a

member of the Mentone

Church of Christ.

Surviving in addition

to her husband are one

daughter, Mrs. Merlyn
(Elizabeth Ann) Holt,

R.2, Warsaw; two broth-

ers, Dale Kelley of Br-

adenton, Fla., Vere

Kelley of Ponta Gorda,
Fla., four sisters, Mrs.

Dave (Donis) Henderson,
Atwood, Mrs. Noble (Bl-
anche) Koontz, Engle-
wood, Calif., Miss Blond

Kelley, Newcastle, Mrs.

John (Beulah) Bowman,
So. Bend, and two grand-

children.

Funeral services will

be conducted at 2 p.m.

Friday in the Mentone

Church of Christ with

Brother T.R. Jones off-

iciating. Burial will

be in the Palestine cemy
etery.

Friends may call at

the church after 2 p.m.
today until the hour of
the service Friday.

The King Memorial Home

is incharge of arrange-
ments.

‘

Beery
Mrs. Irene Beery, 75,

R. 4, Rochester, died

Saturday morning at the

Canterbury nursing home

where she had been a pa-
tient one year. She had

been in failing health
five years.

The daughter of John

and Julie Clifton, she

was born Feb.10, 1896,
in Akron. Her marriage
‘was Sept. 10, 1922, in

Akron to Donald Beery
who preceded her in de-

ath in 1963. She was a

Practical nurse anda
member of the First Bap-
tist Church of Rochést-

er andthe Rochester Or-

der of Eastern Star.

Surviving are two

sons, Richard, Niles
,

Mich., and Jack, R. 4,
Rochester; seven grand-
children; one sister,

Mrs. Ruth Davis, Akron.

A son and five sisters

preceded her in death.
Funeral services were

conducted Tuesday at

Rochester and burial was

in the. IO0OF cemetery
there.

Hattery
Mrs. Goldie

ery, 75,5 Rochester,
Minn., a former Akron

resident, died Wednes-

day evening in Rochest~-

er, Minn.
The daughter of Daniel

and Catherine Little

Secor, she was born on

April 17, 1896, at Bure

ket. Her marriage was

to Ralph Hattery who

preceded her in death

in 1941. She had re-

sided in Minnesota with

her son for the past
four years. She was a

member of the Akron Un-

ited Methodist Church,

Surviving are one son,
Dr. Robert Hattery, Ro-

two

M. Hatt-

chester, Minn. ;

grandchildren, and one

sister, Mrs. Sylvia Noy-
er, Akron.

Funeral services were

conducted Sunday after-

noon at the Haupert fun-
eral home in Akron and

burial was in the Akron

cemetary.

Hatfield

Kelly Jo Hatfield, 3,
Warsaw, great-grandau-
ghter of Mrs. Frieda

Fulton, Mentone, died

at her home Thursday of

a malignancy. She had

been ill for several

months.
She is survived by her

parents, Robert and Rita

King Hatfield; a broth-

er, Kory, seven months;
maternal grandparents,

Mr. and Mrs. Richard

King, and paternal gr-
andparents, Mr. and Mrs.
Forrest Hatfield, all

of Warsaw, and another

great-grandmother, Mrs.

Anna Bowser, Warsaw.

Funeral services were

conducted Monday after-

noon,

Worthington
Mrs. Russell J. Wor-

thington, a former Men-

tone resident, died at

Huff&#39; Sanitarium at In-

dianapolis Thursday mor-

ning. She had been a

patient there eight
years.

Mrs. Worthington, 86,
was the former Bess Ab-

bott, daughter of Albert

and Mary Ann Abbott.
She was preceded in

death by her husband.

Surviving are four niec-

es and a nephew.
Mrs. Mary Cox and Miss

Annabel Mentzer of Men-

tone attended the funer-

al services which were

conducted in Indianap-
olis. Burial was at

Plymouth.

When the going gets
tough, the tough get go-
ing.

A scissor grinder is
the only person whose

business is good when

things are dull.
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REVELATIONS QUARTET will provide special
gospel music during a week-long revival at the

Silver Creek Church,
worship starts at 7:30

be Rev. Landholt, below.

=

Rainbow Sets

Election

Vicki Bouse,
advisor, presided at

the stated meeting of

Akron Rainbow Assembley.
Connie Carr, Shellie

Bickel, Marilyn Sell-

ers and Deborah Ramsey
were pro-tems,.

The girls were urged
to pay their 1972 dues

and to attend the Jan-

uary llth meeting which

will be election of of-

ficers. .

worthy

Christmas Party
Ends Year

The Christmas season

was celebrated by the

Friendly Neighbors Ex-
tension Homemakers Club

on Dec. 22witha dinner
at Teel&#39;s restaurant,

An impressive program
followed and games were

Played. Gifts were ex-—

changed.
The first meeting of

the new year will be at
the home of Mrs. M O,
Smith.

January 9 - 16. Evening
p.m. The speaker will

The best time for par-
ents is when the kids

are too old to cry and
too young to borrow the

car.

Y ACOMMUNIT
CALENDAR

MONDAY, JANUARY 10

The Akron War Mothers

Unit 127 will meet at

the Library at 7:00 p.m.
Dues are payable at the

meeting. Guests are al-

ways welcome.

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 12

The Beaver Dam Home

Ec. Club will meet with

Winnifred Summe at 7:30

p.m.
The Seward Home Ext-

ension Club will meet

at 1:30p.m. at the home

of Mrs. Vernon Meredith

south of Burket with

Mrs. Cliff Eherenman as

co-hostess.

THURSDAY, JANUARY 13

Mentone Homemakers Ex-

tension Club will meet

at 1:30 p.m, at the home

of Mrs. Louise Jones

with Mrs. Maude Cox as

co-hostesse

Surprise Shower

Mrs. Darrell King was

guestof honor at a sure

prise baby shower Tues-

day evening at Teel&#39

Restaurant.

Hostesses for the eve=-

ning were members of the

Mentone Reading Club,
the Mentone Fireman&#39;

Auxiliary and the Teel

employees.
Thirty one guests were

present.

3 - puILD

OPPORTUNITY

When you spend money

out of town it is gone

lt keeps traveling with

little chance of returning

Miones spent at home stays

at home. It returns in

mans ways. In more

successful businesses

improvements. expansions /
and new construction

Dollars increase in value

and provide more taxes

that improve parks

play grounds. streets

and schools.

If all purchases that could

be made at home were

made at home think of all

the improvements that

would he possible

Keep home earned dollars

home owned dollars

Keep home earned

dollars home

owned dollars

Ce

COMMUNICATE CONFIDENCE, SHOP AT HOME

AKRO EXCHAN
ade dad

AKRON,INDIANA
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FOR SAL
FOR SALE: WD Allis Chalmers,
big sleeves, 3 bottom plow,

2 row cultivators foot
Dunhem wheel disc with all

new blades. Call after six.

Phone 982-6268

12/30/2p

FOR SALE: Seeds by P A G

Seed corn, alfelfats, clov-

ers, mixtures, grasses,
grain sorghums, sudan cross-

es, sweet corn and other

seeds. VOLUME DISCOUNT.

OORRIS HARROLD
Akron Phone 893-7039

12/16/6p

FOR SALE: 35 feeding shoate50 lbs. Call after six.

Phone 982-6268

12/30/2p

OFFICE FURNITURE - Filing
cabineta-Safes-Typewriters-

Adding Machines-Calculatora-
Sales - Service - Rentals

zi LEA OFF MACHINES
St., Rochester“pho 223-3683

18 East Canal, Peru
Phone 473-6166

12/2/xe

a

FOR SALE: 1972 Hunting and

Fishing Licenses.

GIL&#3 AUTO SUPPLY
- HARDWARE and LUMBER

Akron

1/6/xe

FOR SALE: 250 bales of hay
and 600 bales of straw.

ESTA DAY
Phone 893-7105

1/6/2¢

Akron

SOUP&#39; on, the rug that is,

clean with Blue Lustre.

Rent electric shampooer $1.

DAY HARDWAR
Akron

1/6/1¢

FOR SAL Quality, perfece
tion and intereat, all shown

in our care for your car.

LEwisS MOTORS
3Mentone 53-4355

1/6/1e
reer rane ae

KIDNEY DANGER SIGNALS Getting

up nights, burning, frequent
or scanty flow, leg pains,

BACKACHE may warn of funct-

ional ey disorders --

“Danger Ahead.’ Give a Lift

with gentle BURKETS 3-tab
day treatment. Flush kidneys

REGULATE PASSAGE. Your 48¢
back if not pleased in 12

hours. TODAY at

HARRIS DRUGS
A ron

1/6/4¢

FOR longer wear keep carpets
clean with Blue Lustre. Rent

electric shampooer $1.

MILLER HARDWARE
u

1/6/1c

We are overstocked on our top

selling rubberback kitchen

carpet and must reduce our

stock. ow priced at $3593
per square yard.

PLETCHER CARPET WAREHOUSES
Lakeville & Nappanee

’

1/6/1¢
eee

FOR SALE: Expert advice and

expert service combined to

put your car or truck back in

prime condition.

LEWIS MOTORS
Mentone 353-4355

1/6/1¢€

BIX STRIPPER -
Ever ENJOYED

|using paint remover? Yo

will now!

DAY HARDWARE
Akron

1/6/1¢

Reduce eyee
fluids sith

FLUIDEX, $1 LOSE WEIGHT

fely with Qex- 98¢

HARRIS PHARMACY
Akron

1/6/4p

FOR SALE

FOR SALE: Adding machine

paper. 25¢-a roll, 5 rolls

$1.00,

AKRON/WENTONE NEWS
Mentone Akron

FOR SALE: 22&#39 x 28°&qu white

poster board. (White both

sides) 20¢ sheet.

ARKRON/ NEWS
Mentone Akron

Used RCA Color Television
$100,00 and up,

BOE RADIO & TY
fon ~ Phone 893-4641

$/20/xe

FOR SALE: Signs. 20¢ each.

AR /MENTONE NEMenton kron

FOR SALE: Magnetic signs. As

low as $12.50 per pair.

AKRON/WENTONE MEMentone ik ron

FOR SALE: Aluminum sheets

23x35. Nice weight to work

with. 25¢ per sheet.

ARRON/ MEMento Akron

REAL ESTATE

FOR SALE: Spacious 14 room

brick home in downtown Akron

with solid hardwood floors

and interior decor. Two baths

and full basement with two

car garage. Priced at 1/3 of

original value.

CHANNING UTTER
893-4327

10/21 /%%

LOTS FOR SALE:

JOE A. MADEFORD
Akron Phone 893-4931

9/9/xc

FOR SALE Brick house, 9 rooms

5 bedrooms, Full Basement —

Dry, no sewage back up. Heat

hot water gravity. New gas
incinerator, fireplace. Fro—

nt and rear poreh screened,
2 car cement block garege,

plenty of shade.

BEN BARNET
301 E. Rochester St., Akron

Phone 893-4154

3/11/xe

REAL ESTATE FOR SALE

About 115 acres on highway

near Athens, No house. Good

barn with cement feed lot.

Pole building. Land is level

and very productive. Contract

40 acre farm near Macy with

good, modern three bedroom

home and good outbuildings.

This farm is well fenced and

land is mostly tillable

30 acre farm in North Miami

school district. Five bed-

room, modern, two story home

with new kitchen with lots

of cabinets and built-ins.

Carpeted living room and

dining room, New aluminum

siding. Double garage and

barn. This is a fine country

home.

60 acre farm south of Akron.

One floor modern home. Good

land and fences.

JEFFERIES AGENCY

1007 Main St., Rochester

Phone 223-6111 of 223-3803

THANK YOU

THANK YOU: Many thanks to all

who remembered me at Christ-

mas time with cards, calls,
letters and gifts. As the

poet has said, ‘The one is

rich who h a friend,&quot; and

as I read it I thought how
true, he must have had a

friend like you. Best wishes

for the New Year.

CLARA H. YEAMAN
Peabody Home

nchester, Indiana

1/6/1p

North

FOR RENT

FOR RENT: Two bedroom treil-

eron private Lot, carport
and storage. In Mentone.

Phone MENTONE 353-3905

12/16/xe

FOR RENT: 36 x 50 room ault-
able for storage or warehouse.

LOYD SANER
Akron 893-4234 12/23/x¢

ST

SIDWELL MOBILE HOME SALES AND

COURT. Mobile homes, space

rentals, large lots, good ae-—

lection of used mobile homea
8’, 10’ 12° wide.

PHONE AKRO 893-4895

I

,

FOR SALE OR RENT: Modern, 5

room and bath home. Single
or couple preferred. Located

at 208 So. Slaybaugh Street

in Akron.

MRS. OREN CRAIG
Mkron Phone 893-4286

12/30/1e

FOR RENT: Modern country
home. References required,

Phone AKRON 893-4009

1/6/2¢

“HELP

WANTED

2 Experienced, reliable SAWMILL

HANDS - to handle & satick

Year-round employ-
mente Benefits. Apply at

office 7 to §, weekdays, 7 to

12M Sat.

PIKE LBR. CO.
Akron

1/6/36

OPPORT
top, io renewalSTENOGR

Must be mature individual

with shorthand and typing
proficiency.

PIKE LOR. CO., INC.
Akron

1/6/3¢

WANTED

WANTED: Broken,windows to

repair.

GIL*S AUTO SUPPLY
HARDWARE and LUMBER

Akron

1/6/xe

SERVICES

WELL DRILLING arid repairing
of two, three and four inch

wells. Water systems for sale

Fully insured,

ROY SA SONS

Akron hone 893-4815

APPLIANCE REPAIRS, large or

small. Cali after 4:30 p.m.

JACK ADAMS, JR.

Mentone EL 3-4820

SEPTIC TANK SERVICE ~ Locally
owned at Rochester, Septic
tank and dry well service.

We install and repair,

BOB RICHARDS

R, 1, Rochester Ph, 223-5845

Leiters Ford Ph. 832-4668

REFRIGERATOR SERVICE: Author-

ized Admiral repairman. We

service all makea of refrig-
erators and air conditioners.

JAY RETCHIE
304 So. Walnut, Mentone

Phone 353-5292

THANK YOU

I would like to thank all my

friends, relatives & nelg
bors for their prayers,

visits & cards following my

surgery. A special thanks to

the Beaver Dam Y-F for the

caroling & to the Alton

Perry’s for taping the Chris-

tmas program. Also we sould

like to thank everyone for

all the Lovely anniversary
cards and messages.

LOREN CUMBERLAND

V/6/1¢

LEGAL NOTICE

Batate No. B-71-104
NOTICE O ADMINISTRATION

IN THE FULTON CIRCUIT COURT
OF FULTON COUNTY, INDIANA,

Notice is hereby given that

Jey Ro Emahiser of Rochester,
Indiana, was on the 21st day

of December 1971, appointed
administrator of the estate

of Valura E. Emahiser dec’d.
All persona having claims

against said estate, whether

or not now due, muat file the

same in said court within six

months from the date of the

first publication of this

notice or seid claims will be

forever barred,

Dated at Rochester, Indiana,
this 218t day of December

19716

Merrill O. Kendall

Clerk of the Circuit Court

for Fulton County, Indiana

Brown, Brown & Rekestraw Atty.
Rochester, Indiana

12/30/3¢

NOTICE TO BIDDERS

The Boerd of Trustees of the

Fulton County (Woodlawn)
Hospital, Rochester, Indiana

will receive sealed bids up
until 6:30 P.M. Eestern

Standard Time onthe Thirte-

enth day of January 1972 a

Rochester, Indiana for a

Duplex mounted vacuum pump,
two mounted wall units with

two oxygen outlets each end

S vacuum outlets each and

secondary equipment for Coro-

nary and Intensive care unit.

Detailed specifications for

this equipment are on file in

the Administrators office at

the hospitel.

Bids shall be submitted on

forms prescribed by the Ind-

iana State Board of Accounts.

Bach bid shall be accompanied
by a certified check or bond

equal to ten percent (10 per-

cent) of the total bid.

No bidder may withdrew his

bid for e period of ten deys
after date set for opening

of bids.

The successful bidder shall

promptiy furnleh an accept-
able surity performance bond

for an amount not less than

ten percent of the totel con-

tract.

Said Board reserves the right
to reject any or all bids

and to waive any informalit-

ies in bidding.

THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF

WOODLAWN HOSPITAL, ROCHESTER,
INDIANA

Everett Rentscher
% Vernie Bowen

Harold Groninger
Hal M. Hemmel

12/30/2¢

AKRON
Guests of Mrs, Hody

Fenstermaker recently
were Mr. and Mrs. David

King, Jonathan, Lynda
and Mary Anna of Albu-

querque, N. Mexico. On
December 30, Mr. and Mrs.
Charles Hapner, Steven,

Debra, Brad and Jill and
Carol Dixon of Coldwat-

er, Mich. joined the

Kings and Mrs. Fenster-

maker for a belated
Christmas,

Club Meets

The Friendly Neighbor
Club met at the home of

Mary Sterling for their

Christmas party with a

carry-in dinner and bin-

go anda gift exchange
was enjoyed with twelve

members present. Those

enjoying the day were:

Irene Haldeman, Loie

Ballenger, Eva McHatton,
Mabel Taylor, Blanche

Wells, Lula Swick, Faye
Shimer, Marjorie McCol-

ley, Ruby Dawson, Grace

Rader and Ann Mizgalski.

LEGAL NOTICE

INDIANA ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE
COMMISSION
INDIANAPOLIS

LEGAL NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Notice is hereby given
the Local Alcoholic Bever

Board of Fulton County,
lane, will, at PM on the 17

day of January, 1972 at the

Commissioners Room, Court Ho

use in the City of Rochester,

Indiana in said County, begin
investigation of the applica—

tion of the following named

persons, requesting the lesue

of the applicent, at the lo-

cation hereinafter set out of

the Alcoholic Beverage Permit

of the class hereinafter de

signated and will,, at said

time and place, receive info-

rmation concerning the fit—

ness of said applicant, and

the propriety of issuing the

permit applied for to such

applicant at the preeises
newed:

12961 Lamar & Gen Zumbeugh
(Grocery) Beer & Wine Dealer,

R. Re 36 Box 2, Rochester,
Indiana.

SAID INVESTIGATION WILL BE

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC, AND PUBLIC

PARTICIPATION IS REQUESTED.

INDIANA ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE

COMMISSION
By MARK Y. BROWN

Executive Secretary

JOHN R. SMOCK
Chairmen

Mid-Winter Counci!
Planned Feb.

Clubwomen who are af-
filiated with the Indi-

ana Federation of Clubs
have received invita-
tions to the annual Mid-
Winter Council to be

held February 1 at The
Downtowner Motor Inn,
Indianapolis.
Speaker include Mrs.

Carroll E. Miller, Gen-
eral Federation of Wo-
ments Clubs vice presi-
dent; Miss Jan Wiesen,
U.S. Forest Service; Dr.
Jean Murphy, Ball State

University art depart-
ment; and Dr. Eunice Ro-

berts, Indiana Univer-

sity.
Workshops

.
for

county and~
president and state

charimen will be con-

ducted by Mrs. James B.

Dean, State president,
and Mrs. Claude Bill-

ings and Mrs. Howard

Francis, vice presi-
dents.

A visit to the Gener-
al Assembly and reser-

vations for the movie
version of &quot;Fiddler on

the Roof&#3 are being made
for January 31.

club,
district

Troop 221 met at the

annex for their regular
meeting. The meeting

was opened by the Pledge
of Allegiance, Girl Sc-

out Promise and Laws.
New officers were elect-
ed for the next two mon-

ths as follows: Lori
Powers as secretary;
Vicki Manns as treas-

urer; Stephanie Stew-

art as song leader; Ter-

ri Walgamuth as game

leader; and Sue Kay
Standiford as reporter.

Games were played, re-

freshments were served,
and the meeting was

closed with taps andi
hand shakes,

-- Sue Kay Standiford

newton
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World War

New Hospital

Cont. from page

that the present build-

ing could be sold, hav-

ing a number of possi-
bile non-hospital uses,

such as a cCity-county
building.

The construction com-

pany recommended elimi-

nation of the 1935 bui-

lding because of elect-

rical and mechanical

problems due primarily
to age of the building.

Members of the hospi-
tal board of trustees

are Everett Rentschler,
Harold Groninger, Vernie

Bowen, and Hal Hammel,

Attending the meeting
with the commisioners,
with the board were at-

torney Robert Peterson . service and speaking on

and Logue.
Commissioners present

at Monday&# meeting were

Oscar Lahman, Ralph
Swank and Kenneth Luck-

enbill.

Historical Society
Cont. from page

Vern Noyes gave a nur-

se’s uniformand instru-

ments used by his wife

at Woodlawn Hospital
prior to 1925. Also her

music folder and many
I postcards

and pictures.
Mrs. Merrill Waltz

donated a child&#39;s pic-
ture book published in

1887, World War I his-

tory book, baby dress

and hand crocheted socks

and shoes belonging to

her grandmother about

Also, a hand-

woven blanket by her

ereat-grandmother, Mrs.

Charity Adaline Miller

Reid.
From the D.A.R. coll-

ection came a pair of

ox-bow keys from Mrs.

Roy Bryant, tin lantern
handmade in the 1840&#39;

from Jud Curtis and the

frist glass kerosene

lamp brought to Akron

from Frank Terrye

there were

so many shotgun weddings
performed in one church

that the congregation
decided to rename it

Winchester Cathedral.

It seems

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS
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Mentone Methodists Wil! Renew Vows

The first annual men-

bership rededication

Sunday will be held on

January 9 at the United

Methodist Church in Men-

tone as a time for all

members to renew their

vows of membership dur-

ing the 9:30 morning
worship hour. The ser-

vice is planned by the

Council of Ministries,
whose members say it

Promises to be a most

unusual service in which
various members of the

church will share their

understanding of the

membership vows before

the pastor leads the

members in a renewal of

their vows of member-

ship.
Participating in the

the various aspects of

the membership vows are:

Baptism, Paul Knoop;

Warsaw Will Again
Host Sectional

Warsaw will again be

host for the sectional

tourney. The change,
one of seven announced

Tuesday by the Indiana

High School Athletic

Association, will move

the 1972 tourney back

to Warsaw from Triton,
but the same schools,
Akron, Mentone, Rochest-=

er, Warsaw, Wawasee and

Triton, will partici-
pate.

AKRON
Mrs. Russel Bacon, of

Phoenix, Ariz., has been

visiting friends in this

area this week and has

been. a houseguest of

Mrs. Bertha Cook. Call-

ers Tuesday were Mrs.
Richard Hiers, Mrs. Art

Craig, Mrs. Florence
Richter and Mrs. Vance

Lytle. Mrs. Bacon has

visited Mr. and Mrs.
John Gerig and family,
Mrs. Ferol Skidmore, Mr.
and Mrs. Marion Leinin-

ger, Mr. and Mrs. Ever-

ett Shafer and Mr. and

Mrs. Eldon Rager. On

Sunday she and her son

and daughter-in-law,
Mr. and Mrs, Paul Bacon,
and family of Ft, Wayne

were guests of Mr. and

Mrs. John Rhoades and

Mr. and Mrs. Graydon
Roe,

10% - 25 Off
All merchandise on floor

Sale prices in effect until January 31st.

FURNITUR == CARPE

112 West Main St.

Mentone, Indiana 46539

Bihle, Mrs. Mark Sur-

face: Jesus, John Whet-
stone, Christian life,

Jim Whetstone; Loyal to

the church by your pray-

ers, Tim Utter, by your

presence, Mrs, Herman
Olson, by your gifts,
Mrs. Iris Anderson and

by your service, Mrse

Allen Herendeen.

Gil Jenkins Heads

Akron Masons

Members of the Akron

Masonic Lodge installed

new officers Tuesday
night with Gil Jenkins

replacing John York as

Worshipful Master.

Other officers in-

stalled were Arden Butts

as Senior Warden; Tommy
Burkett as Jr. Warden;

Dale Smith, secretary;
Elwood Arthur, treasur-

er; Rev. Claude Fawns,
chaplain; Ralph Martin,
Senior Deacon; Francis

Davis, Junior Deacon;
Gary Luckenbill, Senior

Steward; David Sheetz,
Junior Steward and Ron

Fenimore, Tyler.
Installinge officers

were Lloyd Morgan, Mas-

ter; George Sheetz,
marshall, and Merrill

Kendall, chaplain.
The installation was

attended by ten guests
and 21 members.

Hammer Critical
After Being
Struck B Car

Charles Hammer, 56,
R. 5, Warsaw, was list-

e incritical condition
Yast week at Ft. Wayne

Lutheran Hospital. He

was struck by a cara

week ago Tuesday while

attempting tocross East

Center St. at the inter-

section of Indiana St.
in downtown Warsaw.

According to witness-

es, Hammer had started

across the street when

he had a green light,
but the light changed
as he was crossing. An

auto driven by Elmore N.

Ausherman, 61, R. 7;
Warsaw, eastbound on E,
Center St., had just
pulled out to pass some

trucks inthe right lane

of traffic. According
to police, when the li-

ght turned green for

eastbound traffic, Aush-

erman proceeded into the

intersection and his

car struck Hammer. Wit-

nesses said Ausherman
did not see Hammer app-
roaching as his vision

was blocked by the tru-

cks in the right lane.
Two witnesses said

Hammer was knocked ac-

ross the street and also
struck by a westbound

auto, whick then backed

up and left the scene of

the accident. Damage
was estimated at $40 to

the Ausherman car.

Hammer suffered a

skull fracture and poss-
ible internal injuries

in the accident and was

taken to Murphy Medical
Center and later trans-

ferred to Ft. Wayne&#
Lutheran Hospital.

At last report, Mr.
Hammer was somewhat bet-

ter and no longer re-

quired oxygen.

SHOP AT

FRAN & JERRY’
ROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE

FOR OTHER SPECIALS

“Pleasing you pleases us”

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Mon. thru Sat.

Sunday - 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

N Parkin Problems

BETTER FO
BES q

STRAWBERR PIES Harris 8& frozen 59¢

Fresh-0-Matic NEW Solid 7 oz.

Forest o1 lavender

HOUSEHOLD DEODORIZER ug¢

Aunt Jane’s 16 0z. jar
“:

CANDIED DILL STRIP PICKLE 49¢

CHIL CO CARNE Morton House 15 oz. 29¢

TOMATO JUICE Libby 46 oz. 29¢
Aunt Janes

MIDGET SWEE PICKLES
Jumbo roll

BOUNTY TOWEL - #ssorted colors 29¢

PEAS 6/89¢

Large 18 oz. jar - apple strawberry,

apple raspberry,

BAMA JELLY apple blackberry 29¢

SAFFLOWEP OIL Kraft large 24 oz. YQ
Henry&#39;s or Taste Sealed shaggy ripe

APRICOTS large 2% can 3/85¢
Stokely

COR whole kernal or cream 303 can 5/$]
F & M Home Style

APPLESAUCE 4/49¢

CHUN TUN CA 239
Yacht Club

CALIFORNIA TOMATOES tarze 2% can Y/$]

SWEE POTATOES vam large 40 oz. can 39¢

BUTTERMAID BREA Tip-Top

=

3/$1

GOLDE YELLO BANANA LB. 10¢

WHITE GRAPEFRUIT 4/39¢

COTTAGE CHEESE LB. 29¢

LARGE EGG Fresh Grade A =QQ 45¢

Hawthorn-Mellody

ICE CREA SANDWIC 6 pac box 59¢

OLFASHI LOAF 1s 99¢

Gro Chu tb 75

Ste Mea I 79

lb 99
HEAD CHEESE or SOUS 1s 79
Sliced Ham

Pork Patties | 69

large 20 oz. 55¢

Silver Bar 303 can

303 can

Del Monte

Florida

Bordens
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BABYSITTING HEN has adopted this litter of

Dalmation puppies at the Richard Whittenberger
farm,

‘

This Old Hen Loves Pup-Sitting
By Ann

Baby sitters and child

care centers are fre-

quent topics of discuss-

ion among mothers and

most of them admit that

good sitters are hard

to find.
Not so for Queenie, a

registered Dalmation at

the Richard Whittenber-

ger farm, R. 2, Akron.

Queenie&# four puppies
are watched round-the-

clock by an old White

Rock hen who actually
sits on them.

The unlikely arrange-
ment began almost a week

ago when the hen start-

ed sitting on the pup-

pies, which were born

shortly before Christ-

mas. The arrangement
is almost a sign of

truce between the hen

and the dog since Queen-
ie&#3 favorite food is

raw chicken, according
to. the Whittenbergers.

Actually, they in turn,
have been sitting with

Queenie while her owner,

their son Steve, is

teaching school at Roan-

oke.
The hen is so fierce

in her loyalty to the

litter of pups that when

we went to geta picture
of her, she didn&#39 move

a feather when the dog
house was moved so we

could get abetter view.

She sat right there,
feathers and wings fluf-

fed over the fat puppies
until they were barely
visible. In order to

see the still white pup-

pies (they get spots
later), we had to make

Sheetz,
the hen move, which she

did very reluctantly
and then only afew in-

ches. As soon as the

picture was taken, she

snuggled down on top of

the puppies again and

paid no more attention

to us.

And what is Queenie
doing whife all this

sitting is being done

for her? Part of the

time, she snuggles into

a nest of hay she built

in the building

~§

that

houses her dog house.

The restof the time she

runs around with another

dog, barking at visit-

ors, chasing imaginary
intruders. She does go

visit the puppies at

feeding time, but even

then the hen is not far

away. In fact, the

Whittenbergers report
they have found mother,
baby sitter and the four

puppies all inthe small

dog house at the same

time. One time it was

so crowded and the hen

was confused so she just
sat on Queenie’s back

while she waited for the

puppies to eat.

No one knows how long
this unlikely arrange-

ment will continue or if

Queenie will tire of it

and try to eat the baby
sitter. In any event,

there remains one ques-
tion--Will the puppies

learn to cluck or will

the hen take up barking?

Unearned money is sel-

dom spent wisely.

Volume 82, No. 2

Akren Clerk

Lists Hours

Mrs. Virginia York,
Akron&#39 new clerk-treas-

urer, this week announc-

ed the following infor-
mation concerning the
hours her office will

be open:
Due date for the pay-

ment of water and sewage
bills is the 10th of the

.

month following issuance
of bill. Arreage will
be charged on all bills

paid after that date.
Water and sewage bills

may be paid either by
mail or during the fol-

lowing hours at the off-
ice of the clerk-treas-

urer: Monday, 9 to 5;
Tuesday, closed; Wednes-

day 9 to 1; Thursday,
closed; Friday, 9 to 5;

and Saturday 9 to l.

Any week in which the

Any week in which the

tenth falls so that it

does not coincide with
the above hours, the

change will be posted an

the door as the office

will be open on the ten-

th.
Mrs. York said these

hours will be in effect

until further notice.

Mentone Lions Club

members are selling
whole hog sausage. For

information, see their

advertisement in this

issue.

FUNERAL PROCESSION makes its way around Broadway
street

hearse. This

the old school that is located where Dr.

akron cibrary
akron, Indiana 46910 7

ZZ

Cynthia Wise |s Mentone DAR Winner

Cynthia Wise, a senior

at Mentone High School,
has been named recip-

ient of that school&#39;
DAR Good Citizen Award

that is given annually
by the

, Anthony Nigo
Chapter, DAR to the sen-

ior girl who shows high
degrees of leadership,

Burch Promoted
To Lt. Colonel

Akron native Samuel

L. Burch, son of Mrs.

Don Burch and the late

Mr. Burch, has been pro-
moted to the rank of

lieutenant colonel by
State Police Superin-
tendent Robert K. Konk-

le. Major Burch, com-

mander of the Depart-
ment&#3 enforcement bur-

eau, will be transferr-

ed to the Superintend-
ent&#39 executive staff

as director of State
Police enforcement ser-

vices. He places former

Lt. Col. Cecil L.

Melvin, Centerville, who

has reached mandatory
retirement.

citizenship, dependabil-
ity and patriotism.

Miss Wise is the dau-

ghter of Mrs. Bud Wise,
R. 1, Mentone, and the

late Mr. Wise. She is

active in school activ-

ities, including band,
chorus, pepclub, Future

Teachers, Spanish Club,
and the Mentonette, the

school newspaper.
Miss Wise plans to at-

tend Purdue University
to study to be a diet-

ician.

Da Hardware

Is Remodeling
Day Hardware, Akron,

has begun a remodeling
program that will double

the size of the store.

A wall 120 feet long
between’ the present
store and a portion of

the old Dan Leininger
and Sons building is be-

ing removed.
The Days report that

business will be con-

ducted as usual, in

spite of the dust, dur-

ing the remodeling per-
iod.

XYZ Club Will
Have Hard Times

Party
The XYZ Club of Men-

tone will have a Hard

Times party Saturday at

pem. at the United

Methodist Church. This
club is open to all men

and women over 55 years
of age.

A representative of
the Senior Citizens Club
of Warsaw will speak at

the meeting.

and then easton main

in Mentone while the mourners walk ahead of the horse-drawn

ficture and two other views of the same scene were found

by Elmer Sarber while going through his mother&#39;s house.

know the date the picture was taken nor whose funeral

anyone else? AS a clue,

He does not

it was. Does

another view of the same scene clearly shows

Wilson’s office and the Bell

Memorial Library now stand and it does not show the Church of Christ

which is now located just north of the buildings shown here on Broad-

way.

cri mnie



Taken from the January
12, 1938, issue of the

Northern Indiaia Co-9p9
News:

Robert Tombaugh of

Mentone was injured
Thicsday night when his

car was struck broad-

side at the intersection
of the old Ft. Wayne
road aid road No. 25.

Miss Julia Ann 3usen-

barg spent last week-end

with er graidparents,
Mr. and Mes. Oliver Se-

verns.

Friends and neighbors
of Mrs. Mahala Meredith

surprised her on her

ninty-sixth bir thday
last Monday by giving

her a card shower.
Tne shower bath was

invented oy a man whose

wife was always bawling
him out for leaving a

around the bath

Eunice Reed and

Mrs. Tnelma Yeager, te-

achers at Angola, were

week-end guests at the

home of Mr. and Mrs.

Robert Reed.
Dr. Donald VanGilder

went Suaday night to In-
deatal meeting this

week,
Mr. and Mes. Fred

Swick are spending some

time in Florida with

felends anid relatives.

Mrs. F.R. Burns, Nor-

thern Director, and Mrs.

K. A. Riner, State Cha-

irman of Lending Bur-

eau, attended a Lunch-

eon of the officers of

Ft, Wayne chapter DAR

given in honor of Mrs.

Schlosser, State Regent.
Mr. and “Mrs, Leroy

Stickler and family have

moved from their home

near Tippecanoe to the

Nora Huffer farm north

of Palestine.

Police Report
Jane Smith Hill, 25,

R.1, Mentone, was book-

ed at the Kosciusko Co.

jail over the week-end

onapublic intoxication

charge.

Mrs. Mizgalski
by Tamara Reed

Ann Mizgalski came to

Mrs. Jennens&#3 4th grade

Talks

history class and told

about her Caribbean

cruise Dec. 21 to 90

children and three tea-

chers, Miss Wilson, Mrs.

Scott and Mrs. Jennens.

Mrs. Mizgalski visit-

ed Aruba and that&#39 a

very small island in the

West Indies. There&#39 a

Divi-Divi tree that

grows sideways. The

tree by the constant

trade winds always
leans. The people are

Dutch,
Then she went to Car-

acas, Venezuela, a very
rich island, rich for

its gold and silver.

The cable cars taking
people up the mountains

and back. The Angel
Falls, 20 times the drop

of Niagra Falls, the

third wonder of the nat-
ural world. The only

way you can see the

falls
is by plane.

and get to them

It&#3 the

It Happe I Mentone
Last Wednesday night

the Mentone Lions Club

staged its annual Lad-

ies Night. Elmore Fen-

stermaxer and£.G, Har-

rison are president and

AKRON GAA TEAM:

Schipper, Denise Saner,

ters, Debbie Beasley,
Peggy Woolley,

Schipper,

The Girls Athletic
Association of Akron

High School will start

their eighth basketball
season with their first

game at Northwood this

Thursday. There are 30

girls representing the

Akron GAA, making up
three teams, Freshmen,

&quo and Varsity. Four

seniors,Jennell Geiger,
Denise Saner, Jane Sch-
ipper and Lu Walters,
will play varisty again
this year with added

strength from senior
Debbie Beasley and jun-
ior Terry Fisher. The

remaider of the team

will be underclass play-
eL8e

This year, for the
first time in Indiana

high schools, the girls
have gone from the half

court, six-player team,
to the full-court five-

Player team. There are

minor rule changes to

make the game differ
from the familiar boys
game.

to Akron 4th Grade

birthplace of Bolivar.

Also, Spanish Grnoda

plantations of bananas

and cocoa and spices
where all of the spices
come from, They ship

40 tons of bananas out

every Monday.
Martineque, land of

the flowers. This is

the leading capital of

the Caribbeans, In the

middle of the park is a

Statue of Empress Jose-

phine. The island of
beautiful women. The

people speak only French
and they have poinsett-
jas growing along the

road.
St. Thomas, Virgin Is-

lands, owned by the U.S,
The island is the big-
gest of all as so many

islands join it. Blue-
beard&#39; castle is on

this island, Plenty of

beautiful, ,shops. They
have very narrow streets

and they drive small

cars. Most of the food

comes in on small boats

from different islands.

Front row,

Lynda Smith,
Wanda Reed and Charlotte Strong.

secretary of the club.

Lionas F.R. Burns, H. V.

Johns, W. M. Dudley and

Floyd L. Tucker served

as program committee for

the evening.

from the left, Jane

Jennell Geiger, Lu Wal-

Terry Fisher. Back row:

Rene Rager, Janet

GAA BASKETBALL SCHEDULE

1972

Jan. 13 Northwood T
19 Triton T

31 No. Miami 4

Feb. 9 Manchester H

14 Rochester H

17 Warsaw T

To Be Capped
Connie Rans and Carmen

Strong, both of R.l,
Akron, are among 73

freshmen in the Parkview
Methodist School of

Nursing, Ft. Wayne, who
will receive nursing
caps during the school&#39;
19th annual capping cer-

emonies on Friday, Jan.

14, at 7:30 p.m. in the

New Haven United Metho-
dist Church.

Miss Hudson
Is Capped

Miss Honey Hudson,
daughter of Mr. and Mrs.

Jerry Hudson, Mentone,
was among 79 freshmen

honured at capping cer-

emonies of the Marion

Co. General Hospital
School of Nursing, in

Indianapolis on Jan. 7.

She is a 1971 graduate
of Mentone High School,

Omeg Society.
Has First Meeting

The Omega Missionary
Society met recently at

the home of Mrs. Beulah

Pratt for the first

meeting of the new year.

The song &quot;Wher He leads
Me I Will Follow&quot; was

sung to open the meet-

ing.
Mrs. Gloria Bowen off-

ered prayer and Miss
Goldie Burns gave de-

votions, using Psalm 37.

Scripture verses were

given in response to

roll call.
Miss Ruth Bowen dis-

missed with prayer.
The afternoon was sp-

ent sorting and mending
clothes for mission

work.

Girl Scou News

TROOP 221

Troop 22lmet at their

regular meeting place
for their weekly meet-

ing. The meeting was

opened by the pledge of

allegiance, Girl Scout

Promise and Laws. Roll

call by Lori Powers, and

they were collected by
Vickie Manns. Patty

Doering showed pictures
taken while she was on

vacation in Florida and

gave a report on a bad-

ge. Cindy Geller enter-

tained the troop by
playing the Stylophone,

and games were played.
Refreshments were served

by Sherry Miller and

Terri Walgamuth. The

meeting was closed by
Taps and Girl Scout

hand shake.
--Sue Kay Standiford

Remove Hospital
Authority As

Suit Defendant
The Hospital Authority

of Kosciusko County has

been removed asa defen-

dant in the $13.5 mill-

ion damage suit filed

by Mrs, Hazel J. Murphy
against two organiza-
tions and 20 individuals

she charges are inter-

fering with the opera-
tion of her hospital,

the Murphy Medical Cen-

ter, Inc.
The original suit nam-

ed by the Hospital Auth-

ority and Kosciusko Com-

munity Hospital, Inc.,
as well as eight physi-

cians and 12 individuals

who were at one time or

are now affiliated with
KCH.

Members of the Hospi-
tal Authority are Jerry
Helvey, Loren Miller,
Byron Doran, Mrs. David

Delp and William Cc.

Parke, M.D.

Attorneys for KCH and
the Authority contend
the suit should also be

dismissed against KCH
because it is acting as

an agent for the Author-

ity.
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WANTED

WANTED:

your car a first class check

up and tune up. Quality
counts and that’s what we

offer.

To be able to give

LEWIS MOTORS ——

383-4355

1/13/L¢

Mentone

‘LEGAL NOTICE

Eatate No. E-71-104
NOTICE O ADMINISTRATION

IN THE FULTON CIRCUIT COURT
OF FULTON COUNTY, INDIANA.

Notice is hereby given that

Jay Re Emahiser of Rocheater,
Indiana, aon the 216t day

of December 1971, appointed
administrator of the estate

of Valure EB Bmahiser dec’ d.
claima

+ Whether

or not now due, must file the

same in seid court within six

months from the date of the

Firat publication of this

notice or said claims will be
forever barred.

Dated at Rochester, Indiana,
this 219t day of December

1971.

Merrill 0. Kendell
Clerk of the Circuit Court
for Fulton County, Indiane

Brom, Brown & Rakeatrew Attys
Rocheater, Indiana

12/30/3¢

SPECIAL MEETING
COUNTY COUNCIL

Notice is hereby given that a

Special Meeting of the County
Council of the County of Fuls

ton, Indiana, will be held at

the Courthouse in Rochester,
Indiana, on the 2§th day of

January, 1972 at 9:00 AcMs,
for the purpose of discussing
the Hospital Project, and the

following additionals of Ap=
propriations.

COUNTY HIGHWAY ADDITIONAL
COUNTY HIGHWAY ADDITIONAL

Rent of uniforme--Highway
Departmenteceseces $5,000000

COUNTY HEALTH
DEPARTMENT ADDITIONAL

1028 *- Sanitarians Salary
$200.00

102b e+ Nurae’s Salary
$3+ 700400

Taxpayers appeering at such

meeting shell have the right
to be heard thereon. The Ade

ditionals eas finally made

will be referred to the State

Board of Tax Commissioners,

which will hold a further he-

aring thereon within fifteen

days at the County Auditor’ s

office in the Courthouse at

Rochester, Indiana, or at

euch place as may be desig-
nated, At euch hearing, Tax-

payers objecting to any such

additionaie may be heard, and

interested taxpayers aay in-

quire of the County Auditor

when and where such hearing
shall be held,

Ernest L. Walters

Auditor Fulton County

1/13/2¢
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Chi Was News
69 YEARS AG

The schools at Beaver Dada were compelled to
close down this week on account of the extreme
cold weather. For ordinary weather, the heat

radiation has been sufficient to heat the ele-

gant new building, but for a long stretch of
zero weather, it has been found that more must

be installed and that is being done this week.

Henry Whistler of near Chili was in the other

day to rent his allegiance with this paper and

we appreciate him,

Why ride in anopen buggy and freeze when you
can ride in a &quot;Stor Buggy& and enjoy comfort
in the storm or cold. W.C. Miller.

The annual report of the couity Recorder
shows some amazing details by the figures con-

tained in the report it is shown that the farm-

ers of this county in the past year went in

debt to the extent of $200,000, while the res-

idents in the cities of the counties paid off

one thousand dollars more than debt incurred

during the year. :

Adam Waechter came over from Mentone Wednes-

day evening to get some winter clothes. With

the thermometer at zero and below 10 to 20 de-

grees put his summer wear to the bad.

The ordinary farmer family uses a large a-

mount of flour annually and that it takes lots

of bread ‘baking is conclusively proven by Mrs.

Jazob Yarman, north of Roann There are seven

in the family at the present time and Mrs. Har-

man baken and used in the family during the

year ending December 31, 1911, 488 loaves of

bread and 592 pies. This looks to us like a

tremendous big jod for a woman to face at the

beginning of the year, but it is only one item

that she has before her every year. Of course

this Harman fanily is not so large now by three

as it formerly was. Three have married or are

away fromthe parental home. If they were pre-
sent and were as hearty and robust eaters as

those at home and it is fair to presume they
are, the consumption of bread, pies and other

items of culinary art would be three-tenths

larger than above stated. And this family is

probably only the average of the farmer Hoosier

family. :

39 YEARS AGO “

Iris Shamp, daughter of Mrs. George McMillen,
and Ray Smith of Mentone were married Monday

afternoon at Rochester by Rev. H. B. Gleason.

The bride formerly worked at Warsaw. Mr. Smith

_is working for the White Star Egg Company at

Mentone.

Hugh Wildermuth will leave Monday for Lafay-
ette where he was enrolled for an eight weeks

course in the Agricultural Department of Pur-

due.

County Auditor Robert Shafer is the first to

report seeing a robin redbreast, this year.

The harbinger of spring was seen yesterday
morning perched inone of the trees on the Tur-

ner sisters property, corner of Pontiac and

10th Streets, Rochester.

The Public Library Board, at the regular
meeting, Monday night of this week, re-elected

the officers of last year: Mrs. George Baum,

president; Deborah Strong, vice-president; F.

M. Pressnall, secretary.
Two members of the Rochester volunteer fire

department have resigned because the city coun-

cil has placed themona flat $60 a year salary
rather than a fee of $2.50 for their services

at each fire.

25 YEARS AGO ~

The home of Mr. and Mrs, Chester Utter, one

mile west and one mile north of Akron, was des-

troyed by fire Saturday evening.
Ted Jontz was on the &quot;Jenn Special&q train

which carried Hoosiers to Washington last week-

end to see Senator-elect W. E. Jenner sworn in.

The group was entertained at dinner by Senator

and Mrs. Homer E. Capehart at the Carlton Hotel.

Hugh Wildermuth, prominent young farmer of

Henry township, was honored last Friday by the

Purdue University Agricultural Alumni Associa-

tion at their annual meeting at Lafayette, Wil-

dermuth&#39; portrait will be displayed in the

“Hall of Fame& in the University&#39; Agricultural
School for outstanding achievements in gold me-

tal lamb, ton litter and 5-acre corn club pr-

ojects.
10 YEARS AGO

ee arold Groninger, president o e ron Ex-

cha State Ba announced this week that de-

posits in the local bank have increased b more

than a quarter of a million dollars during the

past six months. s

Sharon L. Harrold, 11, Akron has bee grant-

ed a junior membership in the American Angus

Association at Ft. Joseph, Mo.

AKRON

DID YOU KNOW?

Sunday dinner guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Paul

Bowen and Janet were

Mrs. Doris Shellenbarg-
er, Mr. and Mrs. Albert

Bowen, Mr. and Mrs.

Gordon Drudge, Miss

Ruth Bowen, Mr. and Mrs.

Vernon Hucks and Robin.
The dinner was in honor

of the birthdays of Dor-

is Shellenbarger and

Paul Bowen.

Mr. andMrs. Bill Bem-

enderfer of Indianapolis
spent Monday evening
with Mrs, Clifford Bri-

ght and Velma Bright.
Mrs. Clifford Bright

and Velma Bright were

Saturday evening supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Lewis Slaybaugh.

Mr. and Mrs. George
F, Swope of Columbia

City formerly of Akron

spent three weeks in

Florida over the holi-

days.

Martha Ross and Forest

Ritter were. guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Silance
of Twelve Mile.

Akron Drops
Caston 80-53

The Akron Flyers, now

9-4 for the season, were

the winners Friday night
in a 80-53 victory at

Caston. The loss put
Caston at O-11,

Leading throughout the

contest, the Flyers had

balanced scoring led by
Don Coplen and Bob Bus-

sard with 14 points a-

piece. Jack Fetrow had

13, and Larry Hunter and

Les Howard each had 10,
Akron&#39 B-teamwon its

game 42-30,

Wishing the new town

board well as they as-

sume their difficult

jobs and congratulating
the old board for the

accomplishments they

Friendly

We hope you will pardon our

dust as we work to anlarge
our store to better serve

you, After we tear out a 120

foot long wall, we will be

sbie to doubles our store

space. Have patience with us

but keep on coming in, we&#39

be here to serve you, just
like siways.

Gyo
DAY

HARDWARE
AKRON

eS

For the kids, the be-
ginning of a new semes-~-

ter Monday, countdown

until the end of school.

Girl Scout News

TROOP 225

We had our flag cere-

mony. Then we got in

our patrols. We worked
in our patrols for a&

little while and then

we had refreshments by
made--the sewer, the Mrs. Banghart. Then we

new compactor truck worked some more and
and the improved wells. then we had our closing

A lot of work. and we went home.
A pleasant evening --Mary Margaret Newby

with good friends.

ELECTRIC HEAT ESTIMATES

LARGEN

Electric & Lighting
oe)

5

Route 6, RochHEsT

Puone 223-5333
(CALL COLLECT)

COMMERCIAL FARM RESIDENTIAL
ELECTRICAL SERVICE

HOUSE WIRING SERVICE ENTRANCE WORK

REPORT OF CONDITION OF

AKRON EXCHANGE STATE BANK

Consolidated Reports of Condition of “Akron Exchange State Bank” of Ak-

tron in the State of Indiana and Domestic Subsidiaries at the close of the
business on December 31, 1971.

ASSETS
1. Cash and due from banks (including none unposted debits).677311,22

2966012. U.S. Treasury securities, 2. es eee ee et te 82.50
3. Obligations of other U.S. Government agencies & corp. . . .600000.00
4. Obligations of States and political subdivisions.

.....
122614.10

5. Other securities (including none corporate stocks)... . none

6. Trading account securities...
1... +++ +4 a, Suez « o

7. Federal funds sold and securiti hased under agree-
ments to resell...

.. +

none

=e ee 2 ses 2s none

8 Other loans
. 2. 2 1 1 ee sees eee et ee 6897434,33

9, Bank premises, furniture and fixtures, and other assets

representing bank premises, . . «1 + 2 © © 5 5 5 6 ee © © 44100,00
10. Real estate owned other than bank premises. . . 2. 2 2.» -

6195.00

IL. Investments in subsidiaries not consolidated.
....... none

12, Customer&#39;s liability to this bank on acceptances outstand-

imge e see ee eee eae se ee ee ee e ome

13. Other assets. . 2 2 2 es eee fee ee oe w ow «_10081,26

14, TOTAL ASSETS. . 2 0 0 et eee ee ee ew wt wo oo 9923818,41

LIABILITIES
15. Demand deposits of individuals, partnerships, and corp. . 1956947.58
16, Time and savings deposits of individuals, partnerships and

corporation . 6 2 6 6 ee ee ee te te ew ew 8 wo S9ZG298 AD
17, Deposits of United States Government. . . 2. 2 2 2 se ee 33679.87
18. Deposits of States and political subdivisions . ..... 581775.34
19. Deposits of foreign governments and official institutions none

20, Deposits of commercial banks. . 2 6 6 2 0 0 se ee tw none

21, Certified and officera&#39; checks, etc .. ee 76577 .08
TOTAL DEPOSITS. . .. 2 ee eo 6 + $8,573,278.36

$ Total demand deposits ee ee we 2,394,563,36
b Total time and savings deposits... . 6,178,715.00

23, Federal funds purchased and securities sold under agree-
ments to repurchase . .

24, Other liabilities for borrowed

i
25. Mortgage indebtedness... . . 6195.00
26. Acceptances executed by or for

outstanding . 2. 2 es + oe

27, Other liabilities
....

33431.53
28, TOTAL LIABILITIES...

- eee eee ee eee ee ee
8612904,89

29. MENORITY INTEREST IN CONSOLIDATED SUBSIDIARIES.
. .. . . none

RESERVES ON LOANS AND SECURITIES
30. Reserve for bad debt losses on loans (set up pursuant to

Internal Revenue Service rulings) -.-. +--+ +e 0 86006. 36

31. Other reserves on loans... ee ee tt ee none

32. Reserves on securities...
... - a ee a none

33. TOTAL RESERVES ON LOANS AND SECURITIES... . « + eee 86006. 36

CAPITAL ACCOUNTS

34, Capital notes and debentures. 22-2 2-0 ee ee ee none

35. Equity capital, total... 6 2 ee ee ee ee ew ee 6624907216
36. Preferred atock-total par value... .. - oe by Se mone

37. Common stock-total par value (No. shares authorized 1000)
(Mo, shares outstanding 1000)

2. 2 2 2 1 1 2 ee ee ee 100000..00
38. Surplus... . =~ a 250000.00
39, Undivided profits 274907 .16
40, Reserve for conting. none

41. TOTAL ACCOUNTS, © 6 6 6 ee ee ee 624907.16
42, TOTAL LIABILITIES, RESERVES, AND CAPITAL ACCOUNTS

. . . . 9323818.41

MEMORANDA

1, Average of total deposits for the 15 calendar days ending
with call dates . 05 05 be cs ete tt ee « 8501770.57

2. Average of total loans for the 15 calendar days ending
with.call date... 6 6c ee ee tet tt te ee 486294895

3, Umearned discount on installment loans included in total

capital eccounts. 2.6 6 et tt tt tt tt none

I, J. Randall Leininger, of the above-named bank, do solemmly (swear/af-
firm) that this report of condition is true and correct, to the best of

my knowledge and belief. Correct - Attest: J. Randal! Leininger

A. M, Price Harold L. Groninger
Dr. John McKee Directors Jay Emahiser

Ted R, Jontz

State of Indiana, County of Fulton, ss:

Sworn to and subscribed before me this llth day of January, 1972 and 1
hereby certify that I em not an officer or director of this bank.

” commission expires November 20, 1974 Patricia A. Hoffman, Notary Pub-
c



The 35th Tippecanoe
Progress Club anniver-

sary meeting was held at

the home of Mrs. Harvey
Elliott with Mrs. Wm.
Elliott presiding. Co-

hostesses were Mrs. Fl-

ossie Coplen and Mrs.

Rosabel Krutsch, Eleven

Mumbers answered roll

call by telling how many

years they had been mem-

bers of the club. The

history of the club was

read. Officers elected
for the coming year were

Mrse Harvey Elliott,
presiderit; Mrs. Kenneth

Garland,first vice-pre-
sident; Mrs. Just Jen-

nings, secretary; Mrs.
Zola Long, treasurer;
Mrs. Flossie Coplen,re-

Porter; Mrs. Wm. Elli-

ott, Mrs. Henry Foster

and Mrs. Sarah Black-
ford advisory board.

The February meeting
will be a carry-in din-

ner at the home of Mrs.

Chester Young.

Set. Roger Smiley of

Ft. McPherson, Ga. re-

ceived his discharge on

Dec. 21 and he and his

wife are living with his

parents but will be at

their home in Plymouth
after Jan. 15. Sp/4
Milton Smiley of Fort

Rucker, Ala. received

his discharge Jan. 3.
Both boys ‘are sons of

Mr. and Mrs. Julius Sm-

iley.
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Wor-

sham spent the week-end
with her parents, Mr.

and Mrs. Keith Sill and

family. Other Sunday
dinner guests were Mrs.
Fostie Sill and James

and Kent Hewitt of Tip-
Pecanoe and Mrs. Dottie

Rohrer of Mentone,

Mr. and Mrs. Larry
Swihart and family were

Sunday dinner guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Swi-

hart and Ronnie.
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Sw-

ain of So. Bend were

Saturday afternoon gue-
stsof Mrs. Fostie Sill.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Menser were Sunday aft-

ernoon visitors of Mrs.
Vernon McLane of South

Bend.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Chr-

istiansenof Argos spent
Friday evening with Mr.

and Mrs. Wren Crane.

Mr. and Mrs. James

Korthal and family, Ft.

Wayne, spent Saturday
afternoonwith Mrs. Mel-

vin Ward.
Mrs. Melvin Ward re-

truned to her home after

spending two weeks with

her sister and husband,
Mr. and Mrs. Art Sand-

manat Brandon, Fla. On

Christmas Dav,they were

alld er puestsof Mr.

ard Mrs. John Byrer and

tamil. of Maitland, Fla.

eaneth Garland,
r Daugherty and

Moriarty vis-

Jora Whetstone

Medical Cent-

ernoon vis-

Sarah Bl-
attSunday

itors of Mrs.

KU

AUCTION SERVICE
;

FARM-HOUSEHOLD-ANT IQUE

_
Tippe

Mrs. William Martin

ackford were Mr. and
Mrs. Robt. Blackford and

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Ba-

ugher and Randy of War-

saw, Mrs. Eugene Ward

and Gail of Argos, Mr.
and Mrs. Wm. Blackford
and Colleen, Mr. and

Mrs. Warren McIntire and

Beth of Tippecanoe and

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Pearl

and family of Bourbon

and Mr. and Mrs. Ronald

Kauffman and family of

Etna Green,

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Wh-

eadon of Rochester were

Saturday evening supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Robt. Menser.

anoe Area News
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey

Hollar and family and

Mr. and Mrs. Epic Wei-

land spent Saturday with

Mr. and Mrs, August Fil-

ter of Adrian, Mich.

Another guest was Miss

Marie Bohlka.

Mrs. Arthur Dunlap and

son,Argos, were Wednes-

day callersof Mrs. Har-

vey Hollar and family.
Mrs. Harvey Hollar and

family and Mrs. Eric
Weiland spent Monday af-

ternoon visiting Mrs.

Robt. Lawson and family
of Plymouth.

Revenge Hits Bulldogs
By Alan Welch

Fans that saw the

first clash between Men-

tone and Kewanna this

year knew that the re-

match would have to be

a thriller. That&#39;s just
what it was last Satur-

day night as_ the host

Kewanna Indians pulled
a 64-51 win that was

much closer than

_

the
final score indicated.

From what early glim-
pes of the first quart-—
er looked like, it ap-
peared that Mentone was-

n&#3 going to have a

ghost of a chance to win

over Kewanna again this

year. With 3:27 to go
in the first quarter,

Kewanna hada 14-2 lead.
Then Mentone started to

move and look like the

team they had had the

potential to be all

year. At the close of

the opening stanza, Men-

tone had closed the gap
to 5, 16-11. The Bull-

dog onslaught continued
as the visitors soon had

moved into a 16-16 tie.
Kewanna had another

burst of points which

pushed their lead to 21-

16 before Mentone start-

ed another drive which

brought them leads of

28-22 and 30-25 before

the determined Indians

pulled to within one at

31-30 at halftime.
Most of the third qu-

arter was playedon even

terms, with the lead

see-Sawing back and

forth before Kewanna

jumped ahead slightly.
This quarter was played
mostly without either
team really having poss-
ession of the ball very

much as play got out of

hand with both teams

scrambling after loose

balls almost constant-

ly. Near the end of the

uarter, Mentone lostdvi the foul route)
Gary Sponseller who, a-

long with Tim Smith,was
credited with several

key steals. The Bull-
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dogs ended the quarter
being down 49-44, The

final quarter was as

much if not more in cha-

os as the preceeding
one, The Bulldogs soon

lost the services of Tim

Smith and Gary Welborn

by fouls. The remain-

ing team members still

fought hard to pull out

the win, but with about

four minutes to go, Ke-

wanna went into a stall
offense that brought

them just enough points

e insure the win, 64-

1.

The only category that

the Indians outclassed
the Bulldogs in was re-

bounds. The taller hosts

pulled 41 to 27 for the

Bulldogs. Kewanna out-

errored Mentone 27-21

and shot 52.6% (20/38)

to 68% (17/25) from the

charity stripe. The de-

ficiency that counted
the most for Mentone was

in the field goal shoot—-

ing where Mentone came
up with 17/54 for 31.54

to 22/60 for 36.7%.
The top scorer for

the evening was Kewan-

na&#39 6-4 guard, Mike

Clude, who managed to
get 32 points. Perkins

contributed 12 and Ginn

LO for the Indians. Men-

tone was led by Tim Pef-

fley who had 16 points,
eight on free throws,

and Gary Sponseller with

12. Also deserving re-

gonition is the Men-

tone Pep Block which

came up with a specta-
cular performance.

The B-team from Men-

tone also achieved re-

venge with a 48-38 st-

omping of their counter-

parts. They were led

by Randy Hardesty with

15.
Mentone has- it rough

next week-end when it

takes on NLC contender
Wawasee on Friday night

at Mentone, then trav-

els to tough John Glenn

on Saturday
game played
tone

COURT NEWS

Louis Ann Powell, R.1,
Mentone, was granted a

divorce from James Le-

roy Powell in Kosciusko

court action recently
and was awarded custody
of two minor children

and $25 per week for

their support. The cou-

ple was married Sept.
3, 1959 and separated
May 25, 1971.

at Walker-
night in a_

Tools Stolen

Several tools iaclud-

ing pipe wrenches and

socket sets were report-
ed stolen from the Kai-

ser Agriculture Chemi-
cal and Fertilizer plant
north of Mentone on SR

19, The Kosciusko Co,
sheriff&#39;s office said

the theft was believed
to have occurred over

‘the weekend. Burglars
forced open a door on

the plant to gain entry
but nothing was report-

ed missing other than
the tools. Investiga-
tion is continuing.

Accident Report
A one-car crash halt-

ed trains on the Erie-

Lackawana Railroad for

two hours and knocked

out telephone services

Monday night when a car

driven by Cheryl K. Per-

kins, 22, Posey Hill

Park, Roanoke, missed a

curve on SR 14, one mile

west of Akron. Damage
was estimated at $4,000
to the 1972 Perkins car

and at $300 to the tel-

ephone pole and wires

and $200 to the railroad

cables.

PRINTIN
OF ALL KINDS

EQUIPPED TO SUPPLY AL
YOUR PRINTING NEEDS

Phens 342-2905

Other Bonds...
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Deposits .............
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THOMAS M. FUGATE.....

LARRY D. PYLE.........

IRIS M. ANDERSON.......-

STATEMENT OF CONDITION

FARMERS STATE BANK
MENTONE, INDIANA

1971

RESOURCES

Loans and Discounts.................- $ 6,512, 127.47
United States Bonds ..............04- 3,646,

963,
724,

77,
5,

. 1
Total

........ .$

LIABILITIES

116,
356,
442,
115,
163,

10, 734,
Total

...... see 5 ‘

OVER EIGHTY YEARS OF CONTINUOUS SAFE BANKING

Member Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation

OFFICERS

FORREST D. MINER......

Trust Officer

CHARLES L. MANWARING
.-

Vice-President

CHARLES L. MANWARING .
.

Vice-President

a
Cashier

.-
Ass&#39 Cashier

FLOYD L. TUCKER, Chairman

DR. O. L. McFADDEN

1970

$ 6, 192,523.71
957. 36 3,454, 217.27

522.25 709, 813.03

270.30 786, 356.66

069.05 65, 890. 85

937.49 5, 886. 16

860.00 $ 111,720.00
857.55 312, 864.29

639.44 385,039.18
700.88 115,744.77
417.73 140,948. 60

408.32 10,148,370. 84

. ‘ - .

DIRECTORS

FORREST D. MINER

DONALD D. POULSON

THOMAS M. FUGATE
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Mrs. James Rodman and

daughter called on Mrs.

Ralph Warren Monday af-
ternoon.
On Monday evening,Mr.

and Mrs Ralph Warren

helped celebrate the
third birthday of their

great-granddaughter,Sh-
annon, at the home of

Mr. and Mrs. Socttie
Ervin.

Mrs. Helen Mollenhour
has sold her grocery at

Palestine to Mr. and

Mrs, Paul Nelson. She

intends to make her home

in the apartment at the

back of the store,

The report on Charlie
Hammer,still in Luther-

an Hospital, Ft. Wayne,
is that he is conscious

Part of the time and is
out of the intensive

care unit. He is a bro-

ther of Zanna Hammer and

Mrs. Ned Miller.

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Daw-

son and Tammy, Tim and

J. Todd have returned

to their home in the

sunny south, Cherokee

Village, Arkansas, afte

er visiting relatives

and friends in this

area, The Dawsons will

leave Jan. 10 for a 10-

day trip to Accapulco
that Mr. Dawson receiv-

ed for being one of the

leading representatives
of the Cooper Company.

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Col-

bert and sons and Rod-

ney Horne of Ft. Wayn
were Saturday evening

callers of Mr. and Mrs.

Howard Horne

Mr. and Mrs. Emory
David and Debra and his
mother Mrs. Myrtle Dav-

is were Synday dinner

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Earl Leedy of Near War-

Sawe

Mrs. Chan Stine and

daughter Debbie flew

here from Arizona to at-

tend the funeral of th-

eir grandmother, Mrs.

Emma Cooke

Sunday dinner and sup-

per guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Max Holloway were

Mr. and Mrs. Robt. Holl-

oway and family and Mrs.

Gertrude Holloway who

was celebrating her

birthday.

Miss Donna Colbert of

Ft. Wayne recently re-

turned from a trip to

Jamaica.

Mrs. Ruth DeWitt was

a Monday dinner guest
of Mrs. Eve Laird.

Mrse Fred Melott and

Mrs. Burch Warren were

recent shippers in Fort

Wayne.
Miss Deddra Melott,

daughter of the Fred Me-

lotts, has been quite
411 at her home.

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Mill-

er were Sunday dinner

guests of Mr. and Mrse

James Miller and sonS«

Mrs. Joe Miller was a

Monday dinner guest of

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Mill-

er at Akrone

Mr, and Mrs. James

Clemans and sons have

moved into the Chloe

Griffis property.
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph

Warren spent Sunday in

Lucerne with Mr. and

Mrs. Wm. Church and fam-

ily and helped celebrate

the fifth birthday of

their granddaughter,
Shelly.

Mrs. Lois Perkins and
Mrs. Mable Igo were Sun-

day dinner guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Dave Busenburg
and children of Roches-

ter.
Mrs. Richard Creamer

called -on Mrs. Bessie
Bowser Monday.

Mrs. Dave Teel was

dismissed from Murphy
Medical Center Monday

and was able to return

to her home.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard

Bundy of Valparaiso were

Saturday callers of Mr.

an Mrs. Gilbert Griff-
is.

Geroge Black was a

Monday afternoon caller
or Ora Tucker,

Mr. and Mrs. Henry
Kunce of Elkhart visit-

ed Saturday with Mrs.
Mable Igo.

Mrs. Maude Zolman,who
fell and broke her hip
last week, is reported
getting along as well

as can be expected. Her

hip has been pinned and

she has been running
some temperature.

Mrs, Herschel (Joann)
Shoemaker.has been tran-

sferred from Murphy Med-

ical Center to Lutheran

Hospital in Ft. Wayne.
She is the daughter of

Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Eher-

enman of Burket and is
a sister of Carl Eheren-

man of Akron.

Mrs, Elsie McKeighan
was in Warsaw Tuesday

afternoon,

Dale Kelley of Brad-

enton, Fla. and_ Vere

Kelley of Punta Gorda,
Fla. flew here for the

funeral of their sist-

er,Mrs. Clancie (Carol)
MeSherry Friday. They
returned to Florida on

Saturday.

Seeing Loren Tridle
out agai after an eight
weeks illness follow-

ing surgery.
The news that Maudie

Graham is getting along
satisfactorily and that

Charles Hammer is also

getting along well.

Seeing Terry Reed home

on leave from Thailand,

”
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Mr. and Mrs. Frank
Hudson accompanied Mr.

and Mrs. Jerry Hudson

and Darrel of Mentone

to Indianapolis where

they attended the Marion

County General Hospital
School of Nursing capp-

ing ceremony for Honey
Hudson, which was held

at the Speedway High
School Auditorium. Hon-

ey returned home with

them to spend the week-

end.
Ladies Aidwill be held

Wednesday evening, Jan-

uary 19 at 7:30 at the

home of Mrs. Judy Haney
with Mrs. Lena Clinker

as co-hostess. We are

starting a new year and

hope all members can

attend. The Ladies Aid
is also selling birth-

day calendars with the
church picture on them,

On Sunday afternoon,
Mrs. Alton Perry took

Jayne Perry, Kathy Han-

ey, Jean and Janet Bal-

mer to Rochester where

they enjoyed the after-
noon bowling.

aj
“Mr. and Mrs. Bud Butts
of Warsaw were Saturday
evening supper guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Leo Ad-
ams

On Wednesday, Doris
and Judy Haney went to

Nappanee where they took
25 pairs of mittens

which were on the Christ-
mas mitten tree, They

were donated by the chi-
Idren of the Children&#39;s
Bible Study Group and
Youth Fellowship to the
Church World Service
there,

Mr. and Mrs, Charles
Bucher and children of

Ft. Wayne were Sunday
evening guests of his

parents, Mr. and Mrs,
Ed Bucher,

— MR. THRIFTY SAYS:

YOU

Farmers State Bank

insured to

three can have a

CAN&#3 LOSE with

$20,000...
total

in insured savings.

high 54% interest on time deposits

at Farmers State Bank.

pand your savings: with

Beaver Dam Area News
Mrs. Con Showman

Mrs. Dove Kercher of

Mentone, was a Saturday
evening supper guest of
Mrs. Esther Perry, Oth-

er callers at the Perry
home this past week were

Mrs. Frankie Spitler and

Angynetta, Rev. Peter

Hanstra and Mr, and

Mrs. Jay Swick.
Sunday dinner guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Walter
Weber and family were

Mr. and Mrs. Art O&#39;Ne
of South Bend,

On Tuesday evening,
members of the WSCS met

at the church for their
December and January
meeting. Bonnie. Whitt-

enberger read the devo-
tions and Verna Whitt-

ig gave the lesson on

&quot; in t Manger&q and
eight membe were pr-

esent. ‘“

Mr. andMrs. Bill Bal-
mer called on his moth-

er, Mrs. Laurel Helming-
er of Lakeville on Sun-

day afternoon.
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth

Walters and daughters,
called on Mr. and Mrs.
Kenneth Myers and fam-

ily of Argos on Sunday
afternoon,
Mr. andMrs. Paul Shi-

reman, Greg, Mark, and
Paula called onhis par-
ents, Mr, andMrs. Alton
Shireman on Sunday afer-

noon.

On Thursday evening,
the Youth Fellowship met

at the church for their
lesson meeting. Jayne

Perry and Theresa Bogan-
wright were incharge of

the “devotions and Judy
Haney and Alice Balmer

gave the lesson from the
Book of Romans. There
were 15 youths and three
leaders present, The YF

is still selling candy.

THE TROUBLE WITH BEING A
GOOD SPOR (S THAT YoU HAVE

your savings at

Each account is

a family of

of $70,000
And you earn a

Wisely
us,

ex:

now.

MENTONE INDIANA

MEMBER F.D.I.C.

Serving a Progressive Community Since 1892

On January 23rd, they
will be bowling at Ro-

chester in the afterno-

on and they should be

at the church by 1:00

poem.
Miss Jennie Lu Hudson

of Warsaw called on her

grandparents, Mr. and

Mrs. Frank Hudson on

Sunday afternoon.
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice

Haney, Kevin and Keith

called on Mr. and Mrs.
Bill Wright and family

of Plymouth on Sunday
afternoon,
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Buch-

er spent Friday night
and Saturday with their

son, Mr. and Mrs. Phil

Bucher and family of

Dalesville.
Mrs. Esther Perry en-

joyed Tuesday evening
supper with her neice,

Mr. and Mrs. Richard
Hoffman and family of

Etna Green.

Steve Whittenberger
“

spent the weekend at the
home of his parents, Mr.
and Mrs. Dick Whitten-

berger and Jon. He al-
so called on his grand-
mother, Mrs. Robert Jo-
nes of Mentone and they

visited Mrs. Hope Wat-
kins of Bourbon.

Mr. and Mrs. Phillip
Whetstone of Warsaw

were Sunday supper gue-
sts of his sister, Mrs.
Vesta Cole.

Mr. and Mrs. Alton

Perry and Mr. and Mrs.
Ned Heighway attended
the Credit Union supper
held at the Elks Club
at Rochester, on Satur-

day evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Thurl

Whetstone of Crown Poi-

nt, spent the weekend
with his sister, Mrs.

Vesta Cole. Mrs. Eva

Huffer called on Satur-

day evening.

Callers this past week
at the Amanda Warren
home were Rev. Peter

Hanstra, Mr. and Mrs.
Gerald Smalley and fam-
ily, Mrs. John Garthee,

and Mrs, Ted Burk-
hardt of Huntington,

Harvey Michael of
No. Manchester, Mrs.

Walter Biehl, and Mrs.
Lawrence Koch of Urban-

na.

Miss Lori Smalley
spent the weekend with
Debbie Zimmerman of Ak-

ron.
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Smith

Rev. Peter Hanstra
called on Mrs. Bess

Bidelman Thursday after-

noon.

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
and grandson,

Brett Slaybaugh, spent
Saturday evening with

Mr. and Mrs. Glen Nees.

Mr. and Mrs.
Swick enjoyed
dinner with Mrs. Louise

Swick and Mrs. Lena
Kuhn. Other guests were

Mrs. Estel Perry of Tra-

verse City, Michigan,
Errol Perry at Detroit,

Mr. and Mrs. Leo Anglin
and Renee of Milford,
and Mr. and Mrs. Lester
White of Talma. Mrs.
Estil Perry and Mr. Er-

rol Perry were weekend

guests of Mrs. Swick.
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Ton-

baugh of Mentone called
in the evening.

Miss Martha Whitten-

berger is recuperating
from recent surgery at

the home of her parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Whit-

tenberger and Jon.
Mr. and Mrs. Dick

Boganwright and family
spent Sunday evening
with his sister, Mrs.

and Mr. Jim Miller and
sons of Mentone.

Mr. andMrs, Ed Creak-
baum were Wednesday sup-
per guests of Mrs. Vesta

Cole,
Mrs. Eva Huffer en-

joyed Sunday dinner at

the home of her daught-
er, Mr. and Mrs. Tim
Derf and family of Hof-
fman Lake.

Recent callers on Mr.
and Mrs. Ned Heighway
and daughters were Mrs.
John Feldman and sons,
Mr. and Mrs. Con Shew-
man and family, Mr. and
Mrs. Dan Severns and

family, Mr. and Mrs.
Jack Severns, Mrs. Mab-

el Severns, and Mr. and
Mrs. Don Rockall of Ro=

chester and Mr. and Mrs,
Paul Baker and family

of Elkhart.

Jay
Sunday

_

This year,

help in preparing

Route #2

This

W specialize

a,

FARMERS - BUSINESSMEN.

WAGE EARNERS

more than ever before,
it is important to have competent

INCOM TAX RETUR
LET US HELP YOU WITH YOURS!

MOORE

FARM MANAGEMENT SERVICE

- Akron,
Phone 893-4660

TAX CONSULTANTS
Year Around Bookkeeping Service

For Both Business and Farmers

is our 13th year.

in farm returns.

Recent callers on Mr,
and Mrs.’ Harvey Smith

were Mr. Bill Engle, Mr.

Jay Swick, Mr. Bill

Sisk, Mr. George Smith,
Don Warren, Mr. and

Mrs. Wayne Drudge, Mrs.
Eva Eshelman, Mrs. Mary
Lou Smith and Ted Burk-~

hardt.
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald

Smalley and family cal-

led on Mr. and Mrs.

Wayne Smalley and fam-

ily and Mrs. Lena Igo,
on Sunday afternoon,
Mrs. Igo has been ill

and is recuperating at

the home of her daught-
er, Mrs. Wayne Smalley.

Wayne and Stan Balmer

spent Sunday afternoon

at the home of Mr. and

Mrs. John Bahney and fam-

ily of near Macy.
On Monday evening,

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Witt-

ig hosted the Golden
Rule Class party at their

home. Those present were

Mrs. Vera Butt, Mrs.
Harold Miller, Rev.-Pet-

er Hanstra, Mr. and Mrs.
Carl Eaton, Mr. and Mra
Gerald Clinker and Mr.

and Mrs. Fred Haney.
Shelby Stahly of War-

saw spent the weekend

with her great-grandmo-
ther, Mrs. Frankie Spit-
ler and Angynetta.

Jeff Tucker spent Sa-

turday evening with his

grandparents, Mr. and

Mrs. Albert Tucker of
Warsaw.

Tim Boganwright spent
Sunday afternoon with

Ron Shewman, and Sunday
evening supper guests

of Mr. and Mrs. Con

Shewman and family, were

Mr, and Mrs. Robert

Heighway.

Mobile Homes

and

Travel Trailers
LOWMAN’S CORNER

Phone Akron 893-4260

your

Indiana 46910
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uxiliary Meeting Mrs. Wood Is New Woman& Club President

nic Hosts La Dona Engagement Date Changed Members of the:Akron “high school art teacher,
nad

Club Meeting Announced ‘An information meet- Hou Cl jetedt who showed some of the
:

a
Se arry Woo presi- works of art created b:ith, Monday evening, the ing about the formation

dent at their Thursday his students
¥

and business meeting of the of an auxiliary organi- afternoon meeti Oth- & Refreshmen
irs. Akron Las Donas Junior zation scheduled byKos-

cy officers electe in- serv b th hostesse
Mary Womens Club was held in ciusko Community Hospi- cjuded Mrs. Manuk Ery- pal Sheetz, Mrs
urk= the home of Mrs. Randall tal for Monday, Jan. 10,

man vice president; Jo Bos ell, Mrs Or
Leininger. has been changed to Mon- Mrs Con Shewman., sec ville Tlie and Missrald The meeting was brou- day, Feb. 21, at 7:30

retary-treasurer, and Bernice Bowen.cal- ght to order by the pre- Dem, at the Wagon Wheel
wes. “Jim Mitterling The new officers will

Mrs. sident, Mrs. David Wal- Restaurant in Warsaw. assistant sec retary be installednext month

fa lin, by reading various
te aaeen are eee treasurer,

.

Bo, thank you notes and let- SMG Bug Learn, 2
.

-

aoe plies a faMones | u i the opportunities avail-
Mrs. Mitterling, pro AKRON/MENTONE NEWS

gram chairman, introduc- J a 13, 1972
members, able to those wishing to eq Duane Smith, local

enuary

R at The members decided to beco ahospital auxil-

ght- have another art contest iary member, Represen-
ley. at school again next

tatives from the Indiana

lmer year. The judges felt, Hospital Auxiliary As- WHIPPED CREAM CAKES
100n and members too, that sociation will be pre-

and itwas helpful in bring-
sent to discuss the pro- Rich, delicious and oh so good,

y

fam— ing interest in the art
fe

cedures in forming a new i

field. Mr. and Mrs. Denton hospit auxiliary an
cach: Cane contains

ing, A tter was read co- C. Abbey, “Mentone, an-
e various activities

a 4 cream
itt- ncefning the Heart Fund nounce the engagement Conducte by an auxil- one pound of whippe

Lden with members voting to Of their daughter, Pam- *4TY:
: .

heir collect for the fund on ela Jane, to Mr. Nathan Following their pre- For that special party

were February 14. W. Everett, son of Mr. ooo questions an or as a treat to the family

Mrs. Election of officers and Mrs. Wayne Everett, oe eee will
Try one today.

Pet- was conducted and a of Ossian, formerly of e entertained,

Mrs. short discussion of num ee Green, The couple,
Mrs, erous issues took place, bot graduates of local TRI
Mr. The meeting was clos- high schools, are sen-
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. ed with the club col- iors at Indiana Central APPLES - CIDER

.

War lect, College, Indianapolis, 723 MAIN ROCHESTER
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eee :

pit- i i

. Evere is studen

&
Friendly Neighbors

pastor of Salem United
oni Sh a0 £ 2

Sa- Mrs. M.O. Smith host- Methodist Church, North
- Open daily until

his ed the Friendly Neigh- Manchester. around March Ist ‘

and bors Extension Homemak- A spring wedding is

r of ers Club at her home being planned.
Thursday afternoon.

pent
. The president, Mrs,

.

with C. E. Walburn, opened CBA B Wedding
mday the meeting and Mrs. M. y lp P. &lt

Sete
O. Smith led the singing 916 PRANKLI ST. ortrant

of America, the Beauti-
Gon ful, The pledge to the PupTog Commercial with

flag and the club creed Phone 223-2833 Penny Power
bert

were led by Mrs. Chae

fe

9)
rles Manwaring.
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The Get-Together song ——————————EEeeEeEeEeEeEe

‘S
was sung by the group “take what you want—use efficiently
an a poem and medita- what you take“ is rephrasing dinner table

M co. Soreco by advice popular with parents and applying it to

- c. Q enhour. i os : i
E

rs Mrs. Oral Welsh read Save 20% to 50% and more s o eicaci Wa ae o ayan oul
z 8 a eee

.

waste it, Consider thes saving ideas:

. fcall colored ‘ed avd
Boys Coats sizes 2 to 18 household engineering Organi the re-

sold on the market as Values $8.98 to $17.98 frigerator so all family memb can find wha
ripe tomatoes. Sale $4.90 to $8.90 they want without gropi ee warm o re-

. ed care eee clase ET pa Gall e Genm nc nies a
Pot d C F Glox- .

:

.

on part
a8%

inia Bulbs, ee piv Boys Snowmobile Coveralls size 5 to 14 major, such as relocating the electric water

by Mrs. Kyle Gibson. Values $16.98 to $21.98 heater so water doesn’t co off enroute to the

Mrs. Everett Beeson Sule $11.90 to $14.90 plac it is used most. Since they don’t need a

discussed ways of making flue, electric water heaters can go anywhere.

yeast breads and served
: keep equipment in good working

2, rolls she had made dur- Boys Sweaters size 4 - 18 order Not only repaired but clean. Even light
nt ing -the social hour, Values $3.99 to $10.98 bulbs. Use a soft cloth to dust. If they must be

Eleven members answer- Sale .9 to $4.90 washed, remove from socket and wipe with a

ed roll call and joined
. .

slightly damp cloth. Be scrupulous about chang
in singing the club

;

ing furnace filters (every 30 to 60 days and

prayer song and repeat- Mens Coats sizes 36-48 emptying the lint filter on the clothes dryer

in the e hiesm to close
Values $13.98 to $24.98 (after every load).

e meeting. s be alert fi h ;

ale $6.90 to $9.90 ale ‘or energy fosses_ A dripping
hot water faucet empties a 60 gallon heater fiveValues $10 to $25
(tinv a month even if it drips only 90 drops a

Sale $6.90 to $19.90
.

“‘Yrinute
. . . Fireplace dampers left open and un-

sealed attic doors are escape hatches for heated
‘ WEDDI PHOT §

=

Mens Sport Coats sizes 38 to 44 an x ;

ot 0
rethink some practices There are those

y PORTRAITS
Sale ‘t ‘aan to re 90

who leave lights on with the argument that it
°

te

s : is more costly to turn them on than leave themFincher Photos
.

on for short periods. Not quite true: Turning
56 NORTH BROADWAY Mens Sweaters - S - Med - Large light on and off may shorten bulb life but it

PER INDIANA 473-4326 Values $7.98 to $14.98 Rong Siecti : = the time honored

Sale $1.90 to $6.90 practice of turni the t ermost way dow at

fie doesn’t alway save: It takes additional

. . .

eat to warm up areas that cool down by
FOLEY’S Sale Continues On Ladies and Girls morning. A maximum turndown of 5 degre is

:

Coats, Skirts and Pant: Suits recommended.
JEWELERS

ROCHESTER
DEPARTMENT 45

for STORE, INC

-_
LeCoultre Watches Open Friday and Saturday nights til 8 p.m. PUBLIC SERVICE INDIANA



SILVER CREEK CHURCH O GO

Pastor - Rev. George Reser

Supt. - Mex VanCleave

Church School

Morning Worship

C.G.Y. AL

Evening Worship

MONDAY 7:30 Brotherhood

church basement.

MONDAY 7:30 W.C.S.C.
Hostess: Nancy Rhodes

THURS. 7:30 Prayer Meeting

——

in

AKRON

CHURCH O THE BRETHREN

Charlas E. Zunkel, Pastor

401 Woodland Drive

North Manchester

Telephone 982-2005

CHURCH SCHOOL

MORNING WORSHIP
9:30 mem.

10:30 @.m.

Morning Worship led by a

Deputation Team of students

and their advisor, Dr. Dean

La Frantz of Manchester Cols

lege.

A carrysin meal

the team and all

the morning worship.

at noon for

7:30 pen. Thursday
Choir practices

evening =

AKRON CHURCH OF GO

Pastor - J. D.

Assoc. Pastor

Supt,
Ass&#39

Thomason

- Ray Bradway
- Larry Klein

Supt. - Loyd Saner

Sunday School 9:30 Gems

Lesson: Chriat*s Love and

Men’ s Brokeness

Morning Worship 10:25 @eme

Youth Fellowship 6:30 poem.

Revivel Hour 7130 Pete

Group Bible Study 6:30 pem.

CHURCH ACTIVITIES

Tue. 18th + Choir party with

Cerry-in at Church 7:00 pm

Wed. 19th - Dorcas Circle at

Annex 1:30 pets
Thurs. 20th + Mideweek Prayer

Service 7:30 pein,
Youth Groups 7:30 pem.

|

Choir Practice 30 pems

Sat. 23nd - Me Prayer
Breakfast 6:30

BEAVER OAM

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Minister - Rev.

Supt.
Peter Henstra

- Alton Perry

Worship Services 9:20-10!:00

Sunday School 10:00-11:15

CHILDREN&#39;S BIBLE STUDY and

Youth Fellowship - let and

3rd Thursday evening of
each month at 7:30 pem

w.S.C.S, - lat Tuesday even-

ing of each month at the

Church at 7:30 pem.

LADIES AID + Wednesday even-

f

udy Haney,
Clinker, coshoatesan.

Mre. Lene

FEB. 4, 5, 6th - Lay Witness

et the Disko U. M. Church.

OMEGA CHURCH

Pastor - Kenneth Gimmi

Supt. - Emerson Burns

Sunday School 9130
Worship Service 10130

Evening Worship 7:30 p

Thurs, Prayer Meeting 7: 30

Memory V ‘Thy faith heth

made thee whole; go in peace.

Luke 8:48

ser

RON
UNITED METHOOIST CHURC

Pastor - John Moore

Lay Leader- Oean Baker

Supt. Study Program-Ray Riley

Sunday School

Worship Service

9:30 a.m.

10:30 a.m.

Junior Choir practice
Tuesday, 4:00 p.m

Adult Choir practice
Wednesday, 7:30 p.m.

————

GILEAD - EBENEZER - P. HILL
UNITED METHOBIST CHURCH

Pastor - Archie L. McDowsl!

PLEASE NOTE:
for Church

is Tuesday.

——
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Deadline

Directory

who attend d#*

Donald E. Poyser, Pastor
Burket 491-3945

Bernard Kuhn, Sr. Supt.
Keta Parker, Jr. Supte

Sunday School 9:30 A.M.

Worship Service 10:30 A.M.

Tu€eday morning: Prayer and
t 9:18.Shae

TIPPEC CONGREGATIONAL
CHRISTIAN CHURCH

n Je Sholly, PastorJon
Mre. Richard Beer, 8.8, Supt

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
WENTONE

Norman McVay, Pastor

Sunday School 9:30 A.M,

Worship Service 10:30 A.M.

Sunday Evening Service

7:30 P.M,
Thureday Prayer Meeting

7:30 P.M.

OLIVE BETHEL CHURCH OF GO
Rev. Harold Helterbridis

Minister

Mrs. James Ellison, Supt.

Sunday School 9:30 a.m.

Morning Worship 10:30 8.

Evening Worship 7:30 peme

Thurs, Bible Study 7:30 p.m.

AKRON BAPTIST CHAPEL

Rev. Ron Nelson, Pastor

Now meeting on Sunday mornings

Sunday School 11:00 AWM.

Worship Service 11:30 AM,
Evening Service 7:00 P.M.

Meeting in the Akron Lions
Club Youth Building

OISKO UNITED
METHODIST CHURCH

Rev, Peter Hanstra, Pastor
Frank Nordman, Supt.

Ouane Smith, Lay Leader

Sunday Scho 9:30 A.M.
Worship Bervice 10:30 A.M.
Prayer Meeting — Tuesday at

7:00 P.M,

TALMA

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. L. E. Todd, Pastor

Bill Rathbun, Supt.

Sunday School 9:30 asm

Worship Service 10130

(and, 4th & 5th Sundays)

OLIVE BRACHURCH O GO

Sunday School

Worship Service

9:30
10:30

Reflections Wil!

Provide Music
Dr. Timothy Warner,

President of Ft. Wayne
Bible College, will be

guest speaker at the

Mentone United Methodist

Church Sunday evéning,
January 16, at p.m.

Appearing with Dr.

Warner will be the Re-

flections, a girls trio

from Ft. Wayne ‘Bible

College, who will pre-
sent 20-25 minutes of

music in two packages.
Dr. Warner has been

at Ft, Wayne Bible for

some time and also serv-

ed a term of missionary
service in Africa.

Members of the Reflec-

tions include Janet

Dubs, a Hanover, Pa.

freshman; Marilyn Holt,
accompanist, a Swanton,

Ohio, freshman; Pam Ka-

waski, aKaneohe, Hawaii

sophomore and Kathy Lee,
a Ft. Wayne junior.

Ft, Wayne Bible Coll-

ege is owned and con-

trolled by the Mission-

ary Church but operated
in terdenominationally,

as a co-educational,
fully credited for pub-
lic schogl teacher tra-

ining by the Indiana
State Dept, of Public

Instruction. :

The public is cordi-

ally invited and nursery
facilities will be pro-

vided, said Rev. L. E.

Todd, pastor of the’

church,

Deputation Team

To Conduct
Brethren Service
A Deputation Team of

students from Manchest-=
er College will have

charge of the morning
worship service at the

Akron Church of the

Brethren, on Sunday mor-

ning, January 16, Six

students have planned
for the service with

Dr. Dean Frantz of the

Public Relations Depar-
tment of the college and

Mr. Frantz will accom-

pany the students in

their program at the

church, The entire ser-

vice, including the

music will be taken care

of by the team, This is

one of the many appear-
ances of the teams of

students who will be

traveling to the church-

es to share their faith

with local congregat-
ions.

Following the morning
worship there will be

a carry-in meal in the

basement of the church

for all who come. This

will give opportunity
for informal sharing
and fellowship, between

they visiting team and

the members of the con-

gregation.
Pastor Zunkel of the

Akron Church extends a

hearty invitation to all

who wish to attend the

service of worship at

10:30 a.m. and remain

for the noon meal.
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ELECTRIC

SHAMPOO
Cleans Carpets

EASIER! FASTER!

$ a day For Smaller Machine

DAY

HARDWARE

rang

oo
GUARDIA PREMIUM

4.Ply polyester cord construction
virtually has sam:

nylon with
5-Rlb traction tread design provides

traction against skids and takes hald for
fast sure stops.

606 N. Malin Rochester

eee (MEUM Re tee Ld

POLYESTER CORD

e impact strength as

e cushioned ride of rayon

TOP QUALITY

AT BUDGET

PRICE

HARRISON CENTER
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor - Rev. Herbert Edwards

Sunday School

Worship Service
9:45 aym,

10:45 Gem,

Mismion Aid - Second Wednesday
evening of each month at the

church at*7130 peme

MENTON
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. L. E, Todd, Pastor

Worship Service

Sunday School

Evening Service 7:00 poems

CHURCH OF CHRIST

Mentone, Indiana

T. R. Jones, Minister

Bible Clauses 9:30 a.e

Worship 10:30 a.m.

Worship 7:30 pam.

LICENSE SUSPENSION
Albert E, Schipper,

Jr., R. 2, Roann, has
had his license suspend-
ed until October 20,
1972 on a drunken driv-

ing charge, according to

the Indiana Bureau of
Motor Vehicles.

PH 223-2151

REMODELIN TIME
Now is the time to do your inside remodeling. We have

contractors and carpenters available for any job.

Quality Wood Paneling—On Sale - as low as $3.59

Armstrong Ceiling Tile + Prefinished Mouldings

Colored Nails + Panel Adhesive

Kitchen cabinets + Bathtub Enclosures

Vanities - We have a vanity only 18’ deep!

K-Lux Plastic Panels + Wood Spindles

Insulation + Garage Door Operators

Aluminum Storm Doors & Windows

Perfection Paint + Rustoleum

Everythin for An Remodelin Job.

“One Stop Builders Service’

Fansle Lumber Compa Inc
Rochester, Indiana



jets
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Rev. Dennis Keesey,
Mrs. Florence Bunch,
Carol Hines, Myrtle

Lee, Lily Pence and

Mary Shoemaker of the
Faith United Methodist
Church held services

January 2 at Merry Mil-
ler Manor Nursing Home
in Warsaw.

Mr. and Mrs. Herbert
Etchison returned to
their home last week
after spending the hol-

idays with relatives in
Alexandria,
Mr. and Mrs. Bob How-

ard of Wabash called on

Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Sho-~
emaker Sunday afternoon,

A birthday dinner

celebrating the 96th

anniversary for Mrs.
Nellie Tucker was atten-

ded by Mr. and Mrs, John

Ulrey, Ligonier, Mr.
and Mrs. James Biddle
and daughters Mary Lou
and Amy, Ft. Wayne, Mrs.
Fern Metz, Claypool,
Mr. and Mrs, Delbert

Kerlin and Ruth Tucker,
Saturday at her home in

Silver Lake.

Mr. and Mrs. Gene En-

gle, Indianapolis, spent
the weekend with Mrs.

Florence Grubb.
Mrs. Evelyn Dick, Tal-

ma called onher parents
Mr. and Mrs. Percy Ring
Sunday afternoon.

Mr. Verling Correll,
Peru called on Mr. and
Mrs. Ernest Brooks, Sat-=

urday. Mr. and

=

Mrs.

Roy Bouse were Sunday
afternoon guests at the

Brooks home.
Mr. and Mrs. Decon

Shipley spent Wednesday
with Mr. and Mrs, R.C.
Shipley in Winona Lake.

Mrs. John Enos was

hostess to a Christmas
Eve” supper for Mr. and

Mrs. Boyd Enos and fam-

ily, W. Chicago, Mrs.
Jessie Moore and, family

of Gas City, Mf. and

Mrs. Rex Clinker and

family. .

Guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Devon Shipley on

December 26th were Mr,
and Mrs. Boyd Enos and

family, W. Chicago; Mr.
and Mrs, Dean Zile, and

family, Hammond; Mr. and

Mrs. Lewis Shipley and

family, Dyer; Mr. and

Mrs. Kent Enos and fam-

ily, W. Chicago; and

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Ves-

tal and son, Dyer.
Mr. and Mrs. Devon

Shipley called recently
on Mr. and Mrs. Clarence

Tinkey near rket.

Mr. and Mrs. Keith

Floor, Muncie, were Th-

ursday dinner guests of

Rachel Floor. Mrs. Ros-

well Gagnon called Fri-

day afternoon on Rachel

Floor,
A family get-together

and gift exchange was

held at the Richard Ker-
lin home. Those enjoy~

Rollin Smith

Corner of State Roads 13 and 114

North Manchester, Indiana

Silve Lake Area Ne
ing the pot luck supper
were Mrs. Jesse Lunch,

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Bech-

telheimer, Mr. and Mrs.
Charles Lynch and family

Mr. and Mrs. Rex Lynch,
and family, Mr. and Mrs.

Harold Lynch and Mr. and

Mrs. Richard Kerlin,
Kris and Kelly.

Mrs. Jesse Lynch was

Mr. and Mrs. Frank

Royer recently took
their son, Jim, to Bair
Field inFt, Wayne where

he flew back to Gaines-
ville after spending the

holidays with his folks.
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon

Lebo and son of Roches-
ter and Mr. and Mrs.
Phil Smith and family

of Rochester were Sun-

day guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Bob Stout and da-

ughters. Afternoon cal-
ler was Mrs, Thelma Kan-

ouse also of Rochester.
Mrs. Vera Butt, Mr.

and Mrs. Dean Bammerlin
and family,.Mr. and Mrs.
Bob Bammerlin, Mr. and

Mrs. Jim McEvoy, Mr.

Lyle Butt and family
surprised LaVada Butt

Friday evening for her

birthday with homemade
ice cream and cake.

Summ Area N ew
MRS. HARVEY ARTHUR

a dinner guest on Sun-

day at the Harold Lynch
home in Warsaw. Other

guests were Mr. and Mrs.
Wm. Willis of Woodburn
and Mr. and Mrs. Larry
Sims and Gary of LaPorte.

Mrs. Roy Bechtelheim-
er and Mrs. Jesse Lynch

called on Mr. Lavona
Amiss on Friday.

Mr. and Mrs, Frank

Royer spent Last Monday
with Mr. and Mrs. Chet

Gerig of Elwood,
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin

Thompson and family
were Saturday evening
guests of Mr. and Mrs,

Harvey Arthur and dau-

ghters.
Mrs. Ruth Bammerlin

was a Sunday dinner gu-
est of Mrs. Vera Butt.

Mrs. Vera Butt attend-
ed the Golden Rule Sun-

day School class party
Monday night in the home
of Mr. and Mrs, William

Wittig of Beaver Dam
Lake.

The Summit Club met

Thursday, Jan, 6 in the
home of Mrs. Lonnie

Schipper. Mrs. Vera
Butt opened the meeting
leading the Club Creed.

Mrs. Schipper gave de-

votions and Mrs. Joe
Kroft led in singing
“Onward Christian Sold-

iers&quo During the meet-

ing, Mrs. Bob Stout was

welcomed as a new mem-

ber. The club decided
to have the food sale
at the Lions Fish Fry
on Jan. 29.
made for then, Games

were played with Mrs.
Joe Kroft and Mrs. Frank

Royer winning prizes.
Refreshments were serv-

edtoMrs,. Ruth Hileman,
Mrs. Vera Butt, Mrs.
Joe Kroft, Mrs. Bob

Stout and Jeanann, Mrs.
Frank Royer, Mrs. Don

Personett, Melissa and

Amy, Mrs. Harvey Arthur,
Brenda, Bonita and Becky
and Mrs. Lyle Bammerlin
and Beth, and Mrs. Lon-
nie Schipper and Chris.

Plans were

SAVINGS and SECURITY.

GO TOGETHER

at

FAKMEES STATE BANK

Mentone, Indiana

Since 1892

R&a
SEAMLESS FLOORS

FREE ESTIMATES
Phone 1-317-833-2689

Or 219-382-3496
After 5:15 D.m.

PHONE

_

352-2332

SELLS OIL COMPANY

Gasoline - Oils - Lubrication
Accessories

W GIVE TOP VALUE STAMPS -CLOSED SUNDAYS
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RE MI CONCR

MORRY&#39;S REDI-MIX

893-4860 R. 2 Rechester

BROTHE

CREIGHTON’ GRAIN BID
ON MONDAY, JAN. 16
t $1.10 Ba,

$2.90 Bu.

$1.08 Bu.
$1.02 Bu,

Corn Discount 2c per point over 1514
Per Cent Moisture

Soy Beans
Ear Corn

Sh. Corn

CONTACT: CREIGHTON BROS.
Old Rd. 30 West, Warsaw, Indiana

Dial 267-3101 ©

TD

SILVER LAKE

Gas Dryer.

GAS Dryer!

Out of the dryer...
onto a hanger!

That’s how simple itis

when you have a new

GAS DRYER
Now with most of your washables

made with permanent press fabrics,

the special controls on a new Gas

Oryer can cut your ironing time ‘way

down, Just think of the many hours

of that tedious chore you can save

yourself by getting a new, improved

Isn&# it time to trade in that old. obso-

lete dryer and get the one that was

made for permanent press. That&#3 the

Northern t(ndiana :

‘Public Service Company

A New Improved GAS DRYER Gives You A Better Deal!



Crage
Mrs, LuP@® Cragg, 67,

died Tuesday morning at

the home of Mr. and Mrs.

Max Gearhart where she

had resided the past
four months, Death was

due to complications
following a year&# ill-

ness.

The daughter of Clar-

ence and Orpha Hart Mor-

rett, she was born Dec.

20, 1904, She married

Harry John Cragg on Aug.

9, 1952, in Toledo, O.

He preceded her in death

in 1955. An employee of

Chamberlin Products Co.,
Mrs. Cragg had lived in

Akron the past 18 years,
Surviving are a dau-

ghter, Mrs. Thomas (Bar-
bara) Fear, Akron; two

grandchildren; three

great-grandchildren; a

sister, Miss Anna Mor-

rett, Logansport, and a

brother, Carl Morrett,
Toledo, Ohio. Three

sisters and four broth-

ers preceded her in

death,
Funeral services were

conducted this after-
noon at the Sheetz Fun-

eral Home in Akron with
the Rev. Claude Fawns

officiating. Burial was

in the Akron cemetery.

Craig
Merle M.

Rochester,
Arthur Craig, Akron,

died Monday morning, at

Woodlawn hospital.
A retired Rochester

parking meterman, he is

also survived by his

wife, the former Agnes
Miller Kramer; a daugh-

ter, Mrs. Paul (Maxine)
Schaller, Indianapolis;

a step-daughter, Mrs.

Devon (Betty) Hutchin-

son, Tippecanoe; one

step-son, Bob Kramer,
Rochester; two grand-
children; five step-

grandchildren; four sis-

ters, Mrs. Wilbur (A-
Manda) Cochran, Ply-

mouth,;Mrse Alonzo (Mil-
dred) McIntire,Charles-
town, Ill., Mrs. Wilson

(Lucille) Drudge, Roch-

ester,Mrs. Cecil (Opal)

Craig, 77,
father of

Sparks, Mishawaka; one

brother, Hubert Craig,
Plymouth, two brothers

preceded in death,
Funeral services were

conducted in Rochester

Wednesday afternoon and
burial was in the IOOF

cemetery there.

Walker

William Landis Walker,
89, R. 2, Silver Lake,
died Thursday night at

Miller&#39;s Merry Manor in

Columbia City.
Surviving are his wi-

dow, the former Ora

Pence; three sons, Will-

ard M. and Arland, both

of Columbia City, and

Edward, So. Whitley; two

daughters, Mrs. Dennis

(Louise) Keirn, Albion,
and Mrs. Ellis (Jean-
ette) Vanderpool, Silver

Lake; 12 grandchildren;
18 great-grandchildren,
and one brother, Marion,

Columbia City. Three

sisters and two brothers

preceded in death.

Smith

Mrs. Bertha L. Smith,
63, Mentone, died at

Murphy Medical Center

Thursday evening. She

had been ill two years,
seriously ill two weeks.

The daughter of Har-

vey and Vena Weaver Hol-

derman, she was. born

Jan. 14, 1908 in Nap-
panee, She married Roy

B. Smith on Dec. 26,
1927 at Plymouth and had

resided inMentone since

that time.

Surviving are her hus-

band; three sons, Walt-

er, John and Charles,
all of Mentone; two dau-

hters, Mrs. Kenneth

Wanda) Simcoe, No. Man-

chester, andMrs. Eugene
(Carol) Engle, Warsaw;

15 grandchildren and one

great-grandchild.
Funeral services were

conducted Sunday in the

Mentone United Methodist
Church with the Rev.

David P. Gosser offici-

ating. Burial was in

the Mentone cemetery.
The King Memorial Home

of Mentone was in charge
of arrangements.

Cook

Mrs. Emma J. Cook, ‘87,
died unexpectedly Sat-

urday at her home in

Mentone.
The daughter of Will-

iam J. and Sarah Phoe-

bus Shoemaker, she was

born Nov. 24, 1884 at

Tippecanoe. She was a

member of the Mentone

United Methodist Church

and the Royal Neighbors.
Surviving are one son,

William J. Blue, South

Bend; a daughter, Mrs.

Arlo (Mildred) Freisner,
Mentone; two stepsons,

Guilford Cook, So. Bend,
and William Cook, Mass-=

achusetts; one stepdau-
ghter, Mrs, Cathryn Pat-

tenelle, Edwardsburg,
Mich. Also, six grand-
children, 17 great-gran-
dchildren and four step-
grandchildren,

Funeral services were

conducted Saturday at

the Mentone United Meth-

odist Church with Bro-

ther T.R. Jones, of the

Mentone Church of

Christ, of f iciating.
Burial was in the Men-

tone cemetery. The King
Memorial Home of Mentone

was in charge of arran-

gements,.

Wittkamper
John Wittkamper, 89,

Knox, father of Vernon

Wittkamper, Mentone,
died Monday morning at

Shephard&#3 Inn Nursing
Home in Knox after a

long illness,
Also surviving are

another son, Milford,
Lagrange, I11.3; four

grandchildren
ee great-grandchildren,

Funeral services were

conducted Wednesday af-
ternoon at Knox and bur-

ial was at Wanatah.
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Mrs. Bessie Bybee and

Mrs. Iris Davis and Deb-
bie visited Lulu Latham

recently at Merry Manor
in Warsaw.

Mr. and Mrs. Russell
Koch of Chapman Lake

entertained New Year&#39;

Day at supper in honor

of the first birthday
of their granddaughter,
Lisa Trump. Guests were

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Koch

and family of Rochester
and Mr. and Mrs. Robert

Trump of Tippecanoe.
Mr. and Mrs, Rex Ramy

and daughter and Mr. and

Mrs. Ezra Long surpris-
ed Mrs. Russéll Koch

Saturday night with ice

cream and cake for her

birthday.
Mrs. Gertrude VanLue

of Rochester and Mrs.
Blanch Gross called on

Mable Igo Monday after-
noon.

Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert
Griffis entertained at

Sunday dinner for their
children and grandchil-

dren,Mr. and Mrs. Larry
Boggs and children, Mr.

and Mrs. Bob Griffis and

son and Mr. and Mrs.
Bill Griffis and son.

War Mothers
Install Officers

The Mothers of World
War II, unit 106, met

recently at the home of
Mrs. Myrtle Davis with

12 present.
Mrs. Ethel Whetstone

installed the new offi-

cers; Mrs. LaVera Hen-

drix, president; Mrs.
Alice Secrist, frist
vice president;Mrs. May
Bowerman, second vice-
presidents; Mrs. Dora

Norris, secretary; tre-

asurer,Mrs. Minnie Bus-

enburg; Mrs. Maude Ro-
mine, recording secre-

tary; Mrs. Mildred Fow-
ler,historian, and Mrs.

Edith Young, parliamen-
tarian.

Kindness--the mortar

that holds bricks of

life together.

Olive Bethel
Helen Cox

Mr. and Mrs. Dean

Lahman and family were

Sunday dinner guests of

Mr. and Mrs. David Lein-

inger and family.
Marie Dawson was a

New Year&#39; Day guest of

Mr. and Mrs. George She-

etz and David?
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Mc-

Kenzie and family of

Claypool spent New Year&#39
Day with Mr. and Mrs.
Paul Cox,

Mrs. Beverly Shriver

spent Tuesday morning
with Mrs. Marita Cox

and Aletha.
Ruth Wood and Sadie
Swartzlander of Roc=

hester spent Friday aft-

ernoon with Blancha
Wells.

Mr. and Mrs, Larry
Sheetz and sons were

Sunday afternoon callers
on Mr. and Mrs. David

Leininger and family.
Mrs, Earl Bailey, Ro-

chester called Sunday
afternoon on Mr. and

Mrs. Walter Safford.
Mrs. Mary Lukens and

Lincoln entertained Mr.

and Mrs. George Sheetz

and David and Mr. and

Mrs. Jack Lukens, Mark

and Danny, Elkhart with

a Sunday dinner at the

Eve with Mr. and Mrs.

Floyd Cox and family.
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse

Cox spent Sunday after-

noon with Mr. and Mrs.

Paul Cox and Helen.

Foo-Faye Restaurant in Rev. Harold Helter-

Syracuse, Sunday. bridle of Morocco has

Mr. and Mrs. Clifton accepted the pastorate
Ooley, Bourbon and Lero of the Olive Bethel

Ooley spent New Year&#3 Church of God.

FINANCIAL REPORT

TOWN OF AKRON 1971

GENE FUND

BALANCE ON HAND JAN. 1, 1971.
2 2 2 7 - ee ee te eee ee $8155.25

RECEIPTS

General Property Tax and Bank Tax
2 2

ee

eee ett ee + $32456.34
License Excise Tax. 2. 2 2 ee se ee

ee

ee et ee oe ee
62881.99

Ba Tax. 2 ee eee
.

853.46

ech Beverage Tax. 6 6 6 6 e se ee ee te ee oe ee)
1842.79

Ciga¥ette Tax
. 6 2 2 2 2 ee ee + 1690.79

Park Donations, ». se eee ee
&g 55.00

Federal Share of polic radar. . .
697.50

Transf from Sewer Fund for Ins. + 180,00

Refunds
.

: 59.00

Sonoco contribution to” Police Dep
. . 150.00

Transfer from C.C.I. Fund... es : 10.00

Temporary Loans. es pce ee eee
-_.16000.00

Total Balance and Receipts... + « Pe ee ee + «$68022.12

DISBURS!

Salaries, Trustees, Clerk & Attorne: see ee ee eee
2200.00

Salaries, Marshall and deputies . .

LABGE
co so, w 0 6t 4 ot @w w 0 0 8)

Telephone...
Office supplies an postage»...

se
a

Electricity . ee ee ee eee :

Heating fuel... .

City Hall, Water, Sewa and Supplie . -

Printing and publication of legal natices

Repairs of equipment and buildings. .

Dump Expense, bulldozing etc. . . .

Town Park and Cemetery. .... -

Garbage Truck. ee ee eee ee

Town Election... _

Garage, Motorsupplie “gas e

Police Dept. Supplies . . .

Insurance... . + +

Hydrant rent. . . 2... +

Official Bond and dues.

Repay temporary loans
.

Miscellaneous . . . . ~

Total disbursements « . ese ee te se ee te th ee $62636.92
Balance December 31, 1971

......5404-6 ee ew ww wo e oF 5385.20

MOTOR VEHICLE FUND

Balance on hand Jan. 1, 1971.
2 2 2 ee ee ee ee ee ee $12007.30

RECEIPTS

Gasoline Tax. . eee ee ee w we ee ww oF 9346.86
Street ‘Improve &q “eax

ee ey ee ee ee of 1892.33

Total Balance and Receipts... . 0 ee eo ee ew we oe w 0 $ 29246049

DISBURSEMENTS
Street Supt. .....-..6- 240,00
Maintenance Labor

. . . . «$ 1624.00
Construction & reconstr 5116.75

Street Materials. . . ae 7071.44

Repair of equipment . ble 121.53
Gas, ofl, tires, etc. ee 490.62

Social Security (town share). — 96.27

Total Disbursements . . Be we ew ww www 0 $4760.61
Balance December 31, 157

sete ee ete ee «$ 8485.88

CUMULATIVE CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT FUN
Balance Jan. 1, 1971. 2 6 2 ee ee ee ee ee we ee ww 0 GL2130,94

RECEIPTS

Cigarette Tax.

.22

ee ee eee ee ew ww ww 0§ 6199.57

Repayment. tempor loan to General fund.
. 21 1 2s 2 se + +16000,00

TOTAL BALANCE AND RECEIPTS. «2 2 2 ee ee ee ee ee eo © 03439051

DISBURSEMENTS
Cleaning old sewers (contract).
Sewer clesni equipmen te a ee

Sewer extensions. « .

Temporary loan to Genera Fun
ae

Transfer to General Fund. ... . -

Total Disbursements ...- +--+ +

Balance December 31, 197
ee eee

snes

ON SEWAGE WORKS

Balance on Hand Jan. 1, wines +$20437.83

RECEIPTS

Customer collections, ...

Treasury note redeemed.
Federal Grant... .

State Grant .-. e.6 eee ee eee

Total Belence and receipts
,..

«$35521.83
00000

eee eee cee « 2 «292309.66

DISBURSEMENTS

Operating Expenses. .....- See eS ww

Wew Constructions «6 see ee ee eee ee

Bond Interest. . 2 ee ee eee

Total . wee eh ee ee ee ates eee eo 2 216942.79
Balanc De “si, LOVE

2g we ew + 0§75366.87

ON WATER DEPARTMENTAKR(

Balance on Hand Jan. 1, 1971, . 2 « +$13458.60

RECEIPTS

Water Sales. .

Sales Tax

Penalties .

Hydrant Rent

Water Taps... 0s oe ao

Interest oa Bank certificates...
Meter Deposits. . . . aa

Outside sources for da see

Certificate cashed. .. see

Transfer from General Fun
| |)!

Total Balance and Receipts... . .

Teeare a bonds
. . -

Meter Deposits refunded
.

Depreciation expense. .. .

Activating new well...

Total Disbursement,
. see ee

Balance December 31, 137
see ee

Akron Revenue Bonds on hand Dec. 3i,” 197
Time Certificates #3199 & AC

oe

17749.08

165.73

Be ee ee we ee 6 $46936,22

DISBURSEMENTS

see te we $14716.51
: + 6000,00

225, o
175.00
303.60

17663.74

se ee ee £$37283.85

a 9652.37

OUTSTANDING INDEBTEDNESS DECEMBER 31, 1971

eee es -$4000 .
00

VIRGINI YORK, Clerk-Treasurer
Water Bonds... 2 eee ee ee
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FOR SALE

FOR SALB: 1970 Mobile Home

12&quot;50 Rebel, Located SR13
Mancheater Mobile Estates

Dial 481-3588 or 982-6513
1/13/3p

FOR SALE: Good used ranges.

Maytag wringer washer, o

real good one,

KARL GAST CO,
Akron Phone 893-4331

1/13/2¢

FOR SALE: Seeds b PAG

Seed corn, a

era, mixture a

grain sorghu sudan cross-

es, oF corn and other

seeds. VOL DISCOUNT.

DORRIS HARhone 893-7039

12/16/6p

a&#39 clov-~

Akron

FOR SALE: pair of black

dress slacks, worn once,

boy&#39; rege size 12, long
aleeve shirt, white, size 10

short sleeve shirt, white,
aize 126 Ideal for Junior

Band.

Dial EL 39-3235

1/13/1p

FOR SALE: 250 bal

and 600 bales of stram

ESTA DAY
Phone 893-7105

1/6/2¢

of hay

Ak ron

FOR SALE: Our years of ex-

perience. Can be used to

good advantage on your cer

or truck, Call us today.

LEWIS MOTORS
Mentone 953-4355

1/1a/ie

FOR SALE: Three piece bedro=

om suit including mattrese

and box epringse

ESTHER PERRY
493-7183

1/13/1¢
——_—_———

SAVE Bigt Clean rug® and

upholetery with Blue Lus—

tre, Rent electric shaspoo=

er $1,

MILLER HAROWAR
Mentone

1/13/1¢
—

FOR SALB: §00 bale second

cutting alfelfe, crimped.

893-7102) y3a/20

Rubberback candystripe car=—

pet. Now only §4.93 per sq-

were yard with this ade

PLETCHER CARPET WAREHOUSE
Lakeville & Nappanee

fi asie
SS

BIX STRIPPER = Developed for
.

those that refuse to use

paint removert

DAY HARDWARE
Akron

1/13/1¢
Ga

OFFICE FURNITURE - Filing
cabinets-Safes-Typewritera-

hines-Calculators~
Service - Rentals

JIM LEASE OFFICE WACHINES
913 B. 9th Ot., Rochester

Phone 223-3683

18 Beet Canal, Peru

Phone 473-6166

12/2/xe

——————

KIDNEY DANGER SIGNALS Getting

up nights, burning, frequent
or scanty flow, l peins,
BACKACHE warn funct

disorders --

Lift“Danger Ahead.?? Give

tle BUKETS 3-

tr ent. Fluah kidney
REGUL PASSAG 4a

beck if not pl nl

hours. TODAY at

HARRIS ORUE
ron

1/6/4¢
i es

Reduce excees fluids with

FLUIDEX, $1.69 - LOSE WEIGHT

afely with Dexz-A-Diet, 98¢

HARRIS PHARMACY
Akron

1/6/4p

FOR SALE

LENNOX FURNACE

GAS, OIL, COAL; PLUMBING

FIXTURES, TAPPAN &
FRIGIDAIRE APPLIANCES

custom KITC | CABINFree est ly Given

No Do pege &

36 Months to Pay

ROLLIN SMITH

HEATING & PLUMBING
Corner State Road 13 & 114

N,. Manchester = Ph, 982*2248

FOR SALE:

paper.

$1.00,

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS
Mentone

Adding machine

25¢-a roll, 5 rolle

Akron

FOR SALE: 22°* x 28’&#3 white

poater board, (White both

aides) 20¢ sheet,

AKRON/ NEWS
Mentone Akron

Used RCA Color Television
$100.00 and up.

DOERING RADIO & ¥
Akron ~ Phone 893-4641

$/20/xc

FOR SALE: Signs. 20¢ each.

AKRON /WENTONE NEWS
|Mentone ik Fon

FOR SALE: Magnetic signa. As

low ae $12.50 per pair.

AKRON/ NE
Menton kron

FOR SALE: Aluminum sheets

23x38+ Nice walgh to work

with, 25¢ pe

AKRON/ NEWS
Mentone Akron

REAL ESTATE

FOR SALE; Spacious 14 room

brick ho in downtown Akron

with solid hardwood floors

and interlor decor. Two baths

and full basement with two

car garage. Priced at 1/3 of

original value.

CHANNING UTTER

893-4327

10/21/44

LOTS FOR SALE:

JOE A. WADE
Akron hone ag: 4939/9/xe

FOR SALE Brick house, 9 rooms

5 bedrooms, Full Basement —

Dry, no
aee back up. Heat

hot water gravity. New gas

incinerator, fireplace. Fro-

nt and rear porch screened,

2 car cement block garege,

plenty of shade.

BEN GAR
301 E. Rochester St., Akron

Phone 693-4154

3/11/xC

REAL ESTATE FOR SALE

About 115 acres on highway
near Athena. No house. Good

barn with cement feed lot.

Pole building. Land ia level

and very productive. Contract

40 acre fare near Macy with

ern three bedroom

and good outbuilding
ie fa ls well fenced

land is mostly tillable.

30 acre fere in North Miami
achool district, Five bed-

foom, modern, two story home

with new kitchen with lote

of cabinete and built-ins,

Carpeted living room and

dining room, New aluminua

siding. Double garage end

barn. This is a fine country
ho:

60 acre farm south of Akron.

One floor modern home. Good

land and fences.

JEFFERIES AGENCY

1007 Main B8t., Rochester

Phone 223-6111 of 223-3803

i

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS

January 13, 1972

REAL ESTATE

WANTED: Liating
& or residenc

DEAMER AND DEAMER REALTOR
OREN CONRAD, SALESMAN

Call Mr. Conrad after § p.m.
Akron 493-4912

1/13/4¢

farm acres

MICHIGAN 10 TO 160 ACRE TR~

ACTS = Lake Superior, Mer—

quette area, from $99,00
Acree Cabins, trailers,

campi welcome, (Acreage
PRERPICTUR An

with BLOCH BROTHERS,
3650 Dixie, Drayton Plains,

U, Michigan 48020+

REAL ESTATE

26A N/W of Akron with 25x80

pole building and crib. 6A
of timber, 4 bedroom home

with oll furnace, half bath,
aluminum siding.

Restaurant, complete, good
location In Akron.

Large fot in Akron equipped
for mobil home,

bedroom frame home, living
toom and kitchen. Enclosed

back porch, gas heat, attach-

ad garage. Price reduced.

4 bedroom home. Large family
room with fireplace, built-

In aven and stove, hot water

heat, anclosed porches, at-

tached garage. In Silver Lake

4 bedroom frame home. Living
and dining rooms cerpeted,

enclosed back porch, oll

furnace, W. Walnut in Akron.

1 story, 4 bedroom brick
home, full bath up & down,

screened front porch, 2 car

garage. With of without

wimming pool,

Bare lots 100& x 250° west

edge of Akron. -

4 bedroom brick home, 1
baths, of! furnace, enclosed

porch, carport, E. {nut In
Akron.

bedroom frame home, living
and dining rooms carpeted,

oll heat, up-
stairs may be used as 3 room

nt with bath, Attached

Mishawaka St. tn

Akron,

bedroom home on large lot

at Beaver Da Lake,

BOA bare ground in Seward

Twp. N/E of Rock Lake.

Small lot with 8 bedfoam

cottaga on S/E corner of Rock

Lake. With easement to lake,

SA with cottage and year
around home on Rock Lake.

50A bare ground, good camp
site. N/E of Akron on county

toad 2008,

TINKEY

INSURANCE & REAL ESTATE
Akron 893-4713

OFFICE OPPORTUNITIES
We are looking for a especial

kind of mature MAN of WOMAN

interested in a Business

office Career.

The ont peraon is experienced
with modern office equipment,

s well ae being proficient
in typing and ehorthaend.

(College ia desirable

but not = ory). Salary
with qualifi-

opportunity
experienced

Vacation/Holidaye/Ineaurance/
Benefite. Top Salary. Con=

tact: Howard or Helen Utter,

PIRE LUMBER CO.

Akron

FOUND

FOUND: Large gray and white

fugzy cat. Owner may have by
eleiming.

OENTON aee
Mentone Phone 353°2688

1/13/2f

FOR RENT
|

FOR RENT: Two bedroom trail-

er on private lot, carport
and storage. In Mentones

Phone MENTONE 353-3905
12/16/xe

HELP WANTED

BABYSITTER WANTED:

WRS, PENNELL
across from Gearhart’s

Grocery after 4:00 pe

Contact

L/1L3/ 1p
ae

BE AN AVON REPRESENTATIVE!
Let me show you how easy it

ia to make money and have

fun in your free hours. For

a personal interview, call

or write

MRS, DONNA J. HEIDEN
R.R. 5, Plymouth, Indiana

46563 - Phone 936-2406

Isi3si¢

FOR RENT? &l 36 x room suit-

able for storage or warehouse.

LOYO SANER
Akron 993-4234 12/23/xe

BIDWELL MOBILE HOME SALES AND

COURT. Mobile homes, space

rentals, large lots, good se-

lection of used mobile homea

@’, 10’ 12° wide,

PHONE AKRON 893-4895

FOR RENT:

home. Re

Phone AKRON 883-4009

Modern country
rences required,

1/6/2¢

FOR RE Small furnished
apartment

RENTON
| AGMentone ne 353-2688

1/13/xe

SERVICES

WELL DRILLING ard repeiring
of two, three and four inch

welle, Water systems for sale

Fully insured.

ROY BA a SONS
one 893-4815Akron

APPLIANCE REPAIRS, Large or

small. Call after 4:30 pom

JACK ADAMS, JR.
eLMentone 3-4820

“SEPTIC TANK SERVICE = Locally
owned at Rochester, Septic
tank and dry well service,

We install and repair,

BOB RICHARDS
R. 1, Rochester Ph. 223-5845

Leiters Ford Ph. 632-4668

REFRIGERATOR SERVICE: Author-

iged Admiral repairman. We

rvice ell mak of refrig-
eratora and air conditione

.

JAY RETCHIE
304 So. Walnut, Mentone

Phone 353-5292

MALE HELP WANTED

2 BOILER FIRBMEN/mill cL

up men, to fire boiler

clean out mill = nights
weeksends. (Experience pre=

ferred - will train qualis
fied men). Benefits.

PU TB co.

1713/3
—

OFFICE OPPORTUNITIES
We are looking for a especial

kind of mature MAN oF WOMAN

intereated in a Busin Of-

fice Career,

The one person is rience

ed with modern office equips
ment, aa well as being pro-

ficient in typing and short-

hand, (Coilege degree is de-

sirable but not mandatory).
Salary commensurate with que

alificationas

have an opportu
ture, experienceSTENOGRA

Ane

Vacation/Holideys/Insurance/s
Benefits. Top Selary. Con=

tect:

HOWARD OR HELEN UTTER,

PIKE LUMBER CO.,
Ak ton

1siss2e

THANK YOU: My sincer

to everyone who remem

me with cards and prayers
while I wan in the hospital.

GEN NORTON

1/13/1p

our friends, R
and Mre. Fewns, Tom and AL

Heupert, for their words of

sympathy, prayera, flowers,
carde and the many acts of

kindness during the passing
of our loved one.

OR. MRS, ROBERT HATTERY
GRANDCHILDREN, ANGELA AND

SYLVIA NOVER

1/13/1p

CLASSIFIED ADS

(Closed due

NOTICE

HOLLOWAY BARBER SHOP

WILL B CLOSED

FOR APPROXIMATELY WEEKS

STARTING AT NOO JANUARY 18th.

to surgery)

Small Business,

DEL NELSON’S

CONFIDENTIAL TAX PREPARATION SERVICE

Specializing in Individual

Federal

Call 491-2810

for low cost estimate and appointment

Income, Farm,

& state returns.



THE REFLECTIONS, a quartet from Ft.

Special music at the Mentone United Methodist

January 16, at 7 p.m,

The only requirements
Blood Ban to dous are to be 18

Is Friday to 62 years of age, in

Friday, January 14, normal good health end

will be the first 1972 weighing 100 or more

blood collection for pounds. Sufficient time

Fulton Co. The hours has elapsed for those

will be from 1l asm. to who gave Oct. 1, the Last

5 pem. at the Parish collection, to give
Hall of the St. Joseph again.

Catholic Church in Roch- Local quotas and the

ester. persons to contact for

Wayne Bible

Whole Ho Sausag
Ib $1

Sold by the Mentone Lions Club

Call one of the following numbers

Not later than January 27th.

353-2769 353-4883

353-4618 491-2880

893-4289 ™

The sausage will be delivered on

January 29, 1972

Proceeds will be used for

Lions Club community projects

NOTICE

New Hours Starting January 1st

8 a.m. to 5 p.m,

Closed all
DAILY EXCEPT THURSDAY

day on Thursday

THOM PSON FEED & GRAIN
AKRON 893-7013

Mentone Fire Department

Carry-Out

FISH FRY

Frie CHICK too

SATURDAY, JANUARY 15th

Mentone Fire Station
4 p.m. - 7 p.m.

College, will provide
Church Sunday evening

an, appointment, if de-

sired, are: Henry (21)
Mrs. Doine Smoker and

Newcastle (6) Mrs. Del-

bert Nutt.

Music Baosters

To Have Meeting
The Akron Music Boos-

ters will .have an im-

portant meeting Wednes-

day, January 19, at 7:30

pem. in the band room.

This is an organization
of parents of music stu-

dents at Akron from

grades six to twelve.

All parents of children

in this age group who

are participating in one

of the school&#39; music

programs are urged to

attend the meeting.

CALENDAR
THURSDAY, JANUARY 20

Stated meeting of Ak-

ron Chapter No. 410,
O.E.S., Past Matrons

and Past Patrons will be

the guests of honor at

this meeting.
MONDAY, JANUARY 17

Mentone OES meeting
at 7:45 p.m. in the Ma-

sonic Hall. Visiting
Matron and patronse

Mentone Board

And Officers
Sworn In

Attorney Robert Brun-

er recently swore in

Mentone&#39;s town officers

at atown board meeting.
Incumbent town board

members taking the oath

of office were James

Whetstone, Bill Rathbun
and Kenneth Bush, Marie
Coleman is the new cl-

erk-treasurer.

Burner was appointed
town attorney; Gene Nor-

ton, town marshal; Harry
Sullivan, superintendent

of public works; Lyman
Mollenhour, fire chief,

and Gilbert Griffis was

named assistant fire

chief,
The board, which had

previously tabled the

garbage and trash pick-
up bids and again took
them under advisement

at this meeting. A mo-

tion was made and pass-
ed to re-advertise for

bids for this service,
the bids to be opened
at the Feb. 7 meeting.

Promoted

Sgt. John D. Gaylor,
Walton, has been promot-

ed to first sergeant in

the

lice.
to the Peru post.

He is
Indiana State Po-

assigned

“Pleasing you

Thank You No. 2 can

BOO MATCHE

FACIAL TISSUE

PET DO MEA
Richelieu 8 oz. bottle

Lotion mild, Ig. at.

Hawthorn Mellody

Eckrich Old Fashioned

The finest fresh

Po Liver

Fresh Side

SHOP AT

FRAN & JERRY’
ROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE ~

FOR OTHER SPECIALS

pleases us”

BOXES 45¢

25 Ib. bag $1.99

29¢WESTER SALA DRESSING
size for dishes

AUSTIN LIQUID DETERGENT

FREESTONE PEACHES niti-rop 2% can3/79¢

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Mon. thru Sat.

Sunday -8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

No Parkin Problems

CHERRY PIE FILLING 2/69¢

Layered 1-2-3 assorted flavors

JELLO 5/89¢
Dixie Belle

SALTINE CRACKER Ib. box 25¢

Banquet frozen chicken, turkey or beef

POT PIES 5/89¢
Duncan Hines assorted flavors

CAKE MIXES 2/69¢

PUMPKIN Libby large 2% can 3/69¢

CATSUP Stokely’s 14 02. 5/31

HI-C Orange or Grape 46 oz. can 29¢

Ohio Blue tip BO

CUT GREE BEAN Richelieu 303 can6/99¢

Lady Scott assorted colors

ICE MILK BAR 12 pac box 79¢
Tip Top old fashioned

DOUGHNUT . 3 BOXE $

2 MILK Burgers GAL. 89¢

BUTTERMILK Bordens gal. 39¢

IDAHO POTATOES 10 1b. bag 79¢

TOMATOES Fresh Tray Pac 29¢

Minced Ham | 89
Por Steak | 59

Groun Chuck I 75

lb 39

Bacon Sausa 69
I 59

10¢

19¢



Po-

zned

COMBINING THE AKRON NEWS AND THE MENTONE

Thursday, January 20,

School

The agenda for Monday
night&#39 Tippecanoe Val-

ley school board meet-

ing contained. only sev-

en items and this busi-

ness was transacted in

a little over an hour

and a half.

Superintendent Robert
Forbes presented a fi-
nancial report showing
$1,423,685.56 in all

funds with $1,330,485.60
of this -placed on in-

vestment. He said this

year~end report did not

reflect the Kosciusko

County distribution.

Byron Doran, Burket,
spoke during the time

allowed for audience

participation and asked

the boardif it was true

that the two-school plan
would offer no courses

not now offered and if

the plan actually dup-
licated facilities. Mr.

Forbes replied yes to

both questions, saying
the curriculum. would

have to be what the
state calls a&quot;restrict-

ed& curriculum or would

have to be offered to a

smaller number of pu-

pils. He said two sch-

ools would duplicate
facilities. Doran call-

ed the estimated cost

of $4,326,800 a conser-

vative figure and noted

that the plans did not

provide for parking fa-

cilities, football or

auditorium. He said he

felt the two-school plan
with its duplication of

facilities would cost

the taxpayers an extra

$1.5 million dollars.

Saying he felt this was

too highacost, he ask-

ed the board to recons-

ider the project.
Asked by board presi-

dent Maurice Coplen if

he had a perference for

locating one high scho-

ol, Doran replied that

he did not.

Board members signed a

90-day teaching contract

for Charles Light in the

amount of $3,520.50.
Mr. Light, agraduate of

Ball State University,
will teach at Talma.

The board also approved
adding intramural sports
to Robert Hinkle&#39 tea-

ching contract and ap-

proved extending Jane

Hall’s contract to full

time. She had been

teaching on a 3/5 basis

at Mentone and will con-

tinue to do so, teaching
the remainder of the

year at Talma.

The board approved
selling the building
trades house located in

1972

the Saner addition at

Akron to Glenn H. Gary
for $20,644 and agreed
to consider Carl Whet-

stone and Mrs. Kenneth

Bush for bus driver po-
sitions when routes are

open in their areas.

Coplen was elected

president of the board

of finance and Dr. Don-

ald J. VanGilder was

sens

NEWS
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Board Hears 2-School Project Questions

elected secretary. The
function of this board

is to designate the de-

positories for corpora-
tion monies,

Dr. John McKee moved
that the school board&#39;

policy on selling he

amended to permit stu-

dents to sell advertis-

ing for school year

Cont. on back page

Oliver To Be Presented B AH
Is -ChosenCast

Joe Moore
—

The cast has been se-

lected for the musical,
&quot;Oliver to be present-
ed by Akron High School
on April 14 and 15 at 8

p.m.
The musical is based

on a 19th century novel

by Charles Dickens and
is about an orphan boy
named Oliver who becomes

involved with a group of
pickpockets.

His and Her

Straight A&#

Gary and Marsha Gron-

inger have again earned

his and her straight A

grade averages,
Gary, son of Mr. and

Mrs. Harold Groninger,
Akron, has_ been named

to the straight A Dean&#3
list for the fall sem-
ester at Vanderbilt un-

iversity where he is a

senior majoring inmech-

anical engineering.
His wife, Marsha, dau-

ghter of Mr. and Mrs.

Dwight Grubb, R.1, Clay-=
pool, has been named to

the straight A Dean&#39

list at George Peabody
College for Teachers.

Mrs. Groninger is a sen-

ior majoring in elemen-

tary education.
The Groningers are

both graduates of Akron

High School.

Nedra Wise

The musical will be

under the direction of

Dale Pace, assisted by
Mrs. James Weber.

Members of the cast

are: Oliver, Joe Moore;
Fagin, RickMartin; Bill

Sikes, Randy Reese; Art-

ful Dodger, Pat Lucken-

bill; Mx. Bumble, Tom

Weaver; Mr. Sowerberry,
Walt Stratton; Mr. Bro-

wnlaw, Phil Runkle; Dr.

Grimwig, Keith Powers;
Noah Claypole, Doug Jor-

dan; Nancy, Nedra Wise;
Bet, Connie Doering;
Widow Corney, Regan Ri-

chardson; Mrs. Sower-

berry, Sally Leckrone;
Mrs. Bedwin, Jane Schip-
per; Charlotte, Brenda

Miller; Old Sally, Kathy
Coplen.

Kevin Haney is the

stage manager.

O Dean&#3 List

Students named to the

Dean&#3 List for the fall

quarter at Tri-State

College, Angola, having
echieved a B average or

better, include Robert

Bryant, son of Mr, and

Mrs. David Bryant, R. 2,
Akron. A graduate of

Akron High School, he

is majoring in Mechani-
cal Engineering.

akron wibrary
a«kron, Indiana

Akron

The annual stockhold-

ers meeting of the Akron

Exchange State Bank was

held January 10 with the

present board of direct-

ors being re-elected.
Board members are J. R.

Emahiser, Harold L. Gr-

oninger, Ted Jontz, J.
Randall Leininger, Dr.

John McKee, Dr. V. C.
Miller and Albert M.
Price.

The officers present-
ly serving, Harold L.

Groninger, president,
and J. Randall Leining-

Promotions Annou
At Farmers State

Forrest D. Miner,
president of the Farmers

State Bank, Mentone, has
announced recent promo-=-

tions within the bank.

Ro Fenimore

Heads Akron
Town Board

Ronaid Fenimore was

élected chairman of the

Akron Town Board at the

board&#39; first meeting
Tuesday night. Dr. Ch-

arles Miller was named
vice-chairman.

The town was divided
into areas for personal
overseeing by board mem-

bers as follows:
Ronald Fenimore, in

charge of personnel and

parks.
Dr. Charles Miller, in

charge of streets and

alleys.
John Zimmerman, in

charge of water and sew-

age.

RE DeeE

Comp.
46910

Bank Names Dennis Groninger
er, cashier, were re-

elected by the board.
The directors then

elected Dennis L. Gron-

inger to serve as assis-
tant cashier,

Mr. Groninger gradu-
ated from Purdue Univer-

sity in 1968 with a BS

degree in agriculture,
He was an elementary

teacher for the past
three years in the No.
Miami school district.

He has been associated
with the bank part-time
since 1968.

need

Bank

Thomas M. Fugate, with

the bank since 1958, who

has been serving as

cashier, was promoted
to vice president. Mr.

Fugate is a graduate of

Purdue University and

Graduate School of Bank-

ing at the University
of Wisconsin. He has

also previously served

as assistant cashier of

the bank, He resides

in Mentone with his wife
Elaine and children Beth

and Mark,
At the same time, Lar-

ry D. Pyle, who has pre-
viously been serving as

assistant cashier, was

promoted to cashier, He

came to the bank in 1963
and has previously ser-

ved in the Bank at Way-
netown, Ind. He is a

graduate of Purdue Uni-

versity and resides near

Mentone with his wife

Sue and children Jenni-

fer, Luanne and Kevin.

Thompson Is Top Kosciusko Farmer

Orvin Thompson, a 3l-

year old grain farmer
from R.1, Claypool, was

named Outstanding Young
Farmer of Kosciusko Co.

at the annual Warsaw

Jaycees award ceremon-

ies Monday night.
ompson farms 588

tillable acres and says
he hopes to increase his

farm to 1,000 acres

someday. He has increas-

ed his annual product-
ion through fertiliza-

tion and use of conser-

vation practices. He

also runs soil tests on-

his farm and records
fertilizer changes and

their relation to crop
yields.

Thompson and his wife
Donna are parents of six

children.

Struck B Car

Miss Ima Taylor, Men-

tone, was taken to Mur-

phy Medical Center Wed-

nesday morning after

being struck by a car

driven by Jim Jones,
Mefttone, as she walked

across Broadway St.

Notice To All Residents Of Town Of Akron

For the recorded information of all residents

of Akron, the hours pu

Akron/Mentone News were

blished in last week&#39

set up by Mrs. York in

an attempt to accomodate the most persons.
The due date for water

the l0th of

and sewage bills being
the month following issuance of

bills was initiated on last October&#39; billings

by the previous board

attention of the public
bill has been so marked

persons have

water billing.
Water bills 90 days

off.

Signed: Town Board

and was brought to the

for your benefit. Your

since October but many
failed to observe this on their

over-due will be shut

Ronald Fenimore, Dr. Chas. Miller,
John Zimmerman



The NEWS

_

welcomes letters for
publication but prefers that they be

kept under 200 words. The letters
need nbt express the views of this

Paper; however, they should not be
&#39;ibelous or im poor taste. Anonymous

letters will mot be published. The
name of the writer must appear with

his letter.

Dear Editor:
Your 1972 officers and

board members of the
Fulton County Easter

Seal Society for Crip-
pled Children and Adults
are as follows:

President, Miss Ethel

Blacketor; vice-presi-
dent, Russell Walters;

secretary, Mrs. Richard

Ralstin; treasurer, Phil

Thompson; service chair-

man, Mrs, Fred Ferguson,
Board members: Mr. and

Mrs. Roy Meredith, Ak-

ron; Mrs. Virgil Bidd-

inger, Newcastle Twp.3
Francis Sanders, Kewan-

na; Robert Herrold, Gr-

ass Creek; Ralph Stay-
ton, Leiters Ford; James

Sutton, Fulton; Russell

Walters, Richland Cent-

er; Eugene Kelley, Roch-=

ester.
:

Members of the Akron

community should ~be

proud to know that the

Merediths are the oi
charter members of th

Easter Seal Society now

serving the organiza-
tion, They have served

you and the county long
you well!

This is an active or-

ganization and you may
contact the Merediths

or any member in regards
to functions of the So-

ciety of if in need of
assistance. Your gener-

ous contribution each

year has been most help-
ful and appreciated.

Ethel Blacketor
President

Dear Edi

The first week of the
Ceneral Assembly was one

of many committee hear-
ings and the passage of
six tax bills out of the
House of Representa-

tives. This tax package
which included two con-

trol bills (one on a lo-
cal level and one of a

state level) and a 4%
sales tax, withall food

relieved of the sales
tax and 25% of the sales

tax collections to be

deposited in the proper-
ty tax replacement fund.

Another bill reduced
the present corporate
gross income tax by 5%

and another bill would
raise the adjusted gross
income on a graduated
basis from2%to 5%, de-

pending on individual
income. An additional
bill would distribute

money raised under the

previous bills mention-
ed amounting to a re-

duction of your proper-
ty taxes by 2%.

A further area os in-

terest is the matter of

reassessmént, I spon-
sored a bill which will

take the reassessment

schedule back to every
eight years and also
other measures whereby

moré time will be allow-

LETTE &quot;= EDITO

ed for preparation of
the training of assess-

ors, make-up of the as-

sessing book and more

time to review the as-

sessments after they
have been completed. We
feel that the public can

exert more pressure on

public officials if the

reassessing is  under-
taken in the same year
throughout the state.

I also agree that many
counties using profess-

ional firms were dis-
satisfied with the re-

sults, Additional em-

phasis and a change in
the law allowing local

governments to pay more

for their own people to

do their own reassess-

ing would be helpful.
Ralph R. Heine

State Representative

Dear Editor:
Over 125 people en-

joyed the opening of
Fulton County&#3 Histor-
ical Museum last week-

end. They came from
all over the county
South Bend, Peru, Log-
ansport, and one couple

from Georgia. Many of
them brought historical
items to donate or land,
which prompts the foll-

owing list of contribut-

ors,

Safway Steel Products
donated iron and Don

Whitcher&#39;s Western Auto

donated’ black paint
whicH Bill Willard made
into bars for the mus-

eum&#3 windows. Now con=

tributors can rest eas-

ier about possible break-

ins, for the bars are

mounted inside with 18

bolts per window so

they cannot be pried off
from the outside,

The Akron Library do-
nated a glass display
case. Litchenwalter&#39;s
Bookstore donated a red

leather guest register
book,

Willard Gould&#39; mem-

orial badge and ribbon

from the McCluning GAR

Post was donated by his

daughter, Mrs. Mary Ih-

nen.

Norman Wentzel Lent
child&#39;s story book pub-

lished in 1881. Cliff-
ord Bradway donated 1924
Akron News, 75 anniver-

sary edition of Akron

News, and 1908 reproduc-
tion of Sears catalog.

Don Holloway donated
old Erie Railroad switch
lock and key that is

over 60 years old, Mil-
dred Lukens donated 2

very old baptism gowns
which are lovely with

much lace,
Mrs. Orbra Taylor

gave a pair of child&#39;s

copper-toed leather bo-
ots handmade by cobbler,
Dave Painter, pioneer

Rochester sho emaker,
She also donated his

record books containing
notes and show sizes

for many local citizens,
Mrs. David Upp lent

World War I &quot;Trenc and

Camp magazines dated

Lloyd A. Mitterling,
Warsaw, has been promot-
ed to assistant store-

keeper in Northern Ind-
iana Public Service Co-

mpany&# Warsaw district,
Stanley W. Evans, dis-
trict manager, announc=

ed. He has been with
NIPSCO since Oct. 27,
1947,

Warsaw realtor Larry
W. Nellans has been des-

ignated a Certified Re-
sidential Broker of the

National Institute of
Real Estate Brokers, a

professional designation
awarded to persons who

have completed a rig-
@rous academic program

and demonstrated their

skill in the field of
residential brokerage.

1918 and newspaper &quot;
ite About&qu also dated
1918, She donated bre-

ad wrappers and

=

stick-

ers from Karn&#39; Bakery
formerly in

_

Rochester
and 1918 Red Cross Mag-
azine,

Mrs. Lindsey Ewen bro-

ught old pendulum wall
clock that was given to

Grass Creek Church in
1885 and later hung in
the school. It was giv-
en to the Historical

Society by Roy Kumler,
Mrs. Ewen&#3 father.

Terry Shumaker loaned
1883 Greek Bible, German

Bible, and American Yo-

ung Men&# Bible. Mrs.

Roy Bryant donated a

set of glassed from the

former Arlington Hotel.
Jack Lybarger family

lent old school desk
and slate, clothes sto-

mper, wooden pie lifter,
shoe lasts, wooden bow-
ls and potato mashers,

turn-of-the-century jew-
elry, including a mour-

ning locket which had

contained a lock of
hair and picture of de-
ceased baby ina casket.

From the DAR collec-

tion: handmade leather

pouch containing Civil

War musket balls, ammu-

nition clip from World

War I, first judge&#
docket book of Fulton

County dated 1836-59,
carpet bag, 75 mm pro-
jectile with timed fuse,

daggar, hand carved

shillelagh from Kilarn-

ey, letter opener made

from M-l bullet, game
bag belonging to Daniel

Webster family, old ink

stand, and more from

unknown DAR donors.
Mrs. Charles Essig

and Mrs, Clyde Entsmin-

ger donated a large
glass display case.

Alden Litchenwalter do-

mated 4 glass display
cases, Mr. and Mrs.

Keith Hollingsworth do-

nated $6,
The museum will be op-

en every Saturday and

Sunday afternoon from 2

to 5 p.m. All interes-

ted persons are cordial-

ly invited to come and

browse and reminisce.

Admission is free.

--Shirley Willard

Who& On Third?
Dr. Billy James Har-

gis, founder-director
of the nation&#39;s largest

Christian-oriented anti

communist organization,
Christian Crusade, will

be the featured speaker
at a Christian Crusade
God and Country Rally
at 7:30 p.m. Friday,
February 4, at the First

Baptist Church, Detroit

and Center Streets in

Warsaw, according to

Rev. V. Darrell Byers,
pastor.

The Warsaw Senior High
School Speech Department
will host the 1972 Con-

servation Speech Con-

test of Tuesday, Janu-

ary 25, at 7:30 p.m.
The topic for this

year’s contest is “Bet-—

ter Use of Our Soil and

Water Resources.&quot; The

contest is open to any

high school sophomore,
junior or senior who is

a resident of Kosciusko

county. Reference mat-

erial for the subject
matter is available at,
school libraries or at

the conservation office.

Police Report
Rochester police an-

nounced the solution of
three recent break-ins

in Rochester with the

apprehension of an Akron

juvenile boy Thursday.
According to police, the

boy committed the bur-

glaries at Georgeann™ s

Pet Shop on Dec. 4 and

Jan. 9 and at Jim See&#3
Barber Shop, also on

Dec. 4, The boy will,
appear in Fulton juven-
ile court,

John R. Savage, 21,
Akron, was arrested by

Rochester city police
last Wednesday night and

was charged with speed-
ing on Ninth Street.

The Fulton Co. sher-
iff&#39; office lodged John

Pope, 20, Akron, in Ful-
ton Co, jail Thursday

on a bench warrant is-
sued last August when

Pope wrecked his car as

he was being chased by
a sheriff&#39;s car and fled

on foot.

Pope was‘ granted time

to obtain counsel in

Fulton circuit court

Friday and remains in

custody under $2,000
bond. His arraignment

is set for Friday morn-

inge
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Any student interest-—
ed in entering the con-

Jan. 25 still
has tome to enter. He

may call 267-5726 or

drop inat the Soil Con-
servation office, 2300

Winona Ave., for furth-
er details.

test on

LEGAL NOTICE

INDIANA ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE
COMMISSION
INDIANAPOLIS

LEGAL NOTICE OF PUBLIC
HEARING

Notice is hereby given that
the Looal Alcoholic Beverage

Board of Fulton County, Ind—

tana, will, at 1PM on the 7
day of February, 1972 at the

Commissioners Room, Court
House in the City of Roches—

ter, Indiana in said County,
begin investigation of the

application of the following
named persons, requesting

the issue of the applicant,
at the location hereinafter
set out of thegAlcoholic Bev—

erage Permit of the class

hereinafter designated and

will, at said time and place,
receive information concern~

ing the fitness of said app—
licant, and the propriety of

issuing the permit applied
for to such applicant at the

premises named:

Marvin Whetstone (Restaurant)
Beer & Wine Retailer, Roches

ter & Maple Sts., Akron, Ind-—

Francis Carithers dba H & K
Restaurant (Restaurant) Beer,

Liquor & Wine Retailer, Main

St., Fulton, Indiana

SAID INVESTIGATION WILL BE
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC, AND PUB-
BLIC PARTICIPATION IS REQUEST
De

INDIANA ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE
COMMISSION

By MARK Y, BROWN
Executive Secretary

JOHN R. SMOCK
Chairman

1/20/1ic

SPECIAL MEETING
COUNTY COUNCIL

Notice is hereby given that a

Special Meeting of the County
Council of the County of Ful-

ton, Indiana, will be held at

the Courthouse in Rochester,
Indiane, on the 25th day of
January, 1972 at 9:00 AcMe,

for the purpose of discussing
the Hospital Project, and the

following additionals of Ap-
Propriations,.

COUNTY HIGHWAY ADDITIONAL
COUNTY HIGHWAY ADDITIONAL

Rent of uniforms--Hi ghway
Departmentsesce- ec $5,000.00

COUNTY HEALTH
DEPARTMENT ADDITIONAL

102@ -- Saniteriane Salary
$200.00

102b -- Nurse&#39;s Salary

:
$3,700.00

Taxpayers appearing at such

meeting shall have the right
to be heard thereon. The Ad-

ditionals as finally made

will be referred to the State

Board of Tax Commisaloners,

which will hold a further he-

ering thereon within fifteen

days at the County Auditor&#39;s
office in the Courthouse at

Rochester, Indiana, or at

uch place as may be desig-
nated. At such hearing, Taz-

Payere objecting to any such
additionais may be heard, and
interested taxpayers may in-

quire of the County Auditor
when and where such hearing
shall be held.

Ernest L. Walters

Auditor Fulton County

1/13/2¢
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60 YEARS AGO
A married couple may get along pretty well

when they agree on politics, religion, suff-

rage, each other&#39; relatives, wall paper, on-

ions, children, drinks and cats, but when both
are born on the same day, die the day seventy-
six years late~, and mk in the same

grave, as did a Wichita, - pioneer and his

wife, we believe they may be called congenial.
Messrs. John Eber and Fd Arter both have a

splendid crop of crystal ice harvested and in
their respective ice houses, It is the best

crop put up here for several years, clear,
clean and ranging from eight inches to a foot
thick.

Mrs. Jap Graig and Miss Mary Beik went to

Laketon last Saturday to attend quarterly meet-

ing at the Wesleyan Methodist Church. The
former returned Monday morning, but Miss Beik

tarried to assist Mr. and Mrs. George Rager
move into their splendid new house,

Rev. and Mrs. Knepper and children were in

Akron Wednesday morning, changing cars on their

way home from Bippus.
Will Orr, the ‘painter of Rochester, visited

with his cousins morth of town this week.
Mrs. William Biddinger of Rochester is a guest

this week with Mr. and Mrs. S. R. Thompson,
This is the time of the year when the average

mortal can be thankful he is not a doctor. To

get up in the middle of the night, perhaps,
drive tenmiles or more in the country, or even

make a call in the city, takes a deal of cour-

age and fortitude, to say nothing of almost

supreme unselfishness.
39 YEARS AGO.

-

Dobbins Miller of Mentone was in Akron last

Saturday and Monday distributing posters for
the Akron-Mentone game to be played at Mentone

tomorrow (Friday) night. Mr. Miller painted
the signs himself and gave them to the high

school. They are very artistic and the work

on themis intricate enough to try the patience,
of an ordinary sign painter, but not Mr. Mill-

er.

Karl Gast, Irvin Swygart, Claude Burrows, A-

aron Berger, William Miller and W. H. Berger
attended the Van Nuys banquet at the St. Char-

les auditorium in Peru last night.
Mr. and Mrs. Darl Harsh of Ft. Wayne and Mr.

and Mrs. Gail Harsh were guests of their par-

ents, Mr. and Mrs. Henry Harsh, for dinner

Sunday.
Mrs. Earl Bradway, assisted by Mrs. F. M.

Belt, entertained the Pollyanna Club at the

Bradway home last Friday evening. A company
dinner was served and this was followed by

games and contests.

Oscar Wiles, the blind musician, singer and

children&#39;s worker, gave a half-hour devotional

and musical program before the pupils of the

grade school last Monday morning. The scholars

and teachers expressed a deep appreciation for

Mr. Wiles&# service.

Mary Catherine Buchanan and Joanna Olmstead

of Fulton spent the week-end with Mr. and Mrs.

W. C. Miller.
25 YEARS AGO

Lester Wood was elected president of the Board.
oys

of Directors of the Akron Chamber of Commerce

at a meeting of the board held in the organiza-
tion&#39 hall Monday night. Other members of the

board are Irvin McHatton, Joe Bidwell, Harold

Groninger, treasurer, W. D. Stout, Walter Lein-

inger, Ralph Tucker, Lynn Davis and Ralph Rader.

Harry Bradway is secretary.
Mc. and Mrs. Harry Sullivan and daughter of

Mentone entertained the following guests at a

fish supper recently; Mr. and Mrs. Claude Berg-

er and nieces Janet and Nila, Mr. and Mrs. An-

drew Funnell, Mr. and Mrs. Donald Walters and

son of Gilead. Mr. and Mrs. Ray Eckert and son

of Beaver Dam were evening callers.

10 YEARS AGO

At the last stated meeting the following girls

were elected to office for the new term of the

Akron Rainbow: Worthy Advisor, Polly Fites; Wo-
rthy Associate Advisor, Connie Wise; Charity,
Linda Bouse; Hope, Barbara Hancock; Faith, Lin-

da Morris; Recorder, Linda Crockett, and treasur-

ila McCloughan.
e cee Funk has Purcha the Bill Shrout farm

located three quarters of a mile northeast of

Akron. The farm consists of 40 acres.

Mr. and Mrs. Jesse Henderson and two sons and

Jack Junkin were Sunday dinner guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Frank Tufts and daughter of Sturgis, Mich.

Mrs. Don Noyer is leaving Thursday for Hous-

ton, Texas where she will spend several weeks

in the home of her son and daughter-in-law, Mr.

and Mrs. Bill J. Showalter, and daughter Nancy.

AKRON

DID YOU KNOW?

Carl Morrett of Tole-

do, O. spent Thursday
forenoon with his dau-

ghter, Mrs, Mary Lou

Smith. They attended
the funeral of his sis-

ter Lura Cragg in the

afternoon.
Mrs. Tom Harger and

Mrs. Eva Eshelman spent
Monday with Mr. and

Mrs. Jack Groshon of

Fremont, also did some

shopping in Ft. Wayne.
Mr. and Mrs. Darrell

Rice, Bonnie Jean and
David of Hartford City,

and d Mrs. Calvin
ReeseWere dinner guests

of M and Mrs. Verl

Rager Sunday,
Mrs. Eva Eshelman spent

Sunday afternoon at the
Verl Rager home,

Mrs. Wayne Drudge and

Mrs. Eva Eshelman was in
North Manchester and

Wabash Tuesday on bus-

iness.

Mrs. Verl Rager re=

turned to work Monday
after being ill for the

past two weeks.

Mrs. Julia
and daughter Jyme of

Mirmar, Fla, are visit-

ing her mother and sis-

ter, Mrs. Bertha Penrod

and Mrs. Gordon Heltzel

and family.
Mrs. Glen Hatfield

was a weekend guest at

the home of Mr. and Mrs.

George Harbaugh in El-

khart.
Mr. and Mrs. Paul

Brouyette and Chad were

Sunday supper guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Moore
and Chris.

Chaddock

Akron GAA
Defeats Northwood

The AkronGAA&#39;s A team

started their basketball
season out with a tri-

umphant victory over

Northwood. High scor=

were LuAnn Walters

with 22 points, Jennell

Geiger with 13 points,
followed by 2 points

each from Terry Fisher

and Jane Schipper. Fi-

nal score was 39-35,
The Freshman team was

defeated 15-6, Also,
the B-team was defeated

30-16. High scorers

were Janet Schipper with

6 points, and Rita Ault

with 5 points. The

girls will go to Triton

Tuesday, Jan. 25 for

their next game,
Akron (39) FG FT

easley
Fisher

Geiger
Saner

Walters

Schipper, Jane 1

Schipper, Janet 0

Northwood (35) FG

amison

Loucks

Schwartz

Burnwor th

Gockenberger
Slaybaugh
Kehr

woanood
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Mrs. Lavon Stout vis-
ited Sunday with her

daughter, Mrs. Freder-

ick Lantz, who is a pa-
tient at the Elkhart

General Hospital where

she recently underwent

surgery.
Stephen Lantz and Ste-

ven Bibler of Elkhart

called on Mrs. Lavon

Stout recently, while

enroute to Indiana Uni-

versity at Bloomington.

Mr. and Mrs. Larry
Straley and daughters
were hosts Sunday for
the birthday dinner for

Charles Moore. Guests

attending were Mr. and

Mrs. Chas. Moore and
Joe and Mr. and Mrs.

Doug Moore and Chris.

Y ACOMMUNIT

CALENDAR

FRIDAY, JANUARY 21
The L.T.L. will meet

at 7:30 p.m. at the Ak-

ron library basement.
There will be an elec-
tion of officers, and
all members and new

members and guests are

welcome.

SATURDAY, JANUARY 29

Fish fry at Silver

Lake Lions Club build-

ing, 4 to 8 p.m.

The best way to remem-

ber your wife&#39; birthday
is to forget it once.

You can&#3 fool all of

the people all of the

time, but those highway
interchange signs come

pretty close.

se aR ae Sete CAE a ee

Akron Defeats
No. Manchester

The Akron Flyers de-

feated the Manchester

Squires Friday night,
92-73, after leading
throughout the game.
Akron&#39; scoring was

paced by Larry Hunter

with 19, Don Coplen with

18, Jack Fetrow with 16

and Les Howard with 14.

Bob Bussard added 13.
The Manchester B-team

defeated the Akron team

51-48.

Happiness Is

Seeing Mike Reed up
and about on his crut-

ches.

Getting your paper de-

livered by sled instead

of bicycle.

A pessimist is a woman

driver whd is sure she

can&#3 park her car in a

tight place. An opti-
mist is a man who thinks

she won&#3 try.

A,

APPL

Red and Golden
DELICIOUS

WINESAP - GRIMES
JONATHANS

Fresh Sweet Cider

Sorghum - Popcorn

BARTE Lak
Vie Orchar

Y Mile Southeast Of
Rochester, Ind.

CLOSED EVERY DAY
11:30 - 12:30 Noon

Gil’s

407(iP)
AKRON, LNDIANA

Auto Supply
Hardware and Lumber

West Street

Phone 893-4223

Hunting & Fishing Licenses for sale.

ELECTRIC HEAT ESTIMATES

LARGEN

Electric & Lightin
Rout 6, Rochester

COMMERCIAL,

HOUSE WIRING

FARM RESIDENTIAL

ELECTRICAL SERVICE

SERVICE ENTRANCE WORK

Puone 2235-5333
(CALL COLLECT)



The Tippecanoe Ladies
Auxiliary met Monday

night at the home of

Mrs. Dale Marks with
Mrs. Tom khrieder as co-

hostess. Fifteen mem-

bers answered roll call
by telling if they had

kept their New Year&#39;s
resolution. Contest

Winners were Mrs. War-

ren McIntire and Mrs.

Douy,las Marks. The next

meetiny, will be at the
home of Mrse David St-

ults.

Thursday afternoon

visitorsof Mr. and Mrs.
Emanuel Worsham were

Mrs. Goldie Deter and

Mrs. Mary Ann Shrock and

children of Milfrod.

Sunday afternoon vis-
itors of Mr. and Mrs.

wm. Walters were Mrs.
Duane Walters, Jackie

and Brett. In the eve-

ning Mr. and Mrs. Glen-
don Bailey and Timmy
took homemade ice cream

and brownies to help Wm.
Walters celebrate his

birthday.
Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Mar-

tin and Marla spent Sat-

urday afternoon visit-

ing Mr. and Mrs. Roger
Moriarty of Ft. Wayne.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Hanes of Bourbon were

Sunday evening visitors
of Mr. and Mrs. Emanuel

Worsham,
Mr. and Mrs. Julius

Smiley entertained their
children and grandchil-

dren for Sunday dinner.
Present were Mr. and

Mrs. Willis Ebersole and

Curt, Mr. and Mrs. Rog-
er Smiley of Plymouth
and Mr. and Mrs. Ronald

Galloway and Debbie and
David of Markle and Mil-

ton Smiley.
The Lucky Clovers and

Jolly Workers 4-H Club
members attended the ro-

deo Sunday afternoon at

the Horse Palace at Bass

Lake. There were 29 4-H
members and children and

18 adults present. Mrs.

Leroy Heckaman drove the

bus.

Corp. Steven Hepler
arrived home Sunday af-
ternoon after spending

a year in Japan. He
will be on furlough un-

til Feb. 28 and then

will vreport to Camp Le

June, N.C. He and his

wife, the former Brenda

Blackford,are the par-

ents of a daughter, Kr-

ista Jo, born in Octob-

ere This is Steve&#39;s
first acquaintance with

the little pirl. He
will be visiting his fa-

ther, hm. Hepler, and

his grandmother, Mrs.
Eva Hand,

Mrs. Paul Dipert,Dis-
trict Deputy President

of the Rebekah Assembly,
and her installation

statf trom Tyner seated

PRINTING
OF ALL KINDS

EQUIPPED TO SUPPLY ALL

YOUR PRINTING MEEDS

Phone 342-2903

Country Print Sho
sounson, iD.
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Tippec
Mrs. William

the following officers

of the Foster Rebekah

Lodge of Tippecanoe on

Thursday evenings Noble

Grand, Agnes Daugherty;
Vice Grand, Marjorie
Garland; Treasurer, Ed-

ith Weissert; Secretary
Bess Moriarty; Trustee,
Gaylord Zumbaugh. Other

appointees were Right
Supporter to Noble Gr-

and, Esther Zumbaugh3
Left Supporter Frances

Smith; Warden, Mabel Mc

Intyre;Conductor, Betty

Area News
Martin

Bockes; Right Supporter
to Vice Grand, Marie

Janke; Left Supporter,
Sadie Ellsworth; Music-—
ian, Bess Mariarty; In-
side Guardian, Gaylord
Zumbaugh; Outside Guar-

dian, Adolph McIntyre;
Chaplain, Louis Weiss—
ert.

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Hollar and family visit-

ed his parents, Mr. and

Mrs. John Hollar, and

family of Argos Saturday
evening.

Wawasee Stops Bulldogs
By Alan Welch

Powerful Wawasee sur-

vived a last quarter
rally by host Mentone

last Friday night to

preserve a 17-point,76-
59 win, the Warrior&#39;s

seventh in a roWe
_

Mentone did a fairly
good job for most of the

f#rst half in halting
the high-scoring Wawa-

see offense but Wawasee

was having one of its

better defensive nights
which succeeded in lim-

iting the Bulldogs to

just eight points in the

first quarter: and 22

points inthe first half
while scoring 20 points

in the first quarter be-

fore exploding out to

40 points at halftime
after a relatively low

scoring first six min-

utes of the second quar-
ter. The Warriors found
their 40-22 advantage

by blocking numerous

shots and controlling
the boards gaining bet-

ter part of their final
41-32 rebound edge.

The Warriors continu-
ed to utilize their ten-

acious zone defense in

the third quarter to

pull. away from the sm-

aller Bulldogs and it

appeared for a while

that it might have been

better for Mentone to

have stayed in the dre-

ssing room at halftime.

Wawasee had pulled away
into a 59-32 third quar-
ter and lead. The Bull-

dogs worked themselves
into a 20-point hole

early in the fourth

quarter 64-32 before the

long overdue Bulldog
rally started. Mentone

had soon cut the defic-
it to a &quot;mere twenty
points but then the

Bulldogs became stymied
and the deficit staved

right around twenty
points for quite a while
before Mentone cut the

Warrior lead to 17 at

the buzzer.
The biggest difference

in the contest was Wa-

wasee&#39;s ability to hit

field yoals. Mentone

connected on only 21 of

bl shots for 35 while

Wawasee hit on 32 of 62

tor 54%. Mentone out-

shot the visitors from
the tree throw line,
02. to 54.,hitting 17
to 12 for the Warriors.

krrers were even with

17 apiece.
Mentone was led by

Tim Peftfley with 20

Points and Gary Welborn

with 18. Gary Sponsell-
er contributed 14. Ham-

ilton and Hughes were

the leading Warrior sc-—

orers with 17 and 17 a-

piece. Gary Welborn
also pulled off 16 re-

bounds.
The Mentone B-team

came very close to win-

ning its game, but Wa-

wasee took only its se-

cond lead of the game
at the 0:45 mark of the

final quarter and held

on for the exciting 38-
37 .win.

Dreisbach
Clarence Edward Dreis-

bach, 88, R. 1, Claypool,
was dead on arrival at

Murphy Medical Center

Thursday morning.
A retired barber and

farmer, he was a life-

time resident of the

Burket area. He was

born Sept. 3, 1883. On

Aug. 31, 1914, at St.

Joseph, Mich., he was

married to Katurah Ann

Mollenhour. He was a

member of the Burket

United Methodist Church.

Surviving are his wi-

dow; a foster daughter,
Mrs. Wilbur (Helen) Mc-

Sherry, R. 1, Claypool;
two grandchildren and

three great-grandchild-
rene

Funeral services were

conducted Saturday at

the First Baptist Church

in Mentone with the Rev.
Norman E,. McVey offici-

ating. Burial was in
the Palestine cemetery.
The King Memorial Home

was in charge of arran-

gements.

Mrs. Summe Hosts Beaver Dam Club

The Beaver Dam Home

Ec. Clubmet at the home
of Winnifred Summe for
the January meeting.

President Eva Huffer

opened the meeting by
reading a poem and sang

&quot;Americ the Beautiful&quot;
and gave the pledge to

the flag and club creed.
Devotions by Clara

Eaton was on the subject,
&quot;C Children of God&q
and &quot;Fait Will Verify
the Bible&quot and a story,

&quot; Indian Version of
the Bible&quot and 23 Psalm.
Bonnie Whi ttenberger

gave the history of the

song of the month and
“America the Beautiful&quot;,

Alta Hudson gave a les-

son on how legislators
form the Bills.

Fay Smith gave a les-
son on yeast breads,

and rolls which she

served.
Roll call was given

by a New Year&#39; Resolu-

tion.
Auction prizes were

won by Blanche Dickey,
Mary Bowen and Fay Smi-

Birthday auction was

won by Eva Hoffer, Vesta

Creakbaum and Mary Bow-

en.

Refreshments were ser-

ved by the hostess Win-

nifred Summe.

Sorghum or Forage
Meeting Siated

A meeting on the pro-
duction of sorghum for

grain or forage crops
will be held Friday,
January 21, at the Wak-

arusa School Library
starting at 1:15 p.m.,
according to Don Frantz,

Extension Agent.
WilliamD, Reiss, Pur-

due Agronomist, will
discuss plant varieties,
management, harvesting,

and feeding of the crop.
He will report on the

considerable research
that has been done in
Indiana on the crop.

Farmers who have land
too sandy for top corn

~crops or fields that are

subject to overflow are

especially invited to

attend.

Confidence is the

feeling you have before

you really understand
the problem,

Stiffler
J.C. Hobart Stiffler,

R. 1, Mentone, died of

a heart attack at 12:30 -

p.m. Friday at his home.
Born April 16, 1902 at

Syracuse, he was the son

of John and Lydia John-
son Stiffler andhad re-

sided at Elkhart from
1928 to 1948 when he
moved to the Mentone-

Burket area. He was

married to the former
Lura Williamson at Bur-
ket on Nov. 27, 1926,
She preceded him in de-
ath in 1967,

Surviving are one son,
Dale Stiffler, Mentone;
one sister, Mrs. Leone

Blows, Vancouver, B. C.;3
three brothers, Hugh
Stiffler, Indianapolis,

Harold Stiffler, Tucson,
Ariz., Printice Stiff-

ler, No. Hollywood, Cal.
and two grandsons.

Funeral services were

conducted Sunday after-
noon in the Mentone Un-
ited Methodist Church

©

with the Rev. Wayne
Johnson offic iating

and burial was in the
Palestine cemetery.
The King Memorial. Home

of Mentone was in charge
of arrangements.

Crawford

Vern C. Crawford, 78,
father of Mrs. Edgar

(Helen) Terrell, Akron,
died Monday afternoon

at Anderson, Preceded
in death 22 years ago
by his wife, he was a

retired employee of

Guide Lamp.
Also surviving are

two other daughters,
Mrs. Jack (MaDonna) Bur-

rows, Anderson, and Ph-

yllis Wright, Californ-
la.

Funeral services for

Mre Crawford will be

conducted at 1 p.m. Fri-

day at the Rozelle Fun-

eral Home, West Eighth
Street, Anderson.

Buckingham
Graveside rites were

conducted Saturday aft-
ernoon in the Mentone

cemetery for Mrs. Rose

Buckingham, 80, Chicago,
formerly of this area.

Se Buckingham died

January 13 at the home
of her daughter, Mrs.

Beverly Hadebaum, in

Chicago.
Born in Warsaw in May

of 1891, she was the

daughter of William A.
and Elizabeth Jameson

VanGilder.
Surviving with her

daughter are three er-
andchildren and

great-grandchildren,.
Dr. Donald J. VanGil-

der,Mentone, is a neph-
ew of the deceased.

A wife is just the op-

posite of a fisherman:
She brags about the ones

that got away and com-

plains about the one she

caught.
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Mentone Lenke Names Division Co-Chairmen, All Mentone Area Men

George H. Lenke, Jr., past member of the Fran- president and treasurer

chairman of the Kosci- klin Twp. Advisory Board of the Donnelley Club
usko Community Hospital and past member of the and was a solicitor in

Founders’ Fund Initial Kosciusko Co. school re- previous United Fund
Gifts division, amnounc- organization committee. campaigns. He and his

ITEMS OF THE WEEK

SIRLOIN TIP ROAST iB S{!

:

$ A

_

ed Wednesday that Joseph He is also a member of wife Beverly and their

Elet Mrs. T. R. Jones ent- eh es at PS F. Boggs, Mentone, Ches- the Independent Insur- five children, Terri

12:30 -

ertained the Mentone
ther,Mrs. Myrtle Davis, ter L. Clampitt, Jr., ance Agents of Kosciusko Lynn, Douglas Wm., Car-

hone:
Homeakers Club at her Tuesday morning. Atwood, and Wymond B. Co., member of the War- leen Sue, Allyson Ann,

02 at Mrs. T. Re Jones ent- Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Wilson, M.D., Mentone, Saw Area Board of Real- an Stephen Scott, live

2! SOT. ertained the Mentone Holloway and Miss Ethna will serve as his div- tors and a memb of the in Atwood.
.

John- Homemakers Club at her Scotthave returned from ision vice-chairman in Mentone Methodist Chur- Dr. Wilson is a mem-

d tes
home for the January a three week&#3 vacation the $1.5 million capital ch. He and his wife be of the KCH board of

fron meeting. Mrs. Leroy Cox in Florida. They visit- funds campaign.
.

Betty and three child- directors, He is also

en he was co-hostess. ed M. and Mrs. Alva Mr. Boggs, partner in ren, Carolyn, Susan and a member of the Mentone

tone- Mrs. Zorabel Ward of ‘lood at Auburndale and Boggs and Nelson Agency, William, reside onR. 1, Lions Club, chairman of

was!
Tippecanoe and Mrs. Ger- were joined there for Mentone, is secretary of Mentone.

. .

the administrative board

ormee
ry Perry of Warsaw were two weeks by Mr. and the KCH board of direc- Mr. Clampitt, who is of the Mentone United

“Bur-
recent dinner guests of Mrs. Robert Holloway and tors. He is also active employed by R. R. Don- Methodist Church, amem-

1926
Mr. and Mrs. Howard children. They called jin local organizations, nelley and Sons, is a berof the American Med-

a oe Horne on Raymond Hibschman at including chairman of member of the KCH board ical Association, the
Mrs. Ed Souther and Englewood and the Bob the Comprehensive Health of directors. He is al- Indiana State Medical

#68

: Mo al ee ae Her Hibschmans at Venice, Planning CouncilofKos- so director of the At- Association and past
cone: ROE on on 2

i Wat ciusko Co., past direc- wood Community Building, president of the Kosci-

L&am ters. eal a
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth tor of the Chamber of trustee of Harrison Twp. usko Co, Medical Socie-

Ces Mr and Mrs. Howarq Batkmanare spending two Commerce, United Fund and a director of the ty. He is currently

Hu igen wee Friday oven=
weeks in Hawaii and will director, American Red Mentone Youth League an chief of staff at Mur-

olis night
retunr home Satruday. Cross director, County a scout leader. He is phy Medical Center. He

ji 8 guests of Mr. and
c ‘ f the i i

Soi: Mrs. Mike Colbert and
rusade director for the past secretary ° an his wife Arleda live

errs Cancer Society in 1968 Atwood Lions club, past in Mentone.
tiff- sons of Ft. Wayne. Y ,

:

&

Cal.
:

“Mrs. Chester Smith and

daughter and Mrs. Bess-—

wee
ie Bybee visited Miss

fter- Maudie Graham Friday af-
e Un- ternoon at Murphy Medi-

‘hurch
cal Center.

Wa
: Mrs. Gail Wideman re-

yne turned to her home Sat-
ating urday after having spent

the three weeks in Elkhart
re r with her brother and

-

..
Home sister-in-law.

charge ; Darwin Owens of South

Bend spent the week-end
with his mother, Nancy

Owens, at the Ora Tuck-

oR oF Tucke 4
Smuckers 18 oz. jar

iss Lily Tucker an

Edg Mes. Winifred Smit an &lt;
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ceded
Mr

°
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2 wi Se e rd.
;

of
Lisa and Rex Long CHILI MIX 3/51 SOLE FILLETS 89¢ PORK CHOPS Boneless LB 99¢

are spent Satyrday with
ein

ters, their grandmother, Mrs, Bordens gal. 5
:

Bur- Mary Barkman.
2 MILK 349 09

id Ph- RUMP ROAST LB $I
Lforn- 2
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= se Bob eth& s happy rang vr fira
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smile after the bi snow

_
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a last We eee right dulc dulc PORK LOIN LB

am for snowmobiling.
Eighth

—

, Saciueancae wok HONEY LOAP stark ana wetzer LB $f!9

u ieyatce. MINCED HAM —srich ip 896

a
Buy

were
goth Birthday wh SD

GROUND BEEF 3 Ib. or more LB 69¢
, aft- Is Honored : PARK a.

Dubuque

a The Pea of jes i OLE
\

F
CANNED HAMS 5 1b. size $499

/Cago, o hee g0th birthda (fal, dua eee i Stark and Wetzel

eae 7 .died Tuesday with a dinner a
.
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home at the Hobby House in reg. Price $2. BISC
Mrs. colWarsaw. sale price
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.
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Mrs. Berniece Cox, all Sgyet door

;
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Mr. and Mrs. Winn
Bowers of Waterloo, spent

Wednesday with Mr. and
Mrs. Fred D. Haney, Sr.

Mrs. Esther Perry
called at the home of

her sister, Mr. andMrs.
George Ihnen of near

Disko on Sunday evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Buch-=

er attended the Akron

vs. No. Manchester game
at North Manchester on

Friday evening and Lat-

er calledonher sister,
Mr. and Mrs, Ronald Ma-

lott and family, of No.
Manchester.
Mr. and Mrs. Keith

Moore and family of Sy-
racuse spent the week-

end with her parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Orval Swi-

ck, Terry and Eddie,
On Tuesday evening,

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Mil-
ler accompanied members

of the Akron Lions Club
and their wives ina
tour of the R.R. Donn-=

elly Company of Warsaw.
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Ad-

ams of Kendallville

spent Sunday afternoon
with his parents, Mr.

and Mrs. Leo Adams.
Mr. Steve Jennings of

Edgerton, 0. spent Sat-

urday with Mr. and Mrs.
Fred Haney.

Mrs. Esther Perry spe-
nt Monday afternoon with
Mr. and Mrs. Eldon Cum-

berland.
Mr. and Mrs, Dorris

Harrold called on Mr.
and Mrs. Kenneth Walters
and daughters on Satur-

day evening,
Mr. and Mrs. Harold

Miller called on her

mother, Mrs, Elva Wagon-
er, at the Canterbury
Nursing Home in Roches-=
ter on Sunday afternoon.

Mrs. Raymond Adams
and Mrs. Fred Haney en-

joyed Monday shopping
in Logansport.

Mr. and Mrs. John

Gray and Lori were Sun-

day evening supper gue-
sts of her parents, Mr.
and Mrs. Kenneth Walt-

ers, Lisa and Luann.
Mr. and Mrs. Larry

Gates of Mentone called

on Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell

Tucker and Jeff on Sun-

day evening.
Miss Tammy Smalley

celebrated her birthday
on Friday with her fri-

ends, Tina May and Char-
lene Bose, as overnight
guests and Kathy Haney,

who spent the weekend
at the Smalley home.

‘Beave Dam Area News
Mrs. Con Shewman

Callers at the home

of Mrs. Amanda Warren
this past week were her

daughter, Mr. and Mrs.

Ray Hamilton of Coving-
ton, who spent Tuesday

and Wednesday, Mrs. Mel-
vin Miller, Theresa and

Todd of Winona Lake,
Lynelle and Leanne Swick

of Columbia City, Mr.
Charles Warren, Douglas

and Brenda at Atwood,
Mrs. Jay Swick and Rev.
Peter Hanstra.

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey
Smith called on Mr. and

Mrs. Frank Swick and

family of Burket on

Tuesday evening.
Mrs. Elmer Hoffman

called on her sister,
Mrs. Icie Taylor of

Plymouth on Wednesday
afternoon,

Sherri and Jennifer
Jo and Mrs. Ethel John-

son of Warsaw called at

the home of Mr. and Mrs.
Ned Heighway and daught-

ers Tuesday morning.

Mr. Bill Engle,
George Smith

Mr.
and Rey.

Peter Hanstra called
at the Harvey Smith home
this week.

Mrs. Mary Tucker and
Mrs. Charles Tucker ate

tended the prayer and
share program at the

home of Mrs, Jerry Nel-
son of Burket on Tuesday
morning.

Jon Whittenberger was

an overnight guest of
his sister, Martha, on

Saturday at Warsaw.
Todd Peterson was a

Thursday evening guest
of Jay Feldman.

Mrs. Mary Tucker vis-
ited Mrs. Nellie Tucker

and daughter, Ruth, of
Silver Lake on Tuesday
afternoon and also cal-

led on Mrs. Lena Igo,
who is convalescing at

the home of her daught-
er, Mr. and Mrs, Wayne
Smalley and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Ned Hei-

ghway called on her gr-
andmother, Mrs. Iva Ba-

ker, who is a patient
at the Woodlawn Hospit-
al at Rochester on Mon-

day evening.

Mentone Drops 9t Straight Game

By Alan Welch

The Bulldogs traveled
to Walkerton last Sat-

urday night to take on

the John Glenn Falcons
and returned the loser
of a very rough and e-_

motional 76-45 game,
Mentone kept the first

period pretty close as

the period closed with
Glenn on top. by four,
13-9. Glenn pulled a-

way in the second quar-
ter and kept it up the

rest of the way. Men-

tone, who has been hav-

ing problems with its
offense lately,fell be-
hindat halftime, 36-18.

By the end of the third

quarter, the Falcons
had pulled out into a

53-34 advantage. Glenn

slipped away quietly in
the last quarter, one

marred by fouls, injur-
ies and a technical and

ended up with a big 76-
45 win.

Even though Mentone

got off 19 fewer shots

they had a 464 shooting
average from the floor,
hitting of 18/51 while

Glenn had 30/70 for 43%.
Glenn cashed in on 724

of its free throw (16-
22) while the Bulldogs

had 56% (9-16). While
both teams pulled off

29 rebounds, the Fal-

cons had 13 fewer err-

ors, 16 to 29.
The Falcon&#39;s Bruce

Dayhuff was held five

below his scoring aver-

age netting 26 points.
The Bulldogs were again
led by Tim Peffley; this
time he had 14. Tim

Smith and Gary Welborn

shoved through 12 apiece
for the Bulldog effort.

The Mentone B-team
came through with anoth-

er thriller, winning a

52-48 decision,
Mentone will attempt

to break its nine-game
losing streak this week-

end, traveling to Tri-
ton on Friday night to

look for the first Bull-

dog road win since Nov-

ember of 1970,
dogs éntertain Concord
on Saturday night, hop-
ing for revenge. of a

holiday tourney loss.
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Fashion Esprit for Spring—

Cotton Feel 72‘The
For spring &#3 American

designers are pursuing the
mood of today’s nature-con-
scious environment in style.

And they’re turning to cot-

ton as the fiber of nature
that best depicts the mood.

They like its ‘‘feel’’—its styl-
ing potential and inherent

suppleness, and, above all, its

dye-ability, work-ability, and

wear-ability.
Trend-setting spring looks

for the natural fiber include
such new fabrications as Cot-
ton 365 fabrics for year
‘round wear; soft, uncrush-
able corduroy-seersucker

combinations; random-cut
cotton velvets; and the new

alliances of cotton knits with

wovens.

These innovational looks
for cotton have been trans-

lated into clothes deftly tail-

or to contemporary life-

styles and jet-propelled
environmental changes.
Fashion becomes an ecol-

ogy-minded memo to wear—

with prints, appliques, em-

broideries, needlepoint, and

stenciling as mediums for the

message in sportswear, sep-
arates, and accessories.

Printed cottons are as often

inspired by Oriental colora-
tions as by the abstract in

geometric art form. Many of-
fer a whimsical touch of

nostalgia or a prophetic view

of the futuristic
Silhouettes are individ-

ually keyed, and lengths are

a matter of mood or personal
preference.

Dresses and ensembles by
day are quietly turning to

softened shapes or clear,
uncluttered classic lines.

LADYLIKE—Fashion in the
classic manner is beautifully -

depicted in this double-
breasted coat of jacquard-

woven cotton.

Thi community. This town.

This paper Kee i touch

Loo fora complet repor

on what that action is.

Here is Where the Action is...

Clothes for p.m. pursuits
project the romance of sup-

ple, sinuous knit fabrications
as well as colorful outbursts
in ultra-modern or humor-

struck prints. .

Sportswear classics are in
full swing for spring, with
short and long pantsuits pav-

ing the way to town or travel

plans.
The ‘‘jeaning of America”

has spread beyond our bor-
ders to Mexico, South Amer-

ica, Europe, and the Far East.
Cotton denim jeans have

become a mobile art form.

Young -fashion motivators
around the world fringe,

fray, and convert jeans into

signature fashion statements
by silver studwork, grom-

met-patternings, and hand-

painted designs.
As contemporary tempos

quicken, man instinctively is

returning to nature... and
fashion this spring is return-

ing to nature’s fresh, com-

fortable feel: the cotton feel.

Sia
e a.

FOR SPRING’S FREE SPIRITS—Designer Anne Fogarty
chooses tie-dyed cotton kn it as the happy medium for
depicting fashion as an art form. The closely shirred
Empire bodice tops a free-

of blue and white.
wirling skirt in muted shades

The Bull-
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Lea Year Calls for A Real Vanilla Cake

[A
“The way to a man&#3 heart is through his stomach,” smart gals
know, so this is certainly the year to offer him this beautiful

heart-shaped cake—made “from scratch”. Be sure you give it
the enticing fragrance of pure vanilla extract—nothing says

old-fashioned goodness more than real vanilla.

REAL VANILLA LEAP YEAR CAKE

cups sifted all-purpose 3 cup shortening

w

flour 2 exes
2 teaspoons baking powder 14 cup flaked coconut
\ teaspoon salt “

14 cups sugar
1 cup milk

2 teaspoons pure vanilla ex- Blushing Pink Fluffy
tract Frosting

Sift together first 3 ingredients; set aside. Gradually add sugar
and vanilla extract to shortening; mix until fluffy. Beat in eggs,
one. at a time. Stir in coconut. Add flour mixture alternately
with milk. Beat batter 1 minute. Turn into 2 well-greased,
lightly floured, 8-inch heart-shaped layer pans. Bake in a mod-
erate oven (375° F.) 30 minutes or until toothpick inserted in
the center comes out clean. Cool in pans 10 minutes. Turn out
onto a wire cooling rack. Frost with Blushing Pink Fluffy Frost-
ing. Sprinkle the top with coconut, if desired. Decorate with
sweetheart roses or heart-shaped pink mints.

BLUSHING PINK FLUFFY FROSTING

1% cups sugar 1 tablespoon light corn syrup

‘4 teaspoon salt 2 (faspo pure vanilla ex-

raci2 egg whites
Red food coloring

3 tablespoons water 1 cup flaked coconut

Place the first 5 ingredients in the top part of a double boiler,
Place over rapidly boiling water and beat until frosting stands

in stiff peaks. Remove from boiling water. Add vanilla and a
few drops red food coloring. Beat until stiff enough to spread.
YIELD: One 8-inch, 2-layer cake.

a

QUEUEG THE 13- YEAR

“Pie WAR& FoUveHT
—

\BeTWEEN AMERICA \
AND BRITAIN ,

THE

ONLY CASVALTY
WAS THE PIGS

W

HUNTING for

BARGAINS 2?

Read and Use the

ma NEW

Classified Ads

CADETTE TROOP 266
Cadette Troop 266 met

Thursday, January 13,

Arts and Crafts
Workshop Held
In Mentone

Mrs. Larry Pyle pre-
sided at the mid-winter
arts andcrafts workshop
held by the Mentone

Reading Club at the
Youth Pavilion.

Mrs. Conda Walburn and
Mrs. Wm. Ettinger were

the instructors for mak-

at the Mentone Methodist “ifB., acrylic paintings,
Church, All

received their &quot;Sp
Badge.&q Some of us re-

ceived our &quot;F Camp-
er&q and &quot;Hike badge,
We discussed Girl Scout

cookie rules, Refresh-
ments were served by
Crystal Ross.

Melva Smith,
Reporter

TROOP 221

Troop 221 held their

meeting in their regu-
lar meeting room, Mond-

ay, Jan. 17 at 4 p.m
Roll call was by Lori

the girls

Powers, and dues were

collected by Vicki
Manns. The meeting

was opened by the Ple-

dge of allegiance,
Girl Scout Laws and
Promise. Kim McCloeghn

gave a report on a bad-

ge, and games were

played by the group.
They then were enter-

tained by Linda Wester-
man and Kim McCloeghn.

Refreshments were serv-

ed by their leaders,
Mrs. Marilyn Miller,
Mrs. Bonnie Bickel, by
Linda Westerman and
Janet Bowen. The meet-

ing was closed by the

playing of taps and

the handshake.
--Sue Kay Standiford

CADETTE TROOP 230

Officers elected for
the new year are: trea-

surer, Sharon Wright;
reporter, Glenda Mark;

kaper chart, Jeri Davis;
clean-up, Joyce Roberts;

and Shellie Bickle.
Mrs. Joyce Stephen has
become our assistant
leader. At our Last

meeting, we visited Pike
Lumber Co. We found it

to be an teresting
experience ant enjoyed

it very much, We would
like to thank Mr. Utter

and staff for making our

visit possible,
--Glenda Mark

TROOP 25

Mentone Girl Scout

Troop 25 met recently
at the Mentone United

Methodist Church with

eight members present,
The meeting opened by

collecting dues, follow-

ed by the flag ceremony.
A discussionwas held on

fires. It was decided

to hold a skating par=

ty in March. The meeting
was closed by singing
Taps. Refreshments were

served by Norma Knoop.
Janice Good, Reporter

drawing with charcoal
and weaving Mexican
&quot;Go Eyes.&# Mrs. Wal-
burn also explained how
she made candles, cand-
le sticks, mobiles, ter-

rariums and different
Christmas decorations.

Mrs. Oliver Teel and
Mrs. Tom Fugate tied
for first place in the

popularity vote for the
best still Life done in

charcoal.
Mrs. Everett Long and

Mrs. Hershel Teel were

special guests.
Mrs. Ray Rush and Mrs.

Fugate served delicious
refreshments at the end

of the workshop,

Initial Gifts Drive
Is Launched

The Initial Gifts di-
vision of the Kosciusko

Community Hospital Fou-
nders&#39 Fund kicked off

its phase of the cam-

Paign Monday night at a

meeting held at campaign
headquarters.

George He Lenke, Jr.,
division chairman, des-—

cribed this phase of the

$1.5 million fund-rais-—

ingeffortas “critical
to the total success of
the campaign.&quo He add-

ed thatitis only right
that those who have de-

voted their time to

planning a new hospital
should lead the way in

financing its construc-
tion.

Volunteers in the In-

itial Gifts division,
in additionto Mr. Lenke

are; vice chairmen; Jos

esph F. Boggs, Mentone;
Chester Clampitt, Jr.,

Atwood; Wymond B, Wil-

son,M.D., Mentone; Cap-
tains Rev. Wayne John-

son, Claypool; Howard

Silveus,
John Frederich, Atwood;
Arch Baumgartner, Mil-

ford; Chas. A. Hollar,
D.D.S., Warsaw; Roland

A. Snider,M. D. Warsaw;

Silver Lake;.

Lo cnet a

N. John Perry, Milford;
committeemen, Wayne Bo-

use, Silver Lake; Rich-
ard 1. Carman, O. Co ,

Warsaw, Gerald Clinker,
Akron;Darrel M. Frantz,

Sidney; George M. Hay-
mond,M.D., Warsaw; Don-

ald Heckman, Claypool;
Robt. L. Hoffman, Clay-
pool; Garlan Lowry, At-

wood; Willard Pegg, of
Silver Lake; Harold A,

Mason,M. D., Warsaw;Ar-
thur L. Moser, M.D.,
Warsaw; Richard Sasso,
D.V.M., Warsaw; and Th-

omas D, Van Osdol, D.D.

S., Warsaw.
The Initial Gifts

phase is scheduled to

conclude in late Febru-

ary and to be followed

by the public phase.

Accident Report
A southbound car driv-

en by Douglas D. Grogg,
19, Akron, and a north-
bound car operated by
Kenneth C. Bright, 57,

R. 1, Akron, collided

Friday on CR 1275 East,
two miles southeast of

Akron, ahalf mile north
of the Erie Lackawanna

railroad bridge. The
vehicles collided on a

curve in the southbound

lane, according to the
sheriff&#39;s office. Dam-

age was listed at $200
to Grogg*s car and $150
to Bright&#39 auto.

An estimated $1,250
damage was done to an

auto driven by Ronnie
K. Teel, 21, Re 1, Men-

tone, when it hit a

slick spot on SR 25,
three miles south of

Warsaw, Saturday after-
noon. The car slid in-

to a tree stump,

CREIGHTON’ GRAIN BID
ON MONDAY, JAN. 17

Wheat “$1.0 Be,
Soy Beans $2.90 Bu.
Ear Corn $1.08 Ba.

Sh. Corn $1.0 Ba
Corn Discount 2c per point over

Per Cent Moisture
-

CONTACT: CREIGHTON BROS
Old Rd. 30 West, Warsaw, Indiana

Dial 267-3101

DEL.NELSON’S

CONFIDENTIAL TAX PREPARATION SERVICE

Specializing in Individual Income, Farm,

Small Business, Federal & state returns.

Call 491-2810

for low cost estimate and appointment

Kentuck Fried Chicken
915 East Ninth

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK FROM 11 A.M.

PHONE 225-6055 FOR CARRY-OUT

Rochester

to 9 P.M.

STEVEN STUTZMAN, MANAGER



The Extension Homama-

kers are involved in a

five year citizenship
program. Each year a

different topic is dis-
cussed. The United Na-

tions is the topic for
1972 and schools are

planned throughout the

state,

On February 15,
at the U.W.C.A.
Bend a United Nations

school will be held.
Registration is opened

to any interested man

or woman; itis not lim-
ited to Extension Home=

makers.
The programs for the

day include a quiz en-

titled &quot;K the United

1972,
in So.

Nations&quot; anda film on

the U.N. Plaza. Discus-
sions and lectures on

the U.N. Charter, pur-
poses of the United

Nations, work of the
Economic and Security
Council and an overview

of the organization will
be held.

Deadline for regist-
rations is February 8,

If you would like more

information or a reser-

vation «blank call or

drop in at the County
Extension Office.

FEEDING BABY

Foods for babies and

juniors can be prepared
economically and quick-

ly right along with a

family dinner with the

help of a blender. This
allows for a greater
variety of flavors,

textures and consisten-

cies.

The choice of baby&#
food or the introduction

News Of Interest To Homemakers
by Ann Hancook, Area Extension Agent

Kosciusko County

of new food should be
determined by the doc-

tox.

Baby vegetables, meats

or poultry can be pre-=
pared by adding one-

fourth cup milk or bou-

illon, one cup well dr-

ained cooked vegetables,
Meats, or pountry cut

in inch cubes and a

dash of salt in the bl-
ender container. Grate
until smooth (about 30

seconds), Test for smo-

othness by rubbing a

small smount of food
between your fingers.

When feeding your ba-

by, put as much food as

he willeat at one feed-

ing in a bowl. Never

feed him directly from
the jar of baby food.

Saliva from the baby&#
mouth will break down
the starch in the baby
food and cause it to be
thin and watery.

FROZEN SLAW
lmed. cabbage, shredded

l carrot, grated
1 green pepper, chopped
1 tsp. salt
1 cup vinegar

cup water

1 tsp. whole mustard seed
1 tsp. celery seed
2 cups sugar

Mix salt with cabbage,
let stand 1 hour. Sque-
eze out excess moisture,

Add carrot and pepper.
While cabbage is stand-

ing make the following
dressing. Combine in-

gredients, boil 1 min-
ute. Cool to lukewarm

and pour over slaw mix-

ture, put into contain-

ers, cover and freeze.
This thaws in just a

few minutes for serving

and left over slaw can

easily be refrozen.

ALL BRAN
REFRIGERATOR ROLLS

cup shortening
cup boiling water

3/4 cup sugar
1 cup All Bran

14 teaspoon salt
2 eggs
2 cakes yeast
1 cup lukewarm water

6 cups flour *

Mix shortening, sugar
and bran, and salt with

boiling water, Cool,
Dissolve yeast in warm

water. Combine two mix-

tures, add eggs, and
flour and beat. Place

in refrigerator over-

night or several hours,
Knead and cut. Let ri-

se and bake 350°,

BIRTHS

Mr. and Mrs. Donald

R. Long, Rochester, are

parents of a son, Jason

Joe, born Jan. 7. The

grandparents are Mrs.
Arlene Kline, R.1l, Ak-

ron, Joe Kline, Silver

Lake, and Mr. and Mrs.

Charles Long, R. 5, Ro-

chester.

Mr. and Mrs.
C. Shewman,
Ste, Fargo, N.

parents of

one ounce

Frederick,

Frederick
2817 Tenth

De, are

an eight 1b.

son, Aaron
born Jan. l.

The couple also has two

daughters, Amy Luoise
and Audry Lyn. Grand-

Parents are Mr. and Mrs,
Edward Shewman, Akron,

and Mr. and Mrs, Robert
J. Seott, Re 2, Clay-
Pool.

‘ey

hy

“Phooie!

Somebody
beat me to it!”

He waited too lon before

answering a classified ad.

NEWS want-ads get quick
results, so if you want to

bu you& better act fast.

Apple Cobble Rates A’s

“A is for apple’ is one of the basics of nursery school learn-

ing... .
And one of the basics of home baking is fruit cobbler —

apple in particular. Here’s one of the easiest, tastiest apple cob-
bler recipes ever.

Apple-Raisin Cobbler starts with canned apple pie filling.
Raisins contribute natural sweetness, while grated lemon peel
heightens the overall flavor. The topping couldn’t be simpler.

A mixture of complete pancake mix and sugar is sprinkled over

the fruit, then melted butter is drizzled over the top.
Serve the warm cobbler topped with vanilla ice cream and

you’ll rate A’s for approval!
APPLE-RAISIN COBBLER

Makes 6 servings ‘

One 1 Ib. 5-oz. can apple
pie filling

\ cup dark seedless
raisi isins

1-4 teaspoons grated
lemon peel

34 cup complete pancake mix

4 cup firmly packed brown

sugar

\ cup butter or margarine,
mel

Heat oven to moderate (375°F.). Combine pie filling, raisins
and lemon peel in 8-inch square pan; blend well. Place complete
pancake mix and sugar in small bowl; blend well. Sprinkle

evenly over apple base. Drizzle with melted butter. Bake in pre-
heated oven (375°F.) 35 to 40 minutes. Serve warm with vanilla

ice cream.

Akron Home Ec Club Has Safety Lessons

The Akron Home Ec

Club met recently at the
home of Mrs. Margaret

Benson with 10 members

present.
The hostess conducted

the meeting and led the

pledge to the flag and

gave devotions,
A thank you letter was

read from Mrs. Claudia

Livingston of St. Joe,
Michigan.

It was decided that
each member would send
cards toMrs. Faye Shim-

er, who is in Parkview

Hospital at Plymouth,
and that the club would
sent her a plant.

Mrs. Thelma Kuhn gave
the safety lessons as

follows:
“Hazards of aluminiz-

ed wall paper,&q Hazards

NEWSY FABRIC — Cotton
seersucker, the original no-

iron fabric, plays a return
engagement this spring.

MENTONE/AKRON NEWS

January 20, 1972

of underinflated auto-

mobile tires,&quo &quot;Hazard
of ladies’ winter coats

containing asbestos fi-

bers mixed with nylon
and wool,&q &quot;Hazard of

lead poisoning by putt-
ing lead pencils in your
mouth and sutking or

chewing on them,&q &quot;
ards of various types
of drain cleaners,&quo
&quot;Dan of leather trim

on ladies clothing,&quot
&quot;Reaso why ‘&#39;Relaxis-

izers* have been banned
from the market,&quo

A birthday auction was

conducted by the host-

ess and Mrs. Elizabeth
Sausaman won first gift

and Mrs. Josephine Mer-

ley won the second. The
secret pal birthday gift

was received by Mrs.

Evelyn Harsh.
A game was played and

each member received

many gifts,
A lunch was served by

the hostess and Mrs.

Thelma Kuhn received the

“Lucky Lady& gift.
Mrs. Elizabeth Sausa-

man was 4 guest,
The next meeting will

be Feb. 9 at the home
of Mrs. Thelma Kuhn.

FOLEY’S

ROC
for

WEDDING PHOTOS
and

PORTRAITS

Fincher Photos
56 NORTH BROADWAY

PERU, INDIANA 473-4328
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SILVER WEDDING: Mr.
So. Maple St.,

silver wedding anniversary at an open house at
their home on Sunday,

5 p.m.

and Mrs.

Akron will

January 23,
Friends and relatives are cordially

Arthur Craig, 311
celebrate their

from 2 to

invited to attend but the couple requests that

gifts be omitted. Mr.

married at Rochester January 26,
Mrs.

daughter of Mr.

Rev. D. L. Slaybaugh.
Shirley Howard,

Howard.

and Mrs. Craig were

1947 by the

Craig was the former

and Mrs. Harry

Mrs. Meredith Hosts Seward Club

The Seward Home Exten-

sion Club met recently
at the home of Mrs. Ver-

non Meredith with 15

members and -.one guest
present.

Mrs. Frank Nelson op-
ened the meeting and led

the group in singing
“America the Beautiful&quot;

and “The More We Get

Together.&qu
The creed and pledge

to the flag were repeat-
ed and Mrs. Don Poyser
gave meditation on New

Year&#39 resolutions.

Mobile Homes

and

Travel Trailers

LOWMAN’S CORNER

Phone Akron 893-4260

Mrs. Robert Igney&#
health and safety re-

marks were on diabetes.
Garden remarks were

by Mrs. Kenneth Miller.
Mrs. Wilbur Latimer gave
the lesson, &quot;Volunteer-

ing for Community Ser-

vice.&quo
Roll call response

was &q Marketing Tip.&q
Refreshments were

served by the hostess
and her assistant, Mrs.

Cliff Eherenman,

APPLES - CIDER

DOU ORCHARD
2 mi. No. of Chili

on SR 16 & 19

Open daily until

around March ist

JANUAR

CLEARANC SAL
Reducing Our Stock

Swivel Rockers - Rocker Recliners - Recliners

Platform Rockers

Straight Lounge Chairs - some with sofa available

Reduced 20%

Some as low as

$476
plus tax

FURNITUR == CARPE

112 West Main St.

Mentone, Indiana 46539

Shower Honors
Miss Witham

A miscelleneous show-

er in honor of Miss Su-
sie Withamwas held Mon-

day evening at the home

of Mrs. Harry Sullivan,
Mentone.

The tables were beau-
tifully decorated in

blue and purple.
Guests present were

Mrs. Vela Vandermark,
Mrs. Setta Carlile,Mrs.
Dorothy Horn,Rochester;

Mrs. Joann Ralston,Mrs.
T. R. Jones and Le Ann,
Mrs. Isabel Peterson,
Mrs. Dena Melott, Mrs.
Diann Warren,Mrs. Leona

Eber, Mrs. Esther Wise
and Cynthia and Sandra,
Mrs. Doris Ross and Su-

san, Mrs. Mary Barkman,
Mrs. Eula Smith and Mel-
va and Betty, Mrs. Dor-

othy Nelson, Mrs. Pearl

Horn, Mrs. Mary Alice

Brunner, Mrs. Goldia

Kesler, Mrs. Luly Wise,
Mrs. Freeda Witham, Sus-

ie, Janie and Sally.
Those sending gifts

who. were unable to at-
tend included Mrs. Myr-
tle White, Mrs. Neva

Brunner, Mrs. Linda Co-

chran, Miss Ima Taylor,
Mrs. Virginia Stevens,
Mrs. Betty Clemens,Mrs.

Mary Jo Wilson and Mrs.
Carol Vandermark.

Engagement
—

Announced

The engagement of Miss
Priscilla Mitchell to

Darrell Slone is announ-

ced by her mother, Mrs.
Miriam Mitchell, Akron,

Miss Mitchell is the

daughter of the late

Adolph Mitchell,
The bride-elect is a

graduate of Akron High
School and is presently
attending the Fort Wayne
School of Art and I.U.

Extension, Ft. Wayne.
Her fiance, son of

Mr. and Mrs. Edd Slone,
Silver Lake, is also a

graduate of Akron High
School and is employed

with the Kosciusko Cou-

nty Highway Dept.
No wedding date has

been set,

R&a
SEAMLESS FLOORS

FREE ESTIMATES
Phone 1-317-833-2689

DOr 219-382-3496
After 5:15 p.m,

mK
April Wedding

Ils Planned

mr. and Mrs. Rosewell

Gagnon, Silver Lake, an-

nounce the engagement
and fourthcoming marr-

iage of their daughter,
Cindy, to Mr. Steven

Bucher, son of Mr. and
Mrs. Frank Bucher, also
of Silver Lake.

Miss Gagnon is a grad-
uate of Akron High Scho-

ol and attended Manches-
ter College. Her fi-
ance is a graduate of

No. Manchester High
School and is employed

by Peabody Seating Co.
in No. Manchester,

An April 14 wedding is

being planned.

te WHERE IS WORLD&#39 GR

ee or

Debbie Beasley
Heads Rainbow

Vicki Bouse, worthy
advisor, presided at the

last meeting of her term

with 18 girls and four

adults present. Pro-

tems were Sherry and

Shellie Bickel.
The following officers

for the new term were

elected: Debbie Beasley,
worthy advisor; Diane

Martin, worthy associate

advisor; Cindy Benzing,
charity; Angela Hartz-

ler; hope; Lynn Casey,
faith; Adele Cumberland,
recorder and Karen Cop-

len, treasurer.

These and the appoint-
ed officers, Mother Ad-

visor, Rainbow Dad, Mr.

Leonard Beigh and the

new advisory Board will
be installed at 7:30 p.
m. Monday, January 24th

in the Akron Masonic

Temple, The girls are

to be present at 6:45,

Lynnette Jenkins and

Sherry Bickel served

refreshments at the Ma-

sonic Installation of

Officers.
Adele Cumberland, De-

borah Ramsey, Lynn Cas-

ey, and Linda Beasley
will help Debbie decor-

ate the Assembley, Sun-

day, Jan, 23 at 2 p.m.

EATEST GOLD
PRODUCING AREA?

Between one third and one half of the world’s annual gold
output is mined in South Africa. Russia ranks second, Canada
third and the U.S. fourth.

gOBAB ip

PH OGR

Wedding
Portrait

Commercial

Phone 223-2833

B&am

MAN SALES

MEN & BOYS WEAR
814 MAIN ROCHESTER

CLEARANCE
Entire Stock

WINTE COAT

REG. PRICE

BOYS SIZES 6 - 8 Years

Through MENS SIZE 52

THROUGH TH STORE

OPEN TIL 8:30 FRIDAY EVENINGS

STORE

1/ OFF



FARMERS

STATE BANK

SERVING A PROGRESSIVE

COMMUNITY SINCE 1892

LINN’S

SINCLAIR

THE FRIENDLY

STATION

MENTONE EL 3-9175

TOWNE HALL

SHOPPE

Jewelry & Gifts

Mentone. Ind.

L & B FOODS

QUALITY GROCERIE
AND MEAT AT

LOWEST PRICES

MENTONE EL 3-4725

EVERYTHING IN

BUILDING MATERIALS

BOURBON
LUMBER & COAL

Co., INC

Phones 342 4305 & 342-4315

E C Coin Laundry
A CONVENIENT) COMPLETE

COIN OPERATED

LAUNDRY SERVICE

MENTONE PHONE 353-2445

Fak you probl t Ch this we —

KE TH UNL PE O

It’s not just a passin fad among college and university students
that has caused today’s campus to go religious for student body and

Not_all, but more and more students are attendin
ke that will open to them deeper understand-

one result churches in college

faculty alike.
church, to acquire the
ing of life and its ultimate meaning.

e

towns and cities have found it necessary to increase the number of
services held. As another result, national magazines are featuring

MIN AN SPIRI

articles on the subject.
If students and

_

teachers of science, business and the professions
are turning to the Church for the eywhat “life is about,” then surely its
us.

In these days of anxiety and tumult wouldn’t it profit each and
every one of us to look to the church of our choice for the ke
unlocks faith and its resulting courage, serenity and peace of mind

and heart?

that unlocks understanding of
eys are worth trying by al of

that

FRANK & JERRY’S

MARKET

Pleasing You Pleases Us

PH. EL 38-3585

CORNER DRUGS

COMPLETE PRESCRIPTION

SERVICE

MENTONE PH. EL 53-4835

Romine Electric, Inc.

o Electrical Contractors

Maytag Sales &a Service

CRAIG’S

WELDING SHOP

Welding and Prefabrication

Mentone 353-5812

GILLILAND AUTO
Machine Company

GENERATOR EEBUILDING

ALTERNATOR REBUILDING

VOLTAGE REGULATOR FER

EBOCHESTER, INDIAN’

Hammel

Chrysler - Plymouth
CHRYSLER - PLYMOUTH

DODGE

GMC TRUCKS

Sales and Service

LEE NORRIS
Construction And

Grain Co.
GRAIN BUYING & CUSTOM

DEYING

BEHLEN

DISTRIBUTORS

Farmers Mutual
Relief Association

SERVING THIS AREA

SINCE 1878

FIRE-EXTENDED

COVERAGE

THEFT-VANDALISM

WATER DAMAGE, ETC.

LEWIS MOTORS

“THE BEST IN

AUTOMOTIVE REPAIR”

WRECKER SERVICE

MENTONE

DeLuxe Cleaners

Complete Dry Cleaning Service

Free Mothproofing

Mentone EL 3-4415

1702 Main St. ROCHESTER R.R. 1 MENTONE
11 W. MARKET ST. PHONE 353-4355 THUR

D.

FULLERPhone 223-2711 PHONE EL 3-4581 WAR PH.267-8841
ar ».

TEEL’S
Fansler M & R Egg Co. Inc. BECHTOL RESTAURANT

Lumber Co., Inc.

Claude Brubaker Jr. - Dick Miller

“One Stop Builders Service”

JUNCTION OF 14 and 25

ROCHESTER

Phone 223-2151

Wholesale

FROZEN & FRESH EGGS

PH. 353-3735

507 NORTH BROADWAY

MENTONE. IND.

GAS SERVICE
PROPANE GAS AND

RELATED EQUIPMENT

PLUMBING - HEATING-

APPLIANCES

BURKET, IND.

PH. 491-2805

Open week-days 6 a.m. to 8 p.m.

SPECIAL LUNCHES DAILY

Chicken, Steaks, Chops & Seafood

PRIVATE DINING ROOM

BY APPOINTMENT
Mentone, Indiana

Phone EL 3-3045

Kosciusko County
REMC

“Live Better Electrically”

523 So. Buffalo St., Warsaw

Phone 267-6331

HONEY BEEF

HOUSE
“THE BEST IN BEEF”

Junction 331 & 25

TIPPECANOE, INDIANA

Charles Fear & Son
NEW HOLLAND - NEW IDEA

GEHL

SIMPLICITY

LAWN & GARDEN EQUIP.

1419 MAIN ST. ROCHESTER

Phone 223-2714
Phone 353-4555

SNIPES MOBILE
FEED SERVICE

COMPLETE “ON THE FARM”

FEED SERVICE

MASTER MIX FEEDS

ROUTE 25, 1 MILE WEST OF

TALMA

Ph. Rochester 223-6159

HAMMER

INSURANCE
AGENCY

GENERAL INSURANCE

P. 0. Box 426 Phone 353-3975

FRANK BANGHART, Mer.

MENTONE
BODY SHOP

AUTO
MAINTENANCE

CENTER

“One Stop Car Care”
MENTONE, INDIANA

Mentone, Indiana Phone 353-2705
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AKRO
CHURCH O THE BRETHREN

Charles E. Zunkel, Pastor
401 Woodland Drive

North Manchester
Telephone 982-2005

CHURCH SCHOOL 9:30
MORNING WORSHIP 10:30

Morning Worship with the sev.
Thowes Wilson of the denoai-

mational headquarterea staff
as Guest Speaker, Rev. Filson

will be explaining FAUS
«Pund For the Americaa,

United State what it is
and what it ia doing for
minority peoples.

THURS. 7:30 Choir Practice

AKRON CHUR OF GoD

Pastor - 3} D. Thomason
Assoc, Pastor - Ray Bradway

Supt. - Larry Klein
Ass&#39; Supt. - Loyd Saner

Sunday School 9:30 a.m.
Lesson: What Price Discip-

leship?
Morning Worship
Youth Fellowship

(Senior)
Revival Hour 7:30 peme
Bible Study (Women) 6:30 p.m.

CHURCH ACTIVITIES
Tues, Jen. 25 + Service Guild

7: Pete

Thus, Jan. 27 = Mid-week sere

vice, Quest Group, Other
Youth Groups 7:30 peme

Choir Practice 8:30 pem

Fir., Jan. 28 - Youth Chili
Supper at Legion Hall 4:30

at 7100 Pome

Prayerin“Brea fact 6: 3 a

BEAVER DAW
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Minister - Rev. Pete Hanstra

Supt. - Alton Perry

Worship Services 9: 20-10100
Sunday School 10:00-11:15

CHILDREN’S BIBLE STUDY and
Youth Fellowship ~ 1st and

3rd Thureaday evening of
each month et 7:30 poms

W.S.C.8. - Ist Tuesday even-

ing of each month at the
Church at 7:30 poem.

LADIES AID - Wednesday even-

ing, January 19th, at 7:30
PeM@e, at the home of Mra.

Judy Haney, Mra, Lena
Clinker, co-hosteas.

JAN. 23rd - ¥, F. Bowling

party meet at the church

1:00 peme

FER. 4, 5, 6th - Lay Witness

St the Disk U. My Church.

OMEGA CHURCH

Pastor - Kenneth Gimmi

Supt. - Emerson Burns

Sunday School 9:30 em.

Worship Service 10:30 om.

Evening Worship 7:30 poems

Thurs. Prayer Meeting 7:30

Memory Vere “Tf any man

after me, Let him deny
1f, and take up his

daily, and follow me.&quo

Luke 9:23

SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF 600

Pastor - Rev. George Reser

Supt. - Max VanCleave

Church Schoot 9:30 o-m.

Worning Worship 10:30 a-m

C.G.Y.A. 6:30 Det

Evening Worship 7:30 pem

TUBSDAY 6:30 Claes 6 will
meet with Ben McCloughan.

THURS. 7:30 Prayer Meeting

AKRON

UNITED METHOOIST CHURCH

Pastor - John Moore

Lay Leader- Dean Baker

Supt. Study Program-Ray Riley

Sunday School

Worship Service

Junior Choir practice
Tuesday, 4:00 p.m.

Adult Choir practice
Wednesday, 7:30 p.m.

GILEAD — EBENEZE HILL

UNITED METHODI “chrc
Paster —

Archie L. McDowall
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BURK U
METHODIST enU

Donald E. Poyser, Pastor
Burket 491-3945

Bernard Kuhn, Sr. Supt.
Xeta Parker, Jr. Supt.

Sunday School 9:30 A.M,
Worship Service 10:30 A.M.

Tuesday morning:
Share at 9:15.

——

TIPPECANOE CONGREGA
CHRISTIAN CHUR \

Prayer and

John J. gholt Pastor
Mre. Richard Baer S.S. Supt.

FURST BAPTIST CHURC
WENTONE

Norman McVay, Pastor

Sunday School 9:30 A.M.
Worship Service 10:30 A.M.

Sunday Evening Service

7:30 P.M.
Thursday Prayer Meeting

7:30 P.M.

OLIVE BETHEL CHURCH O GoD
Rev, Harold Helterbridle

Minister
Mrs. Jame Ellison, Supt.

Sunday School 9:30 aem.

Morning Worship 10:30 a.m.

Evening Worship 7:30 Peme
Thurs. Bible Study 7:30 peme

AKRON BAPTIST CHAPEL

Rav. Ron Nelson, Pastor

Now meeting on Sunday sornings

Sunday School 11:00 A.M.
Worship Service 11:30 A.M,
Evening Service 7200 P.M.

Meeting in the Akron Lions
Club Youth Building

UNITED
T CHURCH

anstra, Pastor
dman, Su

,
La iesd

Re Pe

ol
METHOD

te
Frank

Duane Sa

0

a
lor
th

Sunday School 9:30 AM.
Worship Service 10:30 A.M.
Prayer Meeting — Tuesday at

7:00 P.M.

TALMA
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. L. E. Todd, Pastor

Bill Rathbun, Supt,

Sunday School 9:30 Gems

Worship Service 10:30 aeme

(2nd, 4th & Sth Sundays)

OLIVE BRANCH
CHURCH OF GO

Sunday School

Worship Service

RRISON CENTERUNITE METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor - Rev. Herbert Edwards

9:45 gems

10:45 aeme

Sunday School

Worship Service

Mission Aid = Second Wednesday

evening of each month at the

church at 7:30 pems
|

MENTON
UNITED METHODIST CHURC

Rev. L. E. Todd, Pastor

Worship Service 9:30 Meme

Sunday School 10:30 meme

Evening Service 7:00 Dems

CHURCH OF CHRIST

Mentone, Indiana

T. R. Jones, Minister

Bible Classes

Worship

Worship

ss

PLEASE NOTE: Deadline

for Church Directory
is Tuesday.

KUHN S

AUCTION SERVICE

FARM-HOUSEHOLD-ANTIQUE

Ph. Akron 893- 7497 |

Rev. Wils ls Brethren Sunday Speaker

r
The Rev. Thomas Wil-

son of Elgin, Illinois
will be the guest min-
ister and speaker at

Akron Church of the
Brethren on Sunday morn-

ing, Jan. 23, He will
be presenting the pro-
gramof the denomination
known as FAUS, Fund For
the Americas, U,S., tel-

ling of the various pro-
jects in which minority
peoples are being assis-
ted in helping themsel-
ves.

Rev. Mr. Wilson is

presently Consultant for

CongregationalConmunity
Involvement, a member

of the Participant Task

Group of the Parish Min-
istries ion of the

Staff of the Church of
the Brethren, with head-

quarters in Elgin, I11.
It is planned that

sixteen millimeter film
will be used to show
some of the work of this

program, Local church-
es of the denomination
make their own self-all-

ocation to this nation-
al program and the Akron

congregation is a sup-
porting unit.

UL
Call:

Charles H. ‘Rausehke
119 West Ninth Street

Rochester, Indiana

one 223-3017

The pastor,,, Charles
E. Zunkel extends a wel-

come to all who wish to
come and learn of the
work and participate in
the morning worship,
Sunday, Jan. 23 at 10:30
a.m,

WCT Alerted
The W.C.T.U. met at

the Library Tuesday ev-

ening, January 11 at

7:30 p.m,
The meeting was open-

ed with singing and de-

votions were given by
Thelma Craig. The bus-
iness’ meeting was held

and was decided to give
an offering for meals
for millions.

Members were alerted
to write to their rep-

resentatives about the
Bill lowering the age

of drinking to 18 years
and also the Bill per-
mitting liquor to be
sold on Sundays.

Gloria Bowen reviewed
the union signal,

The meeting was dis-
missed with prayer by
Goldie Burns.

A silent auction was

held after which delic-
lous refreshments were

served by Eva McHatton,
Ruth Moore and Emma
Burns.

The February meeting
will be a Frances Will-

ard Tea.

The Todds In
Venezuela

In the January 23 Sun-

day evening service at

the Mentone United Meth-
odist Church, the past-

or and his wife, the

Rev. and Mrs. L. E.

Todd, will share their

experiences in Venezue-

la, S.A., where for four

years Rev. Todd was pas-
tor of the American

church, international,
inter-racial, inter-de-

nominational church, in

Anaco, Venezuela. They
will present Venezuelan
music and show pictures

of life in Venezuela,
The public is invited

to attend.

A police detective in
a northwestern state

telephoned a local wo-

man and told her that
her 17-year-old son&#39;s

missing jacket had been
found. &quot;I& be right

down to pick it up,”
she told the officer.

“One problem ma&#39;a &qu

the detective replied.
“We found some mari juana
in a pocket.&quo After a

Moment of silence, the
woman said, &quot;C to

think of it, I don&#39
know if that’s my son&#39
jacket or not.&quo
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Give Plants House Cleaning
Now that the holiday

rush is over, we can all
catch our breath says
Area Extension Agent,
in Landscaping Lawrence
L. Hoyle, and give our

house plants a

_

good
housecleanin

Here&#3 how: a mild

soap or detergent solu-
tion and soft cloth

or sponge will do the
job. After a thorough
cleaning job, the leav-

es will be shiny and at-

tractive, and the plant

health improved. Remove

the dust and other for-

eign matter that has
collected on the leaves.

This dirt cuts down on

the amount of light that

a leaf can receive.
Winter months are the
hardest on plants be-

cause cloudy, short

days, Limit the amount

of growing a plant can

do.

Light is necessary for

plants to manufacture

food and without it they
starve.

Statements,

Salesbooks,

Invoices,

standard form

your specifications.

call our number.

We&#39; got
your number,

friend (md
Envelopes, Letterheads,

Register Forms,

Tickets or any

printed items you need in either a

or custom made to

100, 1,000, 10,000, 100,000

Cards,

of the

To get a free estimate on your number,

353-3985 or 893-4433

m NEW
)

“_

~



Arthur’s

Sinclair Service

“ARCO PRODUCTS”

Motsr Tune Up -
Brake Repair

Mufflers - Tail Pipes - Tires

Batleries

Phone 893-9905

AKRON, INDIANA

Kendall’s IGA

=

QUALITY GROCERIES

MEATS and PRODUCE

AT LOWEST PRICES

Corner of Rochester & Mishawaka

AKRON 893-4213

;

USE

me NE
ADS

; Morry’s Ready Mix

READY MIX CONCRETE

GRAVEL - FILL DIRT

¥ R.R. 2 ROCHESTER

Phone Akron 893-4995 or 893-4582

Thompson
Feed & Grain

NORTHRUP KING SEEDS

MARTIN’S FEEDS

Full Grind & Mix Services

‘
Bulk Delivery - Graim Storage

AKRON 893-7013

Akron Exchange
State Bank

Your Friendly Home Town Bank

Member of F.D.LC.

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-7023

“My church is always above par in prosperous times, never

below in times of deep depression, in fact it is then that its true
‘

0

In times of. deep and

profound joy, such as a wedding or the birth of a child, it is more

precious to me than all my monetary or time investments.

row, and in times of trips through the ‘valley of the shadow’ it is a

worth becomes more evident and discernible.

rock that sustains me.

“Its stock pays dividends in peace of mind, in divine

spiritual stability, moral courage and strength.
fold my activities in its behalf. -My investment in my church shall

be a joy forever.

“Without reservation I recommend the Church of your prefer-
ence as an investment in gilt-edge security.”

GILT-E INVESTME
“My church is by far the best investment I hold. Its book

value is above any market quotation, yet it ‘may be possessed for the

asking, and the investor may have any church of his own selection.

In sor-

idance,
It ceme three-

oe
Stephen Garage

TEXACO PRODUCTS

TIRES - AUTO REPAIR

LAWN MOWER REPAIR

WRECKER SERVICE

AKRON

Ora A. Stephen
& Son

TEXACO FUEL OIL

and GAS

ROCHESTER, INDIANA

E-Z Clean Laundry

&

Car Wash

LOCATED WEST OF AKRON

ON STATE ROAD 14

Strauss Elevator Co.

James L. Frieden, Manager

Fertilizer - Grain - Feed - Seeds

Coal - Feed Grinding & Mixing

Grain Drying

Purina Chows and Health Aids

Phone 352-2350

SILVER LAKE, INDIANA

Wade Holloway
DISTRIBUTOR OF

MOBIL OIL PRODUCTS

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-4654

Akron Trailer Sales

Authorized “Coachman” Dealer

A. W. Jemnens

JCT. 14 & 114 - AKRON

Phone 893-4135

Sonoco Products

Company

AKRON, INDIANA

Norman Implement
Sales

CLE DAINE, OWNER

NEW IDEA FARM EQUIPMENT

SALES — SERVICE — PARTS
Ninth at Monroe

ROCHESTER, INDIANA

GILEAD, INDIANA

Phone Akron 893-4360 Telephone 223-2128

Doering

Radio & Television

RC A COLOR TV

WHIRLPOOL APPLIANCES

ROCHESTER

223-6112

AKRON

893-4641

Pegg
Rexall Pharmacy

PRESCRIPTIONS

DRUGS — COSMETICS

SILVER LAKE Phone 352-2408

Block & Gravel Co.
Rebert VanDuyne - Robert Macy

CONCRETE &

LIGHTWEIGHT BLOCKS

PRECAS
~ SLOTTED FLOOR SYSTEMS

DRIVE THRU GATES
BUMPER & PATIO BLOCKS

R. Rochester Phone 223-6656

Burch Shell Service

& CORNER CUPBOARD

RESTAURANT

Roads 15 & 114

North Manchester, Indiana

Phone 982-4379

ee ee re
c

South End Motors

Ralrh and Con Shewman

Smith’s Furniture

DALE & BYRDIE SMITH

“YOUR FRIENDLY FORD FURNITURE — APPLIANCES

DEALERS” FLOOR COVERINGS — PAINT

106 E. Rochester St.

AKRON, INDIANA AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-4821 Phone 893-7041

Akron Locker Plant

CUSTOM SLAUGHTERING

PROCESSING

FROZEN FOOD

FOOD LOCKERS

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-4723

Chamberlin ‘Products

Company

AKRON, INDIANA

Pike Lumber Co., Inc.

Akron Foundry, Inc.

GREY IRON CASTINGS

KILN DRIED & AIR DRIED

HARDWOODS

AKRON, INDIANA

Phone 893-4511

Phone 893-7133

AKRON, INDIANA

Kerlin Motor Co.
Phore 352-2530

Kerlin Tractor Sales
Phone 352-2490

Kerlin Bus Sales

and Service
SILVER LAKE, INDIANA

Miller & Sons
BUILDING MATERIALS

Commercial Plumbing
and Heating Contracting

Roof Trusses

Farm Buildings Manufactured

IND. #14 EAST

SILVER LAKE, INDIANA

Phone 352-2166
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Mr. and Mrs. John La-

uver, Mildred Lamb of
Buchanan, Michigan and
Thelma Hatfield, Misha-

waka were Sunday dinner
guests of Mr. and Mrs,
James Paxton, Jan. 9.

Mrs. Lily Pence was a

Sunday dinner guest of
Mr. and Mrs. Forest

Heckaman. Mr. and Mrs,
Forrest Heckaman called

on Mr. and Mrs. Elmer
Shoemaker on Sunday af-

ternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Percy
Ring and Arlie Ring were

guests of Mr. and Mrs,
‘Clifford Ring Saturday.

Mr. and Mrs. Max Ang-
lin and family of Warsaw

were dinner guests of
&quo and Mrs. Harvey An-

glin Sunday. °

Mr. and Mrs. Si Tullis
and daughter, Darlene
of Killeen, Texas came

Saturday to visit his
father and family, C.C.
Tullis.

Rev. Fred Landolt, e-

vangelist and the rev-

elations, singers for
the revival at Silver
Creek, Rev. and Mrs,
George Reser and Mr. and
Mrs. Robert Shafer and

family enjoyed supper
with Mr. and Mrs. C.C.

Tullis Sunday after
church.

Mrs. Ben McCloughan,
Mrs, Ray Streit and fam-

Record Gas Sent

Ou During Cold
A record distribution

of gas was noted this
week-end throughout the

upper third of the st-

ate, according to Dean
H, Mitchell, Chairman
and Chief Executive Of-

ficer, Northern Indiana
Public Service Company

CBIPSCO)
During a 24-hour per-

ied of Arctic weather
ending at noon Sunday,

Mitchell said the util-
ity’s 430,000 gas cust-

omers used 1.27 billion
cubic feet of gas--to
break the last mark by
nearly 50 million cubic

feet--as temperatures
dropped to an average
reading of -10 degrees

in the 30 counties serv-

ed my NIPSCO. An aver-

age reading of -13 was

recorded during the 24
hours at the utility&#39;s
plant in East Chicago.

Thomas R. Howarth,
NIPSCO manager of gas

operations, said the

Peak was met with flow

gas from five regular
Pipeline supplies and

from gas stored under-

ground at Royal Center

and Terre Haute, Ind.,
Herscher, I11. and low-

er Michigan.
Howarth said the last

such record was 1622

ily, Micky Miller and
family and Mr. and Mrs.
Ira Helser were visitors

at the C.C. Tullis home
last week.

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph
Young of Elkhart visit-
ed Doris Lynch last

Saturday. Mr. and Mrs.
Harold Lynch and Mrs.

Doris Lynch were Sunday
dinner guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Roy Bechtel-
heimer,

South Pleasant Church
WSCS met last Tuesday
at the home of Mrs. Her-
man Ihnen. Members pre-
sent were Mrs. Cecil
Smith, Mary Lynch and

children, Rosie Lynch,
Doris Lynch, Beverly
French, Vaudine French,

Mar jory Ihnen, Linda
McCune, Helen French,
and the hostess Velma
Ihnen. Beverly French

gave devotions.
Lynch gave the lesson
on Spiritual Growth,
She gave a talk on Chr-

istian Social Relations
in regard to wélfare.

NEW BOOKS
AKRON CARNE LIBRARY

Rosie

MESSAGE FR MALAGA by
Helen MacInnes, The au-

thor was fashioned a

strikingly new, intrig-
uing intricate, and br-

eathless adventure with
the lives of many in the

balance and the security
of nations at stake.

As always, her story
concept and thematic

conflicts are built up-
on current factual evi-
dence, Readers will
find ,the author at hesuper best,

ONE WAY TO CHANGE THE
WORLD by Leighton Ford.

Built upon Ford&#3 much

publicized address to
the 1969 World Congress
of Evangelism in Minn-

eapolis, this work is a

powerful expression of
the zeal for a new so-

ciety which is gripping
evangelical Christianity

today.
THE GREAT FIRE: CHI-

CAGO 1871 by Herman Ko-

gan and Robert Cromie.
Using more than 200 il-

lustrations gathered
from scores of public

and private collections
and archives, &quot Great

Fire&qu is a visual test-

ament to those days in

1871 when a determined

populace struggled in
the face of disaster to

save, and then resurrect,
their city. &quot; Great

Fire&qu captures vividly
the feeling of the city
and the way the histor-

ic events actually hap-
pened,.

FROM HERE TO OBSCUR=

billion cubic feet re- [TY, ALOOK AT THE CHAN-

corded in the 24-hour GES IN AN UNCHANGING

period ending at noon, CAR, 1909-1927. Those

February 2, 1971. to whom &quot;restoration&quo

SELLS OIL COMPANY

PHONE

_

352-2332

Gasoline - Olls - Lubrication

Accessories
€ (GIVE TOP VALUE STAMP -CLOSED SUNDAYS

SILVER LAKE

is a word denoting a

serious ‘attempt to re-

turn a car to its pris-
tine factory-issue will
find these pages a tru-

ly significant contri-

bution to their effort.
Those whose curiousity
is active will find an

aid which is unmatched.
Even those who have ne-

ver had a Model T will

find hours of pleasure
in watching successive

changes appearing in

the Model T Ford.
A ROSE FOR VIRTUE by

Norah Lofts. This nov-

el is based on the Life
of Hortense de Beauhar-

mais, stepdaughter of

Napoleon Bonaparte,
Hortense was thirteen

when her widowed mother,
Josephine, married Nap-
oleon, and all the dra-

ma, romance and tragedy
which swirled about that

amazing and complicated
man fills her story. It
is a moving tale of hu-

man frailty and fate in
which the author care-

fully traces the events

that brought Hortense
to the throne of Holland
and to ultimate disast-
er. This is a vivid

portrait of Napoleonic
France and a woman

who became a reluctant

partner inits glory and

an innocent victim of
its hatred and intrig-
ues.
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Gale E. Shepherd, Roch-

ester, has returned to

homeport in San Die-

go after a 23,000 mile

cruise in the Western

Pacific and Indian Ocean

aboard the dock landing
ship USS Monticello.

Men In Service

FT. CAMPBELL KY.: Ar-

my Private Larry D. Fl-

enar, 19, son of Mr. and
Mrs. Larry G. Flenar,
Mentone, recently com-

pleted eight weeks of
basic training at the

U.S. Army Training Cen-

ter, Ft. Campbell, Ky.
He received instruction
in drill and ceremonies,

weapons, map reading,
combat tactics, military
courtesy, military jus-

tice, first aid and army
history and traditions.

The soldier, whose wife,
Ann, lives at 809 East

Main St., Muncie, is a

1970 graduate of Mentone

IN

COURT
Charles Hughes, Silver

Lake, has filed suit for

divorce fromCheryl Kaye
Hughes in Kosciusko Co.

court action. The cou-

High School. ple married Dec. 29,
USS MONTICELLO: Navy 1969 and separated Dec.

Petty Officer Third 5, 1971, There is one

Class David K. Price minor child.

son of Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Cisco Howard, R. 2,
Silver Lake, ha filed

een, has returned to 4 complaint to foreclose

homeport at San Diego @ mechanic&#39;s lien in

after a 23,000 mile Kosciusko Circuit Court

cruise in the Western 4gainst Hubert H. and

Pacific and Indian Ocean Virginia A, Neely, R. 2,
aboard the dock landing

Silvér Lake. He seeks

ship USS Monticello, a judgment of $2,681
and asks that a tract

USS MONTICELLO: Navy of land near Claypool
Petty Officer Third Cl- be foreclosed and order-
ass John W. Smith, hus- ed sold to satisfy the
band of the former Miss judgments.

E. Price, Sr., Etna Gr-

WALT’S BARBER. SHOP
SILVER LAKE

South Side of Flory&#39;s Resturant

HOURS

Mon. - Sat. 8:00 a.m, to 5:30 p.m.

Wednesday by appointment
8:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.a.

sah

AKR ‘BOSERRS

4
-

‘ yn FOR SQMETHING SPECIAL?

T O EW

If you need ordinary printing or something special, be sure

to check with us. Equipped for letterpress and offset print-

ing, we also have a complete line of register forms, business

forms of all kinds. Give us a call.

MENTORR 865555596



Mr. and Mrs. George
Sheetz visited her bro-

ther, Jack Lukens at

the Elkhart Hospital,
Sunday afternoon. Mr.

Lukens suffered a heart

attack Saturday and is

in the Intensive Care

Unit at this time.

Mr. and Mrs. Steve

Kerby and daughters of

Galveston, Mr. and Mrs.

Ted Rose and children

of Liberty Mills spent
Sunday with Mr. and

Mrs. Paul Cox and Helen.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Ke-

esey attended the wedd-

ing of her nephew, James

Stackhouse to Diane Nor-

ris at the Ft. Wayne
Christian Church Satur-

day evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Harold

Claxton and family spent
Sunday with Mr. and Mrs.

Dale Cox and children of

Fulton,
Blanche Wells and Ruth

Swartzlander spent Tues=

day with Sadie Swartz-

lander of Rochester.

Ruth Wood also was a

visitor.

Mr. and Mrs. Albert

Safford and son of Ind—

ianapolis, Mr. and Mrs.

Max Cripe and daughter,
of Goshen, Mrs. Adele

Doke, Elkhart, Mr. Don

Safford and sons, Park

Forrest, Ill. and Mrs.

Earl Bailey of Rochest-

er were Sunday dinner

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Walter Safford.
Mr. and Mrs. Roger

Ooley and daughters,
and Mr. and Mrs. Clift-

on Ooley, Bourbon spent
Sunday with Mr. and

Mrs. Floyd Cox and fam-

ily.
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Cox

and Helen spent Wednes-

day evening with Mr.

and Mrs. Larry Basham
and Gindy of Mishawaka.

Olive Bethel Area News
BY HELEN COX

STRINGTOWN CLUB

The Stringtown Club

met Wednesday evening
at the home of Willodean

Rager.
The meeting opened with

ten members and two gue-
sts reciting the pledge
to the flag.

Devotions and games
were given by Juana She-

etz, with the prize
going to Esther Smith

and Sharon Fites.
Roll call was answer-

ed with a favorite Chr-

istmas gift.
The February meeting

will be in the home of

Mrs. Juana Sheetz.

Wawasee Tops Flyers
The Wawasee Warriors

came out on top of a

115-97 score Saturday
night on their own court

despite a 41-point scor-

ing burst by the Flyers
during the fourth quar-
ter. The Flyers hit 39

of 43 feild shots for

91 percent.
Scoring was normal in

the first quarter with

Wawasee leading 20-15.
The Warriors advanced

to a 49-39 lead at half

Taken from the January
19, 1938, issue of the

Northern Indiana Co-Op
News:

Miss Thais

entertained the lady
teachers of the Akron

School at a lovely six

o&#39;clock dinner at her

home in Mentone Friday
evening. She was assist-

ed by her mother, Mrs.

Richard Greulach. Gue-

ests were the Misses

Kathryn Miller, Ethel

Grogg, Martha Burdge,
Geneva Moore, Eva Rowe,

Reba Woods, Beulah Kel-

ley and one former tea-

Greulach

cher, Mrs. Wayne Tom-

baugh of Mentone.

Mr. and Mrs. Emmett

Carter and family have

moved from Warsaw to

Rochester.
Mrs. F. Daniel Lemler

and Miss Lilly Tucker

made a business trip to

Fort Wayne Monday.
The Mentone Reading

Club met Wednesday eve-

ning at the home of Mrs.

D. L. Bunner. Fifteen
members responded to

roll call with “Famous

Women.&q During the bus-

iness session, the foll-

owing officers were

elected for the coming
year: Pres., Mrs. John

Weissert; lst vice-pres.
Mrs. C. G. Carter; 2nd

Rochester Township
FULTON COUNTY

Trustee&#39;s Report of Receipts and Disbursements for the calendar

Year 1971

FUNDS Jan. t RECEIPTS DISBURSEMENTS Dec. 31

Balance Balance

Township $7795.11 $30726.84 $27681.93 $0840.02

Dog -0- 1607.00 1056.25 550.75

Totals $7795.11 $32333.84 $28738.18 $1390.77

i

DETAIL QF RECELPTS Cemetery Care
*

Source Amount t. Zicn Cemetery 150,00

TOWNSHIP FUND Antioch Cemetery 150,00

Taxes=June $10115.80

|

Shelton Cemetery 150,00

Taxes Comber 12005.04

|

Legal Services

Justice Of Peace Docket Fees” 70.00

|Fred

Rakes

tray

+ $ 200.00

New astle Township 450.00

|

Official Bond Premiums

Richland Township 300.00

|

Tancaster-Deamer

Ins.

Agency 120.00
————_

|

smith, Sawyer and Smith,Inc. 21,00

Tetal Township Fund $30720,84 |Fire Protection

ouch Ins. Agency 620,00

% t Emergency Radio Service 270.60
DOG FUND

bog Tax from Assessor 1375.00
|Shultz Body Shop 2900

Surplus from County 12p,08
|Beall Tire Shop 21623)

Riilus! troeustare 105,32
|Babcock Sales & Service 280,00

+

|

Hamme 1-Chrysler-Plymouth 1077
eB 07

Hammel Chrysler-Plymouth 29,
r bog Fund 1807.00

|

OTT of Roch ter

a
20000.00

Smitty&#3 Lakeside Service 119.80

Other Township Expen
DISBURSEMENTS TOWNSHIP FUND Bone eyses: Retirement

Pay of Trustee, Clerk & Rent Fund $155.55

O

tettachalk
S

o2250.00

|

Indians Twp. Trustees Assoc. 10,00

Robert O. Gottschalk 350.00

Flaine Gottschalk 550.00 DISBURSEMENTS DOG FUND

Auditor of Fulton County 240,00 |Fred Zellers 151,00

Tel»phone, Printing, Adv. & Supplies

|

Taylor Holt 50.00

oe

RTeee

rope

et

E
toa Suppty — Larry Cripe 15.00

Audrey Meyers o3,60|/Charles Ogle 35.00

Rochester Telephone Co. 128,21] Melvin Myers, Jr. 206,00

AER News 92_46| Terry Conwell 50.

Rochester Sentinel 84,38/0, C, Howard 359.25

Postmaster b.00/Charles L. Fellers 7.50

Pa of Advisory Board Elven Holloway 53.75

Fitnerd

Belcher 150.00] Fred Sanders 15200

Kline Blacketor, Jr. 150.00] Fred K. Van Duyne 43,75

Dean Neff 150,00|Robert Tobey 70.00

I hereby certify that the foregoing is # true and correct statement of

the receipts and disbursements of the above named township; that a com

plete and detailed annual report together with all accompanying vouchers

showing the

been

that a copy of such annual report

township advisory board.

taxpayer of the township.
Said report is

names of persons having been paid money by the township has

filed as required by lew in the office of the Cou Auditor, and

ais in custody of the chairman of the

subject to inspection by any

Robert 0, Gottschalk, Trustee

It Happen In Mentone

vice pres., Mrs. Conda

Walburn; secy., Mrs.

John Moore; treas. Mrs.

Elmere Fenstermaker,

Every news writer has

had this experience.
For weeks he will faith-

fully write up every
event in the community,

trivial and important,
and never get a word of

commendation for it.
But if he leaves out a

three line local about

some one or something

or chances to get some

article twisted, he gets

called for it.
The stomach of a for-

ty-pound dog can hold
three times as much food

as that of a 150-pound
man.

Did you ever notice
that acat does not move

its paw when it washes
its face? It moves its
face.

Odd Terms Are Used For Firewood

Fireplace users

know more about the a-

mount of wood they buy.
Here are some tips off-

ered by Area Extension

Agent Lawrence L. Hoy-
le.

It isa od idea to

know wat yo are buy=
ing. Some firewood

sellers may offer such

&quot;measurements&q as face

cord, rick, rack, rank,
stack, truckload or

&quot;pi and buyers often

believe they are getting
a cord.

A &quot;cor is defined

as &quot; amount of wood

which is contained in a

space of 128 cubic feet.&quot
This is a neatly piled
rank of wood four feet

high, four feet wide,
and eight feet long.

A face.cordisa neat-

ly piled rank of wood
four feet high and eight
feet long and as wide

as the lengths of the

sticks of wood. If the

sticks are 16 inches

long, you have one-third

cord of wood, says Hoy=-
le.

Some tree surgeon co-

mpanies sell firewood

by the pound rather than

by the cord. Their price
should be comparable ev-

en thought the method

of measurement is diff-

erent.

It pays
amount you

to know the

agreed to

evcoccccorcoe
2

REBUILDING
SERVICE

on

e Starters
@ Generators
e Engines

GILLILAND
Auto

Machine Co.
115 E. #th St. ROCHESTER

peeeoccccscoancoooooooeceoepeqoooss®

wecenccccoosoossoer:

sovcccccsesqoosooooecoe:
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can buy. It is also import-
ant to know the kind of

wood you are buying and

how dry itis. A year
is the minimum drying

time. Generally, the

hard hardwoods burn bet-

ter, hotter and longer
than the softwoods and

soft hardwoods.

In 115-97 Contest
time but scored 31 in
the third quarter while

holding Akron to 17 to

take the lead to 80-56
going into the final

quarter. Akron scored
41 points in the final

quarter but Wawasee had

35.
Akron&#39;s scoring was

led by Jack Fetrow with

20. Les Howard had 19,
Bob Bussard and Don Cop-
len had 16 and 15 and

Denny Powell had 10,

High for Wawasee was

Hughes with 35. Hamil—

ton and J. Beer had 22

and 20 points while Blue

had 13.
Wawasee won the B-team

game 67-55.

Akron, now 10-5 for

the season, will meet

Culver Military Academy
inahome game Saturday.

WHERE? WHEN?

---Read This

Publication---

Every Week.

Franklin Township
KOSCIUSKO COUNTY

Trustee&#39;s Report of Receipts and

Year

FUNDS Jan. 1
Balance

Township $450.07
Special School :

Tyition .

Dog 191.50

Library -0-

Fire Fighting 795.98
Recreation 27.48

TOTALS
_

$1465.03

DETAIL OF RECEIPTS

Source Amount

TOWNSHIP FUND

Bal. 1970 Tax Dist. 818.14

ag Distribution 1546.64
1971 Adv. . 800.00

Total Township Fumd $3164.78

DOG

Dog Tax from Assessor $236.00

LIBRARY FUND

Aug. Dist. $1498.83
Dec. 23 Dist. Adv. 900.00
Bal. 1970 Tax Dist. 806.00.

Total Library Fund $3204.83

FIRE FIGHTING FUND

Aug. Dist. $1686.19
Bal. 1970 Tax Dist. 365.67

Totel Fire Fighting Fund $2054.86

RECREATION FUND

Aug. Tax Dist. 441.90

Dec, 23 Tax Diat. Adv. 200,00
Bal. 1970 Tax Dist.

_

Total Recreation Fund $ 91,29

DISBURSEMENTS FUND

Classification of Expense Gross

To Whom Paid Amount

Pay of Trustee - Rent, Cler-

ical help & Travel Exp.
Samuel Norris $725.00
Samuel Norris 375,00

Audrey Meyera 14,75
Mrs. Doris Mills 10.00
Wilma Norris 125.00
Dora F. Morris 215.00

Samuel N. Norris 350.00

Book - Stationary
Print. - rtising
DM. tcomb 43.73

Rube Williams €2.75

Rube Williams 9.50
Mentone News 39.75

Busineas Equip. (Add. Mach.) 345.00

Disbursements for the calendar

1971

RECEIPTS DISBURSEMENTS Dec, 31

Balance

$3164.78 $2945.20 “$669.65

236.00 262.50 165.00
3204,83 3204.83 -O-

2054.86 2850.64 - 0&#
901.29 925,00 3.77

$9561.76 $10188.37 $838.42

Loren Sheets 75.35
Rube Williams 74.67

Leonard Supply 4.00

Cemetery Care
Claude A. White 150.00
Other Civil Twp. Exp.
Doris Miller 10.00

& Nelson 36.
William Hudson Jr, 100.00

Donald Whittenberger 100.00
Dail Barber 100.00

LSBURSEMENTS DOG FUND
Classification of Expense Gross

To Whom Paid Amount

County Auditor 91.00
Dorothy Tucker 100.00
Lena Igo 21.00
Frank Cumberland 25.00

George Cumberland 25.00

DISBURSEMENTS LIBRARY FUND
Classification of Expense Gross

To Whom Paid Amount

Library Support
Bell Memorial Library 537.32
Akron Public Library 268.68
Sell Memorial Librery 999.22
Akron Carnigie Library 499.61
Bell Memorial Library 300.
Bell Memorial Library 300,00
Akron Public Library 300.00

DISBURSEMENTS FIRE FIGHTING FUND
Classification of Expense Gross

To Whom Paid Amount

Mentone & Tri Twp. 562.50
Mentone Fire 788.34
Mentone Fire Fighting 1500.00

DISBURSEMENTS RECREATION FUND
Classification of Expense Gross

To Whom Paid Amount

Recreation
Mentone Touth League 150,00
Boonie Whittenberger 300,00
Dorris Herrold 400.00
Forrest Dumick 75.00

I hereby certify that the foregola is a true snd correct statement of

althe receipts and disbursements of

plete and detailed annual report tog the:

the names of persons

that a copy of such annual report
township advisory board, Said

taxpeyer of the township.

having been paid mousy
required by law in the office of the Coun!

report is

Auditor, and

is in custody of the of the

subject to inspection by any

Samuel U. Morris, Trustee
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Balance

“$669.65

FOR SALE

FOR SALE Leas trade: Johnson
Alr-Bouy Metal Detector,

Panasonic AC-DC cassette
player; @-treck Pansonette
recorder, Circular

JAY RITCHIE
304 So. Walnut, Mentone

Phone 353-5292

1/20/1¢

FOR SALE: 1970 Mobile Home
12x50 Rebel. Located SR13

Manchester Mobile Estates

GQial 491-3559 or 982-6513

1/13/3p

FOR SAL Seeds by P AG
Seed corn, alfalfa’

ers, mixture

grain sorghums,
es, sweet corn and other

seeds. VOLUME DISCOUNT.

OORRIS HARROLD
Akron Phone 893-7039

12/16/6p

FOR SALE: Brownie Outfit
complete, Size 8%.

Phone 353-5292

1/20/1¢

FOR SALE: 500 bale second
cutting alfalfa, crimped.

Ba3°7102
1/13/2€

HANNAH? S husband Hector ha—

tes hard work so he cleans
the rugs with Blue Lustre.
Rent electric shampooer $1,

MILLER HARDWARE
Mentone

1/20/1¢

FOR SALE: Good used rangese

Maytag wringer washer, 28

real good one.

KARL GAST CQ.
Phone 893-4331

1/13/2¢

Akron

Aldons thick polyester shag,
regular $10.93 per sq. yard,
“reduced to $5.93 per 5q6

yard.

PLETCHER CARPET WAREHOUSES
Lakeville & Nappanee

1/20/1¢

Bri STRIPPER — Paint remover

UGH! BIX STRIPPER AAAH
Youtll love the difference,

DAY HARDWARE
Akron

1/20/1¢

FOR SALE: Winf@er driving
ease and dependibility

You get there better when

your car is in top condi-

tion. See us today.

LEWIS MOTORS
353-4355

1/20/1¢

Mentone

TREAT rues right, they&#39;l be

a delight if cleaned “with

Blue Lustre. Rent electric

shampooer $1,

OAY HARDWARE
Akron

1/20/1¢

OFFICE FURNITURE - Filing
cabinets-Safes-Typewritera-

Adding Machines-Calculators
Sales - Service - Rentals

JIM LEASE OER MACHINES
913 RB 9th St., Rochester

Phone 223-3683

18 Bast Cenal, Peru

Phone 473-6166

12/2/xe

KIDNEY DANGER SIGNALS Getting
up nights, burning, frequent
or scanty flow, leg pains,

BACKACHB may warn of funct-

ional kidney disorders --

“‘Danger Ahead.! Give a Lift
with gentle BUKETS 3-tabs-a-

day treatment. Flush kidneys,
REGULATE PASSAGE. Your 48¢

back if not pleased in 12

houra. TODAY at

HARRIS DRUGS
Akron

1/6/4¢

Reduce excese fluids with

FLUIDEX, $1.69 - LOSE WEIGHT

afely with Dex-A-Diet, 98¢

HARRIS PHARMACY
Akron

1/6/4P

FOR SALE

LENNOX FURNACE
GAS, OIL, COAL; PLUMBING

IXTURBS, TAPPAN &
FRIGIDAIRE APPLIANCES

CUSTOM KITCHEN CABINETS
Free estimates Gladly Given

No Down Payment
36 Months to Pay

ROLLIN SMITH

HEATING PLUMBING
Corner State Road 13 & 114

N. Manchester - Ph. 982-2248

FOR SALE: Adding
paper, 25¢-a roll,

$1.00.

AKRON/ NEWS
Mentone

.
Akron

achine

5 rolls

FOR SALE: 22&#39 x 28&#39 white

poster board.s (White both

@ides) 20¢ sheet.

ARRON/ NEWS
Mentone Akron

Used RCA Color Television
$100.00 and up,

DOERING RADIO & ¥
Akgon = Phone 893-4641

7

§/20/xe

FOR SALE: Signs. 20¢ each.

AKRON/WENTONE NEMentone kron

FOR SALE: Magnetic signe. Ae

low as $12.50 per pair.

AR AMENT NEMento:

FOR SALE: Aluminum sheets

2335. Nice weight to work

with. 25¢ per sheet.

AKRON/ NEWS
Ak reMentone

FOR RENT

FOR RENT: Two bedroom trail-

er on private lot, carport
and storage. In Mentone.

Phone MENTON 353-3905

12/16/xe

FOR RENT: 36 x 50 room suit-

able for storage or warehouse.

LOYD SANER
Akron 893-4234 12/23/xe

a

.

BIDWELL MOBILE HOWE SALES AND

COURT. Mobile homes, space

rentals, large lots, good se—

section of used mobile homea

B, 107 12° wide.

PHONE AKR 893-4805

FOR RENT: Modern country

home. References required.

Phone AKRON 893-4008
1/6/2¢

FOR RENT: Small

apartment.

DENTON ABBEY
Phone 353-2688

furnished

Mentone

1/13/xe

WANTED

CHILD CARE day or night.

Experienced mother. Hot

aeals. Mentone.

Phone 353-5282

1/20/ic
ee

eeeeT

WANTED: Your car gr truck

and its problems. Problem

solving is our business.

LEWIS MOTORS
Mentone 353-4355

1/ao/ic

FOUND

FOUND: Large gra:

fuzzy cat. Owner

claiming.

BEN ABBEY
hone 353-2688

1/13/2£

and whito

y have by

Mentone

NOTICE

PLAN TO ATTEND the 13th
annual Charity Bell, February
12th, 9:00 pem. at the Roch-
ester Moose Lodge. Sneck Bar.

Donation $2. Sponsored by
Keppa Delite Phi - S11 pro=
ceeds to charity,

1/20/3¢

HELP WANTED

NEED EXTRA MONEY? Many Avon
Sales Representatives earn

an estimated $40 a week or

more. Earn extra cash ~ and
have fun, tool For details,
call or write:

w DONNA J. HEIDEN
R. 5, Plymouth, Indiana
46563 - Phone 936-2406

1/20/1c

HELP WANTED: 00.00 weekly
possible addressing weil for

firms - Full and pert tise
at home - Send stamped self-

d envelope to

BLABER CO.
Box 12459

Bl Paso, Texas 79912

1/20/2p

TEXAS OIL COMPANY has opening
in Mentone-Akron area. No

experience necessary, Age not

important. Good Character a

must, train. Air Mail,

A. T. Dickerson, Press,

SOUTHWESTERN PETROLEUM CORP.
Ft. Worth, Texas

1/20/1¢

MALE HELP WANTED

2 BOILER FIREMEN/mill clean

up men, to fire boilers and

clean out mill = nights and

week-ends. (Experience pre-

ferred = will train queli-
fied men). Benefits.

PIKE LBR. CO.
Akron

1/1373¢

OFFICE OPPORTUNITIES
We are looking for a special

kind of mature MAN or WOMAN
interested in a Business Of-

fice Career.

The one person is experienc-
ed with modern office equip-
ment, aa well as being pro-

ficient in typing and short-

hand. i(eottea asere ie de-

al ndatory)Sale Pacadensuc Bite ‘que

alifications.

Also, we have an opportunity
for one mature, experienced
STENOGRAPHER.

Vacation/Holideys/Ineurance/
Benefits. Top Salary. Cone

tect:

HOWARD OR HELEN UTTER,

PIKE LUMBER CO.,
Al kron

1/13/2¢

$ERVICES

WELL DRILLING arid repairing
of two, three and four inch

Water systems for sale

Fully insured.

Roy SA f SONS

Akron ne 893-4815

APPLIANCE REPAIRS, large or

small, Call after 4:30 pom

JACK ADAMS, JR.
ELMentone 3-4820

“SEPTIC TANK SBRVICE ~ Locelly
owned at Rochester, Septic
tank and Gry well service.

We install and rapair.

BOB RICHARDS
R, 1, Rochester Ph. 223-584§

Leiters Ford Ph. 832-4668

REFRIGERATOR SERVICE: Author-

ized Admiral repairman. We

service all makes of refrig-
erators and air conditioners.

JAY APTCHIE
304 So. Walnut, Mentone

Phone 353-5292

USE

;CLASSIFIE

ADS

REAL ESTATE

WANTED:

age

Listings,
or residence,

DEAWER AND DEAMER, REALTOR
OREN CONRAD, SALESMAN

Call Mr. Conrad after § pom.
Akron 893-4912

1/13/4¢

ferm acre-

FOR SALE: Spacious 14 room

brick home in downtown Akron

with solid hardwood floors

end interior decor. Two bathe

and full basement with two

car garage, Priced at 1/3 of

original value.

CHANNING UTTER
893-4327

10/21/%%

LOTS FOR SALE:

JOE A, MADEFORD
Phone 893-4931

f9/
Akron

iS

hot water gravity. New ga
incinerator, fireplace, Fro-

nt and rear porch screened,
2 car cement block garege,

plenty of shade.

BEN BARNE
301 E, Rochester St., Akron

Phone 893~-4154

3/11/x¢

REAL ESTAT FOR SALE

About 115 acres on highway
near Athens. No house. Good

barn with cement feed lot.

Pole building. Land is level

and very productive. Contract

40 acre farm near Macy with

good, modern three bedroom
home and good outbuilding
This farm is well fenced and
land ie mostly tillable.

30 acre farm in North Miami

school district. Five b

room, modern, two story home

with new kitchen with lots

of cabinets and built-ins.

Cerpeted Living room and

dining room, New eluminum

siding. Double gerage and

barn, Thia is a fine country
home.

60 acre farm eouth of Akron.

One floor modern home. Good

land and fences.

JEFFERIES AGENCY

1007 Main St,, Rochester
Phone 223-6111 or 223-3803

This space reserved for your
classified ad.

Phone §93-4433 of 353-3985

OFFICE OPPORTUNITIES

We are looking for # special
kind of mature MAN or WOMAN

interested in o Business

Office Career.

The one person ia experienced
with modern office equipment,

mas well as being proficient
in typing and shorthand,

(College degree is desirable

but not mandatory). Balary
lcommensurate with quelifi-

ications.

Also, we have an opportunity
for one mature, experienced

STENOGRAPHER.

Vacation/Holidays/Insurance/
Benefits. Top Salary. Con-

tact: Howard or Helen Utter,

PIKE LUMBER CO.
Akron

Se per word - 18 word minimum.

4 per word for additional insertions.

All ads to be paid in advance. Ad-

fitional billing fee of 25 will be

charged if ads are not paid prior to

Thursday morning.

THANK YOU

THANKS, AGAIN: My radiation

therapist, after giving up
laat apring, repeatedly says

my recovery has been 80

wonderful. My cancer surgeon,
who didn*t dare to remove

the extensive tumor

edly expr
the speed and extent of my

recévery. Today he said to

Plen ahead as if no cancer

had ever been there?

It humbl e to have

thie kind of recavery. God
hae en so merciful in this
But, why we? Still, I ee

thankful, Also, #0 much
credit goes to each of those

who wishe e 1 and earn-

estly joined in prayer. So -

Thanks, agein.

HUGH WILDERMUTH

1/20/1p

CARD OF THANKS: We wish to

thank Rev. Devid Gosser,
King Memorial Ho Murphy
Medical Center, Dr. Wileon,
Dr. Haines, the nurses from

the Intensive care unit, the
friends and neigh-

bora for the flowers cards

of syapat du

and passing
of our loved one,

peven Le

Smith.

ROY B. SWITH AND FAMILY

1/20/1p

THANK YOU
all the op
kind to me ta the hospital
and now that I am in the

nursing home, Your prayers
gifts and visits were and

Thank you.

I she to tiseho

GOLDIA P. BRIGHT
Nationel Nursing Home

Rochester, Indiana

1/20/1p

THANK YOU: Our sincere thanks
to the Mentone United Metho-

dist Chureh and the ladies
of the church, Dr. Wilson,
Mr. Jones, Kin Memoriel«

the Royal Neighbors,

remembered us with cards,
flowers and many acts of

kindness during the lose of
our loved one.

THE EMM COOK FAMILY

1/20/1p

To those of you’who have

never had a hospital exper_
ience, you will never know

what it is to get cards and
gifts. Todey alone I recei-

ved carde with almost 50 sig-
natures,

This is a fine place to be

when you need help, both ph-
sically and spiritually.
I would like to thank each

one of you for your cards,
prayers and visits.

JESSE BARNHISEL
Room 572, Luthern Hospital

‘ort Wayne, Indiana

1/20/1¢

THANK YOU: Mrs. Merle Craig,
Mr. and Mre. Arthur Creig,
Mr, and Mrs, Paul Schall-

er and fa end Mr. end

Mra.Bob Kr

wish to express our gratefu
ness to our relatives, frie-

nda and neighbors for their

prayers, kindness, sympathy,
floral tributes, cards and

other courtesies extended du-

ring the iliness and passing

of our beloved one, Merle

Creare.

L/20/1¢

IN MEMORY

IN LOVING MEMORY of our

mother and grandmother,
Margeret Engle, who peseed

away 13 years ago Januery 22,
1959.

The won may change from

ar to year
And felends Pree day to dey
But never will the one we

loved

From memory pe eye

LOVING CHILDREN AND

GRANDCHILDREN

1/20/ 1p

~
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Sph Board

Cont. from page l

books and the motion

passed unanimously.

Richard Goshert re-

viewed a letter receiv-

ed earlier this month

by Forbes from Roger
Birdsell, Assistant Sup-

erintendent of Public

Instruction, in which

Birdsell indicated fhe

two-school project wéuld

be approved but thét it

was not the best one for

TVSC in that it allowed

for duplication of fa-

cilities and would cost

too much per pupil. He

had copies of the lett-

er and a list of est-

imated costs passed out

to members of the aud-

ience. After reviewing
the figures, he said

the only thing wrong
with having one school

was that the town of

Akron would lose its

school, &quot;Akron& a nice

town, with nice people,&q
he said, “but it should

not expect the rest of

the corporation to keep
its school by supporting
the two-school policy.&qu

He moved that the two-
school policy be drop-

ped.
The motion died for

lack of second and on a

motion by Dr. McKee, the

meeting adjourned.

Farmers State Bank Elects Officers

The 79th annual stock-

holders ‘ meeting of the

Farmers State Bank, Men-

tone, was held recently,
following a dinner at

Teel&#39; Restaurant in

Mentone.

Forrest Miner, presi-
dent of the bank, gave
the financial report
showing that deposits

had increased to over

ten million dollars with

total investments in-

creasing to $11,122,000.
He also pointed out that

capital and reserves now

total over one million

dollars which gives the

bank a capital to de-

posit ratio of well over

the state average. It

was pointed out also

that as a matter of in-

terest, that the bank

was now paying their

depositors a total of

over $1,000 per day on

their savings.
President Miner also

told. stockholders that

new equipment had been

purchased for the book-

keeping department and

that on-premise check

printing eéquipment had

been purchased and that
in his opinion the bank

is one of the most mod-

ern and well equipped
banking facilities to

be found, and the stock-=

holders were invited to

join the directors, off-

icers and employees of

the bank in promoting
AKRON/MENTONE NEWS the services of the

January 20, 1972 bank to their acquain-
tances,

HELF BUILD

OPFORTUNITY

it takes a great

community to make

a good community better

Saprnds makes

cts arb as

nbs bustiess.

sys st ess

searvtt

COMMUNICATE CONFIDENCE, SHOP AT HOME

J

AKRO EXCHAN
Cc&g late Sank

AKRON.INDIANA

After

report,

the financial

an election of
directors was held for

the coming year. All
directors were retained

and they are Floyd L.

Tucker, Chas. L. Man-

waring, Forrest D. Min-

er, O.D. McFadden, Don-

ald E.* Poulson and Thom-

as M, Fugate.
The officers of the

bank are Forrest D. Mi-

ner, president; Thomas

M. Fugate, vice presi-
dent; Chas. L. Manwar-

ing, vice president;
Larry D. Pyle, cashier;
and Iris M. Anderson,

assistant cashier.

Dave Moore
In Play

Sunday was the seventh

and final performance of

A Shot In The Dark at the

Richmond Civic Theater.

A comedy in three acts,
the play tells of a par-
lor maid accused of the

death of her boy friend.
The newly appointed mag-

istrate, Sevigne, bung-
ling, naive and stub-

born, brings justice.
His associate, Morestan,
was played by David

Moore, Akron.
An adaption from an

original French play,
&quot;L&#39;I itis a mur-

der mystery in the tra-

dition of Perry Mason.

Mr. and Mrs. John Mo-

ore and family saw the

Sunday afternoon per-
formance in the Silbig-

er Theater,

Historical Society
Will Elect

The Fulton County
Historical Society will

meet January 24 at 7:30

pem. in the Edison Room,
615 Madison Street, in

Rochester. They will

adopt corporation by-
laws and the board of

directors will elect

officers. “

On University
Alumni Cruise

Mr. and Mrs, Charles

L. Manwaring, Ft. Laud-

erdale, Fla., and Mr.

and Mrs. James Mentzer,
Park Ridge, Ill., Men-

tone natives, will fly
to San Juan, Puerto Rico

this week-end where they
will board the new Brit-

ish Cunard Line Adven-

turer along with other

university alumni from

Indiana, Purdue, Towa

and Wisconsin for a

cruise in the Caribbean

waters.

Top Scorer
At Tri-State

Sophomore Bob Bryant
of Akron continues to

lead the Tri-State tro-

janst balanced attack
with 241 points in 15

games for an average of

16, He is the team&#39;s

most accurate shooter,
with 104 of 214 shots

from the field for 48,6

per cent and 33 of 38

free throws for 86.8 per

cent, and he is second

in assists with 45.9

per cent.

wre SADSAGE
TPIRBG is A Te

NATIVE OF

SHOP AT

FRAN & JERRY’
ROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE

FOR OTHER SPECIALS

“Pleasing you pleases us”

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Mon. thru Sat.
Sunday -8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

N Parkin Problems

CHE DELIGHT CHEES 2 1b loaf 59¢

Pillsbury’s Extra Light

PANCAKE MIX zip. Y3¢
Golden Griddle 12 oz. bottle

PANCAKE WAFFL SYRUP 33¢
Wagon Trail

PEANUT BUTTER large 2 jar 85¢

LON GRAIN RICE Richelieu Ib. box 15¢

MUSTARD Kraft 9 oz. jar 15¢..

No. 2 cans natural juice pack - chunk,

DOL PINEAPPLE sliced, crushed 3/99¢

Delsey 2 roll pkg. assorted colors and prints

BATHROO TISSUE PKG 49¢

SUGA CREA PIES Frozen Wicks §89
Frozen Birdseye

PEAS POTATOES wrrn cream sauce 3/99¢
Pillsbury

CAK MLXES assorted flavors 3/99¢

CHEES PIZZA MIX seno BO 43¢

MIXED NUTS Burma Vac. 13 0z. 53¢

Fits 20 to 30 gallon cans
.

SANIKLEEN TRAS BAG BO 49
LIGHT CHUN TUN Richelieu CA 37¢

SPRAY STARCH Debbie 20 oz. can 33¢

GLAZE DO-NUTS Tip-Top

=

D0Z. 39¢

FUDG BAR nawthorn-Mel lody 12 pac box 7/9¢
Fresh large 100 size

FLORIDA ORANGE 002. 49¢

LARGE EGG Fresh Grade A PZ. 45¢

INDIANA POTATOES 10 1b. bag OE

Stark and Wetzel

Sweet HickoryBacon l 45
Eckrich

Smoked Sausa 99
Boneless Beef

Stew Meat
Elcona (Yellow Creek)

l 79

Bak Ha | $1

Slicing Bolog .; 79
CUBED PORK PATTIES 18 69¢

The finest fresh

Ground Chuck I 75
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Old Grads Reunion planned

/
YES, I HAVE THAT ADDRESS: Members of the

Kappa Delta Phi sorority of Akron are setting

in motion plans for the fifth Old Grads Re-

union to be held May 13th. Shown above are

Lena and Earl Arter, class of 1910 and 1912,

two of the many former graduates who have

been helping the sorority revise their mailing

lists of approximately 1800 addresses of Akron

graduates and former teachers.

Akron Hono Roll Is Listed

The following students

have earned all A&# dur-

ing the third six weeks

grading period et Akron

High School: Kathy Cop-
len, Sally Harris, Jill

Meredith, Regan Richard-

son, Rene Rager, and

John Lash.
Students earning all

A&# and B&# are: Connie

Doering, Kathy Hartman,
Brenda Miller, Denise

Saner, Jackie Stucker,
Rita Utter,-Nedra Wise,
Eddie Swick, Linda Bea-

sley, Debbie Dotson,
Nila Earl, Mark Harris,
Debra Ihnen, Mike Ogle,
Danni Smith, Patricia

Swihart, Deena Turner,
Kathy Utter, Randy Van-

dermark, Ron Dittman,
Joann Kroft, Sharon Os-

burn, Steve Schipper,
Charlotte Strong, Marga

Thomason, Becky Tillman,
Marsha Curtis, Gary Lip-
ply, Holly Long, Glenda

Mark, Brenda Prater,
Lana Tinkey, Kay Earl,
Lynnelle Haney, Greg
Kindig, Sherri Miller,

Jay Richardson, Sheila

Shewman, and Charlotte

Schultz.
The students earning

all A&# during the first

semester are: Kathy Co-

plen, Sally Harris, Jill

Meredith, Regan Richard-

son and John Lash.

Students earning all

A&# and B*s during the

first semester of school

are: Connie Doering,

Kathy Hartman, Brenda

Miller, Denise Saner,

Jackie Stucker, Nedra

Wise, Eddie Swick, Deb-

bie Dotson, Nila Earl,

Mark Harris, Debra Ih-

nen, Mike Ogle, Walter

Stratton, Patricia Swi-

hart, Dena Turner, Kathy
Utter, Ron Dittman, Jo-

ann Kroft, Sharon Osburn,
Lana Scott, Charlotte

Strong, Marga Thomason,
Jean Balmer, Marsha Cur-

tis, Holly Long, Brenda

Prater, and Kay Earl.

Named Communication
Chairman

Graham H. Kreicker,
vice president of Tri-

State Advertising Co.,
Inc., Warsaw, has been

named communications
chairman for the Kosci-

usko Community Hospital
Founder&#39;s Fund.

KCH Hires
Administrator

The Board of Directors

of Kosciusko Community
Hospital announced Tues-

day that L. Milton Holm-

grain has been engaged
as administrator of the

proposed new 113-bed

acute-care general hos-

pital.
Holmgrain, 39, holds

a Bachelor of Science

degree in Business Ad-

ministration from the

University of Nebraska

and received his Master

of Arts degree in Hos-

pital Administration

from the State Univer-

sity of Iowa in 1961.

He is married and the

couple has one child.

Akron Trash
Rules Listed

The Akron Town Board

this week notified res-

idents of Akron of the

following trash pick-up
schedule and rules and

regulations:
Pick up will be on

Tuesday and Friday.
1. All garbage must

be drained and wrapped
or bagged.

2. No iron bars, ce-

ment blocks, bricks or

tires.
3, All trash to be

contained in 30 gallon
cans orless or in plas-
tic bags. —~

4. No weeds, garden
compost or brush, etc.

5. No pieces over 36

inches long.
6. Anyone having oth-

er trash than their own

may be refused a pick-
up.

All over-sized trash

will be picked up semi-

annually in the spring
and fall with deadline

dates to be set Later.

Graduate

Ricky A. Smelser and

Marion E. Boggs, both

of Mentone, have gradu-
ated from United Elec-

tronics Institute of

Louisville, Ky.
Smelser, son of Mr.

and Mrs. Edward J. Smel-

ser, R. 1, Mentone, was

named class honor stu-

dent. The award honor-

ed his ability in both

the theory and labora-
tory phases of the tra-

ining program. He re-

ceived a diploma as an

electronics technician.

Boggs is the son of

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth E.

Boggs, Mentone.

The two, along with

three other young men

from Kosciusko county,
completed 1900 hours of

theory and laboratory
work that qualified them

to work in various phas-
es of electronics and

communications.
Both are graduates of

Mentone High School.

Boggs has been employ-
ed by A.T. & T. in Fra-

nkfort, Ky.

On Registrar&#39;s Roll
John Merrill Romine,

Mentone, has been named

to the Registrar&#39; Roll
of Honor for the fall

quarter at Ball State

University, according
to Dr. Leo M. Hauptman,

registrar. To qualify
for this honor, a stu-

dent must have earned a

grade ratio of 4.0 or a

straight A record for

the quarter with a load

of 12 or more hours,

akron uibrary
akron, Indiana

—

Comp.46910

Regan Richardson |s County DAR Winner

&quot;Pioneer Spirit of

&quot;Pioneer Spirit of

‘72&q has been chosen as

the theme of the 1972

4th of July celebration

Sycamore Players
To Be In Area

The Sycamore Players
traveling theatre troupe

of Indiana State Univer-

sity will present the

Greek farce, The Grouch,
at ten high schools in

the state during a tour

scheduled Jan. 31 thru

February 4. A second

high school tour featur-

ing the production is

scheduled for March 27-

30.

Among high schools and

cities the troupe will
visit during next week&#3
tour are Triton and Ak-

ron on February 4. Oth-

er schools on the itin-

erary are No. Salem, No.

Putnam, Grandville Wells

and Northridge and Lake-

land.

Miss Regan Richardson,
a senior at Akron High

School, has been named

winner of the Fulton Co.

DAR Good Citizenship
Award, She is the dau-

ghter of Mr. and Mrs.

James Richardson, R. 2,
Rochester.
She was chosen on the

basis of her qualities
of dependability, ser-

vice, leadership and

patriotism.
Miss Richardson will

compete with other cou-

nty winners for the

state award.

&#39; 1s 4th of Theme

in Akron, according to

Dr. Charles Miller, who

will again serve as the

chairman of the yearly
event to commemorate the

birthday of Akron and

the nation.

Paper Drive
Is Scheduled

The sophomore. class

of Akron High School

plans another paper
drive March 4 All pa-

pers should be bundled,
as should magazines, al-

though they should be

kept separate.
For pick-up, interest-

ed persons should con-

tact a member of the

sophomore class or call

Akron High School.

Certain plants of the

Christian life such as

meekness, gentleness,
kindness and humility,
cannot come to perfect-=

ion if the sun of pros-
perity always shines.

-- F. B. Meyer

New Budget Will Cost You $1,116.14

The new federal budget
beginning next July 1

will cost Indiana tax-

payers nearly $5.9 bill-

jon as their share of

the U.S. government ,

according to the Indiana

State Chamber of Comm—

erce which notes that

amount is five times as

much as the state&#39;s own

budget for the same per-
iod.

President Nixon pro-

posed

a

budget of $246.3
billion in his message

to Congress Monday.
This figure was ana-

lyzed by Edward J. Bow-

man,director of the In-

diana State Chamber&#39;s

Taxation Department,us-—
ing a formula worked out

by the Council of State

Chambers of Commerce.

Bowman&#39;s analysis dis-

closed that Indiana&#39;s

share of the U.S. bud-

get wil be $5,886, 570,
000 or 2.39 percent of

the total. This share

is  .06 less than Indi-

ana&#39; 2,45 percent share

of the current (1972)
budget. However, Hoos-

ier taxpayers will have

more to pay because the

budget total is larger.

Analysis reveals the

new budget will cost

Hoosiers $1,116.14 for

each man, woman and

child in Indiana.

This per-person fig-
ure compares to $1,081.

20 for fiscal 1972 and

$955.26 for fiscal 1971.
The constant rise illus-—

trates the constant in-

creaseinfederal spend-
ing, according to the

State Chamber&#39;s execu-

tive vice president,
John V. Barnett.

&quot;President Nixon&#39;s
1973 spending estimate
of $246.3 billion may
be considered by some to

represent a relatively
modest increase of $9.7

billion over the current

budget,&qu Barnett said.
&quot; remember, the 1972

total exceeded the 1971

outlay by $25,2 billion.
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The NEWS welcomes letters for

publication but prefers that they be

kept under 200 words. The letters

need not express the views of this

paper; however, they should not be

libelous or im poor taste. Anonymous
letters will not be published. The

name of the writer must appear with

nis letter.

Dear Madam:

The picture which you
showed. Like others I

did not know who it was

or when it was. But we

are dealing with some-

thing that might be of
the heart. Who knows

that Bertha Sarber kept
the pictures all these

years. Maybe they were

pictures which Mrs. Sar-
ber found when she mov-

ed into the home which
she left. If I were to

guess, The men in the
lines are about 40 in
number and it was unus-—

ual for men at any fun-
eral to march as these

men did,indicating that
the man, I take it to

be a man, was of impor-
tance in the community.

I. am approaching 72

years of age. The Ch-
urch of Christ bears or

did bear the date 1909.
The picture was taken
with a camera of the

era before that of film
and I suspect by Ora

Doddrige who had a stu-

dio where the south re

of the Frank Meg. eS
is or in the building
which now lodges the

tavern.

Ora Doddridge was the
eldest of the three

photographers and there

was Mable Smith who had

LETTER » = EDITO

lize that the buggies
and horses, the hearse,
the men, all are gone.
It is as if a great

street sweeper had swept
away everything.

We can be reasonably
Sure that the process-

ion came from the Old

Baptist Church, turned
east on Main Street to

go under the Viaduct to

avoid train traffic and

was moving slowly which
was the belief in those

days. The Preacher,
with the long coat, and
his companion with his
hands behind him walked
ahead of the hearse,
This hearse evidently
preceded the next hearse
which was bought in

Cincinnati for $1200 and
which I bought of Ken-
neth Riner for $3 at

election time 30 or

more years ago.

Miss Aughinbaugh had

Mable O.K. but as I re-

call, it must have been
Mable Smith as she was

the photographer and

not Mabel Doddridge as

Mabel’s mother was Ora

Doddridge, and she was

the photographer. That
isin the other picture,

The picture of the Meth-
odist church basement.

I came to Mentone in

1906 and it seems I re-

member a lot of things
but the funeral escaped

mee There are so many
things to tell, but I

Must pause. You might
get some help from the

Tri-County Gazette which

Carrying Bibles Into Russia Considered Subversive

A visit to Russia to

study schools turned in-
to a spy-drama as the

Bible-toting Congress-
man from Indiana was in-

terrogated for two hours
about his alleged &quot;&

versive&quot; activities in

the Soviet Union. The

charge? Distributing
Russian language Bibles

to eager Russian people.
The Congressman, Earl

F. Landgrebe, R.-Ind.
said in a visit with

area newsmen Friday that

he regretted his invol-

vement in the Bible-

passing incident had
overshadowed the real

purpose of the visit.
He was in Russia as a

member of the Select

Sub-Committee on Educa-
tion that is headed by
Congressman John Brade-

mas, D-Ind., So. Bend.
Landgrebe said he had

checked with the U.S.
State Department first

and had been told there

was nothing wrong with

taking Bibles to Russia.
The suitcase containing
200 booklets of the Gos-

pel of St, Matthew, 50

booklets containing the
four Gospels-and 30 com-

plete Bibles, all print-
ed inRussian, was never

opened by customs off-
icials. He left a car-

ton of Bibles in Helsin-

ki, taking the rest to

Russia where he gave
them to people in his

hotel, in restaurants

and on the street. He

reported one woman wept
on receiving her copy.

At the time he was de-
a studio over the pre-

sent tubs and washers

across the street from

yous Then there was

Scott Pontius who also

was a photographer. But
of the three, I would

put my money on Ora

Deddrige as she was the

oldest of the three.
The picture was taken The
from the band stand or his
the hotel, but I think

should be

Lackey

money

in the Bell Li-

brary and was the fore-
runner of your paper.

Oliver C. Teel

fellow who saves

spending it om a vaca-

tained, fellow committee
member Congressman John

Scheuer, D-=N.Y., was

held by secret police
and charged with encour-

aging Russian Jews to

emigrate to Israel and

Rep. Alphonso Bell, R-

Calif., another comm

ittee member, was accus-

ed by aiding Zionists.
Scheuer was expelled

with Mrs.

instead of

5 f R i 1th h t
it was the band stand tion would rather have feuily he eee
Heer eo Onich the ches @ Foll than a loaf. had alread asked for

ner from which the pic- ly

ture was taken, It was

taken when the sun stood

high and bright about

2:30 to 3:00 p.m dir-

ectly west down Main

Street. One must rea-

Traffic

A | t) Hogs Of

&quot;Yea ago, in a great horse shoe

bend down the river, there lived a

drove of wild hogs. Where they came

from no one knew, but they survived

floods, fires, freezes, droughts and

hunters. The greatest compliment a

man could pay to his dog was to say
that he had fought the hogs in Hor-
seshoe Bend andreturned alive. Oc-

casionally a pig was killed by dogs
or a gun--a conversation piece for

years to come,

&quot;Final a one-gallused man came

by the country store on the river

road and

=

asked the whereabouts of

these wild hogs. He drove a one-

horse wagon, hadan axe, some quilts
and a lantern, some corn and a sin-

gle barrel shotgun. He was a slen-

der, slow moving, patient man--he

chewed his tobacco deliberately and

spat very seldom.

Several months later he came back

to the same store and asked for help
to bring out the wild hogs. He said

he had them all in a pen over in the

swamp.

wouldn&#39;t be

half so bad

drivers would be as con-

siderate, even-tempered
and skillful as you are.

permission to go to Is-

rael. Landgrebe&# said
the three were not ch-

arged with any thing,
the accusations being
made in the communist

if other

Horseshoe Bend sameness:

“Bewildered farmers, dubious hunt-

ers and storekeepers all gathered
in the heart of Horse Shoe Bend to

view the captive hogs, They wanted

to know how he had captured them.
“It was all very simple,&qu said the

one-gallus man. &quot;First I put out

some corn, For three weeks they
would not eat it. Then some of the

young-uns grabbed an ear and ran

off into the thicket with it. Soon

they were all eating it. Then I

commenced building a pen around the

corn, alittle higher each day. When

I noticed that they were all waiting
for me to bring the corn and

_

had

stopped grubbing for acorns and

roots, I built a trap door.&qu
“tNaturally,&#39; said the patient

man,&# they raised quite a ruckus

when they seen they wus trapped, but

I can pen any animal on the face of

the earth if I can jist get him to

depend on me for a free handout&#39;.&
Interesting, isn&#39 it, how a story

can emphasize a point?

By Ann Sheetz

press after they left.
School Size

of his visit to the
Soviet schools, the real

reason for the Select

Sub = Committee&#39;s trip,
he said, &q do not feel

that the Russian system
of education is as ad-

vanced as the American

people have been led to

believe.&quot; He noted Rus-

sians are doing just the

opposite of the Ameri-

can educators concern-

ing school’ size. In-

stead of building ever

bigger schools, they are

going to smaller scho-=

ols. &qu fact,&qu he

said, &quot; cannot und-

erstand our interest in

larger schools. They
feel that experience has

shown that smaller sch-

ools, closer to the
homes of the students

are more conducive to

good education. Their

goal is to get all sch-

cools down to a maximum
of 1,200 students and

preferably down to 1,000
as a maximum.&quot

He noted that Russia
is planning to adopt the

U.S. system of ten year
compulsary schooling and
that the Russians intro-

duce foreign language
in the students’ early

years.
Taxes and low pay are

big problems in Russia,
he noted, but he also

noted that because of a

police-state-type sys-
tem, there is no crime

on the streets and not-

ed that nothing was ever

taken from his room.

He noted, too, the lack
of pornography and drugs
and said no books are

available except scien-
tivic and other special-

ized material.

Landgrebe
is no population explo-
sion in Russia. One of

the guides told him,
&quot;Wo youwant to bring
a child into this kind
of atmosphere? He not-

ed, too, that young
couples must live with
the parents of one of

them, sometimes for a

year or more, while

waiting for housing to

be available, They can

apply for apartments on-

ly after they are marr-

ied.
He noted that woman s

lib&qu is an accepted way
of life. Women are

free, he said, to get
up at 6 a.m. to sweep
the streets, run street

cars, etc. The women

get a full year off to

have a child and then

must return to work,

He said there is no-

thing being done in the

way of conservation and

that ecology is an un-

heard of word.
“I&#39;d Go Today”

One of his guides was

enthusiastic about com-

munism. A factory man-

ager, he told Landgrebe
about the outstanding
gains being made by the

Communists. As they
parted, Landgrebe, who

owns and operates a mov-

ing and trucking firm,
shook hands with the man

and patted him on his

saying,strong back,

said there -

“If youever want a job,
come over and I&#39; give

you one moving pianos.&qu
The man&#3 former tone

changed completely and
he said sadly, &q would

gladly go with you now

if I only could leave
this country.&quo

Landgrebe saidhe felt
the trip had been of

great value and that he
sensed a natural affin-

ity between the American
and Russian people. He

said, &qu those of us

who are anti-communist
leave the gathering of

information on Russia
to those who are too

easily swayed by the
communist propaganda,

the American people will
not receive a balanced
report on which to make
their judgements.&quo

Make Religion
Meaningful

He concluded his re-

marks by urging those

present to join ina

fight to make religions
more meaningful. &quot;Let
quit making churches so-

cial clubs,&qu he said,
&quot; start studying the
word of God. We must

preserve this great re-

public of ours.&qu He

urged the people of his
district to remember

the Russian citizens in

their prayers and said,
“We should pray not only
for peace between our

countries, but for free-
dom for the people of
Russia who so much want
it and want to be our

friends.&quot;

Turn About
Is Fair Play

A farmer had been tak-

en so- many times by a

local car dealer, that
when the time came when
the dealer wanted to

buy a cow, the farmer

priced it to him Like
this:
Basic Cow.......$200.00

Two-tone exterior 45.00
Extra Stomach... 75.00
Product Storage

Compartment... 60,00
Dispensing Device,

four..spigots, $10
each.

oe. ee eee ee 40.00
Genuine Cowhide

Upholstery.....125.00
Dual Horns, $7.50

Cachseseveeeees 15.00
Automatic Fly

Swatter........ 35.00

Total Price.....$595.00

o gmbin in Hee AKRON NEWS, es

ablished ani THE MEN TONE
a eatatlic 1930

Offices at Akron and Mentone, Indi-
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Chi Tas News
60 YEARS AGO

We are informed that the new State Bank has
purchased the safe and fixtures of the Citizens

bank, and that it will do business temporarily
there in old quarters for a few days or weeks,
until the room in the AKRON NEWS building can

be put in proper shape to receive the safe.
All other business pertaining to the new insti-

tution is said to be progressing nicely and

everything seems to point to an early business
start.

Miss Jessie Weaver was down from Warsaw over

last Sunday.
Mrs, Katie Cutshall has been entertaining her

sister of Logansport during the past week.
Mr. and Mrs. S.N. Shesler attended the poul-

try show at Logansport last Saturday. Even

though it was zero weather, a time when it is

really too cold to ship or handle poultry, yet
the secretary informed us that there were about

seventeen hundred birds on exhibition, and

there were some very fine exhibits and the ave-

rage was a better grade, higher standard than

ever before exhibited in Logansport. Shesler

attended the exhibit to advertise the &quot;Instant

Gape Cure&qu and Mrs. Shesler went tosee if any-
thing there would outweigh her old yaller hen.

The A.H.S. basketball team entertained the

Rochester College basketball team at Potter&#39;s

Garage. The game resulted as a victory for

the Akron boys, the score being 41-22.
Misses Pearl Bright and Maune Nye visited

Prairie Union school last Friday afternoon,

39 YEARS AGO
:

Mrs. Effie Robinson and daughter Alzada en-

tertained at dinner last Friday the following
guests: Mrs. Sally Beerns, Mrs. Louisa Hosman,

Mrs. C.W. Smith of Warsaw, Mrs. Esther Higgins
and daughter Hazel and Mrs. Martha Davis.

Charles McCullough, who has been operating
the Quality Dry Cleaning and laundry shop, will

move the equipment back to the Mary Beik resi-

dence tomorrow and Miss Beik will operate the

plant from now on.

Helen and Gwendolyn Pike were home from Man-

chester college for the week-end.

Rev. and Mrs. Clyde Miller were dinner guests
of Mr. andMrs, Max Kuhn last Thursday evening.

Juanita Gast and Mildred Klise spent Wednes-

day in Indianapolis.
Ed Case, local undertaker, and Robert E. Pl-

etcher, of Warsaw, have filed their petitions
in the Kosciusko circuit court for partnership
and their firm name will be Case and Pletcher,
The business will be operated in Akron and War-

Saw.

Miss Margaret McConnell of Kewanna has been

awarded a chance for screen tests in Hollywood
which may eventually lead to a seven year mov-

ie contract.

Mrs. Carl Crockett, Mrs. Norman Swihart and

Mrs. Charles Alexander were business visitors

in Rochester yesterday afternoon.
- Mrs. A. A. Kistler and Miss Deborah Strong

will be hostesses to a 15 cent lumcheon next

Thursday afternoon, February 2, at 2 o&#39;cloc
Everybody is welcome. This is an M.E, Aid So-

cial.
25 YEARS AGO

Hobart Creighton, Warsaw, speaker of the Ind-

iana House of Representatives, was elected pres-
ident of the Poultry and Egg National Board.

The Akron Masonic Lodge has received and ac-

cepted the Opera House room over Leininger&#39;
score asagift from A. A. Gast and -Robert Gast.

The lodge will continue to hold their sessions

in thé present hall above Arter&#39; Drug Store,
for this year.

Tom Haupert has purchased a half interest in

his brother-in-law&#39;s business, the Moyer Funer-

al Home. The new firm will operate under the

name of Moyer and Haupert Funeral Home.

Mr. and Mrs. Claude Billings entertained Mr.

and Mrs. Albert Hans of South Bend and Mr. and

Mrs. Leo Pope of Mishawaka at dinner Sunday,
Aaron S. Berger, Akron; Roy Jones, Rochester;

and Roy Miller, Gilead, left for Hot Springs,
Ark. and other southern places Tuesday morning.

They plan to be gone several weeks,

Mrs. Earl Ogle underwent a major operation
Monday at Caylor-Nicekll Clinic hospital in Bluf-

fton.
10 YEARS AGO

Utter, a Bachelor of Science degree
candidate from Akron, is among 90 current stu-

dents, recent graduates and faculty members

tapped for fall membership in Indiana Univer-

Jon C.

sity&#3 Alpha chapter, Beta Gamma Sigma national

honorary in business.

Fred Shewman spent several days this week ski-

ing at Cadillac, Mich., as a guest of Bob Fan-

ning.

AKRON

Mr. and Mrs. Vernon

Mathias, Fern Bowen and

Mrs. Ruby Dawson spent
Wednesday evening with

Mrs. Marie Bright and

Velma.

Mr. and Mrs. William

Huppert were guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Hupp-
ert and daughters Sat-

urday night at Hunter-

town.

Mrs. Clifford Bright,
Mrs. Harold Norman and

Velma Bright spent Sun-

day afternoon with Mrs.
Dessa Fultz in Rochest-

er.

_

Mr. and Mrs. William

Huppert and Mr. and Mrs.

Gary Huppert and daught-
ers of Huntertown and

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Hup-
pert and sons were Sun-

day guests ata birthday
dinner in the home of

Mr. andMrs. Chas. Buch-.

er and family of Ft.

Wayne in honor of Mrs.

Wm. Huppert.

13th Annual Charity

Plans are being final-
ized for the 13th annual

charity ball sponsored
by Kappa Delta Phi sor-

ority. The charity ball

will be held Saturday
evening, February 12,

at 9 p.m. at the Moose

Lodge, Rochester. Ad-

mission donations are

two dollars per person.
There will be a snack

bar. Tickets are avail-

able from any member or

at the Moose Lodge on

that evening.
All proceeds from the

ball will goto charity.
Last year the sorority

G.A.A. Chooses

Team Captains
The G.A.A. executive

committee met Wednesday,
January 19th to plan for

oncoming volleyball
games. Four team cap-
tains were chosen: Team

l-Mary Smith; Team 2-

Bonnie Huffman; Team 3-

Nila Earl and Team 4-

Joyce Engle.
The girls are very

excited about the first

home game when Akron

will host North Miami

on Monday, Jan. 31.

Happiness Is

The winning ways of

the eighth grade team.

Faunza Owens&# friend-

ly smile.

Hearing stories about

the recent ice fishing
trip--1200 thites and

only nine fish and that

doesn&#39; count tow fees,
etc.

The chap who

“What&#39;s the use? is

never the engine, al-

ways the caboose.

says
ae ;

DID YOU KNOW?

eae

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Hat-

field and sons of No.

Manchester were weekend

guests of Mrs. Glen Hat-

field, Mrs. Doug Moore

and Chris called on Sun-

day afternoon.
Martha Ross of Roch-

ester and Forrest Ritt-

er of Akron visited Mr.

and Mrs. Richard Gray
at Plymouth Sunday. They

attended church servic-

es there in the evening.
Tuesday evening gue-

sts of Mr. and Mrs; Ira S

Helser were Mrs. Helser&#39;

sister, Mrs. Hazel Ra-

der of Three Rivers and

Mr. andMrs. C. W. John-

son of Whitehall, Mich.

ate ee eS

Call:

Charles H. Rauschke

119 West Ninth Street

Rochester, Indiana

Phone 223-3017

This space reserved
for your news, Call

it to 893-4433 or drop
it in the mail.

REN
ELECTRIC

SHAMPOOER

Cleans Carpets
4

EASIER! FASTER!

35 =.
Ball Is Set

donated $400 to the Bon-

nie Bickel fund as direct

proceeds from the char-

ity ball and from their

funds Psi Kappa chapter
has sponsored other pro—

jects including Girl
Scouts, entertaining

patients of Logansport
State Hospital, provid-

ing plants for the cor

ner urns downtown and

has also contributed to
the Henry Twp. Community

Fund, the Heart Assoc

iation and the Girl

Scouts,as well as other

charitable activities.

$ a day For Smaller Machine

DAY HARDWARE

FREE ELECTRIC HEAT ESTIMATES

LARGEN ELECTRIC & LIGHTING
ROUTE 6, ROCHESTER

Phone 223-5333

COMMERCIAL, FARM & RESIDENTIAL

ELECTRICAL WORK

HOUSE WIRING SERVICE ENTRANCE WORK

Northru Kin Seed
DEFINITE PURPOSE ALFALFAS

919 Alfalfa - Warrior

Thor - 1019 Glacier Alfalfa

* o O O H O O K O O K O K O K K K O *

SUPER STARS SEED CORN

PX-610 - PX-50 - PX-611

ee Rk RR ROK RK ORR KOK KK O OK

SEED BEANS

THOMPSON FEED & GRAIN

Akron 893-7013 Chili 317-863-2411



Mr. and Mrs. Dale

Blackford and Debbie had

a birthday dinner Sunday
in honor of their daugh-

ter and sister, Lisa.

Lisa was eleven years

old. Her guests were

and Mrs. Steven

and Krista and

Mr. and Mrs. David kKreft

and daughters.
Miss Rosamand Bailey

is accompanying Mary and

John Bernero of Argos
to lt. Myers, Fla. for

a 10-day vacation. She
will visit the Bernero

family and Mr. and Mrs.
Edward Overmyer.

Tuesday afternoon,
Mrs. Richard Baer and
David and Mrse- Laura

Baer visited Mrs. ‘Virgil
Martin of Argos.

*-

Mrs. Warren McIntire,
Lori and Beth and Mrs,

Sarah Blackford visited

Saturday at the home of

Mr. and Mrs. Dean Black-

ford and family of War-

Sawe Set. Rusty Black-

ford had arrived home

Saturday for a R&amp;R

from Vietnam. He will

have a 12-day leave.

Mr. and Mrs. Eddie
Hill and family of At-

wood were Saturday eve-

ning callers of Mrs.

Laura Baer.

Mrs. Robt. Berger and

sons of Plymouth were

Sunday dinner guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Warren.

Saturday supper guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Harvey

Senff were Mr. and Mrs.

Russell Senff and sons

of Mishawaka and Mr. and

Mrs. Eldon Senff and

family of Mentone,

Sunday afternoon vis-
itors of Mrs. Sarah

Blackford were Mr. and

Mrs. Lester Blackbrun

of Mentone,Mr. and Mrs.
Dale Blackford and dau-

ehters, Cpl. and Mrs.

Steven Hepler and dau-

ghter, Mr. and Mrs.
Warren McIntire and Beth

and Dr. and Mrs. Eugene
Ward and family, Argos.

Mr. and Mrs. Donald

Warren of Argos, Roger
Gottschalk of Bourbon

and David Reichard were

Sunday evening visitors

ot Mr. and Mrs. Russell

Warren, R. 2, Bourbon.
Mre and Mrs. Charles

Lozier and Mr. and Mrs.

Danny Cormican and Drew

were Saturday Supper

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Devon Dunnuck and tami-

ly of Mentone,
Mr. and Mrs. Clifton

Bailey of Argos were

Sunday dinner guests of

Mr. and Mrs, Thomas Dean

and tamilv. On Sunday
evenings Mr. and Mrs.

Robt. Dean ami Senny oat

Roverton visited the

Dean tamils.

a and Mrs. Harali

Tohnse: and ly oand

Mrs. Guy Peabody of Mi-

Shawka were Sunday sup-

per suests of Mr. and

Mrs. Gordon Swihart and

Ronnie.
Dre and Mrs. Fuyene

Ward and tamily ot Ar-

gos visited Mr. and Mrs.”
Chas. Lozier Sunday af-

ternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Henry
Christiansen of South

Bend were Sunday Supper

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Wren Crane.

Tippe
Mrs. Wiliam Martin

Mre and Mrs. Richard
Scott and family of El-

khart were Saturday eve-—

ning supper guests of
Mrs. Edna Scott and

Betty.
Mr. and Mrs.

Moriarty and

Plymouth were

dinner guests
mother, Mrs.

arty.
Visitors

Mr. and

of

Russell

family of

Sunday
of his

Bess Mori-

at the home

Mrs. Paul

Rochester

of

Wheadon

Taken from the January
26, 1938, issue of the

Northern Indiana Co-Op
News:

All Mentone was shock-

ed Sunday morning, Jan-

uary 23, when it heard
of the death of its fr-

iend and doctor, G. C.

Taylor. 7

A group of friends and

neighbors belled Mr. and

Mrs. Milo Fawley on

their anniversary Tues-

day night. Present were

Mr. and Mrs. John Fen-

stermaker, Mr. and Mrs.

Vern Blue, Mrs. Lulu

Blue, Mr. and Mrs. Her=

schel Fenstermaker and

children, Mr. and Mrs,

Ray Terry, Mr. and Mrs.
Clarence Leininger, Mr.

anoe Area News

Saturday.and Sunday were

Mr. and Mrs. Robt. Men-

serand Mr. and Mrs. Wm.

Martin and Marla.

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon

Swihart and Ronnie were

Sunday dinner guests of

Mr, and Mrs. Chancey
Swihart.

Mrs. Arlena Emerick
and Billy of No. Liber-

ty were Sunday dinner

guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Harvey Senff. Supper
guests were Mr. and Mrs.

Robert Heinke, Bremen.

It Happe I Mentone
and Mrs. Deloise White

and Mr. Fred Rigger.
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Lem-

ler and daughter Phyllis
were Sunday dinner gu-
ests of Mr. and Mrs.

Wayne Tombaugh.
The following enjoyed

a pot-Luck birthday din-

ner at the home of Mr.
and Mrs. Ora Tucker Sun-

day: Mr. and Mrs. John

Klinger and Mrs. Spitler
of Atwood, Mrs. Frankie

Spitler and family, Mr.
and Mrs. Charles Black,
Mr. and Mrs. Geo, Black
and Mr. and Mrs. Bernard

Black,
Had you heard that a

Wisconsin dentist re-

cently fitted his eight-

MRS.

y Mrs. Vera Butt and

Mrs. Frank Hudson atten-

ded the Ladies Aid me-

eting Wednesday night
in the home of Mrs. Ma-

urice Haney.
Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Bam-

merlin and Mr. and Mrs.

Ezra Lipply visited,
Mrs. Matilda Doub Sun-

day at the hospital in

Ft. Wayne.
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey

Arthur and daughters
were Friday night supper

son with a

of false

teeth? The child is the

old
set

months

complete

youngest person on re-

cord- to wear a dental

plate.

Mr. and Mrs. Loyal
Haney are moving soon to

the Lyde Williamson farm
north of Burket, recent-

ly vacated by Mr. and

Mrs. John Fisher.

Mr. and Mrs. Clarence

Leininger and Mr. and
Mrs. Deloise White were

guests at a birthday
dinner in honor of Earl
Besson at the latter&#39;s

home near Mentone Fri-

day night.

Summit Area News
HARVEY ARTHUR

of Mr. and Mrs.

Marvin Thompson.
guests

Mrs. Pauline Miller

was a Sunday night sup-

per guest of Mr. and

Mrs. Don Personett in

honor of Amy& sixth

birthday. Other callers
were Mr. agd Mrs. Jerry

Kuhn and Tonya,
Mrs. Vera Butt and

Mrs. Ruth Bammerlin at-

tended the Past Matrons

and Patrons party Thurs-

day night.
Mr. and Mrs. Bob

Stout and daughters cal-
led on her mother, Mrs.

Thelma Kanouse Sunday
afternoon and also cal-

led on Mr. and Mrs. Rex

Bowen and family Sunday
evening.

at least one

with any
is always

There&#39;s’

thing wrong

person who

right.

PRINTING
OF AL KINDS

EQUIPP TO SUPPLY ALL
YOUR PRINTING MEEDS

Phone 242-2905

Country Print Sho
_

BOURBON, IND,
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ITEMS

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Mill-
er called on Mr. and

Mrs. George Parker and

daughter Wednesday eve-

ning.
Miss Ima Taylor is

Staying at the Wm. Coch-
ran home fora few days.

Miss Maudie Graham is
at the Merry Manor Nur-

sing Home,R. 2, Warsaw.
She is in the new part.
She would enjoy hearing
from her friends and
would enjoy visits,

Mr. and Mrs. John Mil-
ler of Plymouth were

Friday afternoon call-

ers of Mr. and Mrs. Joe

Miller.
Mr. and Mrs.. Earl Le-

edy called on her moth-

er, Mrs, Myrtle Davis,
Sunday.

Kevin Montel, small
son of Mr. and Mrs. St-

eve Montel,recently un-

derwent surgery at Fort

Wayne,
-

Mr. and Mrs. Howard
Horn spent Sunday after-

noon and evening in E1l-

kKhart with Mr. and Mrs.
Howard Clipp.

Mrs. Dora Whetstone

is now at the Prairie
View rest home-in War-

Sawe

Mr. and Mrs. Miles
Morrison and Mr’s. Vesta

Cole visited ~Saturday
at) the Merry Manor and

Prairie View nursing
homese

Mr. and Mrs.
Warren and Mr. and Mrse

Dale Hawley called on

Mrs. Louise Pershing at

Argos Sunday evening.
Mrs. Eve Laird fell,

injuring her shoulder,
and was taken to Murphy

Medical Center Monday.
Mrs. Maude Zolman re-

turned to her home Mon-

day from Parkview Hos-

Pital, Plymouth.
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Mill-

er were Tuesday evening
guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Jack Miller and daugh-—
ter at Akron.

Mr. and Mrs, Dale Par-

ker of Kimmel were Sun-

day dinner guests at

the homeof Mr. and Mrs.

Ralph Warren.

Mr. and Mrs. Howard

Horn spent Friday eve-

ning with Mr. and Mrs.

Clarence Horn and Mrs.

Lucy Tobey in Rochester.

Ralph

Mr. and Mrs. Steve

Creighton and Mr. and

Mrs. Fred Melott return—

ed Monday evening after

spending a few days in

Florida. They were in

Orlando, visited Disney
World, Tampa and Cold

Water. Dedra and Van

Melott stayed with-their

grandparents, Mr. and

Mrs. Elory Nellans.

Mrs. Martha Kaplan of

Chicago accompanied her

mother, Mrs. Dorothea

Cullum, her last week

and stayed until Sunday.
Mrs. Minnie Busenburg

was able to return to

her home in Mentone Mon-

day. She had been stay-

ing with Mr. and Mrs.

Eddie Jones of Burket

since being dismissed

from Lutheran hospital,
Ft, Wayne.

Mrs. Viola Adams and

Mrs. Myrtle Davis visit-

ed Lulu Latham at Mill-

OF THE WEEK

er’s Merry Manor Nurs-

ing Home Thursday.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert

called on his mo-

ther, Mrs. Elizabeth

Jones, at Millwood Sat-

urday. Mre and Mrs. Joe

Fisher called on the

Jones Sunday.
Mr. and Mrs.

Bemenderfer of Chili

called onhis aunt, Mrs.

Myrtle Davis, Wednesday.

Royce

Recent callers at the

Pete Blue home were Mr.

and Mrs. Donald Blue of

Elkhart, Mrs. Lois Per-

kins and Mrs. Mabel Igo.
Mr. and Mrs, Herschel

Teel received a letter

this week from their

son, Tom,and his fami-

ly saying that he had

been sent back to Thai-
land and expects to be
there two years, He
will then be discharged
from service.

Harrison Hustlers
Have Meeting

,

The Harrison Hustlers
4-H Club held its third

meeting on January 18 at

the Mentone Youth League
Pavilion.
The meeting was call-

ed to order by Pam Kol-

dyke. Pledges were giv-
en by Vernon Goodman,
American, and Debra Ec-

kert, 4-H.
Demonstrations were

given by David Bornmann,
swine; Matt Holt, farm-

ing. Scheduled to give
demonstrations at the

next meeting are Rob-
in Lee, Barbara Dunnick
and Mark Holt.

The dues, 75 cents,

are due at the next me-

eting.
The club decided to

go to No. Webster on

June 24 for the party.
The next meeting will

be February 15 at 7 p.m.

Thirty-three members
attended this meeting.

—-Happiness Is
Seeing Barney Nellans

back onthe rural route.

Hody Teel’s  lavendar

shirt.

Rod Gibble&#39;s giggle.

Sometimes it seems the
United State has only

two types of highways:
Under construction and
under repair.

SAVINGS and SECURITY

GO TOGETHER

at

FARMERS STATE BANK

Mentone, Indiana
‘ Since 1892

NOTICE

De Luxe Cleaners

Mentone

Under New Management
Your patronage will

Thank you.

Marion (Jr.) and Jeanne Fuller

be appreciated

2 LOAVES 49¢

10 lb. bag

Frozen -

IDAHO BAKING POTATOES
3 flavors

BANQUET COOKIN BAGS 4 PKG. 3

Good Value

M| 5
Eckrich 12 oz. pkg.

SMOKEES
LB

-aj
U.S.D.A. - GRADE “A”

WEBER BROW BREAD SALE CUT-UP hb

ravens Ake
85¢

int aan

Din

Potat Flakes.
.

.2:

TROPICAL TREAT

BANANA
|225°

Fav-o-rite 4 lb. bag

PO COR 59¢

Elf Cooking Oil
.

27.257¢

“99¢

Pancak Mix... 247¢

Syrup... ...
Pate 59E

Kraft 10 oz. pke.

oa
-

csea O re
o eox ‘Det az &q

Porras
REO UH
beet

e

end

LAR bee Leeds

JET PUFF MARSHMALLOW 2/39¢

Classen Fresh Pack

KOSHE DILL PICKLES QT. 89¢
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Cabba
in a sa 296

Pineappl ... .
i OE

Texas Carrots.
.

:.29¢

Bordens gal.

BUTTERMILK 39¢

Richelieu 16 oz.

WESTERN DRESSING 59¢

KIS

69¢

79¢

SPARE RIBS is 59¢
Smoked Skinless

HAM SHANKS tp 59¢

69¢
Whole Fresh Frozen

BEEF TENDERLOIN .s $299

Buy 3 Ib. or moreFit GROUND BEEF

9 Wilson Smoked Boneless

ce
COTTAGE BUTTS

i. SLICING BOLOGNA eckrich LB 79¢
Fresh Frozen

c TURBOT FILLETS

SMOKED PORK CHOPS is 99¢

ip 69¢

iB 89¢

ip 69¢

BO OC

Per Fil
as

59

Pur Veget
Crist

-
89

Good Value 2% jar

PEANUT BUTTER 99¢

jar

7
MENTONE

Shop Mentone,

Chase and Sanborn 2 Ib.

COFFEE

the downtown shopping center

The convenience makes the difference.

One stop does it all.

Open Friday and Saturday until

Closed on Sunday
Attend the church of your choice

can

$1, 59

Dole

FRUIT
COCKTAIL

26°

=

SUPER DOLLAR
@ MARKETS &

8 p.m



Mrs. Con Shewman

On Thursday evening, Ball were Sunday callers

the Children&#39;s Bible at the home of Mr. and

Study group met in the Mrs. Leo Adams.

church where they en- Mrs. Fred Haney, Jr.,
joyed singing, giving Leigh Ann and Robbie

pledges to the American called on Mr. and Mrs.

and Christian Flags and Fred D. Haney, Stex
also the Bible. Doris Saturday evening.

Haney gave the lesson Mr. and Mrs. Roy Mer-

on &quot; Good Shepherd&qu edith called on Mr. and

The children are learn=- Mrs. Eldon Cumberland

ing to use their Bible on Sunday evening.

by finding scripture. Saturday evening cal-

There were eighteen lers at the home of Mr.
children and three ad=- and Mrs. Kenneth Walt-

ults present, The Youth ers and daughters, were

Fellowship also met in Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth
the basement for their Myers of Argos. Mrs,

party meeting. Ten John Gray and Lorri were

‘members and three adults Saturday afternoon cal-

enjoyed games and pop- lers at

_

the Walters

corn and punch. home.

Mr. and Mrs, Kenneth On Wednesday evening,
Walters and Lisa called members of the Ladies

on Mr. andMrs. Don Whi- Aid met at the home of

ttenberger on Friday Mrs, Maurice Haney with

evening. Mrs. Gerald Clinker
Mr. Mylin Cumberland serving as co-hostess.

spent Monday and Tues- The meeting was opened
day in St. Louis, Mis- by the president, Judy

souri where he attended Haney. Roll call was

a National Swine Con=- answered by &qu Most
ference. Memorable Snowstorm&quot;.

Miss Edith Heighway Secretary and treasurer
of Rochester was a Wed=- reports were given. A

nesday evening supper birthday basket will be

guest of Mrs. Esther passed throughout’ the

Perry. year to each member of
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Buch- the aid on the month in

er spent Saturday in which their birthday
Ft. Wayne with their date is. Clothing to be

son, Mr. and Mrs. Chas. sewn for the World Mis-
Bucher and family. sion was discussed and

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Ea- some was passed out to

ton and Mrs. Gertrude work on. Cara Lynn Tu-

i
er eo

CaN

HELP eauitD

OPPORTUNITY

Do something

you can do

something about

Die vou tech vou weuld

Tithe to make a Bisser

contribution to cour

Ee to local

we

novernmient te your

ss hol ad vou don&#39

realy know how to ge:

Mere rsbaps rs t

pore Tae pecsple

port cou Dba sass

COMMUNICATE CONFIDENCE, SHOP AT HOME

d

AKRO EXCHAN
Co late (stank

AKRON.INDIANA

Beave Dam Area News

cker read a poem on Pe-

ace and then read devo-

tions about peace. Ed-

ith Heighway was in

charge of the program.
The ladies worked on

little marshmallow snow-

men and ladies for the

Nursing Home during the

meeting. Ladies present
were Mary Adams, Alice

Balmer, Vera Butt, Clara

Eaton, Doris Haney, Ed-
ith and Ruth Heighway,
Dorothy Miller, Alta

Hudson, Esther Perry,
Janice Perry, Shirley

and Sherry Smalley, Faye
Smith, Sherri Shewman,
Cara Lynn Tucker, June

Weber, and the hostess,
Judy Haney and Lena

Clinker. The next meet-

ing will be held Feb-

ruary 16th.

On Sunday afternoon

members of the Youth

Fellowship and adult

leaders enjoyed the af-

ternoon of bowling at

Rochester. Those att-

ending were Mr. and Mrs.

Alton Perry, Jayne, and

Jamie, Sharon Burkett,
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice

Haney, Kevin, Kathy, and

Keith, Mr. andMrs. Paul

Shireman, Greg, Mark
and Paula, Mr. and Mrs.

Bill Balmer, Stan, Way-

ne, Jeanand Janet, Tam-

my, Gary and Chris Sma=

lley, Phil Adams, Kathy
Burke, Lynelle Haney,

Ron Shewman, Tim and

Theresa Boganwright, and

David Weber. They all

returned to the church

where they enjoyed their

supper together.
Mrs. Esther Perry en-

joyed Monday evening
supper with Mr. and

Mrs. Bob Bammerlin.
Mrs. Bess Bidelman is

a patient at the Murphy
Medical Center in War-

saw. Her room is 203,

Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Tucker and sons and Mr.

and Mrs. Jerry Nelson
and daughters of Burket

enjoyed supper with

Mrs, Mary Tucker, on

Sunday. The evening
was in honor of Mrs.

Jerry Nelson&#39;s birthday.
Mr. and Mrs. Ned Hei-

ghway and daughters were

at Ft. Wayne on Satur-

day afternoon and later

called on her uncle,
Mr. and Mrs. Ira Baker,
Jr. and family of Chur-

ubusco.

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald

Smalley, Mr. and Mrs.

Wayne Smalley and Mr.

and Mrs. Mitchell Tuck-

er enjoyed supper at

the Village Inn at So.
Bend on Saturday even-

ing.

Recent callers at the

home of Mrs.\ Amanda
Warren were Mrs. Ed Bu-

cher, Mrs. Trebla Fitt-

on, Jay Swick, Rev. Pe-

ter Hanstra, and Mr.

and Mrs. Amos Engle.
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey

Smith called on Mr. and

Mrs. Amos Engle on Sun-

day evening.
Victor Kelly of Akron

was a supper guest of
Brett Slaybaugh, on Mon-

day.
Mr. and Mrs. Ned Hei-

ghway and daughters were

Sunday dinner guests of
her parents, Mr. and

-Mrs. Jack Severns. In
the afternoon they cal-
led on Mrs. Carrie. Jon-

es of Fulton and Mr.
and Mrs. Don Rock of

Macy.
Mr. and Mrs.

Hoffer and family of At-

wood called on Mr. and

Mrs. Gerald Smalley and

family Sunday evening.
Guests of Mr. and Mrs.

Mitchell Tucker and

Jeff on Sunday evening
were Mr. and Mrs. Jim

Eaton, Miss Alice Ross

and Duane Gates of Men-

tone.

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Bo-

ganwright spent Sunday

Keith

afternoon with Mr. and

Mrs. Sam Flohr of Akron.

Mr. and Mrs. Wilvin

Teel and Mr. and Mrs.

Ted Myers of Upland
spent the weekend with

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Teel

and family of Rockville.
Mrs. Vesta Cole and

Mr. and Mrs. Miles Mor-

rison of Mentone called

on Mrs. Dora Whetstone

at Prairie View Nursing
Home at Warsaw, and Mrs.
Maude Graham and Miss

Gyeta Latimer at Miller&#39;s

Merry Manor also at

Warsaw on Sunday after-

noon,

Mrs. Goldie Jefferies
and Mrs. Vesta Cole

were Monday dinner gue-=
sts of Mrs. Alice Brugh
of Mentone.

Mrs. Bill Sisk and
children spent Monday

evening with Mr. and

Mrs. Dick Boganwrig-
ht and family.

Mrs. Mary Tucker, Kim

Nelson and Mrs. Joe Ault

attended a basketball

game at Ball State at

Muncie on Saturday. Con-

nie Autt, a senior,
plays on the tean.

Mrs. Con Shewman and

children called on her

parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Robert Heighway on Sat-

urday.

Mobile Homes

and

Travel Trailers

LOWMAN’S CORNER

Phone Akron 893-4260

REA MI CONCR

MORRY’S REDI-MIX

893-4860 R. 2 Rochester

PH 223-2151

REMODELING TIME
Now is the time to do your inside remodeling. We have

contractors and carpenters available for any job.

Quality Wood Paneling

Armstrong Ceiling Tile + Prefinishe Mouldings

Colored Nails + Pan Adhesive

Kitchen cabinets + Bathtub Enclosures

r Vanities - We have a vanity only 18’ deep!

K-Lux Plastic Panels + Wood Spindles

Insulation + Garage Door Operators

Aluminum Storm Doors & Windows

Perfection Paint + Rustoleum

Everythin for An Remodelin Job.

“One Stop Builders Service’

Fansler Lumber Compa Inc.
Rochester, Indiana
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Report From the General Assembly
By Ralph Heine

The week of January
24th was,-at times, hec-
tic. Manipulation of

parliamentary proced-
ures, political strate-

gy, and a few “hot iss-,
ues&# in committee, as

well as on the house

floor, resulted in a

very busy week. The
full crew’ law was not

voted out of committee,
failing in the last vote

by a tally of 8-7, An-
other house bill that
ran into a snag, House
Bill 1082, would have

COURT NEWS
Connie Bouse, Silver

Lake, has been granted
divorce from David K.

Bouse, Canal Zone. The

couple married May 6,
1966 and separated June

26, 1971. Shewas award-
ed custody of two chil-
dren,

Brenda K, Flenner, R.
3, Warsaw, was granted
a divorce from Thomas
F. Flenner, R. 2, Macy,
in recent Kosciusko Co.

court action. The cou-

ple married Oct. 31,
1969 and separated on

Oct. 18, 1971. She was

awarded custody of one

child,
Also in Kosciusko Co.

court, Nellie Slone,
Warsaw, was granted di-

vorce fromHerbert Slone
of Burket. She was a-

warded custody of two

minor children and $30
per week for their sup-
port. The Slones were

married March 28, 1953
and separated July 10,
1

.

Joe Mater and Assoc-

lates, Inc., Warsaw, has
been awarded judgments

totaling $1,052.40 in

Kosciusko Superior Court

on a promissory note

suit filed against Bruce

A. and Margaret George,
Silver Lake.

The Credit Bureau of

Warsaw has been awarded

a judgment in the amount

of $833.35 in Kosciusko

Superior Court ona pro-
missory note suit filed

against Richard E. and

Dardanella Yoder, R. 2,
Silver Lake.

Simon Herschberger has

been awarded a judgment
of $500 in Kosciusko

Superior Courtona dam-

age suit filed against
George W. Keller, Silver

Lake. Herschberger ask-

ed the amount for damag-
es allegedly done to

his auto ina crash with

the Kellar vehicle near

Milford on Nov. 12,
1970.

Farmers State Bank of

Mentone has been award-

ed judgments totaling
$4,742.34 plus attorney

fees of $1,220 in Kos-

ciusko Superior Court

on a two-paragraph pro-

missory note suit filed

against Duane Eckert,

R. 5, Warsaw.

Diana K. Hughes, Lake
Township,has filed suit

for divorce from Carl
Hughes, R. 2, Silver

Lake,in Kosciusko court

action. The couple was

married Nov.3, 1967 and

separated Dec. 29, 1971.

There are two children.

lowered the age of all
laws from 21 to 18 years
of age. This is rather

alarming to me since it
has very broad implica-

tions, which in many

cases, would be detri-
mental to the young ad-

ult. Many present Laws

include an age stipula-
tion for protection of

young people. Although
our youth may feel they
have less freedom under

various circumstances,
they are in essence be~

ing protected under the

law.
The House passed sev-

eral legislative meas-

ures of interest this

past week, One will es-

tablish an advisory
council to the state tax

board for advisory pur-

poses on matters of re-

assessment and other

matters of concern to

the tax board. Another

bill passed the House,
allowing our Vietnam

veterans a bonus for

service during their

tour of duty overseas.

In addition, House

Bill 1135, legislation
allowing the Sunday sale

of Liquor, was defeated
in committee this morn-

ing. Yesterday, a bill

was passed out of the

House to further clari-

fy the private music,
dance, etc. teacher with

reference to licensing
(House Bill 1149.)-Such

private instructors were

never included in the

original bill, but this
will further clarify
their elimination from

the law.
,

Feed Handling.
Tops Farmer

Discussion

The importance of feed
in livestock production
will be emphasized in

“Dollars and Sense of
Feed Handling&#39 at an

all-day meeting Wednes-

day, February 2, 9 a.m.

to 4 pm. This farmer
oriented meeting at the

Whitley Co. 4-H Build-

ing,Columbia City, will
be filled with talks,

demonstrations and dis-

Plays dealing with feed

handling and processing
on the farm.

Dr. J. W Uhrig, Pur-

due Agriculture econo-

mist, will discuss the
theme &quot;Dollars and Sense

of Feed Handling.” Dr.

Wayne Perry, Purdue an-

imal nutritionist, will
relate the opportunit-

ies for &quot;Fe Mixing On

The Farm,&qu
Bruce McKensie, Purdue

agricultural engineer,
will discuss systems,
layout and safety with

equipment. &quot;Safet Sig-
nals&quo for better commun-

‘ered, REMC.

icationand safer equip-
ment operation will be

discussed by Bill Huff-
The state

REMC group will also

demonstrate the effects
of high voltage and some

of the dangers.
A farmer panel with

slides will discuss

their systems and answer

questions about their

operation.
Industry representa-

tives will display feed

distribution equipment,
feed mills, feeders and

other associated equip-
ment.

Lunch will be served.

CHIL SUPPE
Sponsored by Burket United Methodist

Youth Fellowship

Saturday, January 29, 4-8 p.m.

In Old Methodist Church Building

Burket

No Charge - Donations Accepted

Burret Vovunteer Fire DEPARTME

CARRY OUT

FISH FRY
AT THE

Burxet Fire DepartMent Buicpine

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 5th

4:30 - 7:30 p.m.

Bake Sale by Seward Home Demonstration Club

COUNTY AUDITOR&#3 ANNUAL REPORT OF FULTON COUNTY

DECEMBER 31, 1971

BALANCE RECEIPTS

$121,289.95 $600,477.92 s
20,444.65 32,190.76

132,921.07 193,055.65
102,857.97 585,936.24

6,371.54 85,875.00
64.47 20.78

1,876.19 6,000, 77

1,118.90 14,623.12
42.00 1,779.64

19,078.07
19.09 924,82

205.03 205.03
23.00

590.72
~

29.98 29.98
541.74 1,159.55

2.
646.25 6,660.50
131.99 360,99

19.16

9,598.70 28,444.40
611.00

2,095.25
157.45 3,543,048

109,017.44
135.00 135.00

11,05

00,220.05
s1t.22 1,615.89
12.00 540,90

36,653.°0 33,167.33
399.00 1,527.00

Ste7*05. 33.

1,509.21
17,229.53 32,705.19

6°, 703.93

41.49 7,334.57
2,155,119,93 2,

200,106.35
36,556.78 0,856.36

210.25

1,139.44
115,005.14

1,154.00 3,031.00
161,251,468 ot, oo&quot;

41,452.50
2,669.47

499,732.23
137,003.28

9,958.09 20,065.89
16,016.83

4849.13
450.5

100,00

1,779.64
371.00

859.86

1,987, 38

1,834.04
889,82

$743,788.98 $5,051,747.2% $5,795,536.25 TOTAL BALANCES

Signed and Sealed this 19th day of January 1972

Ernest L. Walters, Auditor Fulton County
Henry Skidmore, Treasurer Fulton County

Financial Statement, Fulton County, Indiana
OVERTOTAL TOTAL OVER

RECEIPTS FUNDS RAFTS DISBURSED DISBURSED BALANCE DRAFTS

21,7 7 County Revenue $439,602.99 $439,602.99 $282,164.88

52,041.41 County Poor Fund 24,693.83 24,093.83 27,947.58

325,976.72 Welfare 174,348.23 176,348.23 151,628.49

748,794,21 County Highwa 633,475.29 633,475.29 115,318.92
92,246.54 Local Road and Street 50,780.75 50,780.75 41,465.79

85.25 Tax Sale Surplus 14.63 14.63 70.62

7,876.96 Gross Tax 7,313.69 7,313.69 563.27

15,742.02 U.S.D.C. Commodity Program 13,765.47 13,765.47 1,976.55
1,821.64 Minnow Creek 1,779.64 1,779.64 42,

19,078.07 Cum, Reappraisal 19,078.07
943.91 Tax Sale Redemption 924,82 924,82 19,

410.06 Sycamore Cemetery Principal 205.03 205.03 205.03

23.00 Sycamore Cemetery Interest 43.24 48.03 91.27 68,27

590.72 Principal Congressional 500.00 500.00 90.72

59.96 Principal Mud Creek Chapel Cemetery 29.98 29,98 29.98

1,701.29 Interest Congressional 876.92 876,92 824.37

2.40 Interest Mud Creek Chapel Cemetery 4.80 4.80 9,60 7.20

7,396.75 Fines & Forfeitures 5,580.00 5,580.00 1,726.75
2.98 Cemetery Principal Grass Creek 131.99 131.99 360.99

19.16 Cemetery Interest Grass Creek 43.14 27,22 70.36 51.20

38,043.10 Social Securit: 30,790.75 30,790.75 7,252.35
611,00 Crime Control Seminar Expense 611.00 611.00

2,095.25 State Fair Tax 187.45 1,907.30 2,095.25
3,730.49 State Forestry Tax 3,730.49 3,730.49

109,017.44 Hospital Cum Tax 109,017.44 109,017.44

276,00 Richter Cemetery Principal 138.0 138.00 138,00

11.05 Richter Cemetery Interest 5,52 19.32 24.84 13.79

Mt, Olive Cemetery Interest 1,8 Lis 1.87

Inheritance Tax 90,269.12 90,269.12 9,951.56

Surplus Tax 917.62 917.62 1,512.49

Welfare PE.RIF. 520.50 326.50 1i2.40

General Drain 27,399.82 27,399.82 42,421.21

Docket Fees 1,674.00 1,674.00 252,00

Mill Creek Consv. Dist. 41,705.53 41,705.93

Law Enforcement Training Fund 1,509.21 1,509.21

County Hospital Bond 31,856.25 31,856.25 18,073.47

Township Tax 67,703.93 67,703.93

Blue (ross Blue Shield 7,092.40 7,092.40 713.96

School General 2,155,119,93 2,155,119.93
School Debt Service 260,166.35 260,166.35

Aviation 29,283.38 29,283.38 14,429.76

Fire Prevention 7,210.25 7,210.25
Moon Cemetery Interest 1,25 1.25 1.25

Surpfflus Dog Fund 4139.44 1,139.44

Library Fund 115,005.14 115,005.14
oState Pros. Fees 8,256.00 929.00

Cumulative Bridge 37,774.19 225,270, 36

Withholding Tax 37,419.20 4,033.30

Corporation Bond Tax 2,069.47

Corporation Tax 193,732.23
School Cumulative Building 137,068.28
Health 23,127.89 12,526.09

16,016.83 Street Improvement 16,016.83

4,449.13 Park & Recreation 4,449.13
u,450,57 Cum. Cap. Imp. 6,456.57

100,00 St, Ann Cemetery Principal 100.00

St. Ann Cemetery Interest 37,50 14.53 $2.03

1,779.64 Police Pension 1,779.64
871.00 Colonial Life Insurance 800.00 71.00

859,86 Ohio State Insurance 789.61 70.25

1,987.38 Real Estate Gross 1,987.38
1,834.04 Township Recreation Fund 1,834.06

889.82 Crime Control B89, 82 889,82

$324.77 $4,814,061.79 $4,814,386,.56 $981,345.30 $195.61

Exemined and epproved this 20th day of January 1972

Kenneth Luckenbill
Oscar Lahman

Ralph Swank

Board of Fulton County Coumissionera



Poly unsaturated has
become a household term

in the last few years.
With the concern over

cholesteral and its re-

lationship with coron-

ary heart disease, home-
makers are becoming con-

cerned with fats and
their function in the

diet,
Fats are needed in the

diet to furnish energy
to the body. It is re-

commended that the diet
consist of twenty to

thirty per cent fat. At

the present time our

diets consists of a la-

rger percentage then the
recommendation suggests.
A saturated fat con-

tains as many hydrogen
atoms as it can hold.

A poly unsaturated fat
lacks hydrogen atoms.

A saturated fat isa
solid at room temperat-

ure while poly unsatur-

ated fats are naturally
liquid at room tempera-
ture but many of them

have hydrogen forced in-

to. them so that they
become solids,

Saturated fats from
animal sources are as-

sociated with cholest-
eral, Butter, lard, and

egg yolks are high in

cholesteral. Plant
sources such as corn

oil, soybean oil, and
cottonseed oil are un-

Saturated and low in
cholesteral.

Cholesteral does ser-

ve many useful purposes
in the body. Vitamin D
is formed from sunlight
with the help of choles-
teral. It is also used

in the formation of
bile acid and the sex

hormones.

The problem with cho-
lesteral is that the

body also produces it
and it seems to produce
varying amounts. Chol-

esteral production in-
creases during rapid

weight gain, with diab-

etes, during low thyroid
activity and during oth-

er stress periods.
Cholesteral has been

associated with the

hardening of the artery
walls. This hardening

has also been found to

contain protein, cal-
cium and iron. More re-

search needs to be done
to find the exact cause

of coronary heart dis-
ease, Unless your doc-
tor has put you ona

specific diet, modera-

MOTOROLA

and

PHILCO

Sales &a Service

Color - Black and white

BAKER’
Jewelry

&

Appliance
Mentone EL 3-4685

il

News Of Interest To Homemakers
by Ann Hancook, Area Extension Age

Kosciusko County

tion is the key. Eat a

well balanced diet con-

sisting of fats, protein
and carbohydrates and
watch your weight.

MARRIAGE LICENSE
Dennis Wayne Gruenwald

of R. 5, Warsaw, and
Patricia Ann Walsh, of

Mentone, have received

a marriage license at

the Kosciusko county
clerk&#39;s office.

Thomas Rentschler, R,
6, Rochester, and Caleen

Witham, R. 1, Mentone,
recently applied for a

marriage license in the
Fulton Co. clerk&#39;s off-

ice.

CITRUS SPARKLE

3/4 cup water, cup
sugar, 2 oranges (peel-

ed and quartered),
lemon (peeled and quar-
tered), 2 limes (peeled

and quartered), cup
cubed pineapple, carbon-
ated water. Combine the

water and sugar in the
blender container. Co-

ver and blend at &quot;stir
until sugar is dissolv-

ed. Add oranges, lemon,
limes and pineapple.
Cover and process at

&quot;liquef until fruit
is liquified. Pour
cup into glass, adda
few ice cubes and fill
with carbonated water,
Yield 1 quart.

Mrs. Gross Hosts Anthony Nigo, DAR

Mrs. Loren Gross was

hostess for the January
meeting of Anthony Nigo
Chapter, DAR.

Mrs. Gross, regent of

the chapter, opened the

meeting in regular form.

One guest, Mrs. Rich-

ard Whittenberger, was

present.
Mrs. Thomas Fugate

gave the national de-

fense report.
Following the business

meeting, Mrs. Wm. Cox

introduced Mrs. Ray Linn

who spoke on the topic
“Items of Political Pro-

Ppaganda Used In Presi-
dential Campaigns.&qu

During the years Mrs.

Linn’ has collected Many
campaign post cards,

buttons, etc. used by
the candidates running
for president, many of

which carried their per-
sonal slogans and pic-
tures. As Mrs. Linn

spoke, it was easy for
members to comprehend

how America&#39;s destiny
has been affected and

shaped toa great extent

through the ideals and
merits of each presi-

dent of the United St-

ates.

Bonnie Bickel
Is KDP Pledge

Pledge services for

Mrs. Bonnie Bickel were

conducted Thursday eve-

ning when members of the

Kappa DeltaPhi sorority
of Akron met at the

home of Mrs. Jennie

Moore.

The remainder of the

evening wds spent play-
ing, bridge and euchre.

Present were Kate Jen-

nens, Margaret Straley,
Marvus Zimmerman, Pris-
cilla Burdge,Joyce Ste-

phen, Marilyn Miller,
Pam Madeford,Anita Ste-

phen, Bonnie Gearhart,
Bonnie Bickel, and the

co-hostess, Judy Walga-
muth.
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FOLEY’S
JEWELERS

ROCHESTER

for

Speidel Bands

The hostess and co-

hostesses,Mrs. Ray Rush
‘and Mrs. Thomas Fugate,

served refreshments,
The February meeting

will be at the home of
Mrs. Wm. Cox.

Homemakers Club Meets

The Mentone Extension
Homemakers Club met Jan.

13 at the home of Mrs,
T. Re Jones with Mrs.

Roy Cox as co-hostess.s
The meeting was open-

ed by the vice presi-
dent, Mrs. Ray Eckert,

“America the Beautiful&quot;
was sung, the pledge to

the flag was given, the

song of the month, “The

Together Song,&q was

sunge
Meditation was given

by Mrs. Cox who read
“How kids have changed&qu
and &quot;W Then?

Health and safety re-

marks on labels, changes
in electrical appliance

cords were given by Mrs.
Chet Smith,

Mrs. W.E. Fowler gave
garden remarks on poin-
settias, roses and elm

trees.

Mary Norris

pointed citizenchip
chairman since Mrs. Al-

ice Secrist resigned.
The lesson on differ-

ent cuts of meats was

given by Mrs. Eckert who

reminded members to con-

sider three T&#39; Total

amount needed, Tender,
the cut and price and
Time to cook.

was ap-

The

was

business meeting
conducted by Mrs,

$e
%

Gaertner Style Goulash is the German version of Hungary’s
famous hearty stew. The word, ‘Gaertner,’ means ‘‘gardener”

and, appropriately, this goulash includes some of the gardener’s
produce — onions, carrots and turnips.

Gaertner Style

Y cup corn oil Y
1 pound stewing beef, cut

in 1-inch cubes V

2 medium onions, diced 1

2 beef bouillon cubes i
2 cups boiling water

1 teaspoon sugar V
3 teaspoon salt 2

2 tablespoons

Goulash

teaspoon crushed thyme
leaves

teaspoon pepper

bay leaf

cup white wine

tablespoons corn starch

water

Heat corn oil in large skillet. Add beef and onions. Cook over

medium heat, browning beef on all sides. Dissolve bouillon
cubes in boiling water and pour over meat mixture. Add sugar,

Salt, thyme, pepper and bay leaf. Cover and simmer 35 minutes.

Add turnip and carrot and simmer,
meat is tender. Pour in wine. Mix

covered, 35 minutes or until

corn starch and water and

gradually stir into goulash. Bring to a boil and boil minute,
stirring constantly. Makes 4 servings.

At Mentone

Ralph Warren. Roll call
was answered by 15 mem-

bers who replied to the
question, &quot;W I can

do to help others.&quot; One
child attended as a gu-
est.

The meeting closed in
regular form to meet a-

gain next month at the
home of Mrs. Dearl Tuck-
ele

The hostess was assis-
ted by the co-hostess,
Mrs. Eckert.

Specialist: Could you
pay for an operation if

I thought one was nece-

ssary?
Patient: &quot;Wou you

find one necéssary if
I couldn&#39;t pay for it?

os
AUCTION SERVICE

FARM-HOUSEHOLD-ANT IQUE

Ph

TT,

APPLE

Red d Golden
DELICIOUS

WINESAP - GRIMES
JONATHANS

Fresh Sweet Cider

Sorghum - Popcorn

BARTE Lak
Vie Orcha

4 Mile Southeast Of
Rochester, Ind.

CLOSED EVERY DAY
11:30 - 12:30 Noon

FE

Akron 893-4972
i

a
eS Sy

,

WeddiFale port
PHOTOGR ae

BAKERY TREATS
Party Cookies

butter

and with the finest

Made with real

ingredients.

Party Foods
All kinds of luscious

party favorites and

desserts

Whipped Cream Cakes

(Qne pound of pure whipped

cream in every cake)

Birthday Cakes
Baked to your specifications

and artfully decorated.

ZIMMERMAN PASTRIES
OPEN7 A.M. TOS:00 P.M. Ph. 223-2213

723 MAIN * ROCHESTER
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Rainbow Installs Deb

.

Nature” was the theme
for the installation of
Debbie Beasley, daught-

er of Mr. and Mrs. Guy
Beasley, as Worthy Ad-
visor of Akron Rainbow

Assembley No. 91, Jan-

uary 25 following the

regular stated meeting.
The ushers, Gary Cum-

berland and Larry Hunt-

er seated the guests and
the Installing Officers;

Jackie Stucker, Record-

er; Linda Nicodemus,
Marshall; Sheri Schweir

,

Wood, Installing Worthy
Advisor and Rev. Claude

Fawns, Chaplain entered
the Assembley Room. They
were escorted by Leon-
ard Beigh, Ben Barnett,
John Miller and Helen

Beigh.
The Lord&#39 Prayer was

recited by the new off-
icers prior to be es-

corted into the Assem-

bley room by the Marsh-

all, and a prayer given
by the Chaplain.

Debbie, wearing an

apricot colored formal
and carrying a single
yellow rose, took her

vows at the Altar as the

soloist, Jane Schipper,
accompanied by the pi-
anist, Teresa Mark,
sang, &quot;Som Bigger
Than You and 1.&q She
was escorted to the East

by her father as the

soloist sang, &quot;Col Me

Free&qu
Other officers instal-

led were: Diane Martin,
worthy associate advi-

SOT} Cindy Benzing,
Charity; Angela Hartz-

ler, Hope; Lynn Casey,
Faith; Adele Cumberland,
Recorder; Karen Coplen,
Treasurer; Drill Lead-

er, Deena Turner; Vicki

Bouse, Nature; Cherryl
Nicodemus, Immortality;
Shellie Bickel, Fidel-

ity; Sherry Bickel, Pa-

triotism; Lynette Jenk-

ins, Service; Bonnie

Huffman, Confidential

Observer; Donna Rouch,
Outer Observer; Linda

Beasley, Prompter; Rose

Lecturer, Deborah Ram-

sey; Leonard Beigh,
Rainbow Dad and Mrs.

Floyd Owens, Mother Ad-

visor.

APPLES - CIDER

DOUD ORCHARD
2 mi. No. of Chili

on SR 16 & 19

Open daily until

around March Ist

bie Beasle As Worthy

Advisory Board members
installed were Mrs. Ben

Barnett, Mr. Ben Barn-

ett, Mrs. Leonard Beigh,
Mr. Leonard Beigh, Mrs.
Virgil Miller, Mrs. Joe

Bouse, Mrs. John Miller
and Mr. John Miller.

Lynn Casey, Faith,
escorted Vicki Bouse,

Junior Past Worthy Ad-

visor, to the Altar to

sign the Bible as the
soloist sang, “Jean,

Jean&quo Vickie was then

escorted to the East to

receive her gift from
the Assembley, At this
time, Vicki presented
Debbie with the Assem-

bley&#3 traveling Worthy
Advisor&#39;s pin,

Merit Bars “went to

Debbie Beasley, Angela
Hartzler, Vicki Bouse,

Ramsey, Lynnette Jenkins
and Deena Turner. Vicki
Bouse and Deborah Ramsey
received attendance
bars.

Engagement
Announced

Mr. and Mrs. George
Maby of Rochester an-

nounce the engagement of
their daughter, Mary
Alice, to Theodore J.

Miller, son of Mr. and

Mrs. Herbert Miller of

Portland, Michigan.
Miss Maby is a gradu-

ate of Indiana Univer=

sity School of Nursing
and is employed at Geo-

rgetown University Hos-

pital, Washington, D.C.

Mr. Miller isa graduate
of Michigan State Uni-

versity and is employed
as an analyst for the

United States Govern-

ment.

A June 3 wedding is

being planned.

Mrs. Cumberland
Hosts Las Donas

Monday evening, the

Las Donas Junior Womens

Club met in the home of

Mrs. Bob Cumberland with

Mrs. Paul Brouyette as

co-hostess. ~

The evening was spent
playing cards and enjoy-

ing an evening of re-

laxation.
THe next business me-

eting will be February
14 with the group col-

lecting for the Heart

Fund. It will be held

at the home of Shirley
Bickel.

AKRON/MENTONE NEWS

January 27, 1972

Advisor

The Marshall escorted
Mrs. Virgil Miller, Ju-
nior Past Mother Advis-

or, to the East as the
soloist sang, &q Believe&quot;

and Debbie welcomed her
and presented her with

a silver tray from the
girls as a thanks for

her many years as Moth-
er Advisor.

Faith escorted Sheri
Schweir Wood to the Al-

tar to receive her Bri-
de&#3 degree. She was

Presented a silver spo-
on and her diploma.

Debbie introduced her
family and friends. Her

motto, &qu Every Flower
The Story of Creation&quo
was suspended in the
East in rainbow hued

letters. Her watchwords,
Nature and Life were in

the West. Her Symbol
is the sun, her colors,

apricot, yellow and

green, and her flower,
the yellow rose. The
Assembley room was dec-

orated with bowls of
rainbow hued flowers.

Following remarks by
the guests and the of-

ficers closing march,
the guests were served

cake, nuts, mints, pun-
ch, tea and coffee from
a table with the cake

as a centerpiece flank-
ed by apricot colored

tapers in crystal hold-
ers. Servers were Jen-

elle Geiger, Terry Fish-

er, Denise

Brenda Miller. Decora-

ting was done by Adele

Cumberland, Deborah

Ramsey, Linda Beasley
and Mrs. Faunza Owens.

LICENSE SUSPENSION
e driver&#39;s license

of Kenneth W. Davis, R.

1, Box 101, Mentone, has
been suspended until
November 5, 1972, accor=

ding to the Bureau of
Motor Vehicles. He was

charged with drunken

driving.

WEDDIN PHOTOS
and

PORTRAITS

Fincher Photos
56 NORTH BROADWAY

PERU, INDIANA 473-432

Saner and.

BOYS SHIRTS
Sizes 4-18

Values $2.50 - $3.00

$4.00 - $4.98

Sale Price

7T0 - SO - $1.90
$2.90 - $3.90

——-—-———

WINTER SALE

Save 20% - 50°%,

Values $7.98 to $12.98

INFANTS, TODDLERS
SNOWSUITS

Sale
$3.90 to $8.90

SALE CONTINUES ON

ALL CLOTHING ADVERTISED
4

REMEMBER YOUR VALENTI FEB. 14

Packages 24/39¢ - 30/49¢ Cards 10¢ to $1,

36/59¢ & 79¢ $2.50 - $5

Heart Boxes Candies

PARTY49¢ - 79¢ - $3.10

$3.95 . $5.85
SUPPLIES

COOPER DEPARTMENT

STORE INC
MENTONE

Open Friday and Saturday until 8 p.m.

It’s

Akron

portable and

Model £Q-325
14&q diagonal picture

RCA Sportabout Color TV
Compact and easily portable—
here’s a package of color viewing

enjoyment that can go where

you go. Vivid, true-to-life color

performance with traditional

DOERI

friends and neighbors.

RCA dependability. And it’s

easy to buy. Come see before

they all go home with your

only

$2788

Rochester



BEAVER DAM

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Minister - Rev. Peter Hanstra

Supt. - Alton Parry

Worship Services 9: 20-10100

Sunday School 10:00-11:15

CHILDREN&#39;S BIBLE STUDY and

Youth Fellowship - Ist and

ard Thursadey evening of

each month at 7:30 p.m

ADULT BIBLE STUDY has been

started again and will be

held the ist and 3rd Thure-

day evening of each month

at 7:30 Peme

LADIES AID + 3rd Wednesday of

each month,

W.S.C.S. + 1st Tuesday even-

in of each month at the

Church et 7:30 p.m

FEB. 4, 5, 6th = Ley Witness

et the Disko U. M. Church,

FEB. 7th = Council and Ad-

ministrative Board meeting
at 7:30 Ppem@

ath + Men?s meeting at

Church
FEB.

the Beaver Dam U.M.

OMEGA CHURCH

Pastor - Kenneth Bimmi

Supt. - Emerson Burns

Sunday Schoo! 9:30 asa,

Worship Service 10:30 @

Guest speaker in the mo

service will be Law-

Evening Service 7:30 pem

7:30 THURSDAY = Bible Study

Memory Veree:
can serve tag

either he will one,
and love the other; or else

he will hold to the one and

despise the other. Ye cannot

serve God and mammon.*

Luke 16:13

vant

for

nee

SILVER CREEK CHURCH OF GOD
Pastor - Rev. George Reser

Supt. - Max VanClaave

Charch School 30 asm,

Morning Worship 10:30 Seme

Clase 4 will meet at 12:00

C.G.Y, A. 6:30 Peme

Evening Worship 7:30 Pea,

THURS. 7:30 + Prayer Meeting

JAN. 30 - FEB. 6 Youth Week

+ Youth will be in charge

AKRON

CHURCH O THE BRETHREN

Charlies E. Zunkel, Pastor

401 Woodland Drive

North Manchester

Telephone 982-2005

CHURCH SCHOOL
MORNING WORSHIP

9:30 asm.

10:30 a.m

Peator’s sermon - CLEAN HANDS

Music by the Choir, directed

by Mre. Clarence Mark.

Worship Leader = Janet Kroft.

7:30 p Choir Practice.

AKRON CHURCH OF 60D

Pastor - J. D. Thomason

Assoc. Pastor - Ray Bradway
Supt. - Larry Kigein

Ass&#39;t Supt. - Loyd Saner

Sunday School 9:

Morning Worship 10:

Youth Fellowship 6:

Revival Hour 2

ARRON
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor - John Moore

Lay Leader- Osean Baker

Supt. Study Program-Ray Riley

Sunday School 9:30.a.m.

Yorship Service 10:30 a.m.

Junior Choir practice
Tuesday, 4:00 pem.

Adult Choir practice
Wednesday, 7:30 p.m.

GILEAD — EBENEZER — LL
UNITEO METHODIST CHU

Pastor — Archie L, McDowall

MOTHER: Our church

sure going to pot. The

pews are too hard, the

choir is off-key and the

sermons are poor.
LITTLE DAUGHTER: But,

mother, what can you ex-

pect for a dime?

1s

BURKET

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Donald E. Poyser, Pastor

Burket 491-3945

David Jamison, Sr. Supt.

Peggy Eaton, Jr. Supt.

Unified Worship 9:45 o.m.

(During the remodeling of

sanctuary, meets in church

basement)

Each TUESDAY 9:30 a.m.

Prayer and Share

Each WEDNESDAY 7:30 pems

toir

Firet THURSDAY 7:30 peme
W.S.C.S.

Other THURS 7:30 Peme
Bible Stud:

Firat and Third SUNDAYS

UMYF

TIPPECANOE
CHRIS

JeJohn Sholly, Pastor
Mra. Richard Baer, S.S, Supt.

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH
MENTONE

Norman McVay, Pastor

Sunday School 9:30 A.M.
Worship Service 10:30 A.M.

Sunday Evening sutur1:30 P.M,
Thuraday Prayer Meeti

7:30 P.M,

OLIVE BETHEL CHURCH OF GOD
Rev, Harold Helterbridle

Minister

Mes, James Ellison, Supt.

Sunday School

Morning Worship
Evening Worshi

Thurs. Bible Study

9:30 asm.

0 a.m.

O peme
7:30 Dems

AKRON BAPTIST CHAPEL

Rev. Ron Nelson, Pastor

Now meeting on Sunday mornings

Sunday School 11:00 A.M.
Worship Service 11:30 A.M.

Evening Service 7:00 P.M.

Meeting in the Akron Lions
Club Youth Bullding

DISKO UNITED
METHODIST CHURCH

Rev, Peter Hanstra, Pastor
Frank Nordman, Supt.

Duane Smith, Lay Leader

Sunday School 9:30 A.M.
Worship Service 10:30 A.M.
Prayer Meeting = Tuesday at

7:00 P.M.

TALMA

UNITED METHODIS CHURCH

Rev. L.
Bill

E. Todd,
Rathbun,

Pastor

Supt,

Sunday School

Worship Service

9:30 2

10:30

{2and, 4th & Sth Sundays)

QLIVE BRANCH
CHURCH OF 600

Sunday School 9:30

Worship Service 10:30

HARRISON CENTER
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Pastor - Rev. Herbert Edwards

Sunday School

Worship Service

9:45 asm

10:45 a.m.

Mission Aid - Second Wednesday

evening of each month at the

church at 7:30 pew.

MENTONE
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. L. E. Todd, Pastor

Worship Service

Sunday School

Evening Service

CHURCH OF CHRIST

Mentone, Indiana

T. R. Jones, Minister

Bible Classes 9:30 msm.

Worship 10:30 acm.

Worship 7:30 pem.

PLEASE NOTE: Deadline
for Church

is Tuesday.
Directory

THE KUHN FAMILY will appear at the Palestine
Christian Church Sunday. January 30, at 7 p.m.

The Rev. Warren McCuen, pastor of the church,
has extended an invitation to the general pub-
lic to attend this program of music. Members

of the family are Larry Kuhn, Chili, tenor;
Virgil Kuhn, Denver, lead; Don Kuhn, No. Web-

ster, bass; and Mrs. Don Kuhn, pianist.

Eaton To Show Musical Slides
Rev. Claude Eaton, developing the Victory

founder and pastor of Hill Retreat Ground at

Trinity Fellowship of Brazil, Indiana and has

Rennselaer, will pre- developed a tape minis-

sent a message at the try that is expanding
Mentone United Methodist across three continents.
Church Sunday evening, Pastor of the local

January 30, using an church, the Rev. L. E.
unusual combination of Todd, invites everyone

interesting natures to hear this unusual

scenes in beautifully programnext Sunday eve-

colored slides synchro-
nized with a taped com-

mentary with musical

background. Those who
have seen the presenta-
tion report it to be a

very challenging and
heart warming experience
that leaves many deeply
moved. This same pre-

sentation was given at

the Green Lake, Wisc.,
convocation for the

training of the United

Methodist co-ordinators
for .the Lay Witness

teams, and has been us-

ed in Methodist churches
throughout 111 inois,
Michigan, Wisconsin,

Ohio and Indiana.
Mr. Eaton, prior to

organizing Trinity Fell-

owship, pastored Metho-
dist churches through-

out northern Indiana at

Culver, Lowell, Terre

Haute, Grace and South
Bend Lowell Heights. He

has used his hobbies in

photography and in elec-
tronic tape recording to

devise a variety of ap-
proaches to present the

message of Jesus. He

recently returned from

a trip toLaCrosse, Wis.

where he spoke to the
Business Men&#39 Associa-

tion and will return to

speak to the Minister&#39;s
Association about plans

for acommunity crusade.

Trinity Fellowship is

non-denominational it-

self, but inter-denom-
inational in its work--

working with churches
of all faiths. All of
its members are listed

as Lay Witnesses with

the United Methodist
Board of Evangelism at

Nashville.

Trinity Fellowship is

ning.
Evening services begin

at 7 p.m.

Lincoln Aid Meets
The Lincoln Aid met

at Leora Hoffman&#39;s home

Tuesday evening. The

meeting was opened with

singing.
Devotions were given

by Marie Bright and

__M THRIFTY SAYS:

budgeting.

‘regular’
your exact needs.

SCIENTIST SAY THAT LIFE ON
EARTH BEGAN IN HOT WATER
ew/AND WE&#3 STILL IN IT

IN HOT WATER over tax deductibles or

household budgeting? Paying bills by
check gives a convenient record of

expenditures for both income tax and

Visit with us at Farmers

State Bank about a

checking account to meet

Farmers State

MENTONE INDIANA

MEMBER F.D.1.C

Serving o Progressiv Community Since 1892

Brethren Women

Hear Life

Of Wanda Jones

The Women& Fellowship
of the Church of the

Brethren met recently
in the home of Mrs.

Lavon Mark.

The hymn, &quot; You

Able, Said the Master,&qu
was sung to open the

meeting. Mrs. Betty
Gearhart&#39;s topic was on

the life of Mrs. Wanda

Jones. A woman who with

her husband and family
of five children have

dedicated their lives
to missionary work, both

at home and abroad. She

closed with prayer.
Mrs. Arlene Gearhart

presided over the busi-

ness meeting. Get well
cards were signed for

Mrs. Matilda Doub, Mr.
Sam Davis, and
Zora Eaton.

Delicious refreshments
were served by the host-

ess., The remainder of
the evening was spent
with the women rolling
bandages and the girls
making favors for the

Woodlawn hospital.
Mrs. Norma Weaver

will be the leader for

February&#3 meeting in
the home of Mrs. Betty

Gearhart,

Mrs.

Thelma

prayer.
Business was conduct-

ed. It was decided to

send an offering to

Billy Graham.
The evening was spent

rolling bandages for
the hospital.

Refreshments were ser-

ved to Nora Hoffman,
Velma Bright, Thelma

Craig, Marjorie McColl-

ey, Bertha Penrod, Mar-
ie Bright and Mary Jane

Thompson.
The February meeting

will be held at the home
of Thelma Craig.

Craig led in

‘special’ or

Bank
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Students earning all
A&# during the third

grading period in North
Miami Jr. - Sr. High
School are as follows:

12th Grade-Jody Ash-
craft, Amita Coffing,

Cheryl Miller, Jolene

Troxell, and Mary Zody.
llth Grade- Christine

Coffing, Ceris Golden,
Jean Neff, Donna Ritch-

ey, and Amy Stahl,
10th Grade-Mary Bev-

ington, Darcy Carpen-
ter and Elizabeth Swid-

ler.
9th Grade - Patricia

Butt, Cindy Hudson, Deb-

Girl Scout News

CADETTE TROOP 230
The meeting opened

with the pledge of al-

legiance and the Girl
Scout promise. We have
decided to raise our

dues to 20¢ to help pay
for our activities each

month. For this month

our activity will be

bowling on Jan. 26th at

Rochester. Our activity
for February will be a

visit to the &quo In&q
at Ft. Wayne. We also

planned for Opportunity
Day in April. This is
to be for Senior and

Cadette Scouts. Refre-

shments were furnished

by Jeri Davis and Car-

olyn Ramsey.
- Glenda Mark

TROOP 221

Troop 221 held

weekly meeting at the

regular meeting place.
The meeting opened with
the pledge of allegiance
and the Girl Scout Laws

and Promise. Roll call

was given and dues col-
lected by Lori Powers,

Debbie Zimmerman, Terri

its

Walgamuth and Linda
Westerman reported on

badges. Refreshments

were served, the meeting
closed with Taps and

the Girl Scout hand-

shake.
- Sue Kay Standiford

TROOP 25
Mentone Girl Scout

Troop 25 met recently
at the United Methodist

Church with seven mem-

bers present. Our meet-

ing started by collect-

ing dues, followed by
our flag ceremony. We

then discussed how to

sell Girl Scout cookies,
which we will be selling
through January 3lst.

The meeting ended by
singing Taps. Refresh-

ments were served by
Jennifer Pyle.

- Janice Good, Reporter

First we had our flag
cerempmu,. then dues were

colected, Becky Kamp is

the treasurer. Debbie

Bolheofer is secretary.
We got into patrols and

worked on our writers

badge. Cammy Kline is

one of the patrol lead-

ers, Jama Shank is ano-

ther. Lori Crippens
served refreshments.

Elizabeth Porter lead

us in games. Lori Cri-

ppen worked on the In-

dian Lore Badge. We

got in our cicle and

sang taps and had our

closing.
By Mary M. Newby

“No. Miami Lists Honor Roll

bie Ritchey, Bill Swin-
dler and Lila VanLue.

8th Grade-Sheila Ege,
Melinna Oneal, and Ker-

ry Christopher.
7th Grade-Rhonda Mul-

likin, Kelly Heltzel,
Terry Brooks, Donna Fi-

sher, Dorothy Ritchey,
and Marty Bahney.

The following students
earned all A&# and B&#

are as follows:
12th Grade-Debbie Bur-

rous, Kaye Carvey, Dave

Charters, Debbie Coffing
and Tom Deardorff, Lar-

ry Dillman, Donna Holl-

oway, Maryann Miller,
Sue Musselman, Mary
Norman, Karissa O&#39;D

‘Mike Reardon, Roland

VanLue.
llth Grade - Katrina

Alwine, Wayne Balmer,
Barbara Beals, Donna

Butcher, Judy Dennis,
Kenny Lawrence, Rita

Mathias, Janice Mills,
Pam Routt, Sherry Tay-~
lor and Debra Walker.

10th Grade-Tim Dear-

dorff, Greg Deeds, Royce
Murphy, Jim Reese and

Jacquéline Sharp.

9th Grade-Allen Bah-

ney, Jeffrey Burns, Cl-
ara Click, Dixie Coff-

man, Judy Delawdér, Amy
Flenner, Kevin Gallahan,
Kevin Frantz, Anita

Greene, Karen Hobbs,
Todd Kietzman, Peggy
Kling, Pat Million, Stan

Mitterling, Mindy Muss-

elman, Diane Neff, Gary
Payne, Kathleen Reardon,
David Shoemaker, Lloyd
Smiley, Bryan Stoner,
Jeff Tinney, Cheryl Wh-

ite, and Deborah Young.
8th Grade-Bryce Ash-

craft, Loretta Briggs,
Debra Stanley, Debbie

Tomson, Rainette God-

froy, Darrel Koenig,
Lora Sprague, Diane Rh-

ine, Monica Brown, Paul

Burrus, Sueanne Creek,
and Bill Overton.

7th Grade-Steve Coll-

ins, Eugene Hutchison,
Randy Leazenby, Rhonda

Lippold, Kraig Mussel-

man, Dennis Savage,
Scott Sroufe, Sheila

Young, Paula Hamilton,
Kent Sixbey, Bryan Mil-

ler, Janet Neff, Tammy
Fouts, Cherri Sprague,

and Brian Reed.

The American Angus
Association reports the

election to membership
of Nedra Wise, 18, Roch-

ester,’ and LuAnn Walt-

ers, 18, Akron, both of

whom have been granted
junior memberships while

the Lonus Wise family,
Rochester, has been ch-

osen for regular member-

ship.

As part of the nation-
wide start of American

Heart Month on Feb. 1,
the Pulaski Co. Heart

Association will kick-
off the local drive with

a speaking engagement by
Louis B. Russel, Jr.

the world&#39;s longest Liv-

ing heart transplant re--

cipient. The meeting
will be Jan. 18 at 7:30

p.m. in the Winamac High
School Socialatorium,

The public is invited
and there is no admiss-
ion charge,

More electric powe can

help turn back the tide
A tide of millions of tons of pollutants is being dumped into th air

we breathe, the water we drink and the communities we live in. Is

your electric company a part of this pollution Yes, but only a small

part. We’re working at elimination of smoke and soot at our plants
but some invisible gases such as sulphur dioxide can’t be trappe
with existing equipment. New equipment, now being developed will

be installed when it’s perfecte Meantime, for every pound of pollu-
tion electric generation causes, electricity powers the equipment to

remove tons of pollutants from the air and water. Huge electric

motors pump waste through treatment plants, to clean the water

before it returns to our rivers and lakes. Purification of water for

drinking takes millions more kilowatts. Electric air filtering equip-
ment in thousands of factory, school and hospital stacks trap smoke

before it fouls the air. In recyclin waste products, electrically powered
machines shred and compress trash, cans and junk into reusable raw

material. More electricity, not less, is needed to help solve our pollu-
tion problems

Northern Indiana

Public Service

Company

Who& On Third?
Rev. Marrill B. McFall

of Bloomington, execu-

tive secretary of the
United Methodist-South
Indiana Ministers Fersion Fund, will be ghest

speaker at the Three

Rivers Council, Boy
Scouts of America Reco-
gnition dinner schedul-

ed for 6:30 p.m. on

Saturday, January 29,
at the Holiday Inn in

Logansport,

Beaver Dam 4-H
The Beaver Dam Better

Daughters 4-H Club met

in the church basement,
Wednesday evening, Jan.

19. The roll call was

answered by ‘What Was

Your Favorite Christmas

Present.” There were

17 present. Tonia Mor-

ris and Cara Jo Smalley
gave the pledges to the

American and 4-H flags.
The meeting was adjour-
ned and games were en-

joyed by all.
- Jean Balmer



DEATHS

Henderson

Mary Susie Henderson,

78, Rochester, a native

of Akron, died Saturday
morning at Woodlawn hos-

pital following an ill-

ness of several months.

The daughter of John

and Katherine Price Dic-

kerhoff, she was born

Dec. 24, 1893 in Akron,

she married Raymond
Clark who died in 1939.

She married Harrold D.

Henderson in 1950, and

he survives.
She was a member of

the Progressive Breth-

ren Church and the Wood-

lawn hospital auxiliary.
Surviving with her

husband are a brother,
Fred Dickerhoff, Akron;
three sisters, Mrs. An-

thony (Emma) Kroft, Den-

ver, Mrs. Harvey (Bess-
ie) Kreig and Mrs. Frank

(Dosia) Comer, both of

Akron, and several niec-

es and nephews. Two

brothers and a sister

preceded in death.
Funeral services were

conducted Tuesday morn-

ing at Rochester. Bur-

ial was in the Akron IO

OF cemetery.

Cormican
Mrs. AJR. (Esther F.)

Cormican, 76, Elkhart,
died Saturday evening

at Elkhart Gerteral Hos-

pital where she had been

a patient since Dec. 8.

Surviving, are her hus-

band: one son, Dr. Her-

bert L. Cormican, E1k-

hart; two sisters, Mrs.

George F. Chapman, ElLk-

hart, Mrs. LeRoy Cox,
Mentone; one brother,
Herbert Meredith, Men-

tone;five grandchildren
and six great-grandchil-

dren.

Funeral services were

conducted Tuesday after-

noon at Elkhart and in-

terment was in the Cha-

pel of Peace Mauseoleum

in Rice cemetery.
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Rucker

Triple funeral serv-

ices were conducted this

morning, in Rochester

for Mrs. Mabel A. Put—

man Rucker, 46, and her

sons, Dean Rucker, 14,
and James Weber, 9.

The three died ina

car-train accident in

Rochester Sunday eve-

ning.e Also killed was

Mrs. Helen Dettmier,41,
Detroit.

Mrs. Rucker, a native

of Akron,was the daugh-
ter of Folen and Marie

Powell Putman. -She was

preceded in death by her

husband, Alfred Ruckere

Surviving are her mo-

ther, Rochester; a sony,

Johnnie, at home; one

daughter, Nancy, at

home; three sisters,
Mrs. Elston (Eva) Sims,

Rochester, Mrs. Everett

(Irene) Ream and Mrs.

Denslow (Pauline) Doll,
both of Walkerton; two

brothers, Marvin Putman

at LaFountaine and Doyle
Putman of Argos.

Jimmie Weber was born

July 27, 1962 in Roch-

ester and was a student

at Riddle School. His

brother, Dean Rucker,
was born Oct. 5, 1957

in Wabash and was a stu-

dent at Rochester middle

school.

Habelin

Private funeral ser-

vices for Arthur Kabe-

lin, 83, LaPorte, were

conducted Thursday with

burial at Three Oaks,
Mich. He was a brother

of Mrs. Carrie Norris,
Akron. Also surviving

are his wife, the former

Alice Haman, and anoth-

er sister, Mrs. Ward

Sutherland, New Balti-

more, Mich.

A speech is like a

love affair. Any fool

can start it, but to

end it requires consid-

erable skill. - Henry
Co., Ga., Weekly Adver-

m LAY mG
GUAR PREMIUM

POLYESTER CORD

5-Rib traction tread design provides
traction against skids and takes hold for

fast sure stops.

TOP QUALITY

AT BUOGET

PRICE

Johnson
Private funeral ser-

vices were conducted

last Wednesday at the

First Baptist Church in

Mentone for Jonathan

Paul Johnson, infant son

of Max E. amd Judith Ay-
lor Johnson, R.1, Clay-
pool. Burial was in the

Etna Green cemetery.
The baby died Tuesday

morning shortly after

his birth in Bremen Com-

munity Hospital.
In addition to his

parents, he is survived

by five brothers and

three sisters, James,

Jeffrey, Mathew, Mich-

ael, Mark, Melissa, Ji-

lane, and Julia, all at

home; his paternal gra-

ndparents, Mrs. Olive

Johnson, EtnaGreen, and

Carl Johnson, Churubus-

co; and his maternal

grandfather, Fred Aylor,
South Bend.

Shrout
Forrest E. Shrout, 64,

died at a.m. Saturday
at the Marion General

Hospital.
A native of Bath Co.,

Ky., he moved to Marion

from Silver Lake 30

years ago.

ager of the Burger Dairy
Store at Bradford and

Marions streets in Mar-

ion and was a member of

the IOOF Lodge.
Surviving are his

wife, the former Faun

Doub; ason, Gene Shrout

of Butler, Mo.; a dau-

ghter, Mrs. Robt. (Na-
mona) Lawrence, Marion;
his father, Wm. Shrout,
Marion; four brothers,
Emerson Shrout, Jones-

boro, Adrian Shrout,
Lake Hughes, Calif., Ir-

vin Shrout “Jr., Port-

land, Ore.; two sisters,
Mrs, Robert (Verna) Bam-

merlin, Roann, and Mrs.

Wm. (Christeen) McFar-

land, Sylmar, Calif.;
14 grandchildren and

three great-grandchild-
ren.

Funeral services were

conducted
|

Tuesday at

Marion with burial in

the Grand Memorial Park

Cemetery.

Welborn

Virgil G. Welborn, 83,
R. 1, Bourbon, died at

Parkview Hospital in

Plymouth Friday morning.
He was the father of

Everett Welborn, Men-

tone.

Mr. Welborn, a retir-

ed Marshall Co. farmer,
is also survived by his

widow, Hazel; four oth-

er sons, David, Warsaw,
Glen, Leon, Iowa, John,
Ft. Wayne, Charles, Ar-

gos; two daughters, Mrs.

Lucille Beckham, Bour-

bon, and Mrs. Mary Ber-

naert, Granger; one br-

other, Lawrence Welborn,
Clearwater, Fla.; 27

grandchildren and three

great-grandchildren.
Funeral services were

conducted Sunday at the

Union Church of the Br-

ethren, west of Ply-
mouth,

Tt&#3 embarrassing to

make mistakes--—but worse

to notice that nobody
can tell it.

He was man-&quot;

Pleasant Hill Club Members

Show Old Keepsakes

The Home Improvement
EHA met at the home of

Mrs. Ernest Miller last

Thursday afternoon, The

president, Mrs. Oliver

Burns opened the meet-

ing with the pledge to

the American flag also

the Christian flag. Mrs.

Sam Merley gave devot-

ions using as her theme

the New Year and scrip-
ture the good Samaritan.

Mrs. John Glasford the

Health and Safety lead-

er cautioned about fir-

es, smoking in bed. She

talked about cancer.

Mrs. Russel Mathias re-

port on her visit to

see our adopted patient
at Logansport State Hos-

pital. Cards were si-

gned to send to members

that are ill. Roll-scall

was answered by telling
what each were wearing
that were Christmas

gifts, each member bro-

ught something old, so-

mething new, something
borrowed or something

blue. This part of pro-

gram was very interest-

ing. A black wedding
dress at least 65 years
old, embroidery, a coat

that one of members wore

when she wasthree yéars-
old, a wreath of flow-

ers made of hair of mem-

bers ancesters, a grand-
mothers picture with

locks of hair in the

frame of picture of each

baby born. And many

other items. Twelve

members were present,
guests were Mrs. Donald

Personett and daughters,
Mrs. Clair Pontious and

Mrs. Ida Early. Next

meeting will be at the

home of Mrs. Helen Byrt.

Be Careful

I&#39 careful of the words

I say,

keep
sweet--

I never know

to day
Which ones

eat.

---Copied

To them soft and

from day

I&#39;il have to

REBUILDING
SERVICE

on

e Starters
e Generators
e Engines

GILLILAND
Auto

Machine Co.
115 E. 4th St. ROCHESTER

Harrison

Trustee&#39;s Report of Receipts and

Year

FUNDS Jan.

Balance

807.25
269.40

3400.00
1171.62

167.62
-0-

Township
Dog
Bond
Fire Fighting

Recreation

Library

TOTALS $5816.49

DETAIL OF RECEIPTS

Source Amount

TOWNSHIP FUND

March &#3 taxes $2751.69

Aug. °70 taxes 2460.88

Justice of Peace Docket Fees_186.25

Total Township Fund $5398.82

BOND

Tippecanoe Valley School

Corporation $3035.61

Total Bond $3035.61
.

DOG FUND

Dog Tax from Assessor $455.00

Total Dog Fund $ 455,00

FIRE FIGHTING FUND

County Auditor &#3 taxes

County Auditor &#39 taxes

$2237.73
4132.61

Total Fire Fighting Fund $6370.34

RECREATION FUND

County Auditor &#3 taxes

County Auditor &#3 taxes

458.02
820.30

Total Recreation Fund $1278.92

LIBRARY FUND

County Auditor &#3 taxes

County Auditor ‘70 taxes

$2156.60
1721.93

Total Library Fund $3878.53

DISBURSEMENTS TOWNSHIP FUND

Hammer Ins. Agency $ 99,00

Indiana State Trustee Assn.

Times-Union (Adv.
Mentone/Akron News (Adv.)

Superior Printing Co.

Bartel Printing Co.

Atwood Post Office (stamps)
Mentone Post Office (stamps)
Boggs & Nelson Liability Ins.

South Side Repair (Mower)
Doug Simpson (Cemetery Care) 357.12

Forst Dunnuck (Cemetery Care) 100,00

Ralph Fox (Cemetery Care) 100.00

Township
KOSCIUSKO COUNTY

Disbursements for the calendar

1971

RECEIPTS DISBURSEME Dec. 31

Balance

$2013.16
431.00

329 32
416,96
746.546

~ 0%

$5398.82
455,00

3035.61
6370.34

1278.92
3878.53

$4192.91
293,40

b106.89

7125.00
700.00

3876,53

$22296.73$20417.22 $3936.98

Millers Hdwr. (Mower)
Utters Service (Mower repair)

Legion Aux. Atwood (Flags)
Leonard Supply Co.

Warsaw Office Supply
Farmers State Bank (Stamps)

Kos. County Treas. (Typewriter)

62.95

General Telephone
Patricia Shoemaker

(J.P. Salary)
Joe Tucker (Adv. Bd)

Albert Orcutt (Adv. Bd)
Harrison Bornamann (Adv.

Beverly Clampitt (Clerk)
Chester Clampitt, Jr. (Salary,

Travel Exp., Office Rent) 1674,

Public Emp, Ret. Fund Lgl.

Bd)

Total $4192,91

DISBURSEMENTS LIBRARY FUND

Bell Memorial Library $3875.53

Total $3878.53

DISBURSEMENTS BOND FUND

Farmers State Bank 8106.89

Total $6106.09

DISBURSEMENTS RECREATION FUND

Mentone Youth League 300.

Forst Dunnuck, Treas.

4-H Leader Fund 400.

Total $ 700.

DISBURSEMENTS DOG FUND

County Auditor (Surplus) 169.
Fred Barick (Chickens killed) 53.

Lyle Hoffer (Rabbits killed) 12.

Otis Dickey (Sheep killed) 59.

Total 293.4

FLRE FIGHTING FUND

Atwood Volunteer Fire Dept.
Tri-Twp. Fire Control

(joint exp., & new fire

truck)

1750,

3375.00

Total $7125,

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and correct statement of

the receipts and disbursements of the above named township; that a com-

plete and detailed annual report together with all accompanying vouchers

showing the

been filed as

that a copy of

township advisory board.

taxpayer of the township.

names of persons having been paid money by the township
required by law in the office of the County Auditor,

such annual report is in custody of the chairman of

Said report is

has

subject to inspection by

Chester Clampitt, Jr., Trustee
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Silver Lake Area News

In honor of the birth-

day of Mrs. Tressa Han-

ey the following guests
helped her celebrate

Sunday evening for sup-
per. Mr. and Mrs. John

Conley and family of

Warsaw, Mr. and Mrs.

Wayne Haney and Mrs,
Austin Neher.

Mr. and Mrs. Virgil
Thnen and family of War-

saw were Sunday dinner

guests of: his mother,
Mrs. Herman Ihnen. Mr.
and Mrs, Robert Ihnen

called on her in the
afternoon,

Mrs. Orville Fitton
called on Mr, and Mrs.

c.C. Tullis Thursday
afternoon. Mrs. Wo.

Gagnon and son Danny
called on Mr. and Mrs.
Tullis on Wednesday

morning. Mr. and Mrs.
Si Tullis returned to

their home in Killeen,
Texas Friday morning,
after spending the last

week visiting relatives

here.

Mrs. Alice Tullis and

Mrs. Max VanCleave took

Rev. Jim McKibbin to

the Indianapolis Airport
Saturday morning to get

a plane for St. Louis.
He had been at Findlay,
Ohio in services there,
was called home due to

sickness of a member of

his church in Leadyo
Mo. ~

Rev. George Reser is

at Findlay this week

performing the duties

of Chaplain in the col-

lege.
Mr. andMrs. Mike Phe-

bus, Pierceton called

on Mr. and Mrs. Vernon

Nelson Sunday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs, Merl Fit-

ton called on Mr. and

Mrs. Elmer Shoemaker

Sunday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond
Pence, Laketon

Sunday with Mrs. Lily
Pence.

Mr. and Mrs. James

Dick, Bloomington call-

ed Friday evening on

Mr. and Mrs. Percy Ring
and Mr. and Mrs. Ed

Kreis, Claypool visited

Monday.
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Bouse

spent Saturday afterno-

on and evening with Mr.
and Mrs. Ernest Brooks.

Dr. and Mrs. Mike Jag-
ger and Ronald of Ft.

Campbell, Ky. were sup-

per guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Truman Enyeart and

family. They also stay-
ed overnight with the

Enyearts.
Mr. and Mrs. Jack

Eads were Sunday dinner

spent
~

guests of Truman Enyearts
and Mrs. Roy Bouse had
lunch Monday with Mabel

Enyeart,

Mr. and Mrs. Bill

Jagger entertained with

a dinner Sunday in hon-

or of their daughter
Gaylo&# birthday. Gue-

sts there were Mr. and
Mrs. Wally Benzing and

family, Mr. and Mrs.

Larry Jagger and sons

and Dr. and Mrs. Mike

Jagger and son Ronald
of Ft. Campbell, Ky.

Friends who called on

Mrs. Jesse Lynch the

past week were Lura and

Dorothy Young, Mr. and

Mrs. Rex Lynch, Eddie
and Janie, Sidney, and

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Luk-

ens of near Disko.
Mrs. Jesse Lynch and

Mr. and Mrs. Rex Lynch
and family were Sunday

dinner guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Roy Bechtel-

heimer.
House guests Thursday

through Sunday at the

home of Rachel Floor

were Mr. and Mrs. Keith

Floor of Muncie, Mrs.

John Knight, Manchester,
Mrs. Shirley Kinch and

daughter Shelly, Mr. and

Mrs. Richard Miller and

Jeffrey, Ft. Wayne, Mr.
Weldon Fair and C. Joan

Floor were dinner guests
on Saturday, they too

are from Ft. Wayne.
Naomi Floor, Muncie,

Weldon Fair and Joan

Floor called Saturday
afternoon on Mrs. Ina

Oldfather at the Merri-

weather Nursing Home in

Wabash.

Mr. andMrs. Dale Flo-

or and Mr. and Mrs.

Ralph Floor attended

the wedding of Miss

Cheryl Lynn Floor and

Mr. Ronald Wesselhoft,
Elkhart on Saturday.

Miss Floor is the dau-

ghter of Mr. and Mrs.

Fred Floor of Elkhart.

The Ladies of the Lake

Home Economics Club met-

at the home of Harry
Weasel to observe the

collection of buttons

he had made. After this

they met at the home of

the hostess, Mrs. Flor-

ence Grubb for the Jan-

uary meeting. Meditation

was given by Mrs. Grubb.

She read &q Road Ahead

in 1972 and A Recipe
for 1972&qu Isabel Zile

‘gav health and safety
remarks on &quot;W People
Should Know About Heart

Attacks&quot; Mrs. Florence

Bunch talked on pollut-
ion. Refreshments were

served toMrs. Paul Zile

and Mrs. Lowell Zile,
Mrs. Elmer Shoemaker,

SATURDAY,

CARRY OUT ONLY

Fis & Chicke Fr
JANUARY 29th

4:00 to 8:00 p.m.

Silver Lake Lions Club

PROCEEDS FOR LIONS CLUB PROJECTS

Mrs. Florence Bunch,
Mrs. John Kerlin, Mrs.

Louise Jontz, Mrs. Ed

See, Mrs. Lester Drudge
and Mrs, Carlton Menden-

hall.

The. Warsaw High School
Choir and The Belles
will be’ at West Eel
River Church of the Bre-

thren, January 13 to

bring a program that is

very appropriate for the

spiritual needs of the

people today.

Karen Sells Attends State

Jr. Miss Pageant

Karen S@1ls, Kosciusko

County&# 1972 Junior

Miss, was in Frankfort,
Indiana for five days

last week participating
in the 1972 Indiana Jr.
Miss Pageant. She had

a busy and exciting time
and made many new frie-

nds. She was honored

Saturday night by re-

ceiving the non-final-
ist talent winner award,

a $100 bond that was

awarded at the Sunday
morning award brunch.

The bond was donated by
the Psi Iota Xi soror-

ity.
Among those attending

the pageant Saturday
night to hear Karen

sing her award-winning
song were her parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Duane C.

Sells; her sister Kathy
and her grandparents,
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest H.

Lozier, Decatur,. Mich,

Many of Karen&#39; school
friends from Warsaw and

some of the Warsaw Jay-
cees were also there.

How did she Like the

experience? Karen urges
all girls in Kosciusko

County who will be sen-

iors next year to ser-

iously consider taking
part in next year&#

Kosciusko Co. Junior

Miss Pageant. &quo will

prove to be a rewar-

ding experience,&quo she

says.

O MONDAY, JAN. 24

Wheat $1.10 Bu.

Soy Beans $2.95 Bu.

Ear Cora $1.08 Bu,
Su. Corn $1.02 Bu.

Corn Discount 2c per point over 1512
Per Cent Moisture

CONTACT: CREIGHTON BROS.

Old Rd. 30 West, Warsaw, Indiana
Dial 267-3101

SELLS OIL COMPANY

Gasoline - Olis - Lubrication
Accessories

W GIVE TOP VALUE STAMPS -CLOSED SUNDAYS

PHONE

_

352-2332 SILVER LAKE

_

condition.

ARMED
SERVICES

dette

NEw Ss

MILDENHALL, England:
Ward A. Leiter, son of

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Leit-

ex, Silver Lake, has

been promoted to airman

first class in the U.S.
Air Force. His is an

air traffic controller

at Mildenhall RAF Sta-

tion, England, and ser-

ves with a unit of the

Air Force Communica-

tions Service which pro-
vides global communica-

tions and air traffic

control for the USAF.

He is a 1969 graduate
of Warsaw High School.
His wife, Cathy, is the

daughter of Frank L.

Nichols, R. 5, Warsaw.

U.S. ARMY, VIETNAM:

Army Private First Class

Connie L. Cline, son of

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Cline,
Bolt, W. Va., recently

was assigned to the

10lst Airborne Division

(Airmobile) in Vietnam.

A machine gunner in Co.

A, lst Battalion, 502nd

Infantry of the Divis-

ion, he entered the Army
in December 1970 and

completed basic train-

ing at Ft, Lewis, Wash.
He was last stationed

at Ft. Benning, Ga. His

wife, Lillian, lives in

Tippecanoe, Ind.

FARMS FOR SALE
734 ACRE FARM with approx. 350 acres of river bottom

land (best you can buy) with a potential. 120 to 150

bu. corn yield. 150 acres of additional tillable Land

with remainder woodland and pasture. 3 sets of build—

ings with Large corn atorage and large cattle feeding

barn. Can be bought on favorable contract. Buyer can

tave landlord&#39;s share of crops. Excellent large farm.

398 ACRES all level very productive tillable acreage e

cept approx. 10 acres. Mostly Brookston and Crosby loa

One complete set of buildings with modern § bedroom hi

barn, implement shed, and other. Would sell separ

units of 80, 158. or 160 screa. Don’t mins this opport—

unity to purchase a lerge unit of the very best in land

located between Rochester and Kewanee, Indiana.

332 ACRES with 255 productive, tillable acres and balance

in woods and pasture with stream. Improvements include

beautiful 3 bedroom home with fireplace; 29,000 bu.

ain storage with dryer and elevator legs; machine

and shop; 2 barns. Reasonable priced. Located near So.

Whitley.

227 ACRES with 192 productive, tilleble acres and 8 acres

of good timber. 2 modern sets of buildings in very good

Silo with euger. Set up for feeding *hogs

and cattle. Abundant weter supply with year around atr—

eam and eprings., Cash or contract. Near So. Whitley.

146 ACRES with 122 acres of productive, tillable land

and balance in woods and permanent pasture. Modern 3

bedroom home, 36 x @0 implement shed, 30 x 60 farrowing

house and barn. Located near Sidney. Cash or 64% con—

tract.
.

125 ACRES in Pleasant Twp., in Wabash County. Real nice

eet of buildings, pleasant modern home, Hip-roof barn,

cemented; implement shed and corn crib combination, with

hog house attached, all cemented. This gentle rolling
livestock farm makes an ideal place to live, and enjoy

the acenery all around you. 80 acres tillable and 40

wooded acres can be purchased for cash or contract.

98 ACRE FARM with stately 2 story house and beautiful

yard. Four bedroom, living room, dining room, large ki-

tchen with lots of cabinets, tasement, 1% baths & enclo~

sed front porch. Good 40 x 60 bank bern & other ouft—bu—

ildings. North of South Whitley.

95 ACRES in Chester Twp., Wabash County, Improvements
consist of barn, corn crib, small hog house. 87 acres

tillable, productive soil. If you want more acreage
without expensive improvements, ask about this ones

Contract available.

91 ACRES with @6 highly productive tillable acres. Beau

tiful colonial 4 or § bedroom home with spacious living

room and stone fireplace, formal dining room, kitchen,

1% bath, basement, and 2 car garage. This home is one

of the outstanding Landmark homes in Kosciusko County.

It would almost cost the price of the ferm to redupli-

cate. Out-buildings include a very good barn; 18,000

square feet in poultry or hog facilities; all purpose

building with office space. This farm affords an ideal

opportunity for business men with rural office, pouitry

or livestock farmer, or the family who wants a beautiful

home in the country. Located 10 miles SWof Warsaw near

a state highway.

B80 ACRES in Monrece Twp., Kosciusko County, 3/4 mile off

State Road 13. 50 acres tillable, 25 acres woods & pas—

ture w/atream, This would be ideal for horses or cattle.

4 bedroom house w/new oil furnace. Quick possession.

Cash.

72 ACRES & BEAUTIFUL BRICK. 60 gently rolling tillable

acres end 10 acres permanent pesture. Beautiful, spac~

ious, 3 bedroom brick home sith built-in kitchen, formal

dining room, carpeted living room, carpeted Family room

with stone fireplace and 1% beths, Barn with tremp shed

and implement shed, These buildings ere situated back

lane on beautiful pine tree setting. Recent remodeling

equivalent to 1/2 the esking price, mile north of So.

23% ACRES with 18 tillable and 4 wooded, Remodeled 3

bedroom farm home featuring a built-in kitchen, wood—-bu~

rning fireplace in large living room, snd basement, gar-

age and bern, These buildings are situeted in = beauti—

ful setting of trees and winding creek in Cheater Twp.,

Wabash County close to N. Manchester.

Many other Ferma Available in Northeastern Indiana

Schra Real Estate, Inc.
Fare Specialists

209 ¥W Van Buren St. Columbia City, Indiana

Ph. 219-244-7606
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vated Rasp ag me

Mr. and Mrs. George
Sheetz and David v‘- ‘te

ed Jack Lukenr, ate
ient at the Elkhart hos-

pital. Mr. Lukens is

out of Intensive Care

and is improving.
Mr. and Mrs. Lowell

Safford were Sunday
dinner guests of Mr. and

Mrs. Walter Safford,

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald

Claxton and children,
Columbia City spent

Sunday evening with Mr.

and Mrs. Harold Claxton

and family.
Mr. and Mrs. David

Leininger were Saturday
evening guests of Mr.

and Mrs. Loren Wilson,
for the Monthly Card

Party.
Mrs. Linda

Teresa spent
afternoon with

Paul Cox and Helen.
Mr. and Mrs. George

Sheetz spent Sunday af-

ao with Mrs. Marie

Hunter, Mary Ellen and

Alice of Roann.

Mr. and Mrs. Milton

Cox, Marcia and Aletha

spent Wednesday evening
with Mr. and Mrs. Merlyn
Fish of Winona Lake.

It was in honor of the

birthdays of Milton Cox

and Debbie Fish.

Mrs. Pauline Claxton

and Philip spent Tues-

day afternoon with Mrs.

Marita Cox and Aletha

Rae.

King and

Tuesday
Mrs.

OLIVE BETHEL

MISSIONARY SOCIETY

The Olive Bethel Mis-

sionary Society met

Thursday afternoon, The

meeting opened with the

song, &quot;S the Light&qu
There were six members

and one child present.

Olive Bethel Area News
BY HELEN COX

The secretary and treas-

urer&#39; reports were read

and approved. Roll call

was answered with a

scripture verse.

The devotions,
the book,

Heart&quo were

by Marie Dawson. The

most pressing need of

each one of us is to be

able to face life with-

out losing heart. In

the midstof a time when

all our resources are

being severly tested we

need a steadying inner

strength to enable us to

from
&quot;Ne Lose

presented

stand up to life in an

upset world. Life&#39;

full of interruptions
great and small, signif-
icant and insignificant

come almost daily. Li-

fe&#3 interruptions are

inevitable, and how to

handle them in such a

way that we make the

most of them is a com-

mon problem. Changes
‘in our lives or interr-

uptions are often the

golden gates to a more

glorious life of service

to others, more than we

dreamed of. Learning
to handle life&#39;s inter-

ruptions often turn out

to be a blessing in dis-

quise. Prayer was giv-
en by Rev. Helterbridle.

The lesson &quot;Africa&
was presented by Zelda

White, Africa is a na-

tionwith many problems.
Most of its population
is under the age of 25.
Can it meet the educa-

tional, religious, and

working needs of its

young people. The rest

of the afternoon was

spent in needlework.

Triton Stomps Mentone

By Alan

The visiting Mentone

Bulldogs fell into an

early hole’ to go along
with rebounding problems
to lose their 10th str-

aight game, 93-41, to

Triton.
When you jump into an

early 19-0 pit and your

opponent hits 11 of his

welch

points. Despite being
down 28-3 and 52-20 at

the first two stops,
Mentone still kept up

the morale and kept the

game not completely bor-

ing. Triton kept on

rolling, however, and

pushed to leads of 71-29

and 93-41 in the final

first 12 shots fromcthetwequarters.
field, therecanbe lit-

tle to hope for on that

particular night for

your team. Mentone had

just those problems last

Friday night plus the

untimely loss of start-

ing guard Tim Smith with

a sprained ankle early
in the first quarter, a

rebounding deficit of

65-19, plus an opposing
player by the name of
Rhodes who poured in a

school record of 41

Newcastle Township
FULTON

Trustee&#39;s Report of Receipts and

COUNTY

Disbursements for the calendar

Mentone had only jun-
ior guard Gary Sponsell-

er in double figures
with 12 points. Follow-

ing red hot Rhodes in

scoring for Triton was

Sharpe with 13. Sellers

had ll.
Triton left the game

with a 9-3 record.
The Mentone Beteam

kept the trip from be-

ing a total loss with a

win. They recovered

from a 7-1 first quart-
er Triton lead for their

second consecutive vic-

tory.
The B-team fell after

winning two of their

last three, 47-25.

’Mentone&#39;s next oppon-

ent is visiting Manches-

ter on Friday. The

Squires are having prob-
lems of their own,

having a 2-12 record.

Six Suspended
Five juniors and one

senior have been temp-—
orarily suspended from

the Manchester Squire
basketball team. Three

of the six are members

of the starting line-up.
Also suspended was sen-

ior manager David Wen-

del. Coach Karl Merritt
said the suspensions
were for &quot;violations of

the High School Athlet-

ic Council.

Manchester will play
Mentone Friday night on

the Bulldogs’ floor.

Year 1971

FUNDS Jan. RECEIPTS DISBURSEMENTS Dec. 32

Balance Balance

Township $1966.60 $3459.88 $4709.72 716.76

Dog -0- 550,00 402,50 147,50

Recreation 20- 260,15 200.00 66.15

TOTALS $1966.60 $4270.03 $5312.22 930.41

DETALL OF RECEIPTS Care of Cemeteries

Source Amount

|

Fred Barr - Nefster $150,00

TOWNSHIP FUND Joe Peterson - Sycamore 150.00

Taxes—June $1917.80

|

Merle McGowen - Hamlet 75,00

Taxes—Dec ember 1542.02
~

Total $375.00

Total Township Fund $3459.88
Fire Protection

DOG FUND Tustee Rochester Twp. $450.00

Pog Tax from Assessor $208.00

]

Tri-Twp. Fire Control 1850.00

Dog Tax from Co. Treas. 342.00
—

Total $2300.00

Total Deg Fund $550.00
Other Civil

.
Expenses

RECREATION FUND ublic Employees Ret. Fund 02.63

Taxes— June $147.53] Smith, Sawyer & Smith Inc. 40.00

Taxes—le vember 118.62

|

Maurice Rogers 100.00

Carl Dick 100.00

Total Recreation Fund $266.15

|

Rudy Green 100.00

DISBURSEMENTS TOWNSHIP FUND Total $402.63

Pay of Trustee, Rent, Clerical Hel

and Travel Pxpenses DISBURSEMFNTS DOG FUND

av ~
Burkett $1272.50] James Swihart $172.00

Shitley Burkett 150.00

|

George Noonan 170.00

Robert Calvert 30.50

Total $1422.50

|

Phillip Pratt 30.00

Books, Stationary, Printi & Adv.

|

Total $402.50

Rochester Sentinet Too. B DISBURSEMENTS RECREATION FUND

Akron/Mentone News 108.78

|

Mentone Youth League 200.00

Total 209.59] Total $200.00

l hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and correct statement of

the receipts and disbursements of the above named township; that a com-

plete and detailed annual report together with all accompanying vouchers

showing the

been filed as

names of persons having been paid money by the township has

required by law in the office of the County Auditor, and

that @ copy of such annual report is in custody of the chairmen of the

township advisory board, Said report

taxpayer of the township.

is subject. to inspection by any

David L. Burkett, Trustee

Rollin Smith

Corner of State Roads 13 and 114

North Manchester, Indiana

-lead

Concord Does It Again-
By Alan Welch

No matter how easy the

score makes the Concord-

Mentone game last Sat-

urday night look, any

of the players will tell

you that Concord had to

work hard to manage 4

69-45 winover the fall-

ing Bulldogs.
Despite a bruising

edge inrebounds, 52-27,
Concord got most of its

final winning margin in

the second quarter after

jumping ahead to 18-11

at the end of the

first eight minutes.

Shortly after the second

period opened, Concord

opened up a scoring bar-

rage and had a 33-15

lead before the first

half ended at 39-20.

In the third quarter,
the visiting Minutemen

outscored the Bulldogs
by two to increase their

lead to 54-33. An un-

successful attempt at a

rally was started in the

final quarter which

brought the Bulldogs to

within 15 but finished

the .game out on a hot

streak in the last min-

ute, outscoring the

hosts 11-2 and brought
home a second win over

their smaller counter-

parts, 69-45,
Contributing

tone’s woes in their

latest contest was icy
shooting; they were out-

shot from the free throw

line 73% to 58% and what

shots that weren&#39; blo-

cked only went in 24%
of the time to 42% for

Concord.

to Men-

Mentone put two men
in double figures this

time around. Tim Peff-

ley and Gary Sponseller
led Mentone with 11 each

while Gary Welborn pull-
ed off 10 rebounds. The

Minutemen were led by

Doug Ganger who had 22

points and 21 rebounds,

17 in the first half.

Akron Tops
CMA 82-68

The Akron Flyers de-

feated visiting Culver

Military Academy 82-68

Saturday night after

scoring 34 points in

the fourth quarter.
Akron led at the end

of the first quarter,
trailed at half-time and

at the end of the third

quarter but put on the

scoring burst in the

fourth quarter that made

the difference.

High man for the Fly-
ers was Jack Fetrow with

23. Don Coplen had 15,
and, Larry Hunter and

Bob Bussard scored 13

and 12 points respect—
ively.

Heading CMA&#3 scoring
was Randy Scott with 35.

The CMA b-team won the

opening game, 57-49.
The Flyers will host

Southwood Friday night.

R&a

SEAMLESS FLOORS
FREE ESTIMATES

Phone 1-317-833-2689

or 219-382-3496
After 5:15 p.m.

Henry Township
FULTON COUNTY

Trustee&#39;s Report of Receipts and Disbursements for the calendar

Year 1971

FUNDS Jan. 1 RECEIPTS DISBURSEMENTS Dec. 31

Balance Balance

Township $4028.24 $10154.13 $7798.77 $6383.60

Dog -0- 658.00 528.00 130.00

Civil Twp. Bond Fund  _1242.05 -0- 1242.05 -0-

TOTALS $5270.29 $10812.13 $9568.82 $6513.60

DETAIL OF RECEIPTS Auto License Branch 1,50

Source Amount

|

Texaco Inc. 1LL.35

TOWNSHEP FUND Arthur&#39; Sinclair Serv. 18.50

Texes—June $4553.60

|

Day&# Hardware 3.69

Taxes —December 3494.23

|

Del Chemical 258.81

Justice of Peace Docket Fee 364,25

|

Hoosier Fire Equipment 67.90

Fire Protection Perry Twp.__500.00

|

Tinkey Ins. Agency 690.10
==

|

Akron Ins. Agency 124.00

Total Township Fund $8912.08

|

Jack Stucker 249.50

DOG FUND

Dog Tax from Assessor $415.00

Dog Tax from Co, Treas. 139.26

Surplus from County 103.74

Total Dog Fund $658.00

DISBURSEMENTS TOWNSHIP FUND

ai

lorman R.
Burkett 5

Helen M. Burkett 300.00

Vern Cumberland 120.00

Township #2

Books, Su LiesePrinting, & Adv.

e Akron News 254

The Rochester Sentinel 93.46

Otto Groninger, Postmaster 8.00

D.M. Whitcomb Supply Co. 89.37

Township #3

Care of Cemeteries

foteau jowen $100.00

Township #4

J.P. Fees of Discharged Defendants

Township #5

3,P. Supplies

fbron
Tbtrance Agency 21.00

Township

#6

Fire Protection
ochester re pt. 16.95

General Telephone 221.19

‘ownship #1

Trustee Salar; ravel, Clerk & Rent]

Dale Sheetz

Byron Leininger 77.50

Gilbert Jenkins 210.50

John Zimmerman 286.00

Ed Hauser Bas

Ray Doering 176.50

Geo. Stephens 304,00

Bob Gray 317.50

Bud Gray 300.50

Dale Smith 207,00

Max Gearhart 218.50

Mike Stephens 191.00

Doug Moore 180.00

Township #7

Memorial Fund -0-

Township

#10

Othe ivil .
Expense

enera 1 $115.20
Public Service of Ind. 15.56

Akron Ins. Agency 40,00

Public Empoyee’s Ret. Fund 79.95

Lonzo Meredith 100.00

Russell Shipley 100.00

Virgil Miller 100,00

Trustee&#39;s Assn. 10.00

DISBURSEMENTS DOG FUND

Harrold Maddux 8.00

Ralph Davis 135.00

Zeno Schultz 130.00

Nettie Miller 25.00

Ralph Miller 55.00

Judy Walgamuth 25.00

Jack Sausaman 55.00

Kathryn Hartzler 50.00

Charles Smoker 45.00

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and correct statement of

the receipts and disbursements of the above named township; that a com-

plete and detailed annual report together with all accompanying vouchers

Showing the names of persons having been paid money by the township has

been filed as required by law in the office of the County Auditor, and

that a copy of such annual report is in custody of the chairman of the

township advisory board.

taxpayer of the township.
Said report is subject ta inspection by any

Norman R, Burkett, Trustee
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FO SALE

REGISTERED ST.
weaned, ready

love and T.L.C,

TOM GAST
mile north of Akron on SR19

Phone 993-4718 after 4 pea.

1/27/x

BERNARD PUPS
or lots of

FOR SALE: 1970 Mobile Home

12x50 Rebel. Located SR13
Manchester Mobile Estates

Dial 491-3559 of 882-6513

1/13/3p

FOR SALE: Seeds by P A G

Seed. corn, alfalfa’s, clov-

ers, mixtures, grasses,

grain sorghums, sudan cross-

es, sweet corn and other

seeds. VOLUME DISCOUNT.

DORRIS WAS
Akron hone 893-7039

12/16/6p

BIX STRIPPER - Kinder to you
~ rougher on paint.

DAY HARDWARE
Akron

1/27/1¢

Place your orders NOW for

Valentine’s Day flowers and

gifts! Get your best girl an

African violet plant in a

Princess basket.

MARKLEY&#3 SREEN
502 No. Broadway one

1/27/2¢

SPINET PIANOS

May be had by assuming small

monthly payments. Choose
from three. See at

“MR. MUSIC’
3333 So. Main St., Elkhart,

Or phe 293-0131. We will

tune and deliver,

1/27/1e

SOUP’S og, the rug that is,
clean with Blue Lustre.

Rent electyic shampooer $1,

MIT HARDWARE
ntone

U/27/1¢

Remnanta 12 3 to 15 x 17

reduced to 50% off regular
prices

PLETCHER CARPET WAREHOUSE
Nappanee only

1/27/1c

CARPETS a fright? Make them

e beautiful sight with Blue

Lustre, Rent electric sham—

pooer $1.

DAY HARDWARE
Akron

1/27/1¢

OFFICE FURNITURE - Filing
cabinets-Safes-Typewriters-

Adding Machines-Calculators-
Sales - Service - Rentals

JIM LEASE OFFICE MACHINES
913 EB 9th St., Rochester

Phone 223-3683

18 Bast Canal, Peru

Phone 473-6166

12/2/xe

KIDNEY DANGER SIGNALS Getting
up nights, burning, frequent
or scanty flow, leg pains,

BACKACHE may warn of func

fonal kidney disorders --

‘Danger Ahead,?&#39; Give a lift

with gentle BUKETS 3-tabs-a-

day treatment. Flush kidneys,
REGULATE PASSAGE. Your 48¢

back if not pleased in 12
hours. TODAY at

HARRIS ORUGS
Akron

1/6/4¢

Reduce excess fluids with

FLUIDEX, $1.69 - LOSE WEIGHT

safely with Dex-A-Diet, 98¢

HARRIS PHARMACY
Akron

1/6/4_

FOR SALE: Magnetic signs. As

low ae $12.50 per pair.

ARRON /MENT NE
Mentone

FOR SALE: Aluminum sheets

23x35. Nice weight to work

with, 25¢ per sheet.

AKRON /WENTONE MEN
Mentone

FOR SALE HELP WANTED REAL ESTATE

FOR SALE: Adding tiachine

peper, 25¢-a roll, 5 rolle
$1.00,

AKRON/ NEWS
Mentone Akron

FOR SALE: 22°* x 28&#3 white

poster board. (White both

sides) 20¢ sheet,

ARKRON/ NEWS
Mentone Akron

Used RCA Color Television
$100.00 and up.

DOERING RADI & ¥
Ak son = Phone 893-4641

S$/20fz¢

FOR SALB: Signs. 20¢ each.

ARRON/M NEMMento

FOR RENT

FOR RENT: Two bedroom trail-

er on private lot, carport
and storage, In Mentone,

Phone MENTONE 393-3905

12/16/x¢

FOR RENT: 36 x 50 room suit-
able for storage or warehouse.

LOYD SANER
Akron 893-4234 12/23/xe

en

BIDWELL MOBILE HOME SALES AND

COURT. Mobile homes, space

rentals, large lots, good se—

ection of used mobile homes

8’, 107 12° wide.

PHONE AKRO 893-4895

FOR RENT:
apartment.

DENTON ABBEY
hone 353-2688

Small furnished

Mentone

1/13/xe

SERVICE
WELL DRILLING and repairing
of two, three and four inch

wells, Water systems for sale

Fully insured.

ROY SA a SO
Akron ne 893-4815

APPLIANCE REPAIRS, large or

small, Call after 4:30 p.m.

JACK ADAMS, JR.

Mentone EL 3-4820

SEPTIC TANK SERVICE ~ Locally

owned at Rochester, Septic
tank and. dry well service.

We install and repair,

BOB RICHARDS
R. 1, Rochester Ph, 223-584§

Leiters Ford Ph. 832-4668

REFRIGERATOR SERVICE: Author-

ized Admiral repairman. We

service all makes of refrig-
erators and air conditionersse

JAY RETCHIE
304 So. Walnut, Mentone

Phone 353-5292

This space reserved for your

classified ad.

Phone 893-4433 or 353-3985

A,

D NOT READ
unless you are

CURIOUS
Ti «o

recovery.

ay fareing

I heve 100
acres th

not need. I shall attempt to

sell it before I rent it.

Telephone 353-2108 for aps

pointment or contact me at

ay home.

OLIVER C. TEEL

1/27/2¢

WANTED
HOSPITAL PHARMACIST

Modern 350 bed expending hos-

pitel located in Northern Inq
diana hae challenging oppor~
tunity for e pro

qualified regist
cist. B b.

offers excellent satce and

fringe benefits. Contact or

apply: Personnel Departaent,
Saint Joseph&#39; Hospital, 811

EB. Medison Street, South

Bend, Indians, 46622. (219)
234-2151, Extension 271. (

Bqual Opportunity Employer)

I/27/1lot

MALB HELP WANTED

2 BOILER FIREWEN/mill cleans

up men, to fire boilers and
ele out mill = nights and

week-e (Bzperience pre-
ferred + will train qualie

fied men). Benefits.

PIKE LBR. CO.
Akron

1/13/3¢

HBLP WANTED:
3 $100,00 weekly

essing mailpossible addr for
firms - Full and part time

at home - Send atamped sel fe

addressed envelope to

BLABER CO.
Box 12459

Bl Paso, Texas 79912

1/20/2p

“© DON’ T FENCE ME IN.’ if
that’s the way you feel ab-

Avon ie

Avon Representa—
tives set their own hours,
selling our famoue products

in their spare time. Call

or write now:

WRS. DONNA J. HEIGEN
R. Re 5, Plymouth, Indiana

46563 — Phone 936-2406

1/27/1¢

BUSINESS OPPORTUNITY
MAN N°

Reliable person from this

area to service and collect

from automatic dispensers,
No experience needed . . swe

establish account

Car, references and $995.00
to $3,490.00 cash capital

necessary 4 to 12 hours

weekly could net good part—
time income. Fullotime

more. For local interview,
write, include telephone nu—

mber, Eagle Industries, 3938
Meadowbrook Road, St. Louis

Perk, Minnesota 55426.

“a 1/27/1p

-OFFICE OPPORTUNITIES
We are looking for a special

kind of mature MAN or WOMAN

interested in a Business Of-

fice Career.

The one person is experienc-
ed with modern office equip-

ment, as well cs being pro-

ficient in typing end short-

hand, (College degree is de-

sirable but not mandatory).

Salary commensurate with qu-

alificationse

Also, we have an opportunity
for one mature, experienced
STENOGRAPHER.

Veacation/Holidays/Inaurance/
Benefits. Top Salary. Cons

tact:

HOWARD OR HELEN UTTER,

PIKE LUMBER CO.,
Akron

1/1372¢

WANTED

WANTED: Custom manure load-

ing. Bobcat compact loader

for low ceiling shede and

barns,

Phone AKRON 893-4330

1/27/ 3p

S per word - 18 word minimum.

4g per word for additional insertions.

All ads to be paid in advance. Ad-

iling fee of 25 will be

charged if ads are not paid prior to

ditional

Thursday morning.

WANTED: Liatings,
ages or residence.

OEAMER AND DEAWER REALTOR
OREN CONRAD, SALESMAN

Call Mr. Conrad after 5 p.
Akron 893-4912

1/13/4e

farm acre-

FOR SALE: Spacious 14 room

brick home in downtown Akron

with solid hardwood floors

and interior decor. Two baths

and full besement with two

car garage. Priced et 1/3 of

original value.

CHANNING UTTE
893-4327

10/21/44

LOTS FOR SALE:

JOE A, MADEFORD
Akron Phone 693-4931

9/9/xe

FOR SALE Brick house, 9 rooms

5 bedrods Full Basement ~

Dry, no sewage back up. Heat

hot water avity. New g

incinerator, fireplace, Fro—

nt and rear porch screened,
2 car cement block garage,

plenty of shade.

BEN BARNE
301 E. Rochester St., Akron

Phone 893-4154

B/11/xe

FOR SALE: Nice building lot

on SR 19 West in Mentone.

Write

LAWRENCE ZARTMAN
3550 Pine Creek Drive

Metamore, Michigan

1/27/3p

REAL ESTATE FOR SALE

About 115 ecres on highway
near Athens. No house. Goo

barn with cement feed lot.

Pole building. Land is level

and very productive, Contract

40 ecre farm near Macy with

good, modern three bedroom

home and good outbuildings.
Thie farm is well fenced and

land is mostly tillable,

30 acre farm in North Miami

school district, Five bed-

room, modern, two atory home

with new kitchen with lots

of cabinets and built-ine.

Carpeted Living room and

dining room. New aluminum

aiding. Double garage and

barn. This is a fine country
home.

60 acre farm south of Akron.

Qne floor modern home. Good

lend and fences.

JEFFERIES AGENCY

1007 Main St., Rochester

Phone 223-6111 of 223-3803

REAL ESTATE

286 N/W of Akron with 25x80

pole building and crib. 6A
of timber. bedroom, 1
story home with oll furnace,
half basement, aluminum

siding.

4 bedroom brick hom

baths, oil

porch,
Akron.

1
furnace, enclosed

carport, E. Walnut in

bedroom frame home, living
and dining rooms carpeted,

full baths, oil heat, up-
stairs may be used as room

apartment with bath, Attached

garage. Mishawaka St. in

Akron,

50A bare ground, good camp

site. N/E of Akron on county
road 2008.

= Other Listings Available *

TINKEY

INSURANCE REAL ESTATE

Akron 693-4713

USE

FCLASSIFIE

ADS

“LEGA NOTICE
NOTICE

NOTICE TO BIDDERS: The Town
Board of Mentone will con-

sider bids for the pick up
of tresh end garbage for the

year 1972. Bid will be open-
ed 7:30 P.M., February 7th,
in the Clerk-Treasurer’s

Office at the Mentone Town

Hall. Further details way be
obtained from Superintendent

of Public Works, Harry Sulli-
ven.

Marie Cot

Clerk-Tre

1/27/2¢

THANK YOU

|

EHA YOU: We wish to ex-

our sincere gratitudeGa eppreciation to ail our

neighbors and friends who

helped us so much during the

loss of our father and

grandfather,

WR. URS. DALE STIFFLER
PAT and STEVE

1/27/1p

THANK YOU: We want to thank

everyone who has done so

much for us during the paet
year, We want to especially
thank the Tippecanoe commun-

ity for the fish fry thet

was given for our benefit in

November. There are no words

that can express our appreci+
ation, May God richly bless

each of you.

WRS. ELDON McINTIRE
and CHILDREN

1/27/1p

THANE YOU: We would like to

thank our neighbors,
ives

flowers and sympathy at the

time of the death of our

mother and grandmother, Mre.

Lure Cragg. A epecial thanke

to Rev. Fawns and Mr. and
Mre. Dale Sheetz for their
kind understanding.

WR. MRS. THOMAS FEAR

MRS. ROBERT THOMPSON & FAMILY

WRS.

DONALD EUGENE SAILORS

V/27/te

L.T.L. Sees Films

The L.T.L. met on Fri-

day night at the Library
basement with their le-

ader, Gloria Bowen.
Charlotte Schultz ser-

ved as president, Patty
Gearhart as secretary,

and Janet Bowen led the

songs. Gary Gearhart

was the flag-bearer.
After the missionary

story, two new films

were shown for the les-

son. They were &#39;Dru
Kicks or Killers?&quot; and

“Tabacco - Who needs it?

After the games, refre-

shments were served to

20 members and four new

members and guests;
Rodney Utter, David Ogle
and Raymond and Rickey

Davis.

ABOUT THIS

COMMUNITY.

---Read Us

Every Week---

And’‘See.



TO CELEBRATE 30TH WEDDING ANNIVERSARY:

and Mrs.

chester, will

Mr.
Harold R. Floor of R. 2, North Man-

celebrate

anniversary on February l.
their 30th wedding

They were married

by the late Rev. J. W. Johnson in Berne, Ind.
Mrs. Floor is the

daughter of
former

the late Mr. and Mrs.
Mary Ellen Bahney,

Moses Bah-

ney, Roann. Mr. Floor&#39;s parents, Mr. and Mrs.

Ralph Floor,
their

2. Mr.

R. l,

Floor has

Mr, and Mrs,

Silver
60th wedding anniversary next January

been a tool and dye maker
for 28 years and a farmer for 30 years.

Floor own &quot;M Place&quo

Lake, will mark

Both

restaur=
ant in North Manchester. They have four chil-

dren, Mrs. Howard D,

ester; Mrs. George
Virginia Beach,
Manchester and

grandsons. The
ents with open

(Tralane) Ruckman, Roch-

O. (Burdettea) Andrews,
Virginia;

Lyle at home.
childrenwill honor their par-

house on Sunday, January 30,

Todd, R. 2, North

They have six

from 2 to 4 p.m. in the banquet room of &quot;Mo
Place&qu

ter.

with dinner at the
in Fort Wayne.

state road 13 north in North Manches-
The children also honored their parents

Heritage House restaurant

Blood Bank Donors Are Listed
The quota for the re-

cent visit of the Blood-
mobile to Fulton Co, was

140 pints but only 60

per cent of this quota
was met as sub-zero we-

ather prevented many
from attending.

Local donors

by township,
quota, number of dona-
tions and percent of

a

aa

CHILI SUPPER

Friday, January 28
AKRON LIONS BUILDING

4:30 to p.m.
Tickets 85¢

Chili, pie and drink.

listed

township

For tickets, contact Doug
Jordan or Ray Bradway, sssoc-

iate pastor and youth dir-
ector.

FIS

SATURDAY,

CARRY OUT ONLY

Sponsored by Akron Lions Club

JANUARY 29th

SERVING 4:00 to 7:00 p.m.

AKRON FIRE STATION

T

niiacieemninmmses

eeeoe

FOOD SALE BY SUMMIT CLUB

quota listed in that or-

der are:

Newcastle (6-6-100%)-
Ann Sheetz, Loren She-

etz, Don Kline, Charles

Crippen, Ellen Reed,
Earl Williams.

Henry (21-11-57.5 per
cent)-Mark Wildermuth,
Robert Runkle, Ross Bu-

rdge, Con Shewman, Ade-
line Wright, Magaline

Ramsey, Melissa Gast,
Florella Moudy, Beverly
Hartzler, Larry Wood,

Rosemary Kindig, Byron

Leining

The first prize fight withaa

million dollar gate was the

Dempsey—Carpentier bout

he on July 2, 1921.

won.

FRY

BIRTHS

Mr. and Mrs. David

Eherenman, Mentone, are

parents of a six.pound,
11 ounce daughter, Jen-

nifer Beth, born recent-

ly at Parkview Hospital
in Plymouth, Grandpar-
ents are Mr. and Mrs.

Jim Miner of Etna Green

and Mr. and Mrs. Carl

Eherenman, Akron, Mat-

ernal great-grandpar-
ents are Mr. and Mrs.
Earl Shinn, Mentone, and

Mr. and Mrs. Bram Miner

of Etna Green. Paternal

great-grandparents are

Mr. andMrs. Cliff Eher-

enman, Burket, and Mrs.
Bessie Largen, Nappanee.

Mr. and Mrs. Jesse

Warren, Argos, are Ppar-

emts of a daughter, Jill

Elena, who weighed sev—

en pounds four and one

half ounces at birth on

Jane 21 at the Plymouth
Parkview hospital. The

maternal grandparents
are Mr.- and Mrs. Esco

Treece of Knoxville,
Tenn. and the paternal

grandparents are Mr. and

Mrs. Russell Warren, R.

2, Bourbon.

One letter disting-
uishes between a wheel

and a heel.

Four Students Top
Talma Honor Roll

George Welch, princi-
pal of the Talma Junior

High School, has releas-
ed the names of the

following Honor Roll and

High Honor Roll students

for the third grading
period that ended Jan.

14,

Leading the High Hon-

or groups with straight
A&# were Diana Peters,

Sherri Snipes, Terry
Snipes and Lisa Doran.

Others in the High
Honor Roll were Bonita

Molebash, Tim Schwenk,
Jim Smith, Robin Se-

crist, John Ettinger,
all sixth grade; Phil

Welborn, seventh grade;
and Tod Miner and Shar-

on Burkett, eighth gr-
ade.

Honor Roll

_

students

(those who earned grade
averages of 3.0 - 3.599)
include:

Seventh Grade: Carol

Boyer, Cindy Bradway,
Beth Mabie, Tammy Nor-

man, Randy Smythe, Brian

Sponseller, Letitia Al-

vey, Mary Beth Anglin,
Debra Blackburn, Gail

Bornmann, Alicia Dick-

erhoff, Vernon Goodman,
Terri Kindig, Dan Kol-

dyke, Andy Knoop, Diana

Meredith, Connie Norris,
Susan Riner, Melva Sm-

ith, Brian Welch, Mike

Yazel, Teresa Bentley,
Linda Cole, Terry Men-

zie, Kirk Robinson,
Peggie Adams, Jill Han-

ey, Tina Hoskins, and

Cindy Yeiter.
Sixth Grade: Shasta

Johnson, Tami Mosier,
Cathy Welch, Chris Vog-
el, Tammy Stokes, Ray

Rockhill, Melinda Mere-

dith, Carol Fawley, Peg-
gy Hibbs, Melissa John-

son, Jeff Leckrone,
James McIntosh, and Greg
Eaton.

Eighth Grade: Ryan
Williams, Brett Hack-

worth, -Bruce Teel, Dan

Cooper, Bill Hardesty,
Chris -Rogers, Margaret
Brown, Brenda Clingen-
peel, Brian Kelly, Lu-

cille Nyenhuis, Jayne
Perry.

CALENDA
FRIDAY, JANUARY 28

‘Akro Church of God

Youth Chili supper from

4:30 to 7 p.m. at the

Lions Building. See ad

for further information,

SHOP AT

FRAN & JERRY’
ROAD 19 SOUTH, MENTONE

FOR OTHER SPECIALS

“Pleasing you pleases us”

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Mon. thru Sat.

Sunday - 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon

IN Parkin Proble

Frozen 24 oz. bag Freshlike

MIXED VEGETABLES - COR - PEAS 3/31

ROYAL SCOTT OLE 2 LB. 33¢

German Village lb. box regular

SPAGHET AND ELBO MACARO
100 pac pkg.

SWEETHEAR 9& PAPER PLATES

POWDERE SUGA

NESTLE QUIK COCO

Taste-Sealed 303 can

SHAGG RIPE ‘APRICOTS

PRESTON WINDSHIELD WASHE

LIQUID DETERGEN Debbie

CHOCOL CHIPS

Have you tried Pringles

NEWFANGLE POTATO CHIPS 59¢

EG NOODLE PKG 25¢
Hip-0-Lite

MARSHMALLO CREM oz. plastic tub 25¢
Freshlike vac pac

COR yellow cream or whole kernel 5/99¢
JONATHAN APPLES 4 1b. bag YQ

FRES CARROT 2 PKG. 35¢

ONIONS 3 1b. 29¢

TWIN POP hawthorn Mellod 12 pac box 1/9¢
Burgers

ICE MIL
Fresh Select

Beef Liver
CHOPPED HA LOAF
The finest fresh

Groun Chuck I 75
Eckrich

PICKLE PIMENTO LOAF is 89¢

JOWL BACON SQUARES 1s 49¢
Fresh homemade

Bulk Sausa I 69
“Ethrich

OLD FASHIONE LOAF is 99¢

2/33¢

yg¢
Domino Ib. box 2/35¢

15¢

5/$1

QT. 19¢

QT. 29¢

Nestle 12 oz. bag Y9
9 Oz.

2 Ib. box

twin pak

Gerwfan Village

bag

vanilla.ér chocolate GAL 99¢

I 59
LB S&




